COINMACH SERVICE CORP Form 424B1 February 06, 2006

PROSPECTUS

10,706,638 Shares Coinmach Service Corp. Class A Common Stock

We are selling 10,706,638 shares of our Class A common stock in this offering.

Prior to this offering, no public market existed for the separate shares of Class A common stock. Our shares of Class A common stock have been approved for listing on the American Stock Exchange under the trading symbol DRA. Our Income Deposit Securities (IDSs) are separately listed for trading on the American Stock Exchange under the trading symbol DRY. Each IDS consists of one share of Class A common stock and an 11% senior secured note due 2024 in a principal amount of \$6.14.

As of February 1, 2006, 18,911,532 shares of Class A common stock were outstanding, all of which were initially issued as part of IDSs. The IDSs may be separated by the holders into shares of Class A common stock and 11% notes at any time.

Investing in the Class A common stock involves risks which are described in the Risk Factors section beginning on page 20 of this prospectus.

	Per	
	Share	Total
Public offering price	\$9.00	\$96,359,742
Underwriting discount	\$.495	\$5,299,786
Proceeds, before expenses, to Coinmach Service Corp.	\$8.505	\$91,059,956

The underwriters named in this prospectus may purchase up to 1,605,995 additional shares of Class A common stock from us at the public offering price less the underwriting discount within 30 days from the date of this prospectus to cover overallotments.

Neither the Securities and Exchange Commission nor any state securities commission has approved or disapproved of these securities or determined if this prospectus is truthful or complete. Any representation to the contrary is a criminal offense.

The shares of Class A common stock will be ready for delivery on or about February 8, 2006.

Merrill Lynch & Co.

Deutsche Bank Securities

Jefferies & Company

SunTrust Robinson Humphrey

The date of this prospectus is February 2, 2006.

TABLE OF CONTENTS

<u>SUMMARY</u>	1
RISK FACTORS	20
SPECIAL NOTE REGARDING FORWARD-LOOKING STATEMENTS	30
<u>USE OF PROCEEDS</u>	32
MARKET PRICE OF IDSs	34
<u>DIVIDEND POLICY AND RESTRICTIONS</u>	35
<u>CAPITALIZATION</u>	50
<u>DILUTION</u>	52
SELECTED CONSOLIDATED HISTORICAL FINANCIAL DATA	54
MANAGEMENT S DISCUSSION AND ANALYSIS OF FINANCIAL CONDITION AND RESULTS OF	
<u>OPERATIONS</u>	61
<u>BUSINESS</u>	85
<u>MANAGEMENT</u>	94
SECURITY OWNERSHIP OF CERTAIN BENEFICIAL OWNERS AND MANAGEMENT	107
CERTAIN RELATIONSHIPS AND RELATED PARTY TRANSACTIONS	111
THE TRANSACTIONS	117
DESCRIPTION OF CAPITAL STOCK	122
<u>DESCRIPTION OF IDSs</u>	134
SECURITIES ELIGIBLE FOR FUTURE SALE	136
MATERIAL UNITED STATES FEDERAL INCOME TAX CONSEQUENCES	137
<u>CERTAIN ERISA CONSIDERATIONS</u>	141
<u>UNDERWRITING</u>	143
<u>LEGAL MATTERS</u>	146
<u>EXPERTS</u>	146
WHERE YOU CAN FIND MORE INFORMATION	147
INDEX TO CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS AND SCHEDULES	F-1

You should rely only on the information contained in this prospectus. We have not, and the underwriters have not, authorized any other person to provide you with different information. If anyone provides you with different or inconsistent information, you should not rely on it. We are not, and the underwriters are not, making an offer to sell these securities in any jurisdiction where the offer or sale is not permitted. You should assume that the information appearing in this prospectus is accurate only as of the date on the front cover of this prospectus. Our business, financial condition, results of operations and prospects may have changed since that date.

i

[this page intentionally left blank]

SUMMARY

This summary highlights certain information appearing elsewhere in this prospectus and should be read together with the more detailed information and financial statements and data contained elsewhere in this prospectus. Coinmach Service Corp., a Delaware corporation, is the issuer of the shares of Class A common stock, and unless otherwise specified or the context otherwise requires, the terms the Company, we, our and us refer to Coinmach Service Corp. and its subsidiaries.

Our Company

We believe we are the leading provider of outsourced laundry equipment services for multi-family housing properties in North America, based on information provided by the Multi-Housing Laundry Association, a national trade association of multi-housing laundry operators and suppliers. Our core business (which we refer to as the route business) involves leasing laundry rooms from building owners and property management companies, installing and servicing laundry equipment and collecting revenues generated from laundry machines. For the twelve months ended September 30, 2005, our route business represented approximately 88% of our total revenue.

Our long-term contracts with our customers provide us with stable, recurring revenues and consistent cash flows. We estimate that approximately 90% of our locations are subject to long-term contracts with initial terms of five to ten years, most of which have automatic renewal or right of first refusal provisions. In each year since 1997, we have retained on average approximately 97% of our existing machine base.

The existing customer base for our route business is comprised of owners of rental apartment buildings, property management companies, condominiums and cooperatives, universities and other multi-family housing properties. We typically set pricing for the use of laundry machines on location, and the owner or property manager maintains the premises and provides utilities such as natural gas, electricity and water. Our size and scale offer significant advantages over our competitors in terms of operating efficiencies and the quality of service we provide our customers.

We have grown our route business through selective acquisitions in order to expand and geographically diversify our service territories. Since January 1995, we have enhanced our national presence by completing nine significant acquisitions (as well as numerous smaller acquisitions that we refer to as tuck ins). As a result of the growth in our washer and dryer machine base, our revenue has increased from approximately \$178.8 million for the twelve months ended March 29, 1996 to approximately \$538.6 million for the fiscal year ended March 31, 2005. We believe this makes us the industry s leading provider, with approximately 19% of the total installed machine base in North America. As a result of this strategy, we have expanded our presence from the northeastern United States to throughout North America.

We have experienced net losses in each fiscal year since 2000, and as of September 30, 2005, we had an accumulated deficit of approximately \$213.8 million and total stockholders—equity of approximately \$98.1 million. As of September 30, 2005, we had approximately \$698.3 million in total debt and would have had approximately \$664.6 million in total debt on a pro forma basis after giving effect to the transactions described under—Summary of the Current Transactions—(assuming an aggregate of \$50.0 million principal amount of 11% notes are tendered in the Tender Offer (as defined below)). As of the Early Tender Payment Deadline, approximately \$47.7 million aggregate principal amount of 11% notes had been tendered in the Tender Offer.

In addition to our route business, we rent laundry machines and other household appliances to property owners, managers of multi-family housing properties, individuals and corporate entities through our subsidiary Appliance Warehouse of America, Inc., which we refer to as AWA. AWA is a Delaware corporation that is jointly owned by us and Coinmach Corporation, a Delaware corporation which we refer to as Coinmach Corp. Coinmach Corp. is in turn a wholly-owned subsidiary of our direct wholly-owned subsidiary Coinmach Laundry Corporation, a Delaware corporation which we refer to as Laundry Corp.

1

Table of Contents

We also operate a laundry equipment distribution business through Super Laundry Equipment Corp., a Delaware corporation and our indirect wholly-owned subsidiary which we refer to as Super Laundry. For a chart reflecting our capital structure, see Summary of the Current Transactions below.

We believe that our route business represents the industry-leading platform from which to continue the consolidation of the fragmented outsourced laundry equipment industry, as well as potentially develop and offer complementary services to other collections based route businesses such as operators of payphones and parking meters. We intend to grow the route operation, as well as utilize our substantial sales, service, collections and security infrastructure throughout the United States to offer related services to businesses outside our existing laundry business. We also intend to continue to evaluate our investment opportunities in AWA and manage Super Laundry to improve operating efficiencies, as well as realize cost efficiencies between these businesses and our route operations.

Our Competitive Strengths

Market Leadership Position. We believe we are the industry's leading provider, with 19% of the total installed machine base in North America. Our two largest competitors each represent less than 10% of such total installed machine base, and the remainder is highly fragmented. We believe that our national reputation for superior service, the structure of our contracts and the strength of our long-term customer relationships have allowed us to retain a large portion of our location leases and installed machine base over the years.

Recurring Revenues and Stable Operating Cash Flows. We derived 88% of our revenues for the twelve months ended September 30, 2005 from our route business, primarily under long-term contracts with property management companies, owners of rental apartment buildings, condominiums and cooperatives, universities and other multi-family housing properties. Our recurring revenue base, stable capital expenditure requirements and minimal working capital requirements allow us to maintain predictable and consistent operating cash flows.

Diversified Customer Base. No one customer accounts for more than 2% of our total revenues, with our ten largest customers representing less than 10% of our total revenues in the aggregate. As a result, the loss of any existing customer would not have a material impact on our revenues or cash flows. In addition, our contract expirations are staggered, further mitigating the impact of any individual contract renewal or loss.

Regional Operations with National Leadership. Our operating structure allows us to operate in a decentralized manner while at the same time maintaining centralized policies and controls. This structure enables regional offices to provide tailored support to local customers, while benefiting from a central corporate structure capable of providing advanced computer systems and management support. In addition, our structure allows regional managers to adapt operations and financial decision making criteria to the unique cost structures attributable to each region. Each regional manager s compensation is linked to the financial performance of their region.

Significant Economies of Scale. We are able to leverage our infrastructure, including our sales, service, collections, security and corporate overhead, over a larger installed machine base than our competitors. Furthermore, we believe that we are able to purchase machines at a lower cost and on more favorable terms than those available to smaller industry participants. As a result of our size, scale and financial resources, we believe that we can offer more attractive lease terms (including advance locations payments, new equipment and capital improvements) than those offered by our competitors, while still meeting our cash flow and return on investment criteria.

Advanced Management Information Systems. We believe that we have the most advanced management information systems in our industry. Our integrated computer systems provide real time operational and competitive data that, in conjunction with our multi-regional service capabilities, enhance our efficiencies throughout our operating regions and enable us to deliver superior customer service. These integrated computer systems also provide us the flexibility to integrate acquisitions on a timely basis,

2

Table of Contents

including key functions such as sales, service, collections and security. We also believe that these computer systems will allow us to pursue opportunities outside of our route business.

Secure System for Revenue Collection. We believe that we provide the highest level of security for revenue collection control in the outsourced laundry equipment services industry. We utilize numerous precautionary procedures with respect to cash collection, including frequent alteration of collection patterns and extensive monitoring of collections and personnel. Security personnel monitor locations, conduct investigations and implement additional security procedures as necessary. Additionally, our security department performs trend and variance analyses of daily collections by location.

Experienced Senior Management Team. We have a strong and experienced management team at the corporate and operating levels. Our senior management has been involved in the laundry equipment service industry and has been affiliated with us and our predecessors for over 20 years on average. We believe the skill and experience of our management team continue to provide significant benefits to us as we evaluate opportunities to enhance and expand our business.

Our Strategy

Our business strategy is to maintain and enhance our market leadership position as the leading supplier of outsourced laundry equipment services for multi-family housing properties in North America. Our growth strategy is to increase cash flow from operations and profitability through a combination of organic and external growth, through which we expect to achieve additional economies of scale. We also intend to enter segments of our industry that complement our stable route business.

Organic Growth. The principal factors contributing to our organic growth include:

New Customers and Locations. Our sales and marketing efforts focus on adding new customers as well as increasing the number of locations from our existing customers. We add new customers by marketing our products and services to building managers and property owners whose leases with other laundry equipment services providers are near expiration or who currently manage their own laundry facilities. According to information provided by the Multi-housing Laundry Association, there are approximately 1.1 million machines installed in locations that continue to be managed by owner-operators. Building owners or managers can eliminate cash outlays and equipment servicing costs by contracting with us to purchase, service and maintain laundry equipment. We offer a full range of services from the design, construction and installation of new laundry equipment facilities to the refurbishment of existing facilities which we believe provides us a competitive advantage in securing new customers.

Operating Efficiencies. We focus on improving our net contribution per machine by increasing operating efficiencies. Each additional location added to our existing base provides us the ability to further leverage our well-developed operating infrastructure and positions us to achieve higher returns on our established base.

Price Changes. We actively monitor our installed base to identify those locations in which to implement price changes. Pricing strategy is established at the corporate level, and implemented by the regional managers, at their discretion, as local competition and other factors unique to a local region are analyzed in determining the efficacy of price changes. Since our regional managers—compensation is linked to the financial performance of their region, they are provided certain latitude to implement pricing changes and other operational policies to maximize the revenues and operating cash flow of their local business.

Disciplined Approach to Capital Expenditures. Whether a new contract or an acquisition, we are focused on the ability to generate the revenues and operating cash flow to validate any capital investment decision. As such, every new contract, renewal and/or acquisition undergoes a comprehensive financial analysis to ensure that our return criteria are met.

3

Table of Contents

Continued Development of Integrated Computer Systems. While we believe that we have the most advanced management information systems in the industry, we are constantly working with our vendors to upgrade our integrated computer systems, given the rapid changes in technology. To that end, we initiated a comprehensive program through which we will improve communications among our regions and maximize cost savings, including programs related to field service management sales force automation, and business intelligence. We invested approximately \$2.2 million in this program in the fiscal year ended March 31, 2005 and approximately \$2.5 million in the six months ended September 30, 2005, with an additional \$2.0 million budgeted for the remainder of the current fiscal year. We believe that the results of this investment program will result in improved financial performance through increased operational efficiency, quicker response time and reduced costs.

Expansion of Rental Opportunities. We believe that AWA is well-positioned for growth in both new and existing markets. As a result, we will continue to evaluate our investment opportunities in AWA, including in laundry equipment, computer systems, and regional offices to improve customer service and reduce operating costs.

External Growth. The principal factors contributing to our external growth include:

Growth Through Disciplined Acquisitions. While the number of significant acquisition opportunities has diminished, due in part to our successful execution of our acquisition strategy, we have focused our efforts over the past several years on selectively acquiring smaller routes within our fragmented industry. We believe that there are numerous private, family-owned businesses that often lack the financial resources to compete effectively with larger independent operators such as us to secure new or existing contracts. Consequently, such independent operators, especially those that are undergoing generational ownership changes, continue to represent potential acquisition opportunities. Determination of attractive acquisition targets is based on many factors, including the size of the business in terms of cash flow and ongoing machine base, existing contract terms and potential operating efficiencies and cost savings.

Develop Complementary Lines of Business. We believe that our leading market position and our access to over six million individual housing units provide us with additional growth and diversification opportunities both within and beyond our existing laundry business. We believe that our existing sales, service, collections and security infrastructure could potentially be extended into other collections or service-based route businesses that are unrelated to our existing laundry business. We regularly explore strategic alliances with other companies in an effort to develop these ancillary revenue streams, such as payphone and parking meter collection services. For example, we currently outsource collection and related services to an independent pay phone service provider with phones located in the Southeast and Southcentral regions of the United States. We will continue to evaluate opportunities in this area in order to generate incremental revenue and operating income from our core route business infrastructure.

Summary of The IDS Offering and Related Transactions

On November 24, 2004, we completed an initial public offering of 18,911,532 IDSs (including a partial overallotment exercise by the underwriters) and a concurrent offering of \$20.0 million aggregate principal amount of 11% senior secured notes due 2024 sold separate and apart from the IDSs (collectively, the IPO). Each IDS consists of one share of Class A common stock and an 11% senior secured note due 2024 in a principal amount of \$6.14. See Description of IDSs for a further discussion of the IDSs. The 11% senior secured notes issued as part of IDSs and the identical 11% senior secured notes sold separately from the IDSs are referred to collectively as the 11% notes.

In connection with the IPO, we completed a series of corporate reorganizations and other transactions which, together with the IPO, we refer to as the IDS Transactions. As a result of the IDS Transactions, AWA became our wholly-owned indirect subsidiary and Laundry Corp. and its subsidiaries (including Coinmach Corp.) became our subsidiaries. In addition, Coinmach Holdings, LLC, a Delaware

4

Table of Contents

limited liability company which we refer to as Holdings, became our controlling stockholder through its consolidated ownership of all of our Class B common stock. The Class B common stock is entitled to more votes per share than our Class A common stock. See Description of Capital Stock Common Stock Voting Rights for a further discussion of voting rights of the Class B common stock.

The net IPO proceeds were used to make a loan to Coinmach Corp. in order to enable it to redeem and repay a portion of its indebtedness, and to redeem a portion of the equity interests held by certain equity holders of Holdings. We refer to such loan as the Intercompany Loan and the note evidencing such loan as the Intercompany Note. See Management s Discussion and Analysis of Financial Condition Liquidity and Capital Resources Financing Activities The IDS Offering and Certain Relationships and Related Party Transactions Transactions with Holdings and Equity Investors and Management Investors The IDS Transactions.

Summary of the Current Transactions

As of February 1, 2006, there were 18,911,532 shares of Class A common stock outstanding, all of which were initially issued as part of IDSs. On January 4, 2006, the compensation committee of our board of directors awarded restricted shares of Class A common stock to certain directors and executive officers, which shares are expected to be issued promptly following the consummation of this offering. See Management Equity-Based Incentive Plans Restricted Stock Grants under 2004 LTIP. Unless otherwise stated or the context otherwise requires, references to the number of outstanding shares of Class A common stock, or statements derived therefrom, do not include shares to be issued pursuant to such restricted stock awards.

We refer to a series of corporate reorganizations and other transactions either completed or contemplated to be completed in connection with this offering as the Current Transactions. The Current Transactions are summarized below.

This Offering

We are offering 10,706,638 shares of Class A common stock in this offering. At a price to the public of \$9.00 per share, we estimate that we will receive net proceeds of approximately \$88.1 million from this offering after deducting underwriting discounts, commissions and other estimated offering expenses. Unless otherwise stated or the context otherwise requires, references to the outstanding number of shares of Class A common stock, or statements derived therefrom, assume the underwriters—overallotment option is not exercised.

Pursuant to the terms of the indenture governing the 11% notes, all proceeds from this offering will be loaned to Coinmach Corp. in the form of additional indebtedness under the Intercompany Note (we refer to such additional indebtedness as the Additional Intercompany Loan).

Under the amended and restated credit facility and the Intercompany Note, Coinmach Corp. will be permitted to distribute the entire principal amount of the Additional Intercompany Loan to CSC. CSC will use the proceeds from such distribution to fund the Total Tender Offer Consideration (as defined below) and pay related fees and expenses. To the extent there are proceeds from this offering remaining after consummation of the Tender Offer, such proceeds will be used for general corporate purposes, including (i) to repurchase all or any portion of the 2,199,413 shares of Class A common stock underlying IDSs which are currently owned by an affiliate of GTCR-CLC, LLC (which we refer to as GTCR and which holds approximately 64% of the outstanding equity interests in Holdings) and/or (ii) to fund all or a portion of any potential acquisitions.

Amended and Restated Credit Facility and Retirement of the Coinmach Corp. 9% Notes

On December 19, 2005, Coinmach Corp., Laundry Corp. and certain subsidiary guarantors entered into an amended and restated credit facility with Deutsche Bank Trust Company Americas, as administrative agent and collateral agent, JPMorgan Chase Bank, N.A., as syndication agent, and certain

5

Table of Contents

other lending institutions which are a party thereto. Such credit facility amended and restated the Coinmach Corp. credit facility that was originally entered into on January 25, 2002. We refer to such credit facility prior to its amendment and restatement as the Coinmach Corp. credit facility, and after such amendment and restatement as the amended and restated credit facility.

The amended and restated credit facility, which consists of a \$570.0 million term loan facility and a \$75.0 million revolving credit facility that is currently undrawn (subject to approximately \$6.4 million of currently outstanding letters of credit), provides us with additional operating flexibility and permits us to consummate the merger event described below, subject to the satisfaction of certain specified conditions.

On December 19, 2005, Coinmach Corp. borrowed \$230.0 million under the term loan facility to refinance approximately \$229.3 million aggregate principal amount of then outstanding term debt under the Coinmach Corp. credit facility and pay related expenses. The term loan facility also allowed Coinmach Corp. to borrow an additional \$340.0 million of delayed draw term loans on February 1, 2006 to retire all of Coinmach Corp. s \$324.5 million outstanding aggregate principal amount of 9% senior unsecured notes due 2010 (which we refer to as the Coinmach Corp. 9% notes) and pay related premiums, costs and expenses. On December 30, 2005, Coinmach Corp. delivered notice to the holders of the Coinmach Corp. 9% notes that, pursuant to the indenture governing such notes, it would retire on February 1, 2006 all of the outstanding Coinmach Corp. 9% notes at a redemption price equal to 104.5% of the principal amount thereof, plus accrued and unpaid interest thereon. Coinmach Corp. used the delayed draw term loans available under the term loan facility to fund such redemption.

Upon the retirement of the Coinmach Corp. 9% notes and the discharge of the indenture governing such notes, the covenants of the Intercompany Note, under the terms of the Intercompany Note, automatically conformed in substantial respects to the covenants contained in the amended and restated credit facility. Unless otherwise stated or the context otherwise requires, references to the Intercompany Note assume that the Intercompany Note contains covenants substantially similar to the covenants contained in the amended and restated credit facility.

Tender Offer and Consent Solicitation for 11% Notes

On January 5, 2006, we commenced an offer (which offer was amended and supplemented on January 17, 2006) to purchase for cash (which offer, as amended and supplemented, we refer to as the Tender Offer) not less than \$30.0 million aggregate principal amount and up to all of our outstanding 11% notes, and a related solicitation of consents (which we refer to as the Consent Solicitation) to the adoption of proposed amendments to the indenture governing the 11% notes (which we refer to as the Proposed Amendments). As of February 2, 2006, approximately \$136.1 million aggregate principal amount of 11% notes were outstanding.

The total consideration to be paid for the 11% notes is \$6.754 plus accrued and unpaid interest thereon up to but not including the payment date, consisting of (i) \$6.6926 per \$6.14 principal amount of the 11% notes plus accrued and unpaid interest and (ii) an early tender payment (which we refer to as the Early Tender Payment) of \$0.0614 per \$6.14 principal amount of the 11% notes, payable only to holders who validly tendered (and did not withdraw) their 11% notes and validly delivered (and did not revoke) their consents on or prior to 9:00 A.M., New York City time, on January 25, 2006 (which time and date we refer to as the Early Tender Payment Deadline). The Tender Offer will expire at 9:00 A.M., New York City time, on February 3, 2006, unless extended or earlier terminated (which time and date we refer to as the Expiration Date). As of the Early Tender Payment Deadline, approximately \$47.7 million aggregate principal amount of 11% notes had been tendered in the Tender Offer.

The consideration for the Tender Offer, including the Early Tender Payment (we refer to all of such consideration for the Tender Offer as the Total Tender Offer Consideration), is expected to be paid with the proceeds from this offering and, if necessary, borrowings under the revolver portion of the amended and restated credit facility and/or borrowings obtained from other financing arrangements, including but not limited to any amendment to the amended and restated credit facility in order to increase borrowing capacity thereunder.

6

Table of Contents

The Proposed Amendments require for adoption the consent of the holders of a majority in aggregate principal amount of outstanding 11% notes, excluding 11% notes owned by CSC or any of its affiliates. The Proposed Amendments, if they became operative, would eliminate substantially all of the restrictive covenants and certain of the event of default provisions contained in the indenture governing the 11% notes and would modify certain other provisions. As of the Early Tender Payment Deadline, consents representing approximately \$47.7 million aggregate principal amount of 11% notes had been delivered.

The Merger Event

Provided we are permitted to do so under the terms of the amended and restated credit facility, we may decide to merge Laundry Corp. and Coinmach Corp. into CSC. We refer to such mergers collectively as the merger event. If we complete the merger event,

CSC would become an operating company and the sole stockholder of Coinmach Corp. s subsidiaries,

such subsidiaries would become guarantors of the 11% notes (if 11% notes are still outstanding after completion of the Tender Offer),

the Intercompany Loan (as increased as a result of the Additional Intercompany Loan) would no longer be outstanding,

certain covenants under the indenture governing the 11% notes (if 11% notes are still outstanding after completion of the Tender Offer) relating to the Intercompany Loan would no longer apply, and

CSC would replace Coinmach Corp. as the borrower under the amended and restated credit facility.

The Overallotment Option

The underwriters have an option to purchase up to 1,605,995 additional shares of Class A common stock from us within 30 days of the date of this prospectus. If the overallotment option is exercised in full, we expect to receive approximately \$13.659 million in net proceeds from such exercise.

To the extent permitted under the indenture governing the 11% notes, we intend to use the net proceeds from any exercise of the underwriters overallotment option to repurchase up to 1,605,995 shares of the outstanding shares of Class B common stock. See Certain Relationships and Related Party Transactions Transactions with Holdings and Equity Investors and Management Investors Redemption of Class B Common Stock by Class B Common Stockholders.

If the underwriters overallotment option is exercised in full and all the net proceeds thereof are permitted to be used to repurchase shares of Class B common stock, upon completion of the Current Transactions there would be approximately 23,374,450 shares of Class B common stock outstanding. Unless otherwise stated or the context otherwise requires, references to the number of outstanding shares of Class B common stock, or statements derived therefrom, assume that the overallotment option is not exercised and that no such shares are repurchased.

7

Table of Contents

The following chart reflects our capital structure upon completion of the IDS Transactions and immediately prior to the Current Transactions:

The following chart reflects our capital structure immediately after giving effect to the Current Transactions (assuming separate 11% notes and IDSs are still outstanding):

8

Table of Contents

For more information about the Current Transactions, see The Transactions Description of the Current Transactions and Use of Proceeds.

Recent Developments

Preliminary results for the three and nine month periods ended December 31, 2005 are as follows: Revenue for the three and nine month periods ended December 31, 2005 was approximately \$138.3 million and \$404.5 million, respectively;

EBITDA (excluding costs associated with the Current Transactions) for the three and nine month periods ended December 31, 2005 was approximately \$41.4 million and \$120.6 million, respectively; and

Capital expenditures for the three month and nine month periods ended December 31, 2005 were approximately \$16.2 million and \$52.8 million, respectively.

Equity Investors of Holdings

The equity investors of Holdings include GTCR as well as certain other investors (which, along with GTCR, we refer to as the equity investors). The Holdings equity investors also include certain members of our management, which we refer to as the management investors and which together hold approximately 14% of Holdings outstanding equity interests. Upon completion of this offering, Holdings will maintain control of approximately 62.8% of our total voting power, and GTCR and the management investors, through Holdings, will continue to exert substantial control over matters submitted to our stockholders for approval. As of February 2, 2006, GTCR also controls through an affiliate an additional approximately 3% of our voting power through the ownership of 2,199,413 IDSs that were purchased in the IPO. See Risk Factors Risks Relating to the Offering Voting control of us by Holdings may create conflicts of interest and Description of Capital Stock. All or a portion of the shares of Class A common stock underlying such IDSs may be purchased with proceeds from this offering. See Use of Proceeds. Unless otherwise stated or the context otherwise requires, references to the number of outstanding shares of Class A common stock, or statements derived therefrom, assume that no shares of Class A common stock owned by the affiliate of GTCR are repurchased.

For more information with respect to the equity investors, the management investors and our relationship with Holdings, please see Security Ownership of Certain Beneficial Owners and Management, and Certain Relationships and Related Party Transactions Transactions with Holdings and Equity Investors and Management Investors.

Our Corporate Information

We were incorporated in December 2003 as a Delaware corporation and do not have any direct operations. As the sole stockholder of Laundry Corp., we have full ownership and control of Laundry Corp. and its direct and indirect subsidiaries, including Coinmach Corp. and Super Laundry. We own 100% of the non-voting common stock of AWA, and Coinmach Corp. owns 100% of the voting preferred stock of AWA. We indirectly have full ownership and control of AWA. If we consummate the merger event, we would become the sole stockholder of, and therefore would maintain full and direct ownership and control of, the current subsidiaries of Coinmach Corp.

Our principal office is located at 303 Sunnyside Boulevard, Suite 70, Plainview, New York 11803. Our telephone number is (516) 349-8555. We also maintain an executive office in Charlotte, North Carolina. We maintain a website at www.coinmachservicecorp.com where general information about our business is available. The information contained in our website is not part of this prospectus.

9

Summary of the Offering and Our Common Stock

Issuer

Coinmach Service Corp.

Common stock to be outstanding immediately following this offering:

Class A common stock outstanding

18,911,532 shares.

prior to this offering

Class A common stock issued

in this offering

10,706,638 shares, or 12,312,633 shares assuming the underwriters

overallotment option is exercised in full.

Class B common stock outstanding

24,980,445 shares, or 23,374,450 shares assuming the underwriters overallotment option is exercised in full and all net proceeds therefrom are used to repurchase shares of Class B common stock. All shares of Class B common stock are owned by Holdings.

Class A common stock American Stock Exchange symbol

DRA

Use of Proceeds

We expect to use the net proceeds of this offering to fund the Total Tender Offer Consideration, and expect to use any remaining proceeds for general corporate purposes, including (i) to repurchase all or any portion of the 2,199,413 shares of Class A common stock currently owned by an affiliate of GTCR and/or (ii) to fund all or a portion of any potential acquisitions. See Use of Proceeds.

Voting rights

Following this offering, holders of Class A common stock will control approximately 37.2% of our total voting power. Holdings, which owns all of our Class B common stock, will control approximately 62.8% of our total voting power and will own approximately 45.8% of our total outstanding shares of common stock. The foregoing percentages assume no exercise of the underwriters overallotment option and no repurchase of Class A common stock or Class B common stock with proceeds from this offering.

As to any matter for which a vote of CSC stockholders is required, the holders of Class A common stock are entitled to one vote per share and the holders of Class B common stock are entitled to two votes per share. However, if at any time (i) Holdings, (ii) Holdings unitholders and immediate family (as such term is defined in Rule 16a-1 under the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, as amended, or the Exchange Act) members of a Holdings unitholder, and (iii) their respective affiliates (as such term is defined in Rule 12b-2 under the Exchange Act) (collectively, the Permitted Transferees) collectively own less than 25% in the aggregate of our then outstanding shares of Class A common stock and Class B common stock (subject to certain antidilution and other similar adjustments), then at such time and

Table of Contents

at all times thereafter, all holders of Class B common stock will only be entitled to one vote per share on all matters for which a vote of CSC stockholders is required. Assuming the underwriters—overallotment option is exercised in full and all of the net proceeds therefrom are used to purchase shares of Class B common stock, the remaining shares of Class B common stock owned by Holdings would exceed 25% of all of our outstanding common stock.

Unless otherwise required by applicable Delaware law, holders of Class A common stock and Class B common stock vote together as a single class on all matters presented to our stockholders for a vote, including the election of directors to our board of directors, except as described below.

Only Class A common stockholders may vote, as a single class, to amend provisions of our certificate of incorporation in a manner that adversely affects the dividend or voting rights which are exclusive to the Class A common stock and does not adversely affect the voting, dividend or redemption rights of the Class B common stock.

Only holders of Class B common stock may vote, as a single class, to amend provisions of our certificate of incorporation relating to a change (i) in the number of authorized shares of Class B common stock or (ii) that affects the voting, dividend or redemption rights which are exclusive to the Class B common stock and does not adversely affect the dividend or voting rights of the Class A common stock.

Dividends:

Dividend rights generally

Our dividend policy contemplates the declaration and payment of quarterly cash dividends of approximately \$0.20615 per share on shares of Class A common stock on March 1, June 1, September 1 and December 1 of each year to holders of record on the preceding February 25, May 25, August 25 and November 25, covering the completed fiscal quarter that immediately precedes such payment date. Subject to the limitations and exceptions described below, our dividend policy contemplates annual dividends on our Class B common stock. Payment of dividends on all classes of our common stock is not cumulative.

Assuming this offering is consummated prior to February 25, 2006, our first dividend payment on the Class A common stock being offered hereby is expected to be on March 1, 2006, with respect to the quarter ended December 31, 2005.

See Dividend Policy and Restrictions and Risk Factors for a further description of our dividend

11

Table of Contents

policy and restrictions on and risks related to our ability to pay dividends.

Periods ending on or prior to March 31, 2007

Under our certificate of incorporation, the rights of holders of shares of Class B common stock to receive cash dividends for any period ending on or prior to March 31, 2007 are subordinated to the rights of holders of shares of Class A common stock to receive cash dividends with respect to the same period.

Fiscal quarter ended March 31, 2005 and

fiscal year ending March 31, 2006

We will pay on June 1, 2006 cash dividends on each share of Class B common stock for the fiscal quarter ended March 31, 2005 and the fiscal year ending March 31, 2006 equal to the cash dividends paid or to be paid contemporaneously on each share of Class A common stock for such fiscal quarter and fiscal year, respectively, up to an aggregate amount not exceeding \$2.5 million and \$10.0 million, respectively, so long as cash dividends for such fiscal quarter and fiscal year have been or will contemporaneously be paid to holders of shares of Class A common stock in an aggregate amount at least equal to the dividend rate set forth in our dividend policy.

Fiscal year ending March 31, 2007

We will pay on June 1, 2007 cash dividends on each share of Class B common stock for the fiscal year ending March 31, 2007 equal to the cash dividends paid or to be paid contemporaneously on each share of Class A common stock for such fiscal year up to an aggregate amount not exceeding \$10.0 million, so long as cash dividends for such fiscal year have been or will contemporaneously be paid to holders of shares of Class A common stock in an aggregate amount at least equal to the dividend rate set forth in our dividend policy.

Fiscal years ending after March 31, 2007

The rights of holders of shares of Class B common stock to receive cash dividends with respect to the fiscal years ending March 31, 2008 and March 31, 2009 are, under the conditions described below, subordinated to the rights of holders of shares of Class A common stock to receive cash dividends. In no event will the subordination requirements apply with respect to any fiscal year thereafter. However, subject to the limitations described below, shares of Class B common stock are not entitled to receive dividends for any such fiscal year unless dividends are also declared and paid on shares of Class A common stock for such fiscal year.

If we pay cash dividends on our Class A common stock with respect to any fiscal year ending after March 31, 2007, we will pay on June 1 immediately following such fiscal year cash dividends on each share of Class B common stock for such fiscal year

12

Table of Contents

equal to the cash dividends paid or to be contemporaneously paid on each share of Class A common stock for such fiscal year, provided that if the Subordination Termination Conditions (as defined below) are not met for such fiscal year, no such dividends may be paid on our Class B common stock with respect to such fiscal year unless (i) cash dividends for such fiscal year have been or will contemporaneously be paid to holders of shares of Class A common stock in an aggregate amount at least equal to the dividend rate set forth in our dividend policy and (ii) the aggregate amount of cash dividends paid on all the outstanding shares of Class B common stock for such fiscal year does not exceed \$10.0 million.

The Subordination Termination Conditions are only applicable to the fiscal years ending March 31, 2008 and March 31, 2009, and will not be satisfied with respect to such fiscal year if either (i) our consolidated EBITDA (generally defined as earnings from continuing operations before deductions for interest, income taxes and depreciation and amortization) for such fiscal year was less than \$165.0 million or (ii) the ratio of (x) our consolidated indebtedness on the last day of such fiscal year minus the amount, as of such day, of cash and cash equivalents held by us and our consolidated subsidiaries in excess of \$25.0 million to (y) our consolidated EBITDA for such fiscal year was greater than 4.5 to 1.0, provided that if the Subordination Termination Conditions are satisfied with respect to the fiscal year ending March 31, 2008, then the Subordination Termination Conditions shall be deemed to have been satisfied for the fiscal year ending March 31, 2009.

Notwithstanding anything to the contrary in the second immediately preceding paragraph, if the subordination provisions are no longer in effect for any fiscal year, the cash dividends payable on each share of our Class B common stock shall, with respect to such fiscal year and each fiscal year thereafter, be equal to 105% of the aggregate amount of dividends payable on each share of Class A common stock for such fiscal year.

Waiver of cash dividends by holders of Class B common stock

Holders of a majority of the then outstanding shares of Class B common stock may at any time, voting as a single class, waive the rights of all holders of shares of Class B common stock to all or any portion of cash dividends to which they are entitled.

Sales rights of Class B common stockholders

Under certain circumstances, holders of Class B common stock have the right to have their respective shares redeemed with the proceeds of certain primary

13

Table of Contents

registered offerings of IDSs, Class A common stock not in the form of IDSs, or any combination thereof. See Description of Capital Stock Common Stock Redemption of Class B Common Stock Sales of Class B

Common Stock by Class B Common Stockholders.

Shares of Class A common stock are not entitled to any sales rights.

Redemption rights of CSC Under certain circumstances, we have the right to redeem all or any

portion of the outstanding Class B common stock on a *pro rata* basis. See Description of Capital Stock Common Stock Redemption of Class B Common Stock Redemption of Class B Common Stock by CSC.

Shares of Class A common stock are not subject to any redemption rights.

Transfer restrictions The shares of Class A common stock offered hereby will be freely

tradable without restriction or further registration under the Securities Act of 1933, as amended (which we refer to as the Securities Act), unless they are acquired by affiliates as that term is defined in Rule 144 under the

Securities Act.

Shares of Class B common stock are restricted securities as that term is defined in Rule 144 under the Securities Act and are not and will not be

listed for trading on any exchange.

Transfer agent The Bank of New York is the transfer agent and registrar for our common

stock.

Book-entry form The shares of Class A common stock offered hereby will be initially

issued in book-entry form and will be represented by a global stock certificate. The shares will be fully-registered in the name of a nominee of

The Depository Trust Company (DTC).

See Description of Capital Stock for a more detailed discussion of our common stock.

Risk Factors

You should carefully consider the information under the heading Risk Factors and all other information in this prospectus before investing in the shares of Class A common stock.

Market and Industry Data

Market data used throughout this prospectus was obtained from our internal surveys and industry surveys and publications. Industry surveys and publications generally state that the information contained therein has been obtained from sources believed to be reliable, but we have not independently verified the market data. Similarly, our internal surveys, while believed to be reliable, have not been verified by any independent sources.

14

Summary Consolidated Historical Financial Data (In thousands of dollars, except ratios)

The following tables display the summary consolidated historical financial data of CSC for the periods ended or as of the dates indicated. The following tables also display the unaudited pro forma financial data of CSC as of and for the twelve months ended September 30, 2005, giving effect to (i) this offering, (ii) the repurchase by Coinmach Corp. of all of the outstanding Coinmach Corp. 9% notes that occurred on February 1, 2006 and the refinancings on December 19, 2005 of term debt that was outstanding under the Coinmach Corp. credit facility, in each case with borrowings under the term loan portion of the amended and restated credit facility (which we refer to as Coinmach Corp. s refinancings), and (iii) the Tender Offer (presented giving separate effect to the tender and repurchase of (A) \$30.0 million aggregate principal amount of 11% notes (the Minimum Tender Amount), (B) \$50.0 million aggregate principal amount of 11% notes (the Early Tender Amount) (approximately \$47.7 million aggregate principal amount of 11% notes had been tendered as of the Early Tender Payment Deadline), and (C) all of the approximately \$136.1 million aggregate principal amount of 11% notes outstanding (the Maximum Tender Amount)), which are part of the Current Transactions, in each case as if such transactions occurred at the beginning of the period (or in the case of balance sheet data, as of the date of such data). We derived certain of the historical data as of and for the fiscal years ended March 31, 2003 (the 2003 Fiscal Year), March 31, 2004 (the 2004 Fiscal Year) and March 31, 2005 (the 2005 Fiscal Year) from our audited consolidated financial statements. We derived certain of the historical data as of and for the six months ended September 30, 2004 and September 30, 2005 from our unaudited condensed consolidated financial statements, which include all adjustments consisting of normal recurring adjustments that management considers necessary for a fair presentation of the financial position and results of operations for these periods. We derived certain of the historical data as of and for the twelve months ended September 30, 2005 from our unaudited condensed consolidated financial statements, which include all adjustments consisting of normal recurring adjustments that management considers necessary for a fair presentation of the financial position and results of operations for this period. The historical data for the results of operations for the twelve months ended September 30, 2005 represents the combined results of operations for the six months ended September 30, 2005 and the six months ended March 31, 2005. The unaudited pro forma financial data as of and for the twelve months ended September 30, 2005 and the historical data for the results of operations as of and for the twelve months ended September 30, 2005 and the six months ended September 30, 2005 is not necessarily indicative of the results that may be expected for any other interim period or for the fiscal year ending March 31, 2006. The summary financial information set forth below should be read in conjunction with, and is qualified in its entirety by reference to, Management s Discussion and Analysis of Financial Condition and Results of Operations and our financial statements and the notes thereto appearing elsewhere in this prospectus.

				Six Mont	hs Ended	
	Fiscal Y	ear Ended M 2004	earch 31, 2005	September 30, 2004	September 30, 2005	Twelve Months Ended September 30, 2005
				(Unaudited)	(Unaudited)	(Unaudited)
Operations Data:						
Revenues	\$535,179	\$531,088	\$538,604	\$266,449	\$266,150	\$538,305
Operating income	55,348	47,112	49,641	23,420	25,234	51,455
Transaction costs(1)			(17,389)			(17,389)
Net loss(2)	(3,200)	(31,331)	(35,325)	(16,652)	(3,263)	(21,936)
Balance Sheet Data (at end of period):						
	\$ 27,428	\$ 31,620	\$ 57,271	\$ 37,605	\$ 49,692	\$ 49,692

Edgar Filing: COINMACH SERVICE CORP - Form 424B1

Cash and cash						
equivalents						
Property and						
equipment, net	286,686	283,688	264,264	276,315	262,130	262,130
Contract rights, net	335,327	323,152	309,698	316,561	303,676	303,676
Advance location						
payments	70,911	73,253	72,222	72,937	70,179	70,179
Goodwill, net	203,860	204,780	204,780	204,780	204,780	204,780
Total assets	976,163	959,508	956,676	951,386	935,165	935,165
Total long-term debt	718,112	717,631	708,391	715,775	698,345	698,345
			15			

Six Months Ended

	Fiscal Y	ear Ended Ma	arch 31,	Sentember 30	Santambar 30	Twelve Months Ended September 30,
	2003	2004	2005	2004	2005	2005
				(Unaudited)	(Unaudited)	(Unaudited)
Preferred stock	241,200	265,914		279,282		
Stockholders (deficit) equity	(138,460)	(169,619)	109,215	(184,672)	98,142	98,142
Financial						
Information and						
Other Data:						
Cash flow provided						
by operating						
activities	\$ 103,900	\$ 97,052	\$104,998	\$ 48,344	\$ 52,008	\$108,662
Cash flow used in						
investing activities	(81,330)	(88,449)	(70,927)	(37,282)	(37,786)	(71,431)
Cash flow used in						
financing activities	(22,962)	(4,411)	(8,420)	(5,077)	(21,801)	(25,144)
EBITDA(3)	159,526	155,689	142,692	78,590	79,238	143,340
EBITDA margin(4)	29.8%	29.3%	26.5%	29.5%	29.8%	26.6%
Operating margin(5)	10.3%	8.9%	9.2%	8.8%	9.5%	9.6%
Capital expenditures(6):						
*	\$ 86,685	\$ 86,732	\$ 71,495	\$ 36,955	\$ 37,074	\$ 71,614
Acquisition capital expenditures	1,976	3,615	628	618	1,210	1,220

Twelve Months Ended September 30, 2005

	Actual		Minimum Tender Amount	Early Tender Amount		Maximum Tender Amount
Pro Forma Financial Data (unaudited)(7):						
Interest expense(8)	\$ 60,593	\$	49,361	\$	47,094	\$ 41,533
Net loss	(21,936)	· ·	(31,724)	'	(32,613)	(38,919)
Cash and cash equivalents (at						·
end of period)	49,692		77,366		54,616	38,694
Total assets (at end of period)	935,165		957,221		932,896	910,199
Total long-term debt (at end of						
period)	698,345		684,561		664,561	641,774
Total net long-term debt (at end						
of period)(9)	648,653		607,195		609,945	603,080

Edgar Filing: COINMACH SERVICE CORP - Form 424B1

Stockholders equity (at end of				
period)	98,142	139,675	135,900	138,358
EBITDA(3)	143,340	115,519	111,744	95,496
EBITDA (adjusted to exclude				
Transaction costs)(3)	160,729	160,729	160,729	160,729

- (1) Transaction costs in the 2005 Fiscal Year and the twelve months ended September 30, 2005 consist of the following costs incurred in connection with the IDS Transactions: (a) approximately \$11.3 million of redemption premium on the portion of the Coinmach Corp. 9% notes redeemed, (b) the write-off of unamortized deferred financing costs relating to the redemption of the Coinmach Corp. 9% notes and the term loans repaid aggregating approximately \$3.5 million, (c) expenses aggregating approximately \$1.8 million relating to the amendment of the Coinmach Corp. credit facility and (d) special bonuses to senior management related to the IDS Transactions aggregating approximately \$0.8 million.
- (2) For the 2005 Fiscal Year, net loss includes approximately \$18.2 million of preferred stock dividend recorded as interest expense. For the 2004 Fiscal Year, net loss includes approximately \$24.7 million of preferred stock dividend recorded as interest expense. For the six months ended September 30, 2004, net loss includes approximately \$13.4 million of preferred stock dividend recorded as interest expense. For the twelve months ended September 30, 2005, net loss includes approximately \$4.9 million of preferred stock dividend recorded as interest expense. As required by Statement of Financial Accounting Standards No. 150, Accounting for Certain Financial Instruments with Characteristics of both Liabilities and Equities (SFAS No. 150), accrued and unpaid dividends

16

Table of Contents

prior to adoption of SFAS No. 150 have not been reclassified to interest expense. Preferred stock dividends for the 2003 Fiscal Year were approximately \$20.8 million.

EBITDA represents earnings from continuing operations before deductions for interest, income taxes and depreciation and amortization. Management believes that EBITDA is useful as a means to evaluate our ability to service existing debt, to sustain potential future increases in debt and to satisfy capital requirements. EBITDA is also used by management as a measure of evaluating the performance of our three operating segments. Management further believes that EBITDA is useful to investors as a measure of comparative operating performance as it is less susceptible to variances in actual performance resulting from depreciation, amortization and other non-cash charges and more reflective of changes in pricing decisions, cost controls and other factors that affect operating performance. Management uses EBITDA to develop compensation plans, to measure sales force performance and to allocate capital assets. Additionally, because we have historically provided EBITDA to investors, we believe that presenting this non-GAAP financial measure provides consistency in our financial reporting. Management s use of EBITDA, however, is not intended to represent cash flows for the period, nor has it been presented as an alternative to either (a) operating income (as determined by U.S. generally accepted accounting principles, (GAAP)) as an indicator of operating performance or (b) cash flows from operating, investing and financing activities (as determined by GAAP) as a measure of liquidity. Given that EBITDA is not a measurement determined in accordance with GAAP and is thus susceptible to varying calculations, EBITDA may not be comparable to other similarly titled measures of other companies. The following tables reconcile our net loss and cash flow provided by operating activities to EBITDA for each period presented (in thousands).

				Six Mont	hs Ended	Twelve Months
	Fiscal Y	ear Ended M	larch 31,			Ended
				-	-	, September 30,
	2003	2004	2005	2004	2005	2005
Net loss	\$ (3,200)	\$ (31,331)	\$ (35,325)	\$(16,652)	\$ (3,263)	\$ (21,936)
Provision (benefit) for income	, ,	, ,				
taxes	381	(3,648)	(10,166)	(1,921)	(2,149)	(10,394)
Interest expense	58,167	57,377	58,572	28,625	30,646	60,593
Interest expense preferred						
stock		24,714	18,230	13,368		4,862
Interest expense escrow						
interest			941			941
Depreciation and amortization	104,178	108,577	110,440	55,170	54,004	109,274
EBITDA	159,526	155,689	142,692	78,590	79,238	143,340
Transaction costs			17,389			17,389
EBITDA (adjusted to exclude	****	*** ***	* * * * * * * * * *			4.60 = 2 0
Transaction costs)(a)	\$159,526	\$155,689	\$160,081	\$ 78,590	\$79,238	\$160,729

Six Months Ended Twelve
Months
Fiscal Year Ended March 31,
Ended
September 30, September 30, September 30,

Edgar Filing: COINMACH SERVICE CORP - Form 424B1

	2003	2004	2005	2004	2005	2005
Cash flow provided by						
operating activities	\$103,900	\$ 97,052	\$104,998	\$48,344	\$52,008	\$108,662
Interest expense	58,167	57,377	58,572	28,625	30,646	60,593
Interest expense-escrow						
interest			941			941
Gain (loss) on sale of						
investment and equipment	3,532	1,232	557	54	(27)	476
Loss on redemption of						
Coinmach Corp. 9% notes			(14,770)			(14,770)
Stock based compensation	(338)	(176)	(74)	(37)	(12)	(49)
Change in operating assets and						
liabilities	(3,693)	2,513	(5,206)	2,776	(2,314)	(10,296)
Deferred taxes	16	3,753	10,166	1,956	2,149	10,359
Amortization of debt discount						
and deferred issue costs	(2,439)	(2,414)	(2,326)	(1,207)	(1,063)	(2,182)
Provision (benefit) for income						
taxes	381	(3,648)	(10,166)	(1,921)	(2,149)	(10,394)
EBITDA	159,526	155,689	142,692	78,590	79,238	143,340
Transaction costs			17,389			17,389
EBITDA (adjusted to exclude						
Transaction costs)(a)	\$159,526	\$155,689	\$160,081	\$78,590	\$79,238	\$160,729
1141154154151	Ψ107,0 2 0	Ψ 100,000	Ψ100 , 001	4.0,000	\$. > , 2 8 8	\$ 100 ,72

17

Table of Contents

- (a) Represents for the 2005 Fiscal Year and the twelve months ended September 30, 2005 EBITDA as adjusted to take into account transaction costs aggregating approximately \$17.4 million in connection with the IDS Transactions consisting of (a) approximately \$11.3 million of redemption premium on the portion of the Coinmach Corp. 9% notes redeemed, (b) the write-off of deferred financing costs relating to the redemption of the Coinmach Corp. 9% notes and the term loans repaid aggregating approximately \$3.5 million, (c) expenses relating to the amendment on November 15, 2004 of the Coinmach Corp. credit facility, aggregating approximately \$1.8 million, and (d) special bonuses to senior management related to the IDS Transactions aggregating approximately \$0.8 million.
- (4) EBITDA margin represents EBITDA as a percentage of revenues. Management believes that EBITDA margin is a useful measure to evaluate our performance over various sales levels. EBITDA margin should not be considered as an alternative for measurements determined in accordance with GAAP.
- (5) Operating margin represents operating income as a percentage of revenues.
- (6) Capital expenditures represent amounts expended for property, equipment and leasehold improvements, as well as for advance location payments to location owners. Acquisition capital expenditures represent the amounts expended to acquire local, regional and multiregional route operators.
- (7) The unaudited pro forma financial data as of and for the twelve months ended September 30, 2005 gives effect to (i) this offering, (ii) Coinmach Corp. s refinancings, and (iii) the Tender Offer, as if such transactions had occurred at the beginning of the period or, in the case of balance sheet data, as of the date of such data.

The pro forma net loss for the twelve months ended September 30, 2005 is computed as follows:

Twelve Months Ended September 30, 2005

	7	Minimum Tender Amount(a)		Early Tender Amount(b)		aximum Fender nount(c)
Net loss as reported	\$	(21,936)	\$	(21,936)	\$	(21,936)
Additional transaction costs		(27,821)		(31,596)		(47,844)
Reduction in interest expense		11,232		13,499		19,060
Tax benefit (41%)		6,801		7,420		11,801
	\$	(31,724)	\$	(32,613)	\$	(38,919)

(a) Additional transaction costs represent (i) approximately \$14.6 million of redemption premium on the portion of the Coinmach Corp. 9% notes to be redeemed, (ii) write-off of unamortized deferred financing costs relating to the redemption of the Coinmach Corp. 9% notes totaling approximately \$4.8 million, (iii) write-off of unamortized deferred financing costs relating to the refinancing of the Coinmach Corp. credit facility totaling approximately \$1.8 million, (iv) approximately \$0.6 million in non-recurring transaction fees and expenses, (v) approximately \$3.6 million relating to costs and expenses of the Tender Offer and (vi) write-off of unamortized deferred financing costs relating to the repurchase of the 11% notes totaling approximately \$2.4 million.

The pro forma balance sheet data assumes (i) net proceeds from the sale of Class A common shares of approximately \$35.8 million, (ii) net reduction in unamortized deferred financing costs of approximately \$5.6 million, and (iii) a net decrease in long-term debt of approximately \$13.8 million.

(b) Additional transaction costs represent (i) approximately \$14.6 million of redemption premium on the portion of the Coinmach Corp. 9% notes to be redeemed, (ii) write-off of unamortized deferred financing costs relating to the redemption of the Coinmach Corp. 9% notes totaling approximately \$4.8 million, (iii) write-off of unamortized deferred financing costs relating to the refinancing of the Coinmach Corp. credit facility totaling approximately \$1.8 million, (iv) approximately \$0.6 million in non-recurring transaction fees and expenses, (v) approximately

18

Table of Contents

\$5.8 million relating to costs and expenses of the Tender Offer and (vi) write-off of unamortized deferred financing costs relating to the repurchase of the 11% notes totaling approximately \$3.9 million.

The pro forma balance sheet data assumes (i) net proceeds from the sale of Class A common shares of approximately \$13.6 million, (ii) net reduction in unamortized deferred financing costs of approximately \$7.2 million, and (iii) a net decrease in long-term debt of approximately \$33.8 million.

(c) Additional transaction costs represent (i) approximately \$14.6 million of redemption premium on the portion of the Coinmach Corp. 9% notes to be redeemed, (ii) write-off of unamortized deferred financing costs relating to the redemption of the Coinmach Corp. 9% notes totaling approximately \$4.8 million, (iii) write-off of unamortized deferred financing costs relating to the refinancing of the Coinmach Corp. credit facility totaling approximately \$1.8 million, (iv) approximately \$0.6 million in non-recurring transaction fees and expenses, (v) approximately \$15.3 million relating to costs and expenses of the Tender Offer and (vi) write-off of unamortized deferred financing costs relating to the repurchase of the 11% notes totaling approximately \$10.7 million.

The pro forma balance sheet data assumes (i) use of cash and cash equivalents of approximately \$2.4 million, (ii) net reduction in unamortized deferred financing costs of approximately \$14.0 million, and (iii) a net decrease in long-term debt of approximately \$56.6 million.

- (8) Interest expense does not include approximately \$4.9 million of preferred stock dividend recorded as interest expense and approximately \$0.9 million of interest expense on the portion of the Coinmach Corp. 9% notes that were redeemed on December 24, 2004.
- (9) Represents total long-term debt less cash and cash equivalents, as follows:

Twelve Months Ended September 30, 2005

	Actual	Minimum Tender Amount		Early Tender Amount		Maximum Tender Amount	
Total long-term debt	\$ 698,345	\$	684,561	\$	664,561	\$	641,774
Less: cash and cash equivalents	49,692		77,366		54,616		38,694
Total net long-term debt	\$ 648,653	\$	607,195	\$	609,945	\$	603,080

Management believes that net long-term debt is a more accurate reflection of our leverage position. Net long-term debt should not be considered as an alternative for measurements determined in accordance with GAAP.

19

Table of Contents

RISK FACTORS

An investment in the shares of Class A common stock involves a number of risks. In addition to the other information contained in this prospectus, prospective investors should give careful consideration to the following risk factors.

Risks Relating to the Offering

You may not receive the level of dividends provided for in our dividend policy or any dividends at all.

Following the completion of this offering, we expect to continue to pay quarterly dividends on our Class A common stock at the rate set forth in our current dividend policy. However, our board of directors may, in its discretion, amend or repeal our dividend policy. Our board of directors may decrease the level of dividends provided for in the dividend policy or entirely discontinue the payment of dividends. Dividend payments are not required or guaranteed, and holders of our common stock do not have any legal right to receive or require the payment of dividends. Future dividends, if any, with respect to shares of our capital stock will depend on, among other things, our results of operations, cash requirements, financial condition and contractual restrictions, applicable law, and our ability to generate cash from our operations, which in turn is dependent on our ability to attract and retain customers and our ability to service our debt obligations and capital expenditures requirements. See Dividend Policy and Restrictions. Other factors, including the pursuit of new business strategies or opportunities, increased regulatory compliance costs or lease renewal costs, changes in our competitive environment and changes in tax treatment of our debt, may also reduce cash available for dividends.

Subject to certain limitations, we may redeem all or part of our then outstanding Class B common stock. We intend to use the anticipated net proceeds from any exercise by the underwriters of their overallotment option to repurchase shares of Class B common stock at a repurchase price of \$8.505 per share (equal to the public offering price of the Class A common stock offered hereby, net of any underwriting discounts and commissions). Any exercise by us of such redemption rights or any other purchase by us of shares of Class A common stock or Class B common stock (including any purchase of Class B common stock with the proceeds of any exercise of the overallotment option) will reduce cash available for Class A common stock dividend payments. See Description of Capital Stock Common Stock Redemption of Class B Common Stock Redemption of Class B Common Stock by CSC. Furthermore, a purchase by us of shares of Class B common stock with the proceeds of any exercise by the underwriters of their overallotment option will effectively result in shares of Class A common stock (that would share equally in any dividends with the shares offered hereby) being substituted for shares of Class B common stock that are subordinated to the Class A common stock in their rights to receive dividends. See Description of Capital Stock Common Stock Dividends.

Due to our currently contemplated cash uses, including dividend payments, we do not expect to retain enough cash from operations to be able to pay our outstanding indebtedness when it matures or when principal payments (other than regularly scheduled amortization payments under the Coinmach Corp. credit facility) on such indebtedness otherwise becomes due. Therefore, cash available for dividends will be reduced when such payments are required, unless such indebtedness is refinanced prior to such time. See Management s Discussion and Analysis of Financial Condition and Results of Operations Liquidity and Capital Resources Future Capital Needs and Resources. As part of the Current Transactions, Coinmach Corp. used borrowings under the amended and restated credit facility to refinance approximately \$229.3 million aggregate principal amount of outstanding term debt under the Coinmach Corp. credit facility and used the delayed draw term loans available under the amended and restated credit facility to retire all of the \$324.5 million outstanding aggregate principal amount of Coinmach Corp. 9% notes on February 1, 2006. In addition, CSC expects to use proceeds from this offering to fund the Total Tender Offer Consideration and, if additional funds are required, to use borrowings available under the revolver portion of the amended and restated credit facility and/or under other financing arrangements into which it may enter.

20

Table of Contents

In addition, any future issuances of Class A common stock, including but not limited to issuances pursuant to existing CSC benefit plans, will increase the number of outstanding Class A common stock shares and consequently make it more difficult for us to pay dividends on the Class A common stock at the dividend rate set forth in our dividend policy. On January 4, 2006, the compensation committee of our board of directors awarded restricted shares of Class A common stock to certain executive officers and directors. See Management Equity-Based Incentive Plans Restricted Stock Grants under 2004 LTIP.

The earliest that the subordination of payment of any cash dividends on the Class B common stock may terminate is the fiscal year ending March 31, 2008, and all shares of Class B common stock will then be equally entitled to cash dividend payments with all shares of Class A common stock, subject to the Class B common stock step up dividend right described below. Therefore, any cash set aside for dividends will have to be shared by the holders of the Class A common stock and Class B common stock on a *pro rata* basis. Since under these circumstances less cash will be available to the holders of Class A common stock, we may be forced to reduce cash dividends on the Class A common stock.

Following the termination of the subordination provisions, each share of Class B common stock will be entitled to a step up dividend of 105% of the aggregate amount of dividends declared on each share of Class A common stock for the four fiscal quarters occurring during any fiscal year ending after March 31, 2007 (unless, solely with respect to the fiscal years ended March 31, 2008 and March 31, 2009, the Subordination Termination Conditions have not been satisfied with respect to such fiscal year). Any excess payments in cash will reduce cash available for future Class A common stock dividend payments, which may force us to reduce such Class A common stock dividend payments. See Description of Capital Stock.

Furthermore, the amended and restated credit facility (and the Intercompany Note) contain limitations on Coinmach Corp. s ability to pay dividends. The indenture governing the 11% notes will contain additional limitations on CSC s ability to pay dividends unless and until the Proposed Amendments become operative. In addition, any financing arrangements we may enter into in the future, including any arrangements to fund the Total Tender Offer Consideration, may contain further limitations. You may not receive the level of dividends provided for in our dividend policy or any dividends at all.

Delaware law also restricts our (and our subsidiaries) ability to pay dividends. Under Delaware law, our board of directors and the boards of directors of our corporate subsidiaries may declare dividends only to the extent of our (and each of their) surplus, which is total assets at current value minus total liabilities at current value (as each may be determined in good faith by our and their respective boards of directors), minus statutory capital, or if there is no surplus, out of net profits for the fiscal year in which the dividend is declared and/or the preceding fiscal year.

If we have insufficient cash flow to cover dividend payments under our dividend policy or to make such payments in compliance with our and our subsidiaries outstanding indebtedness, we will need to reduce or eliminate dividends or, to the extent permitted under our debt agreements, fund a portion of our dividends with additional borrowings.

Our dividend policy contemplates a quarterly cash dividend of approximately \$0.20615 per share of Class A common stock. Based on a review and analysis conducted by our management, and assuming that the overallotment is exercised by our underwriters in full and the number of shares of Class A common stock outstanding will not increase prior to December 31, 2006, we believe that in order to satisfy financial maintenance covenants under the amended and restated credit facility, our EBITDA for the four consecutive fiscal quarters ending December 31, 2006 would need to be at least \$155.2 million, which exceeds the amount we expect will be necessary to pay cash dividends on our Class A common stock for those four fiscal quarters as set forth in Dividend Policy and Restrictions. See Dividend Policy and Restrictions Our Dividend Rate Basis for Dividend Rate.

If our EBITDA is below our expectations or if our assumptions as to capital expenditures or interest expense were too low or our assumptions as to the sufficiency of the amended and restated credit facility to finance our working capital needs were incorrect, we may be required to do one or more of the

Table of Contents

following: (i) reduce our capital expenditures, (ii) fund capital expenditures or other costs and expenses with borrowings under the amended and restated credit facility (to the extent amounts available thereunder have not been used to fund the Total Tender Offer Consideration), (iii) evaluate other funding alternatives, such as capital markets transactions, refinancing or restructuring our consolidated indebtedness, asset sales, or financing from third parties, or (iv) seek an amendment, waiver or other modification from requisite lenders under the amended and restated credit facility, holders of the 11% notes (unless and until the Proposed Amendments become operative) and lenders under any financing arrangements entered into by us to fund the Total Tender Offer Consideration, to the extent the inaccuracy of our assumptions resulted in our failure to satisfy the applicable restrictions contained in the terms of such indebtedness. Additional sources of funds may not be available on commercially reasonable terms or at all or may not be permitted pursuant to the terms of our existing indebtedness.

Furthermore, if we failed to satisfy any financial maintenance or other covenant, we would be required to seek an amendment, waiver or other modification from the requisite lenders under the amended and restated credit facility to waive any resulting default. If we were to use working capital or permanent borrowings to fund dividends, we would have less cash and/or borrowing capacity available for future dividends and other purposes, which could negatively impact our future liquidity, our ability to adapt to changes in our industry and our ability to expand our business. In addition to any of the foregoing options that may be available to us, our board of directors may at any time and in its absolute discretion reduce the level of dividends provided for in our dividend policy or eliminate such dividends entirely.

We have substantial indebtedness which could restrict our ability to pay dividends with respect to the shares of our Class A common stock and could adversely affect our financing options and liquidity position.

We have now, and following the Current Transactions will continue to have, a substantial amount of indebtedness. As of September 30, 2005, on a pro forma basis after giving effect to the Current Transactions, including the incurrence of indebtedness under the amended and restated credit facility, the retirement of all of the outstanding Coinmach Corp. 9% notes, and the purchase of approximately \$50.0 million aggregate principal amount of 11% notes in the Tender Offer (approximately \$47.7 million aggregate principal amount of 11% notes had been tendered as of the Early Tender Payment Deadline), we would have had total indebtedness of \$664.6 million, and an additional \$75.0 million (or \$68.6 million after letters of credit) would have been available for borrowing under the revolver portion of the amended and restated credit facility.

Our substantial indebtedness could have important consequences for you as a holder of Class A common stock. For example, our substantial indebtedness could:

make it more difficult for us to pay dividends on our common stock;

reduce or eliminate your ability to recover any of your investment in any bankruptcy proceedings involving us;

limit our flexibility to adjust to changing market conditions, reduce our ability to withstand competitive pressures and increase our vulnerability to general adverse economic and industry conditions;

limit our ability to borrow additional amounts for working capital, capital expenditures, future business opportunities, including strategic acquisitions, and other general corporate requirements or hinder us from obtaining such financing on terms favorable to us or at all;

limit our ability to raise cash through the issuance of additional securities;

require us to dedicate a substantial portion of our cash flow from operations to payments on our indebtedness, thereby reducing the availability of our cash flow to fund working capital, capital expenditures, future business opportunities and other general corporate purposes;

Table of Contents

limit our flexibility in planning for, or reacting to, changes in our business and the industry in which we operate; and

limit our ability to refinance our indebtedness.

We may be able to incur substantially more indebtedness, which could exacerbate the risks described above.

We may be able to incur substantial amounts of additional indebtedness in the future, including indebtedness resulting from issuances of separate 11% notes or additional IDSs or from borrowings under the amended and restated credit facility. While the indenture governing the 11% notes, the amended and restated credit facility and the Intercompany Note will limit our and our subsidiaries—ability to incur additional indebtedness, those limitations are subject to a number of exceptions. Furthermore, we may enter into future financing arrangements, whether entered into to fund the Total Tender Offer Consideration or otherwise. Any additional indebtedness incurred by us could increase the risks associated with our substantial indebtedness.

Restrictive covenants in our current and future indebtedness could adversely restrict our operating flexibility.

Unless and until the Proposed Amendments become operative, the indenture governing the 11% notes contains covenants that restrict the ability of CSC, as well as the ability of its restricted subsidiaries, to:

incur additional indebtedness or, in the case of our restricted subsidiaries, issue preferred stock;

create liens;

pay dividends or make other restricted payments;

make certain investments;

sell or make certain dispositions of assets;

engage in sale and leaseback transactions;

engage in transactions with affiliates;

place restrictions on the ability of its restricted subsidiaries to pay dividends, or make other payments, to CSC: and

engage in mergers or consolidations and transfers of all, or substantially all of the assets of CSC. In addition, the amended and restated credit facility (and the Intercompany Note) contain, and the terms of any other indebtedness that we or our subsidiaries may enter into (including any future financing arrangements, whether entered into to fund the Total Tender Offer Consideration or otherwise) may contain, other and more restrictive covenants that limit our and our subsidiaries ability to incur indebtedness, and make capital expenditures and limit our subsidiaries ability to make distributions or pay dividends to us. These covenants may also require us and/or our subsidiaries to meet or maintain specified financial ratios and tests. Our ability to comply with the ratios and tests under these covenants may be affected by events beyond our control, including prevailing economic, financial, regulatory or industry conditions. A breach of any of such covenants, ratios or tests could result in a default under such indebtedness. The amended and restated credit facility (and the Intercompany Note) prohibit Coinmach Corp. and its subsidiaries (including AWA, as a guarantor under such credit facility), and if we complete the merger event would prohibit CSC and its subsidiaries, from making certain distributions in respect of its capital stock while a default or an event of default is outstanding thereunder. If we were unable to repay those amounts, the lenders under the amended and restated credit facility or holders of the 11% notes, as applicable, could proceed against the security granted to them to secure that indebtedness. If the lenders or holders of the 11% notes accelerated the payment of their indebtedness, our assets may not be sufficient to repay in full our indebtedness, which could prevent you from recovering some or all of your investment in the Class A common stock.

Table of Contents

Lack of a significant amount of cash could adversely affect our growth, financial condition and results of operations.

Our ability to make dividend payments, to service our debt obligations, or to fund planned capital expenditures and expand our business, will depend largely upon our future operating performance. Our future operating performance is subject to general economic, financial, competitive, legislative and regulatory factors, as well as other factors that are beyond our control. We cannot assure you that our business will generate enough cash to enable us to pay dividends or our outstanding debt or fund our other liquidity and capital needs. If we are unable to generate sufficient cash to service our debt requirements, we will be required to obtain such capital from additional borrowings or other sources, including:

sales of certain assets to meet our debt service requirements;

sales of equity; and

negotiations with our lenders to restructure the applicable debt.

If we cannot satisfy our cash requirements, our growth, financial condition and results of operations could suffer.

Additionally, our after-tax cash flow available for dividend payments would be reduced if the 11% notes (to the extent such notes are outstanding after completion of the Tender Offer) were treated by the Internal Revenue Service, or the IRS, as equity rather than debt for U.S. federal income tax purposes. In that event, the stated interest on the 11% notes could be treated as a dividend, and interest on the 11% notes would not be deductible by us for U.S. federal income tax purposes. Our inability to deduct interest on the 11% notes could materially increase our taxable income and, thus, our U.S. federal and applicable state income tax liability. This could reduce our after-tax cash flow and materially adversely affect our ability to pay dividends on the Class A common stock.

You will experience immediate and substantial dilution if you purchase shares of Class A common stock in this offering.

If you purchase shares of Class A common stock in this offering, you will experience an immediate dilution of \$16.11 per share, based on a public offering price per share of \$9.00. This dilution per share is attributable to our tangible book deficit for each share of Class A common stock outstanding immediately after (i) this offering, (ii) Coinmach Corp. s refinancings and (iii) the Tender Offer (assuming \$50.0 million aggregate principal amount of 11% notes are purchased in the Tender Offer). Our net tangible book deficit as of September 30, 2005, on a pro forma basis after giving effect to this offering, would have been approximately \$372.6 million, or \$7.11 per share of Class A common stock, See Dilution.

Voting control of us by Holdings may create conflicts of interest.

Following this offering, assuming no shares of Class B common stock are purchased, Holdings will control approximately 62.8% of our voting power and therefore will exert substantial control over our business and over matters submitted to our stockholders for approval. Furthermore, as of February 2, 2006, GTCR, which controls Holdings, separately controls through an affiliate an additional approximately 3% of our voting power by virtue of the ownership of 2,199,413 IDSs, which were purchased in the IPO. All or a portion of the shares of Class A common stock underlying such IDSs may be purchased with proceeds from this offering. See Use of Proceeds.

Such voting control could have the effect of delaying, deferring or preventing a change in control, merger or tender offer of us, which would deprive you of an opportunity to receive a premium for your Class A common stock and may negatively affect the market price of the Class A common stock. Moreover, Holdings could effectively receive a premium for transferring ownership to third parties that would not inure to your benefit.

Table of Contents 38

24

Table of Contents

The interests of the equity investors and the management investors may conflict with the interests of holders of Class A common stock. These parties may have an interest in pursuing acquisitions, divestitures, financings or other transactions that, in their judgment, could disproportionately enhance their equity investment relative to your investment in shares of Class A common stock.

The separate public trading market for IDSs and the ability to separate and create IDSs may diminish the value of your investment in shares of Class A common stock.

Our IDSs are listed for trading on the American Stock Exchange. We have been approved to separately list on the American Stock Exchange our shares of Class A common stock not held in the form of IDSs. An IDS holder may separate its IDSs into shares of Class A common stock and 11% notes at any time. Any IDS holder that wants to tender the 11% notes underlying its IDSs will be required to separate such IDSs prior to tendering such 11% notes. In addition, upon the occurrence of certain events IDSs will automatically and, in some cases, permanently, separate. Conversely, subject to limitations, a holder of separate shares of Class A common stock and 11% notes can combine such securities to form IDSs. See Description of IDSs. Separation and creation of IDSs will automatically result in increases and decreases, respectively, in the number of shares of Class A common stock not in the form of IDSs.

We cannot predict what effect separate trading markets in IDSs and shares of Class A common stock not in the form of IDSs, or fluctuations in the number of separately held shares of Class A common stock, will have on the value of such separately held shares. If the value of separately held shares of Class A common stock is deemed to be less than the value of the same security underlying an IDS, creation of IDSs by combining such separate shares with any then available 11% notes may become more attractive. In connection with the IPO, we issued \$20.0 million aggregate principal amount of 11% notes separate and apart from the IDSs, which separate notes are identical to the 11% notes underlying IDSs. Therefore, if the Tender Offer is not completed, holders of separate shares of Class A common stock, including purchasers of the shares offered hereby, could combine such separate 11% notes to form an even greater number of IDSs than the number initially issued in the IPO.

Any reduction in the number of separately held shares of Class A common stock would decrease the liquidity for the remaining shares held separately, which could further diminish the value of such shares. Furthermore, creation of additional IDSs may result in the delisting of Class A common stock from the American Stock Exchange by reducing the number of shares traded separately to below the minimum required amount for listing on the exchange.

The Tender Offer may cause or exacerbate fluctuations in the market price of IDSs.

IDS holders will be required to separate their IDSs in order to tender their underlying 11% notes in the Tender Offer. Such ongoing separations will necessarily result in continuing reductions in the number of IDSs outstanding, with corresponding decreases in the liquidity for the remaining IDSs. In addition, during the period in which the Tender Offer is outstanding, we may issue one or more public announcements on the status of the Tender Offer and the principal amount of 11% notes then tendered. Publicly announced updates on the Tender Offer may induce investors to either separate or create IDSs.

Such events may in turn cause or exacerbate fluctuations in the market price of IDSs. Any attempt to value your investment in the shares of Class A common stock offered hereby based on IDS market prices during the Tender Offer period may be subject to significant uncertainty, due in part to the impact of the Tender Offer on prevailing IDS market prices.

The success of the Tender Offer may impede your ability to combine your shares of Class A common stock with 11% notes in order to create IDSs.

Since IDS holders will be required to separate their IDSs in order to tender the underlying 11% notes in the Tender Offer, the number of IDSs outstanding will be reduced to the extent such notes are tendered and will be permanently reduced to the extent such notes are purchased by us. Following

Table of Contents 39

25

Table of Contents

completion of the Tender Offer, the price of IDSs may materially decrease due to their reduced liquidity or, if the number of outstanding IDSs falls below the minimum amount required for listing on the American Stock Exchange, there may no longer be a public trading market for IDSs. Therefore, purchasers of the shares of Class A common stock being offered hereby that intend to create IDSs may find that, even if separate 11% notes are available for purchase, using shares of Class A common stock to create IDSs diminishes the value of their investment in such shares of Class A common stock.

You will not be a registered holder of shares of Class A common stock and therefore will be reliant on your broker or other financial institution to monitor and maintain your position and to provide you with information distributed to stockholders of record.

The shares of Class A common stock will be issued in book-entry form only. This means that, as a holder of such shares, you will be a beneficial and not a registered holder of such shares, and you will not receive a certificate for your shares. While all holders of common stock are entitled under Delaware law to receive a certificate representing the shares of common stock owned by them, the shares represented by such certificate may not be used to create IDSs unless and until they are returned to book-entry form.

A holder of Class A common stock in book-entry form must rely on its broker or other financial institution maintaining its book-entry position to receive the benefits and exercise the rights of a holder of such securities. See Description of Capital Stock Common Stock Class A Common Stock Book-Entry Settlement and Clearance. If an active trading market for the shares of Class A common stock does not develop, their liquidity and value could be harmed. The price of the shares of Class A common stock could be subject to volatile fluctuations.

The shares of our Class A common stock do not have a public market history as a separately traded security. In addition, we are unaware of any issuer in the United States of IDSs or similar securities having created a simultaneous separate public trading market for the equity component of such IDS or similar security. Although we have been approved to list the shares of Class A common stock on the American Stock Exchange, we cannot assure you that an active trading market for such shares will develop. If no active trading market develops, you may not be able to resell the Class A common stock at their fair market value or at all.

The public offering price for the shares of Class A common stock offered hereby is determined by negotiations among us and the representatives of the underwriters and may not be indicative of the market price after this offering. Factors such as quarterly variations in our financial results, announcements by us or others, developments affecting us and our customers and general market volatility could cause the market price of the Class A common stock to fluctuate significantly.

Future sales or the possibility of future sales of a substantial amount of shares of Class A common stock or IDSs may depress the price of the shares of Class A common stock, including the shares offered hereby.

Future sales or the availability for sale of substantial amounts of shares of Class A common stock or IDSs in the public market could adversely affect the prevailing market price of shares of Class A common stock and could impair our ability to raise capital through future sales of our securities.

We may issue shares of our Class A common stock, which may be in the form of IDSs, or other securities from time to time as consideration for future acquisitions and investments. In the event any such acquisition or investment is significant, the number of shares of our Class A common stock, which may be in the form of IDSs, or the number or aggregate principal amount, as the case may be, of other securities that we may issue may in turn be significant. In addition, we may also grant registration rights covering those IDSs, shares of Class A common stock, or other securities in connection with any such acquisitions and investments.

26

Table of Contents

From time to time our employees may be granted equity-based performance incentives pursuant to existing CSC benefit plans, which might include the issuance of new shares of Class A common stock or IDSs. New issuances of Class A common stock or IDSs under such plans would have a dilutive effect on our earnings per share, and could reduce the fair market value of Class A common stock. On January 4, 2006, the compensation committee of our board of directors awarded restricted shares of Class A common stock to certain executive officers and directors. See Management Equity-Based Incentive Plans Restricted Stock Grants under 2004 LTIP.

Any sales or distributions of shares of our Class A common stock or IDSs would dilute our earnings per share and the voting power of each share of common stock outstanding prior to such sale or distribution, and could adversely affect the prevailing market price of our Class A common stock. As a result you could experience a significant loss in the value of your investment.

Risks Relating to Our Business

We have a history of net losses and may not generate profits in the future.

We have experienced net losses in each fiscal year since 2000. We incurred net losses of approximately \$21.9 million and \$3.3 million for the twelve months and six months ended September 30, 2005, respectively, and \$35.3 million for the fiscal year ended March 31, 2005. These losses have resulted from a variety of costs including, but not limited to, non-cash charges such as depreciation and amortization of intangible assets and debt financing costs resulting from our growth strategy. Continuing net losses limit our ability to service our debt and fund our operations. We may not generate net income from operations in the future.

Our business could suffer if we are unsuccessful in negotiating lease renewals.

Our business is highly dependent upon the renewal of our lease contracts with property owners and management companies. We have historically focused on obtaining long-term, renewable lease contracts, and management estimates that approximately 90% of our locations are subject to long-term leases with initial terms of five to ten years. If we are unable to secure long-term exclusive leases on favorable terms or at all, or if property owners or management companies choose to vacate properties as a result of economic downturns that impact occupancy levels, our growth, financial condition and results of operations could be adversely affected. See Business Business Operations Description of Principal Operations Location Leasing.

We may not be able to successfully identify attractive tuck-in acquisitions, successfully integrate acquired operations or realize the intended benefits of acquisitions.

We evaluate from time to time opportunities to acquire local, regional and multi-regional route businesses. This strategy is subject to numerous risks, including:

an inability to obtain sufficient financing to complete our acquisitions;

an inability to negotiate definitive acquisition agreements on satisfactory terms;

difficulty in integrating the operations, systems and management of acquired assets and absorbing the increased demands on our administrative, operational and financial resources;

the diversion of our management s attention from their other responsibilities;

the loss of key employees following completion of our acquisitions;

the failure to realize the intended benefits of our acquisitions; and

our being subject to unknown liabilities.

Our inability to effectively address these risks could force us to revise our business plan, incur unanticipated expenses or forego additional opportunities for expansion.

27

Table of Contents

If our required capital expenditures exceed our projections, we may not have sufficient funding, which could adversely affect our growth, financial condition and results of operations.

We must continue to make capital expenditures relating to our route business to maintain our operating base, including investments in equipment, advance location payments and laundry room improvements. Capital expenditures in connection with maintaining and expanding our machine base for the twelve months and six months ended September 30, 2005, respectively, were approximately \$70.2 million (excluding approximately \$1.2 million relating to acquisitions and \$4.8 million relating to capital lease payments) and approximately \$36.6 million (excluding approximately \$1.2 million relating to acquisitions and \$2.7 million relating to capital lease payments) and for the fiscal year ended March 31, 2005 were approximately \$70.3 million (excluding approximately \$0.6 million relating to acquisitions and \$4.3 million related to capital lease payments). We may have unanticipated capital expenditure requirements in the future. If we cannot obtain such capital from increases in our cash flow from operating activities, additional borrowings or other sources, our growth, financial condition and results of operations could suffer materially.

Reduced occupancy levels could adversely affect us.

Extended periods of reduced occupancy can adversely affect our operations. In a period of occupancy decline, we could be faced with reductions in revenues and cash flow from operations in certain areas. In past periods of occupancy decline, we designed incentive programs that were successful in maintaining stable profit margins by offering owners and management companies financial incentives relating to increased occupancy levels in exchange for certain guaranteed minimum periodic payments. Although we are geographically diversified and our revenue is derived from a large customer base, we may not be able to maintain our revenue levels or cash flow from operations in periods of low occupancy.

Our dividend policy may negatively impact our ability to finance our working capital requirements, capital expenditures or operations.

Further to our dividend policy, since the completion of the IPO our board of directors has distributed to holders of our common stock substantially all of the cash generated by our business in excess of operating needs and amounts needed to service our indebtedness. If, as expected, we maintain our dividend policy and rate of cash dividend payments, we may not retain a sufficient amount of cash to finance growth opportunities that may arise or unanticipated capital expenditure needs or to fund our operations in the event of a significant business downturn. We may have to forego growth opportunities or capital expenditures that would otherwise be necessary or desirable if we do not find alternative sources of financing. If we do not have sufficient cash for these purposes, our financial condition and our business will suffer.

Our business could be adversely affected by the loss of one or more of our key personnel.

Our continued success will depend largely on the efforts and abilities of our executive officers and certain other key employees. We do not maintain insurance policies with respect to the retention of such employees, and our operations could be affected adversely if, for any reason, such officers or key employees do not remain with us. See Management.

Our industry is highly competitive, which could adversely affect our business.

The laundry equipment services industry is highly competitive, capital intensive and requires reliable, quality service. The industry is fragmented nationally, with many small, private and family-owned businesses operating throughout all major metropolitan areas. Notwithstanding the fragmentation of the industry, there are currently three companies, including us, with significant operations in multiple regions throughout the United States. Some of our competitors may possess greater financial and other resources. Furthermore, current and potential competitors may make acquisitions or may establish relationships among themselves or with third parties to increase their ability to compete within the industry.

28

Table of Contents

Accordingly, it is possible that new competitors may emerge and rapidly acquire significant market share. If this were to occur, our business, operating results, financial condition and cash flows could be materially adversely affected.

Our business may be adversely affected by compliance obligations and liabilities under environmental laws and regulations.

Our business and operations are subject to federal, state and local environmental laws and regulations that impose limitations on the discharge of, and establish standards for the handling, generation, emission, release, discharge, treatment, storage and disposal of, certain materials, substances and wastes. To the best of management s knowledge, there are no existing or potential environmental claims against us, nor have we received any notification of responsibility for, or any inquiry or investigation regarding, any disposal, release or threatened release of any hazardous material, substance or waste generated by us that is likely to have a material adverse effect on our business or financial condition. However, we cannot predict with any certainty that we will not in the future incur any liability under environmental laws and regulations that could have a material adverse effect on our business or financial condition.

Recently enacted federal legislation concerning energy and water efficiency standards on commercial clothes washers could require a significant increase in our capital expenditures and consequently reduce our profit margins.

Pursuant to recent amendments to the Energy Policy and Conservation Act, commercial clothes washers manufactured after January 1, 2007 will be subject to certain federal energy and water efficiency standards. We have been informed by certain manufacturers that washers not compliant with such standards may be able to be modified without a material increase in cost in order to meet such standards.

However, if manufacturers are unable to make such modifications without material cost increases or at all, implementing machines compliant with such laws could result in increased capital costs (including material and equipment costs), labor and installation costs, and in some cases, operation and maintenance costs. Our capital expenditures, as well as those of other industry participants, may significantly increase in order to comply with such standards. If we are unable to mitigate such increased capital through price increases, we may be unable to recover such costs and our cash flows from operations would be materially adversely affected.

29

SPECIAL NOTE REGARDING FORWARD-LOOKING STATEMENTS

This prospectus includes forward-looking statements within the meaning of Section 27A of the Securities Act and Section 21E of the Exchange Act. We intend such forward looking statements, including, without limitation, the statements under Management s Discussion and Analysis of Financial Condition and Results of Operations, to be covered by the safe harbor provisions for forward-looking statements in these provisions. These forward-looking statements include, without limitation, statements about our future financial position, adequacy of available cash resources, common stock dividend policy and anticipated payments, business strategy, competition, budgets, projected costs and plans and objectives of management for future operations. These forward-looking statements are usually accompanied by words such as may, will. expect. intend. project. estimate. anticipate. believe. continu expressions. The forward looking information is based on various factors and was derived using numerous assumptions.

Forward-looking statements necessarily involve risks and uncertainties, and our actual results could differ materially from those anticipated in the forward-looking statements due to a number of factors, including those set forth below and in this prospectus. Although we believe that the expectations reflected in such forward-looking statements are reasonable, we can give no assurance that such expectations will prove to have been correct. We caution readers not to place undue reliance on such statements and undertake no obligation to update publicly any forward-looking statements for any reason, even if new information becomes available or other events occur in the future. All subsequent written and oral forward-looking statements attributable to us, or persons acting on our behalf, are expressly qualified in their entirety by the cautionary statements contained in this prospectus.

Certain factors, including but not limited to those listed below, may cause actual results to differ materially from current expectations, estimates, projections, forecasts and from past results:

the results of the Tender Offer, including the amount of any reduction in the aggregate principal amount of 11% notes, the effectiveness of the Proposed Amendments, the entrance into any future financing arrangements (whether to fund the Total Tender Offer Consideration or otherwise) and the use of any borrowings under the revolver portion of the amended and restated credit facility;

the restrictive debt covenants and other requirements related to our substantial leverage that could restrict our operating flexibility;

our ability to continue to renew our lease contracts with property owners and management companies;

extended periods of reduced occupancy which could result in reduced revenues and cash flow from operations in certain areas;

our ability to compete effectively in a highly competitive and capital intensive industry which is fragmented nationally, with many small, private and family-owned businesses operating throughout all major metropolitan areas;

compliance obligations and liabilities under regulatory, judicial and environmental laws and regulations, including, but not limited to, governmental action imposing heightened energy and water efficiency standards or other requirements with respect to commercial clothes washers;

our ability to maintain borrowing flexibility and to meet our projected and future cash needs, including capital expenditure requirements with respect to maintaining our machine base, given our substantial level of indebtedness, history of net losses and cash dividend payments on our common stock pursuant to our dividend policy;

our ability to complete the merger event and eliminate the Intercompany Loan;

Table of Contents

assuming proceeds from this offering are remaining after completion of the Tender Offer, any repurchase shares of Class A common stock owned by an affiliate of GTCR;

assuming the underwriters overallotment option is exercised, our ability to repurchase shares of Class B common stock in compliance with the indenture governing the 11% notes;

risks associated with expansion of our business through tuck-ins and other acquisitions and integration of acquired operations into our existing business;

the risk of adverse tax consequences should the 11% notes not be respected as debt for U.S. federal income tax purposes;

risks associated with changes in accounting standards promulgated by the Financial Accounting Standards Board, the SEC or the American Institute of Certified Public Accountants; and

other factors discussed elsewhere in this prospectus.

Several important factors, in addition to the specific factors discussed in connection with each forward-looking statement individually, could affect our future results or expectations and could cause those results and expectations to differ materially from those expressed in the forward-looking statements contained in this prospectus. Important factors that could cause actual results to differ materially from our expectations are disclosed under Risk Factors,

Dividend Policy and Postrictions, and also where in this prospectus, including, without limitation, in conjunction with

Dividend Policy and Restrictions and elsewhere in this prospectus, including, without limitation, in conjunction with the forward-looking statements included in this prospectus. Other risks and uncertainties include, among other things, future economic, industry, social, competitive and regulatory changes or developments, demographic trends, financial market conditions, future business decisions and actions of our competitors, suppliers, customers and stockholders and legislative, judicial and other governmental authorities, all of which are difficult or impossible to predict accurately and many of which are beyond our control. These factors, in some cases, have affected, and in the future, together with other factors, could affect, our ability to implement our business strategy and may cause our future performance and actual results of operations to vary significantly from those contemplated by the statements expressed in this prospectus.

You should read this prospectus completely and with the understanding that actual future results may be materially different from what we expect. We will not update these forward-looking statements, even if our situation changes in the future.

31

Table of Contents

USE OF PROCEEDS

The table below includes our estimates of the proceeds from this offering at a price to the public of \$9.00 per share of Class A common stock. The estimates below do not take into account any exercise by the underwriters of their overallotment option. Actual amounts may vary from the estimates shown below. The table also assumes that approximately \$50.0 million aggregate principal amount of 11% notes are tendered in the Tender Offer and that an Early Tender Payment is paid with respect to all such 11% notes (approximately \$47.7 million aggregate principal amount of 11% notes had been tendered as of the Early Tender Payment Deadline). Any increase in the principal amount of 11% notes actually tendered would result in a corresponding reduction in the amount of proceeds from this offering that would be available for general corporate purposes, including repurchasing shares of Class A common stock and/ or funding any potential acquisitions.

Pursuant to the indenture governing the 11% notes, CSC will loan all of the net proceeds from this offering to Coinmach Corp., which will then distribute such proceeds to CSC in accordance with the terms of its indebtedness. CSC will use such proceeds to fund the Total Tender Offer Consideration and pay related fees and expenses. The 11% notes subject to the Tender Offer are scheduled to mature on December 1, 2024.

To the extent proceeds from this offering remain after consummation of the Tender Offer and payment of related fees and expenses, such proceeds will be used for general corporate purposes, including (i) to repurchase all or any portion of the 2,199,413 shares of Class A common stock underlying IDSs that are currently owned by an affiliate of GTCR, at a repurchase price of \$8.505 per share (equal to the public offering price of the Class A common stock offered hereby, net of any underwriting discounts and commissions), and/or (ii) to fund all or a portion of any potential acquisitions.

To the extent proceeds from this offering are insufficient to fund the Total Tender Offer Consideration, we will obtain additional funds from available borrowings under the revolver portion of the amended and restated credit facility (under which borrowings of \$68.6 million are currently available) and/or under other financing arrangements, including but not limited to an amendment to the amended and restated credit facility.

The net proceeds from any exercise of the underwriters—overallotment option will be used to repurchase shares of Class B common stock to the extent permitted under the indenture governing the 11% notes. Provided such repurchase is permitted under such indenture, if the overallotment option is exercised in full generating anticipated net proceeds of approximately \$13.659 million, we would repurchase approximately 1,605,995 shares of Class B common stock at a repurchase price of \$8.505 per share (equal to the public offering price of the Class A common stock offered hereby, net of any underwriting discounts and commissions). If such repurchase is not permitted under the indenture, such proceeds will be used for general corporate purposes consistent with the terms of the indenture.

See The Transactions Description of the Current Transactions for a detailed description of the Current Transactions and The Transactions Description of the Current Transactions The Overallotment Option for a detailed description of the use of proceeds received from any exercise of the underwriters overallotment option.

32

Table of Contents

Sources Uses

(in millions)				
Class A common stock	\$ 96.36	Purchase of 11% notes	\$ 50.00	
		Repurchase of Class A common stock(1)	18.71	
		General corporate purposes	13.55	
		Fees, cost and expenses(2)	14.10	
Total	\$ 96.36	Total	\$ 96.36	

- (1) Represents the total amount to be used to repurchase all of the 2,199,413 shares of Class A common stock underlying the IDSs that are currently owned by an affiliate of GTCR at a repurchase price of \$8.505 per share (equal to the public offering price of the Class A common stock offered hereby, net of any underwriting discounts and commissions).
- (2) Amount includes an estimated \$5.3 million underwriting discount in connection with this offering and approximately \$3.0 million in estimated fees, costs and expenses. In addition, amount includes an estimated \$5.0 million of tender premium in respect of the Early Tender Amount of 11% notes in the Tender Offer and approximately \$0.8 million in estimated fees, costs and expenses related to the Tender Offer.

33

Table of Contents

MARKET PRICE OF IDSs

On November 24, 2004, we completed our initial public offering of 18,911,532 IDSs (including a partial overallotment exercise by the underwriters) and \$20.0 million aggregate principal amount of separate 11% notes. The initial public offering price per IDS was \$13.64, comprised of \$6.14 allocated to each 11% note underlying an IDSs, which represented 100% of its principal amount, and \$7.50 allocated to each underlying share of Class A common stock. The amount of IPO proceeds, net of underwriting commissions but before expenses, was \$261,876,099.

The IDSs are listed on the American Stock Exchange under the trading symbol DRY. The following table sets forth for the periods indicated the high and low sales prices for the IDSs reported on the American Stock Exchange:

Fiscal Year Ended March 31, 2005	High	Low
Quarter ended December 31, 2004 Quarter ended March 31, 2005	\$ 13.80 \$ 13.75	\$ 13.10 \$ 12.30
Fiscal Year Ending March 31, 2006	High	Low
Fiscal Year Ending March 31, 2006 Quarter ended June 30, 2005	High \$ 13.56	Low \$ 12.70
Quarter ended June 30, 2005	\$ 13.56	\$ 12.70

As of February 2, 2006, the closing price of our IDSs on the American Stock Exchange was \$16.38. IDSs will be required to be separated in order to tender 11% notes underlying IDSs in the Tender Offer. Ongoing separations will result in continuing reductions in the number of IDSs outstanding during the term of the Tender Offer, which reductions may contribute to fluctuations in prevailing market prices of IDSs. See Risk Factors Risks Relating to the Offering The Tender Offer may cause or exacerbate fluctuations in the market price of IDSs.

As of February 2, 2006, Cede & Co. (nominee of DTC) was the only holder of record of our outstanding IDSs and shares of Class A common stock. Cede & Co. holds the IDSs and shares of Class A common stock on behalf of several participants in the DTC system, which in turn hold on behalf of beneficial owners.

34

DIVIDEND POLICY AND RESTRICTIONS

Pursuant to our dividend policy, we expect to continue to declare and pay regular quarterly dividends on our Class A common stock and dividends no more frequently than annually on our Class B common stock, as described below. Cash generated by us in excess of operating needs, interest and principal payments on indebtedness, and capital expenditures sufficient to maintain our properties and other assets would under this policy generally be distributed or available for distribution as regular cash dividends. This policy reflects our judgment that our stockholders would be better served if we distributed our available cash to them instead of retaining it in our business. **Dividends, however, are payable at the discretion of our board of directors.** Even though we have adopted a dividend policy, nothing requires us to pay dividends. You may not receive any dividends because:

although our dividend policy contemplates the distribution of our excess cash, this policy can be modified or revoked at any time;

even if our dividend policy is not modified or revoked, the actual amount of dividends distributed under the policy and the decision to make any distribution is entirely at the discretion of our board of directors;

the amount of dividends distributed is subject to state law restrictions;

there is no legal, contractual or other requirement that we pay dividends in the amounts stated, or at all, and the dividends are neither mandatory nor guaranteed;

we may not have enough cash to pay dividends due to changes in our operating income, working capital requirements, anticipated cash needs, and borrowing capacity (including as a result of borrowings to fund prior dividend payments); and

the payment of dividends is subject to covenant restrictions in documents or agreements governing our indebtedness:

the indenture governing the 11% notes contains a restricted payments covenant that limits our ability to pay dividends; and

the amended and restated credit facility requires us to, among other things, meet quarterly financial maintenance tests.

If the Proposed Amendments become operative, the restrictions on the payment of dividends contained in the covenants in the indenture governing the 11% notes will no longer be effective. Unless otherwise stated or the context otherwise requires, however, the following discussion of restrictions on dividend payments contained in the indenture governing the 11% notes assumes the Proposed Amendments have not become operative.

The covenant described above in the indenture governing the 11% notes relating to restrictions on our ability to pay dividends permits quarterly dividend payments for the life of the notes in an amount equal to the difference between our distributable cash flow and our consolidated interest expense, so long as we satisfy an interest coverage test for the preceding fiscal quarter and no default is continuing. The interest coverage test has the following elements: our consolidated interest expense must be less than 90% of our distributable cash flow;

we and our restricted subsidiaries must also have cash or borrowings available in excess of reasonably anticipated consolidated interest expense on outstanding indebtedness and on indebtedness we intend to incur for the two subsequent fiscal quarters; and

we must have amounts available or owed to us from our restricted subsidiaries sufficient to make cash interest payments on our indebtedness, including the notes, during the two subsequent fiscal quarters

and on indebtedness that we intend to incur during the two subsequent fiscal quarters.

Based on our expected levels of indebtedness and our expected levels of capital expenditures for the four consecutive fiscal quarters ending December 31, 2006 (the Initial Four Quarters), we do not

35

Table of Contents

believe there to be a strong likelihood that our consolidated interest expense for such period would approximate our distributable cash flow for such period or that after giving effect to the payment of dividends pursuant to our dividend policy that we would not have cash or borrowings available to service our debt during the two fiscal quarters following such payment. Consequently, we believe that we will be able to pay cash dividends pursuant to our dividend policy on our capital stock under the covenant described above. See Limitations on Our Ability to Pay Dividends General and Risk Factors Risks Relating to the Offering You may not receive the level of dividends provided for in our dividend policy or any dividends at all.

Historical Common Stock Dividend Payments

Since completion of our IPO, we have paid dividends on our Class A common stock and our Class B common stock at the rates, at the intervals and for the periods contemplated by our dividend policy. Assuming this offering is consummated prior to February 25, 2006, our first dividend payment on the Class A common stock being offered hereby is expected to be on March 1, 2006, with respect to the quarter ended December 31, 2005. The following tables set forth for the periods indicated the dividends paid on each class of our common stock.

Dividends on the Class A common stock:

Period	Amount per Share	Payment Date
Period ended December 31, 2004(1)	\$0.08704	March 1, 2005
Quarter ended March 31, 2005	\$0.20615	June 1, 2005
Quarter ended June 30, 2005	\$0.20615	September 1, 2005
Quarter ended September 30, 2005	\$0.20615	December 1, 2005

Dividends on the Class B common stock:

Period	Amount per Share	Payment Date
Period ended December 31, 2004(1)	\$0.04226	March 1, 2005

(1) Represents a partial quarterly dividend payment for the period from November 24, 2004 (the date of completion of our IPO) to December 31, 2004.

Common Stock Dividend Rights

Table of Contents

Our certificate of incorporation provides for two classes of common stock, the Class A common stock and the Class B common stock. Payment of dividends on all classes of our common stock is not cumulative. Therefore, prior to paying any dividend on our Class A common stock or Class B common stock, we will not be required to first pay any previously declared but not paid dividend on the Class A common stock or any previously declared but not paid dividend on the Class B common stock.

We intend to continue to pay dividends on our Class A common stock on each March 1, June 1, September 1 and December 1 to holders of record as of the preceding February 25, May 25, August 25 and November 25, respectively, in each case with respect to the immediately preceding fiscal quarter. We also intend to pay dividends on our Class B common stock on each June 1 to holders of record as of the preceding May 25 with respect to the immediately preceding fiscal year, subject to the limitations described below, and subject to the exceptions described below with respect to such dividends, if any, payable on June 1, 2006.

52

Table of Contents

Periods Ending on or Prior to March 31, 2007

Under our certificate of incorporation, the rights of holders of shares of Class B common stock to receive cash dividends for any period ending on or prior to March 31, 2007 are subordinated to the rights of holders of shares of Class A common stock to receive cash dividends for the same period.

Fiscal Quarter Ended March 31, 2005 and Fiscal Year Ending March 31, 2006. We will pay on June 1, 2006 cash dividends on each share of Class B common stock for the fiscal quarter ended March 31, 2005 and the fiscal year ending March 31, 2006 equal to the cash dividends paid or to be paid contemporaneously on each share of Class A common stock for such fiscal quarter and fiscal year, respectively, up to an aggregate amount not exceeding \$2.5 million and \$10.0 million, respectively, so long as cash dividends for such fiscal quarter and fiscal year, respectively, have been or will contemporaneously be paid to holders of shares of Class A common stock in an aggregate amount at least equal to the dividend rate set forth in our dividend policy.

Fiscal Year Ending March 31, 2007. We will pay on June 1, 2007 cash dividends on each share of Class B common stock for the fiscal year ending March 31, 2007 equal to the cash dividends paid or to be paid contemporaneously on each share of Class A common stock for such fiscal year up to an aggregate amount not exceeding \$10.0 million, so long as cash dividends for such fiscal year have been or will contemporaneously be paid to holders of shares of Class A common stock in an aggregate amount at least equal to the dividend rate set forth in our dividend policy.

Fiscal Years Ending After March 31, 2007

Under our certificate of incorporation, the rights of holders of shares of Class B common stock to receive cash dividends with respect to the fiscal years ending March 31, 2008 and March 31, 2009 are, under the conditions described below, subordinated to the rights of holders of shares of Class A common stock to receive cash dividends. In no event will the subordination requirements apply with respect to any fiscal year thereafter. However, subject to the limitations described below, shares of Class B common stock are not entitled to receive dividends for any such fiscal year unless dividends are also declared and paid on shares of Class A common stock for such fiscal year.

If we pay cash dividends on our Class A common stock with respect to any fiscal year ending after March 31, 2007, we will pay on June 1 immediately following such fiscal year cash dividends on each share of Class B common stock for such fiscal year equal to the cash dividends paid or to be contemporaneously paid on each share of Class A common stock for such fiscal year, provided that if the Subordination Termination Conditions are not met for such fiscal year, no such cash dividends may be paid on our Class B common stock with respect to such fiscal year unless (i) cash dividends for such fiscal year have been or will contemporaneously be paid to holders of shares of Class A common stock in an aggregate amount at least equal to the dividend rate set forth in our dividend policy and (ii) the aggregate amount of cash dividends paid on all the outstanding shares of Class B common stock for such fiscal year does not exceed \$10.0 million.

Notwithstanding anything to the contrary in the immediately preceding paragraph, if the subordination provisions are no longer in effect for any fiscal year, the cash dividends payable on each share of our Class B common stock shall, with respect to such fiscal year and each fiscal year thereafter, be equal to 105% of the aggregate amount of dividends payable on each share of Class A common stock for such fiscal year.

The Subordination Termination Conditions are only applicable to the fiscal years ending March 31, 2008 and March 31, 2009, and will not be satisfied with respect to such fiscal year if either (i) our consolidated EBITDA (generally defined as earnings from continuing operations before deductions for interest, income taxes and depreciation and amortization) for such fiscal year was less than \$165.0 million or (ii) the ratio of (x) our consolidated indebtedness on the last day of such fiscal year minus the amount, as of such day, of cash and cash equivalents held by us and our consolidated subsidiaries in excess of \$25.0 million to (y) our consolidated EBITDA for such fiscal year was greater

37

Table of Contents

than 4.5 to 1.0, provided that if the Subordination Termination Conditions are satisfied with respect to the fiscal year ending March 31, 2008, then the Subordination Termination Conditions shall be deemed to have been satisfied for the fiscal year ending March 31, 2009 regardless of whether we could have satisfied the Subordination Termination Conditions for such year without giving effect to this proviso.

The foregoing calculations shall be made on a pro forma basis as if any acquisitions that occurred during or subsequent to such fiscal year (and the incurrence, assumption and/or repayment of any indebtedness in connection therewith) had occurred on the first day of such fiscal year.

Waiver of Cash Dividends by Holders of Class B Common Stock

Holders of a majority of the then outstanding shares of Class B common stock may at any time, voting as a single class, waive the rights of all holders of shares of Class B common stock to all or any portion of cash dividends to which they are entitled.

Our Dividend Rate

We intend to continue to pay dividends on our Class A common stock on each March 1, June 1, September 1 and December 1 to holders of record as of the preceding February 25, May 25, August 25 and November 25, respectively. We intend to pay dividends on our Class B common stock on each June 1 to holders of record as of the preceding May 25.

On March 1, 2005, we paid a dividend of \$0.08704 per share on our Class A common stock and of \$0.04226 per share on our Class B common stock, covering the period from November 24, 2004 to December 31, 2004. We also paid dividends on our Class A common stock on June 1, 2005, September 1, 2005 and December 1, 2005 in an amount of \$0.20615 per share in respect of the fiscal quarters ended March 31, 2005, June 30, 2005 and September 30, 2005, respectively. Pursuant to our dividend policy, we have not paid any dividends on our Class B common stock since March 1, 2005 and no such payments are anticipated to be paid until June 1, 2006. Assuming this offering is consummated prior to February 25, 2006, our first dividend payment on the Class A common stock offered hereby is expected to be on March 1, 2006, with respect to the quarter ended December 31, 2005.

For each of the Initial Four Quarters, at the levels currently set forth in our dividend policy, dividends for each share of our Class A common stock are expected to be approximately \$0.20615 per share per quarter. Assuming full exercise of the overallotment option and the repurchase of 2,199,413 shares of Class A common stock and the repurchase of 1,605,995 shares of Class B common stock, cash dividends on our Class A common stock and Class B common stock for the Initial Four Quarters would be approximately \$36.4 million in the aggregate. In calculating such amounts we also assume that during such period:

we will continue to pay quarterly cash dividends on the Class A common stock at the rates currently set forth under our dividend policy;

no more than \$12.5 million in dividends will be paid on the Class B common stock in respect of the five fiscal quarter period ending March 31, 2006, since the rights of holders of shares of Class B common stock to receive cash dividends during such period are subordinated to the cash dividend rights of holders of Class A common stock;

not more than \$86.1 million aggregate principal amount of 11% notes will continue to be outstanding after completion of the Tender Offer and be treated as debt for U.S. federal income tax purposes (assumes at least \$50.0 million aggregate principal amount of 11% notes are tendered and purchased in the Tender Offer);

the Proposed Amendments do not become effective;

the Coinmach Corp. 9% notes will not be outstanding;

we will not enter into any new financing arrangements and/or borrow any amounts under the revolver portion of the amended and restated credit facility in order to fund the Total Tender Offer Consideration;

38

Table of Contents

an additional \$340.0 million of borrowings under the amended and restated credit facility will have been incurred to retire all of the outstanding Coinmach Corp. 9% notes;

no IDSs or shares of Class A common stock will be issued pursuant to any existing CSC equity-based incentive plans or otherwise, other than any shares of Class A common stock through the exercise of the overallotment option; and

no outstanding shares of Class B common stock are repurchased with proceeds from this offering or the exercise of the underwriters overallotment option.

In the event a scheduled dividend payment date or a record date is a Saturday, Sunday or a date on which banking institutions are otherwise not open, then such dividend payment will be made or such record date will occur on the first business day immediately following such date.

Basis for Dividend Rate

In determining our current dividend level we reviewed and analyzed, among other things, the following: our operating and financial performance in recent years;

the anticipated cash requirements associated with our capital structure (including, but not limited to, interest payments on the 11% notes);

our anticipated capital expenditure requirements, suspension of discretionary capital expenditures in AWA, the termination of further investments in Super Laundry and the completion of our technology upgrades;

our other expected cash needs for working capital;

the terms of our debt agreements, including the indenture governing the 11% notes (assuming the Proposed Amendments do not become operative) and the amended and restated credit facility; and

potential sources of liquidity, including borrowings under the amended and restated credit facility (to the extent borrowings are available after the use of any amounts thereunder to fund the Tender Offer).

If we have any cash remaining after the payment of dividends as contemplated above on our Class A common stock, our board of directors will, in its sole discretion, decide to use that cash for those purposes it deems necessary or advisable including, but not limited to, paying cash dividends on the Class B common stock, funding additional capital expenditures or acquisitions, prepaying indebtedness, paying additional dividends or for general corporate purposes. However, notwithstanding our dividend policy, the amount of dividends, if any, for each quarterly dividend payment date, will be determined by our board of directors on a quarterly basis after taking into account the factors set forth above, the flexibility in paying cash dividends on the Class B common stock, contractual restrictions and other factors set forth herein. See Common Stock Dividend Rights and Limitations on Our Ability to Pay Dividends.

The table below sets forth our calculations illustrating the amount of minimum EBITDA for the Initial Four Quarters that would be sufficient to fund cash dividends with respect to each of the Initial Four Quarters to holders of our Class A common stock at the current dividend rate and to holders of our Class B common stock in the maximum amount for such period of \$12.5 million (which period includes a dividend payment payable on June 1, 2006 of \$2.5 million for the fiscal quarter ended March 31, 2005 and of \$10.0 million for the fiscal year ending March 31, 2006), in each case solely from cash generated by our business and that would satisfy the applicable restrictions contained in:

(i) the indenture governing the 11% notes, which permits quarterly dividend payments to the extent our distributable cash flow exceeds our consolidated interest expense so long as we satisfy an interest coverage test and no default is continuing; and

Table of Contents

(ii) the amended and restated credit facility, which requires Coinmach Corp. (and would require CSC, as borrower under such credit facility upon the completion of the merger event) to meet quarterly financial maintenance tests.

The amounts set forth in the table below assume that the overallotment option is exercised in full and that 1,605,995 shares of Class B common stock are repurchased with net cash proceeds therefrom.

The rights of the holders of shares of Class B common stock to receive cash dividends with respect to fiscal years completed on or prior to March 31, 2007 will be subordinated to the cash dividend rights of holders of shares of Class A common stock. The subordination provisions will also apply to fiscal years ending March 31, 2008 and March 31, 2009 so long as the Subordination Termination Conditions are not satisfied. In no event will the subordination provisions apply to any fiscal year thereafter.

The amounts presented in the table below assume cash dividend payments will continue to be made on shares of Class A common stock at the dividend rate set forth in our dividend policy and on shares of Class B common stock in the maximum amount of \$12.5 million.

Estimated Cash Available to Pay Dividends on Class A Common Stock and Class B Common Stock Based on Estimated Minimum EBITDA

Amount

	(In t	thousands)
Estimated minimum EBITDA(1)(9)	\$	155,200
Less:		
Estimated capital expenditures(2)		66,853
Estimated interest expense(3)		47,094
Estimated amortization payments on credit facility term debt		2,300
Estimated cash taxes(4)		
Estimated and available to pay dividends	\$	38,953
Estimated cash available to pay dividends	φ	36,933
Intended amount of dividends on Class A common stock(5)	\$	23,934
Intended amount of dividends on Class B common stock(5)	\$	12,500
Interest coverage test under the indenture governing the 11% notes(6)(7):		
Estimated distributable cash flow	\$	86,047
90% of estimated distributable cash flow	\$	77,442
Estimated interest expense(3)	\$	47,094
Permitted amount of dividends(8)	\$	38,953

The preceding table illustrates our calculation of the amount of EBITDA that we believe would be necessary to comply with certain financial maintenance covenants under the amended and restated credit facility and to pay cash dividends on our Class A common stock at the rate we intend for the Initial Four Quarters and on our Class B common stock in the maximum amount for such period of \$12.5 million. Based upon a review and analysis conducted by our management, we believe that our EBITDA will be at least equal to such amount for the Initial Four Quarters.

For each of the periods set forth in the table below, we would not have had excess cash available to pay dividends on both our Class A common stock at the intended dividend rate and on our Class B common stock in the maximum amount of \$12.5 million. Accordingly, the following table sets forth our calculation illustrating, for the fiscal year ended March 31, 2005 and the twelve months ended September 30, 2005, the amount of excess cash that would have been available for distributions to holders of Class A common stock, assuming, in each case, that this offering had been consummated at the beginning of each such period, subject to the assumptions described in such table.

Pro Forma Excess Cash for the Fiscal Year Ended March 31, 2005 and the Twelve Months Ended September 30, 2005

	Fiscal Year Ended March 31, 2005			elve Months Ended nber 30, 2005
Cash flow from cash flow provided by operating				
activities	\$	104,998	\$	108,662
Interest expense		58,572		60,593
Interest expense-escrow interest		941		941
Gain on sale of investment and equipment		557		476
Loss on redemption of Coinmach Corp. 9% notes		(14,770)		(14,770)
Stock based compensation		(74)		(49)
Change in operating assets and liabilities		(5,206)		(10,296)
Deferred taxes		10,166		10,359
Amortization of debt discount and deferred issue costs		(2,326)		(2,182)
Benefit for income taxes		(10,166)		(10,394)
EBITDA		142,692		143,340
Transaction costs		17,389		17,389
EBITDA (adjusted to exclude transaction costs)(10)		160,081		160,729
Less:				
Actual capital expenditures(2):		5 0.444		
Additions to property and equipment		53,444		55,718
Advance location payments		18,051		15,896
Acquisition of net assets related to acquisitions of				
businesses		628		1,200
Principal payments on capital lease obligations		4,331		4,767
Estimated interest expense(3)		47,094		47,094
Estimated amortization payments on credit facility				
term debt		2,300		2,300
Estimated net change in working capital				
Estimated cash taxes(4)				
Additional public filing costs and one time charges(1)		600		200
Excess cash that would have been available to pay	ф	22.622	Ф	22.524
dividends	\$	33,633	\$	33,534
Intended amount of dividends on Class A common	Φ.	22.024	Φ.	22.024
stock(5)	\$	23,934	\$	23,934

⁽¹⁾ Our estimated minimum EBITDA excludes approximately \$32.5 million in one-time transaction costs that will be incurred during this period in connection with this offering and the Current Transactions, including fees and

expenses. See Use of Proceeds. Our historical EBITDA for the period prior to November 24, 2004 (the closing date of the IPO) does not include approximately \$1.0 million annually in incremental ongoing expenses associated with being a public issuer, including estimated incremental director and officer liability insurance, additional directors fees, investor and public relations expenses, expenses relating to the annual stockholders meeting, printing expenses, additional filing fees, additional trustee fees, registrar and transfer agent fees, listing fees, additional administrative fees and miscellaneous fees.

(2) Capital expenditures represent amounts expended for property and laundry equipment, including washers and dryers and other equipment, such as our fleet of vehicles, used in servicing our customers and advance location payments paid to location owners. Capital expenditures do not include expenses related to repairs of our existing assets, costs of spare parts or expenses related to refurbishments or overhauls, which, in each case, are expensed in the ordinary course of our business.

41

Table of Contents

The following table sets forth an analysis of our capital expenditures for the fiscal year ended March 31, 2005 and the twelve months ended September 30, 2005.

	Y Ei Mai	iscal Zear nded rch 31,	M E Septe	welve onths nded mber 30, 2005
Additions to property and equipment	\$	53.4	\$	55.7
Advance location payments		18.1		15.9
Acquisition of net assets related to acquisitions of businesses		0.6		1.2
Principal payments on capitalized lease obligations		4.3		4.8
Total capital expenditures		76.4		77.6
Less:				
AWA expenditures*	\$	4.7	\$	5.8
Technology upgrades*		2.2		3.3
Super Laundry expenditures*		0.4		0.4
Acquisition of net assets related to acquisitions of businesses		0.6		1.2
Residual route capital expenditures	\$	68.5	\$	66.9

The amount of residual route capital expenditures set forth in the table above represents the minimum capital expenditures required to maintain our existing machine base. Given that our customer contracts typically mature each year at a consistent rate, our capital expenditures for maintaining our existing machine base have generally been predictable and recurring in nature without significant fluctuation.

Through a heightened focus on capital spending, we have been able to generate steady cash flow returns on our core route business, and have been operating under this model for the past several fiscal quarters. We therefore do not expect total annual capital expenditures relating to maintaining our machine base to vary significantly from the amount estimated for the twelve months ending December 31, 2006.

Additionally, while our focus on AWA has historically been to generate internal growth, we do not expect to continue to incur capital expenditures for such purpose unless we generate cash flow from operations in excess of that required to maintain our route business and to pay dividends on our common stock in accordance with our dividend policy as described above.

With respect to technology upgrades, we are currently completing several upgrade programs related to the collection and tracking of our route business which are not expected to be repeated in the future. With respect to Super Laundry, we have chosen to end further investment in the operations of the business given our return on capital thresholds. As such, we consider all expenditures listed above related to technology upgrades and Super Laundry to be non-recurring capital expenditures.

^{*} Represents total capital expenditures related to the businesses of AWA and Super Laundry as well as technology upgrade expenses during the periods presented.

Moreover, while expansion through acquisition was an important component of our historical business strategy, we believe it has allowed us to achieve significant economies of scale. Although we continue to evaluate acquisition opportunities on a selective basis as they arise from time to time, and future acquisition activity may produce accretive marginal cash flow, the execution of this strategy is not critical to our long-term financial condition. If, however, we choose to pursue an acquisition opportunity, we intend to fund such acquisition through available borrowings under the amended and restated credit facility to the extent we do not generate excess cash flow from our operations.

42

Table of Contents

- (3) For purposes of this estimate, we have assumed that an aggregate of \$50.0 million principal amount of 11% notes are tendered in the Tender Offer and that all of the Coinmach Corp. 9% notes are redeemed with borrowings of delayed draw term loans under the amended and restated credit facility. Accordingly, such amount includes interest at a rate of 11.0% per annum on an aggregate principal amount of approximately \$86.1 million of 11% notes outstanding and interest on an average balance of approximately \$570.0 million for such periods under the amended and restated credit facility at an assumed interest rate of 6.60% per annum.
- (4) We estimate that our cash taxes for each of the periods shown will be approximately zero. Although we estimate that our cash taxes for the Initial Four Quarters will be approximately zero, we may be subject to cash income tax expenses in future periods.
- (5) Estimated cash dividend payments on the Class A and Class B common stock for the Initial Four Quarters are as follows (assumes 2,199,413 shares of Class A common stock are repurchased and that the overallotment option is exercised and 1,605,995 shares of Class B common stock are repurchased):

		Intended	Dividends	
	Number of Shares	Quarterly Base Dividend per Share	Quarterly Aggregate	Annual Aggregate
			(In tho	usands)
Class A common stock	29,024,752	\$0.20615	\$5,983	\$23,934
	Numb Sha		N	Aggregate Aaximum Dividends
Class B common stock	23,37	4,450	\$12,50	00

(6) The indenture governing the 11% notes treats cash dividends paid on our common stock as restricted payments and generally limits the making of those payments to an amount equal to the sum of a percentage of cumulative consolidated net income and certain other specified items and requires us to satisfy a fixed charge coverage test. We expect to be unable to pay cash dividends on the Class A common stock in an amount equal to the intended quarterly dividend under the general terms of that covenant due to an insufficient amount of cumulative consolidated net income. We intend to rely on an exception to that covenant that permits cash dividends on our common stock to be paid on a quarterly basis for the life of the 11% notes in an amount based on our distributable cash flow so long as we are able to satisfy an interest coverage test and no default under the indenture is continuing. See footnote (7) below and Limitations on Our Ability to Pay Dividends Indenture Governing the 11% Notes.

The table below sets forth our calculations illustrating, for the Initial Four Quarters, our estimated distributable cash flow calculated in accordance with the indenture governing the notes based on our estimated minimum EBITDA for such Initial Four Quarters as calculated in the table set forth on page 40.

43

Table of Contents

Estimated Distributable Cash Flow to Pay Cash Dividends on Class A Common Stock and Class B Common Stock Based on Estimated Minimum EBITDA

Amount

	(In thousands)		
Estimated minimum EBITDA(a)	\$	155,200	
Less:			
Estimated cash taxes(b)			
Estimated capital expenditures(c)		66,853	
Estimated cash principal payments on indebtedness(d)		2,300	
Estimated net changes in working capital			
Estimated extraordinary cash charges			
Plus:			
Estimated cash tax refunds			
Estimated extraordinary cash gains			
Estimated distributable cash flow	\$	86,047	

- (a) See footnote (1) above.
- (b) See footnote (4) above.
- (c) See footnote (2) above.
- (d) Excludes, in accordance with the indenture governing the 11% notes, (i) payments on intercompany obligations, (ii) payments made from amounts borrowed pursuant to indebtedness or amounts received from the issuance or sale of qualified capital stock, in each case that has refinanced, renewed or replaced such repaid indebtedness in such period and (iii) payments made on indebtedness under working capital facilities to the extent such amounts remain available to be reborrowed.
- (7) The indenture governing the 11% notes permits us to pay dividends on our common stock so long as our consolidated interest expense is less than 90% of our distributable cash flow for the most recent fiscal quarter. We and our restricted subsidiaries must also have cash or borrowings available in excess of reasonably anticipated consolidated interest expense on outstanding indebtedness and on indebtedness that we or they intend to incur for the two subsequent fiscal quarters. In addition, we must have amounts available or owed to us from our restricted subsidiaries sufficient to make cash interest payments on our indebtedness, including the 11% notes, during such period and indebtedness that we intend to incur during such period. Although we are presenting the amount of each item set forth under the heading interest coverage test under the indenture governing the notes—that is set forth in the table as the estimated aggregate amount for such item for the Initial Four Quarters, rather than the estimated amount for any of the fiscal quarters during that period, we believe that we will be able to satisfy the interest coverage test for each of the four fiscal quarters during that period and pay dividends on our Class A common stock at the intended quarterly base dividend level with respect to each such fiscal quarter.

- (8) The indenture governing the 11% notes permits the payment of dividends on our common stock in an amount equal to our distributable cash flow less interest expense, in each case for the most recent fiscal quarter. Although we are presenting the permitted amount of dividends set forth in the table as the estimated aggregate amount for the Initial Four Quarters rather than the estimated amount for any one fiscal quarter, we believe that the permitted amount of dividends for each of the Initial Four Quarters will be sufficient to pay dividends on our Class A common stock at the quarterly base dividend level set forth in our dividend policy with respect to each such fiscal quarter.
- (9) In addition, assuming that the payment of cash dividends on the Class B common stock was not subordinated to the payment of cash dividends on the Class A common stock or subject to an annual dividend payment limitation, we estimate that the amount of EBITDA necessary to pay cash dividends on the Class A common stock at the quarterly base dividend level set forth in our dividend policy and on the Class B common stock at the intended annual base dividend level (equal to 105% of the aggregate amount of dividends payable on each share of Class A common stock for four fiscal

44

Table of Contents

quarters), in each case for the Initial Four Quarters, would be approximately \$161.5 million. If these assumptions were satisfied and that level of EBITDA were achieved, the aggregate amount of cash dividends that would be paid for such period on the Class A common stock and the Class B common stock would be approximately \$23.9 million and \$20.2 million, respectively. We have not recently been able to achieve this level of annual EBITDA and no assurances can be given that this level of EBITDA will be achieved in the future.

(10) Represents for the fiscal year ended March 31, 2005 and the twelve months ended September 30, 2005 EBITDA as adjusted to take into account one-time transaction costs aggregating approximately \$17.4 million in connection with the IDS Transactions consisting of (a) approximately \$11.3 million of redemption premium on the portion of the Coinmach Corp. 9% notes redeemed, (b) the write-off of unamortized deferred financing costs relating to the redemption of the Coinmach Corp. 9% notes and the term loans repaid aggregating approximately \$3.5 million, (c) expenses relating to the amendment on November 15, 2004 of the Coinmach Corp. credit facility, aggregating approximately \$1.8 million, and (d) special bonuses to senior management related to the IDS Transactions aggregating approximately \$0.8 million.

Assumptions and Considerations

Based upon a review and analysis conducted by our management, we believe that our EBITDA will be at least \$155.2 million for the Initial Four Quarters, the amount necessary to satisfy the financial maintenance covenants in our amended and restated credit facility for that period and in excess of the amount necessary to support our dividend policy. We believe that the assumptions as to capital expenditures, interest expense and cash taxes set forth in the preceding tables are reasonable. We considered numerous factors in establishing our belief concerning the minimum EBITDA and available cash required to support our dividend policy and to satisfy the covenants in our amended and restated credit facility and our belief as to our estimated minimum EBITDA for the Initial Four Quarters, including the following:

our EBITDA for the fiscal years ended March 31, 2005, 2004 and 2003 was approximately \$142.7 million (or \$160.1 million, as adjusted for certain transaction costs described in footnote 10 above), \$155.7 million and \$159.5 million, respectively, and our EBITDA (as adjusted for certain transaction costs described in footnote 10 above) for the twelve months ended September 30, 2005 was approximately \$160.7 million;

term loans under the amended and restated credit facility are not required to be fully repaid until December 19, 2012; and

while our working capital balances may vary, our business generally is not seasonal, there has not been a recent trend toward material working capital growth and we do not expect to have cash needs to fund changes in working capital in the aggregate for the Initial Four Quarters.

We have also assumed:

that our general business climate, including such factors as customer attraction and retention, regulatory compliance and lease renewal costs and fluctuations in occupancy levels, will remain consistent with previous financial periods; and

the absence of extraordinary business events such as unforeseen regulatory requirements, unanticipated adverse tax treatment of our debt or other events that might adversely affect our financial results.

Limitations on Our Ability to Pay Dividends

General

As noted above, we intend to pay dividends for the Initial Four Quarters. There can be no assurance that during or following such four full quarterly dividend payment periods we will pay the dividends at the level estimated above, or at all.

45

Table of Contents

Our ability to pay dividends on shares of our capital stock will depend on, among other things, our results of operations, cash requirements, financial condition and contractual restrictions, including but not limited to the terms of the amended and restated credit facility and the indenture governing the 11% notes (unless and until the Proposed Amendments become operative). Our ability to generate cash from our operations, which in turn is dependent on our ability to attract and retain customers and our ability to service our debt obligations and capital expenditures requirements, is a significant factor affecting the amount of cash available for dividends. Other factors, including the pursuit of new business strategies or opportunities, increased regulatory compliance costs or lease renewal costs, changes in our competitive environment and changes in tax treatment of our debt, may also reduce cash available for dividends. See Management s Discussion and Analysis of Financial Condition and Results of Operations Liquidity and Capital Resources Future Capital Needs and Resources.

Capital expenditures related to the maintenance of our operations are intended to sustain the current service capacity and efficiency of our operations and primarily consist of machine expenditures (including machine replacements), advance location payments and laundry room improvements. Our customer contracts typically mature each year at a consistent rate. Therefore, our capital expenditures for maintenance of our machine base have generally been predictable and recurring in nature and without significant fluctuation. On an annual basis, we do not expect residual route capital expenditures to vary significantly from the \$66.9 million estimated for the Initial Four Quarters.

Our anticipated capital expenditures, as well as other currently contemplated uses of available cash, could change based on competitive or other developments (which could, for example, increase our need for capital expenditures or working capital), new growth opportunities or other factors. Our board of directors is free to depart from or change our dividend policy at any time and could reduce dividends, for example, if it were to determine that we had insufficient cash (including borrowing capacity under the amended and restated credit facility) to both pay dividends at the dividend rate set forth in our dividend policy and take advantage of growth opportunities. In such a situation, our board could alternatively choose to continue to pay dividends at the dividend rate set forth in our dividend policy and forego such opportunities. See Risk Factors Risks Relating to Our Business Our dividend policy may negatively impact our ability to finance our working capital requirements, capital expenditures or operations.

Assuming 11% notes are still outstanding after completion of the Tender Offer, if the IRS were successfully to challenge our position that the 11% notes are debt for U.S. federal income tax purposes, the cumulative interest expense associated with the 11% notes would not be deductible from taxable income, and we would be required to recognize additional tax expense and establish a related income tax liability. Any disallowance of our ability to deduct interest expense could reduce our after-tax cash flow and materially adversely affect our ability to make cash dividend payments on our common stock. Based on our anticipated level of cash requirements, including capital expenditures, scheduled interest payments and existing contractual obligations, we estimate that for the Initial Four Quarters cash flow from operations, along with available cash and cash equivalents and borrowing capacity under the amended and restated credit facility, will be sufficient to fund our operating needs and also to make our dividend payments at the levels set forth in our dividend policy even if the interest expense deduction is disallowed. However, if in the future we cannot generate sufficient cash flow to meet our needs, we may be required to reduce or eliminate dividends on our common stock. See Management s Discussion and Analysis of Financial Condition and Results of Operations Critical Accounting Policies. At September 30, 2005, we had approximately \$102.0 million in net operating loss carryforwards. Such net operating loss carryforwards expire between the fiscal years ending March 31, 2006 and March 31, 2024, with the majority beginning to expire after the fiscal year ending March 31, 2009. Application of such net operating losses in determining our taxable net income is subject to annual limitations regarding changes in ownership that are contained in the Internal Revenue Code.

We cannot assure you that our EBITDA will in fact meet the level described above or that it will equal or exceed our historical EBITDA levels. If our EBITDA is below our expectations or if our assumptions as to capital expenditures or interest expense were too low or our assumptions as to the sufficiency of the amended and restated credit facility to finance our working capital needs were incorrect, we may be required to do one or more of the following: (i) reduce our capital expenditures, (ii) fund

Table of Contents

capital expenditures or other costs and expenses with borrowings under the amended and restated credit facility (to the extent amounts available thereunder have not been used to fund the Total Tender Offer Consideration), (iii) evaluate other funding alternatives, such as capital markets transactions, refinancing or restructuring our consolidated indebtedness, asset sales, or financing from third parties, or (iv) seek an amendment, waiver or other modification from requisite lenders under the amended and restated credit facility, holders of the 11% notes (unless and until the Proposed Amendments become operative) and lenders under any other financing arrangements entered into to fund the Total Tender Offer Consideration, to the extent the inaccuracy of our assumptions resulted in our failure to satisfy the applicable restrictions contained in the terms of such indebtedness. Additional sources of funds may not be available on commercially reasonable terms or at all or may not be permitted pursuant to the terms of our existing indebtedness. If we were to use working capital or permanent borrowings to fund dividends, we would have less cash and/or borrowing capacity available for future dividends and other purposes, which could negatively impact our future liquidity, our ability to adapt to changes in our industry and our ability to expand our business. Furthermore, if we failed to satisfy any financial maintenance or other covenant, we would be required to seek an amendment, waiver or other modification from the requisite lenders under the amended and restated credit facility to waive any resulting default. In addition to any of the foregoing options that may be available to us, our board of directors may at any time and in its absolute discretion reduce the level of dividends provided for in our dividend policy or eliminate such dividends entirely.

Over time, our EBITDA and capital expenditure, working capital and other cash needs will become subject to increasing uncertainties, which could impact the level of any dividends we pay in the future. We do not intend for our estimate of our minimum level of EBITDA set forth above to be a projection or forecast of our actual results of operations or our liquidity, and we have calculated this estimate for the sole purpose of presenting and supporting our estimated annual dividend rate. No assurance can be given that our EBITDA will in fact equal or exceed the minimum level set forth above. Although we estimate that we will achieve EBITDA of at least \$155.2 million for the Initial Four Quarters, our belief is subject to all of the risks, considerations and factors identified in this prospectus, including those identified in this Dividend Policy and Restrictions section as well as in the sections entitled Risk Factors and Management s Discussion and Analysis of Financial Condition and Results of Operations Liquidity and Capital Resources Future Capital Needs and Resources.

Our payment of dividends will also depend on provisions of applicable law and other factors that our board of directors may deem relevant. Under Delaware law, our board of directors may declare dividends only to the extent of our surplus (which is total assets at current value minus total liabilities at current value (as each may be determined in good faith by our board of directors), minus statutory capital), or if there is no surplus, out of our net profits, if any, for the then current and/or immediately preceding fiscal years. Dividend payments are not required or guaranteed, and holders of our capital stock do not have any legal right to receive or require the payment of dividends.

Subject to certain limitations, we may redeem all or part of the then outstanding Class B common stock on a *pro rata* basis. Any exercise by us of such redemption rights will reduce cash available for Class A common stock dividends. See Description of Capital Stock Common Stock Redemption of Class B Common Stock B Comm

Table of Contents 70

47

Table of Contents

As part of the Current Transactions, Coinmach Corp. used borrowings under the amended and restated credit facility to refinance approximately \$229.3 million aggregate principal amount of outstanding term debt under the Coinmach Corp. credit facility and used the delayed draw term loans available under the amended and restated credit facility to retire all of the \$324.5 million outstanding aggregate principal amount of Coinmach Corp. 9% notes on February 1, 2006. In addition, CSC expects to use proceeds from this offering to fund the Total Tender Offer Consideration and, if additional funds are required, to use borrowings available under the revolver portion of the amended and restated credit facility and/or under other financing arrangements.

Coinmach Corp. s obligations under the Coinmach Corp. 9% notes and the indenture governing the Coinmach Corp. 9% notes will be deemed satisfied and discharged upon the retirement of all such notes, and the Intercompany Loan from CSC to Coinmach Corp. would no longer be outstanding upon completion of the merger event. In addition, upon satisfaction and discharge of the indenture governing the Coinmach Corp. 9% notes and prior to the completion of the merger event, the covenants of the Intercompany Note automatically became substantially the same as the covenants under the amended and restated credit facility. Since (i) the Coinmach Corp. 9% notes are not outstanding and the Intercompany Note has therefore assumed the covenants contained in the amended and restated credit facility, and (ii) upon completion of the merger event, the Intercompany Loan will no longer be outstanding, the discussion below does not include a description of the dividend restrictions imposed by the indenture governing the Coinmach Corp. 9% notes or the Intercompany Note.

Note that the discussion below of the terms of our indebtedness is merely a summary. We strongly urge you to read and carefully consider the documents describing the restrictions and limitations imposed by such indebtedness, including the indenture governing the 11% notes and the amended and restated credit facility. Each of such documents are publicly available and are filed as exhibits to the registration statement of which this prospectus forms a part. For more information on how to obtain a copy of these documents, see Where You Can Find More Information.

Indenture Governing the 11% Notes

Unless and until the Proposed Amendments become operative, the indenture governing the 11% notes restricts our ability to declare and pay dividends on our capital stock. Under the indenture, we generally may pay dividends if:

- (i) there is no existing or resulting default or an event of default under the indenture;
- (ii) prior to and following such dividend payments we are in compliance with the consolidated fixed charge coverage ratio then in effect, and
- (iii) the aggregate amount of any dividend payment (combined with any other restricted payments we have made under such indenture) does not exceed the sum of:
 - (y) 50% of our cumulative consolidated net income (or, if consolidated net income is a loss, minus 100% of such loss) earned during the period beginning on January 1, 2005 and ending on the last day of the fiscal quarter immediately preceding such dividend payment, plus
- (z) the aggregate net cash proceeds received at any time subsequent to December 31, 2004 from purchases of certain of our securities and from certain types of equity contributions by our stockholders.

Since we anticipate that we will be unable to satisfy the foregoing test for the four consecutive fiscal quarters ending with the fiscal quarter ending December 31, 2006, we intend, subject to certain limitations described below, to pay quarterly dividends in the Initial Four Quarters in reliance on an exception to the foregoing test that is available through the maturity date of the notes and permits dividends in an amount up to 100% of our Distributable Cash Flow for such quarter, minus our

48

Table of Contents

Consolidated Interest Expense for the most recent quarter for which financial statements are then available (as each such term is defined in the indenture). Furthermore, to the extent that in any quarter we pay an amount of dividends less than the amount available under such formula, the difference between the amount paid and the amount available will be added to the determination of amounts available for the next quarterly dividend payments.

However, our ability to pay dividends in any quarter under the foregoing formula is subject to certain conditions:

- (i) there may not be a default or event of default under the indenture;
- (ii) Consolidated Interest Expense must be less than 90% of Distributable Cash Flow; and
- (iii) we must determine in good faith that, notwithstanding such dividend payments, we will be able to satisfy our future liquidity needs as specified in the indenture.

See footnote 7 on page 44.

Amended and Restated Credit Facility

If we consummate the merger event, CSC would replace Coinmach Corp. as the borrower under the amended and restated credit facility. The following discussion assumes that the merger event has been completed and that CSC is the new borrower.

The amended and restated credit facility restricts the ability of CSC and its subsidiaries (including AWA) to declare and pay dividends on its capital stock (other than dividends to CSC and its wholly-owned subsidiaries). The amended and restated credit facility permits us to pay dividends on the Class A common stock and Class B common stock to the extent permitted under the indenture governing the 11% notes. We will not be permitted to make any such distributions if a default or event of default is continuing under the amended and restated credit facility.

Events of defaults may arise under the amended and restated credit facility if, among other things:

we fail to maintain minimum EBITDA (as defined in the amended and restated credit facility) for any period consisting of four consecutive fiscal quarters ending on or prior to March 31, 2008 of at least \$150.0 million, ending after March 31, 2008 and on or prior to March 31, 2009 of at least \$155.0 million, ending after March 31, 2009 and on or prior to March 31, 2010 of at least \$160.0 million, ending after March 31, 2010 and on or prior to March 31, 2011 of at least \$162.5 million and ending after March 31, 2011 of at least \$165.0 million;

we fail to maintain a minimum fixed charge coverage ratio (generally defined as the ratio of EBITDA less capital expenditures to fixed charges) for any such period of at least 1.0 to 1.0; and

we fail to maintain a maximum pro forma leverage ratio (generally defined as net debt (at the end of any such period) to EBITDA) for any such period ending on or prior to September 30, 2007 of not more than 4.50 to 1.0, ending after September 30, 2007 and on or prior to March 31, 2009 of not more than 4.25 to 1.0 and ending after March 31, 2009 of not more than 4.0 to 1.0.

The payment of dividends is not mandatory or guaranteed by us or our subsidiaries.

For more information regarding the restrictions imposed by the amended and restated credit facility, see

Management s Discussion and Analysis of Financial Condition Liquidity and Capital Resources Financing Activities

Amended and Restated Credit Facility.

49

CAPITALIZATION

The following table sets forth the cash and cash equivalents and capitalization as of September 30, 2005 of CSC (i) on an actual basis and (ii) as adjusted to give effect to (A) this offering and the use of proceeds therefrom (assuming the underwriters overallotment option is not exercised and no shares of Class B common stock are repurchased), (B) the Tender Offer (giving separate effect to the tender and repurchase of the Minimum Tender Amount, the Early Tender Amount and the Maximum Tender Amount) and (C) Coinmach Corp. s refinancings. This table should be read in conjunction with the combined and consolidated financial statements and the notes thereto included elsewhere in this prospectus.

As of September 30, 2005

As Adjusted

	Actual	Minimum Tender Amount	Early Tender Amount	Maximum Tender Amount
		(In the	ousands)	
Cash and cash equivalents	\$ 49,692	\$ 77,366	\$ 54,616	\$ 38,694
Debt:				
11% notes(1)	\$ 136,117	\$ 106,117	\$ 86,117	\$
Coinmach Corp. 9% notes	324,500	Ψ 100,117	φ 00,117	Ψ
Coinmach Corp. credit facility	229,284(2)	570,000(3)(4)	570,000(3)(4)	633,330(5)
Other long-term debt	8,444	8,444	8,444	8,444
<u></u>	-,	-,	-,	2,111
Total long-term debt	698,345	684,561	664,561	641,774
Stockholders equity:				
Class A common stock				
\$0.01 par value,				
100,000,000 shares authorized;				
18,911,532 shares issued				
historically, or				
29,618,170 shares issued after				
giving effect to this offering	189	296	296	296
Class B common stock				
\$0.01 par value,				
100,000,000 shares authorized;				
24,980,445 shares issued and				
outstanding	250	250	250	250
Capital in excess of par value	319,038	406,991	406,991	406,991
Less treasury stock				
2,199,413 shares of Class A				
common stock acquired		40 =0 0	40 =00	
at cost	(= 000)	(18,706)	(18,706)	(= 0.00)
Carryover basis adjustment	(7,988)	(7,988)	(7,988)	(7,988)
Accumulated other comprehensive	167	145	465	465
loss, net of tax	467	467	467	467
Accumulated deficit	(213,814)	(241,635)	(245,410)	(261,658)

Total stockholders equity	98,142	139,675	135,900	138,358
Total capitalization	\$ 796,487	\$ 824,236	\$ 800,461	\$ 780,132

- (1) Includes 11% notes both issued as part of IDSs and 11% notes issued separate and apart from IDSs.
- (2) Does not include undrawn amounts available to be borrowed under the revolver portion of the Coinmach Corp. credit facility.
- (3) Reflects \$570.0 million aggregate principal amount of term debt to be borrowed under the amended and restated credit facility, of which (i) \$230.0 million was used to refinance outstanding term debt under the Coinmach Corp. credit facility and to pay related expenses, and (ii) \$340.0 million is used to retire on February 1, 2006 all of the \$324.5 million outstanding principal amount of Coinmach

50

Table of Contents

Corp. 9% notes (plus approximately \$14.6 million of related redemption premium) and to pay related fees and expenses.

- (4) Does not include undrawn amounts available to be borrowed under the revolver portion of the amended and restated credit facility.
- (5) Reflects \$570.0 million aggregate principal amount of term debt to be borrowed under the amended and restated credit facility, of which (i) \$230.0 million was used to refinance outstanding term debt under the Coinmach Corp. credit facility and to pay related expenses, and (ii) \$340.0 million was used to retire on February 1, 2006 all of the \$324.5 million outstanding principal amount of Coinmach Corp. 9% notes (plus approximately \$14.6 million of related redemption premium) and to pay related fees and expenses and includes approximately \$63.3 million aggregate principal amount of indebtedness under the revolver portion of the amended and restated credit facility to redeem the Maximum Tender Amount.

51

DILUTION

Dilution is the amount by which the portion of the price paid by purchasers of shares of Class A common stock exceeds the net tangible book value or deficiency per share of our common stock after this offering. Net tangible book value or deficiency per share of our common stock is determined at any date by subtracting our total liabilities from the total book value of our tangible assets and dividing the difference by the number of shares of common stock deemed to be outstanding at that date.

For purposes of calculating dilution below, we have assumed that as of September 30, 2005, pro forma for this offering, and assuming that an aggregate of \$50.0 million principal amount of 11% notes are tendered in the Tender Offer and all 2,199,413 shares of Class A common stock owned by an affiliate of GTCR are repurchased by us, (a) if the underwriters—overallotment option is not exercised, 27,418,757 shares of our Class A common stock and 24,980,445 shares of our Class B common stock would have been outstanding and (b) if the underwriters overallotment option is exercised in full, 29,024,752 shares of our Class A common stock and 23,374,450 shares of our Class B common stock (assuming the repurchase of 1,605,995 shares of our Class B common stock) would have been outstanding.

After giving pro forma effect to this offering and the use of net proceeds therefrom as described under Use of Proceeds, our pro forma as adjusted net tangible book deficiency as of September 30, 2005 would have been approximately \$372.6 million, or \$7.11 per share. This represents an immediate increase in net tangible book value of \$2.24 per share of Class B common stock to Holdings and Class A common stock to existing shareholders and an immediate dilution of \$16.11 per share of Class A common stock to new investors purchasing Class A common stock in this offering.

The following table illustrates this substantial and immediate dilution to new investors:

Per Share of Class A Common Stock

	 ithout allotment	With allotment
Public offering price per share of Class A common stock	\$ 9.00	\$ 9.00
Net tangible book value per share as of September 30, 2005	(9.35)	(9.35)
Increase per share attributable to cash payments made by investors in this offering	2.24	2.24
Pro forma as adjusted net tangible book value per share after this offering (52,399,202 shares (or 52,399,202 shares if the underwriters overallotment option is exercised in full))(a)	(7.11)	(7.11)
Dilution in net tangible book value per share to new investors	\$ 16.11	\$ 16.11

(a) Assumes the repurchase of all 2,199,413 shares of Class A common stock owned by an affiliate of GTCR and, if the underwriters overallotment option is exercised in full, assumes the repurchase of 1.605.995 shares of Class B common stock.

The following table summarizes on a pro forma basis as of September 30, 2005 (assuming consummation of this offering as of such date without the underwriters exercising their overallotment option):

the total shares of our Class A common stock purchased by new investors in this offering, the total shares of our Class A common stock purchased by IDS investors in the IPO and the total shares of Class B common stock purchased by Holdings in the IDS Transactions;

the total consideration paid to us (in cash or other property) by Holdings, by IDS investors in the IPO, and by new investors in this offering, in each case before deducting the estimated underwriting discounts and commissions and offering expenses paid or payable by us in connection with the IPO and the IDS Transactions and this offering; and

52

Table of Contents

the average price per share of Class A common stock paid (in cash or other property) by new investors in this offering, the average price per share of Class A common stock paid by IDS investors in the IPO and the average price per share of Class B common stock paid by Holdings in the IDS Transactions:

Shares of Common Stock Purchased

	Purchased Number	Percent	001	Total sideration (In	1	verage Price · Share
TT 112	04.000.445	47.670		ousands)	ф	0.20
Holdings	24,980,445	47.67%	\$	206,999(1)	\$	8.29
IDS investors	18,911,532	36.09		141,836		7.50
New investors	10,706,638	20.43		96,360		9.00
Repurchased shares of Class A common stock	(2,199,413)	(4.19)		(18,706)		8.505
Total	52,399,202	100.00%	\$	426,489	\$	8.135

53

⁽¹⁾ Represents the fair market value of the shares of Laundry Corp. capital stock and AWA non-voting common stock exchanged by Holdings in return for the shares of CSC Class B common stock.

SELECTED CONSOLIDATED HISTORICAL FINANCIAL DATA

(In thousands of dollars, except ratios and per share data)

The following tables display the selected consolidated historical financial data of CSC for the periods ended or as of the dates indicated and unaudited pro forma financial data of CSC for the 2005 Fiscal Year, the six months ended September 30, 2005 and the twelve months ended September 30, 2005, giving effect to (i) this offering, (ii) Coinmach Corp. s refinancings and (iii) the Tender Offer (giving separate effect to the tender and repurchase of the Minimum Tender Amount, the Early Tender Amount and the Maximum Tender Amount), which are part of the Current Transactions, as if such transactions occurred at the beginning of the period (or in the case of balance sheet data, as of the date of such data). We derived certain of the historical data for the three month period from April 1, 2000 to June 30, 2000 (Pre-Going Private Transaction) and for the nine month period from July 1, 2000 to March 31, 2001 (Post-Going Private Transaction), and for the 2005 Fiscal Year, the 2004 Fiscal Year, the 2003 Fiscal Year and for the fiscal year ended March 31, 2002 (the 2002 Fiscal Year) from our audited consolidated financial statements. We derived certain of the historical data for the six months ended September 30, 2004 and September 30, 2005 from our unaudited condensed consolidated financial statements, which include all adjustments consisting of normal recurring adjustments that management considers necessary for a fair presentation of the financial position and results of operations for these periods. We derived certain of the historical data as of and for the twelve months ended September 30, 2005 from our unaudited condensed consolidated financial statements, which include all adjustments consisting of normal recurring adjustments that management considers necessary for a fair presentation of the financial position and results of operations for this period. The historical data for the results of operations for the twelve months ended September 30, 2005 represents the combined results of operations for the six months ended September 30, 2005 and the six months ended March 31, 2005. The unaudited financial statements have been prepared on a basis consistent with the audited financial statements and in the opinion of management, include all adjustments necessary for a fair presentation of such data. However, the unaudited pro forma financial data for the 2005 Fiscal Year, the six months ended September 30, 2005 and the twelve months ended September 30, 2005 and the historical data for the results of operations for the 2005 Fiscal Year, the six months ended September 30, 2005 and the twelve months ended September 30, 2005 is not necessarily indicative of the results that may be expected for any other interim period or for the fiscal year ending March 31, 2006. The following selected financial data set forth below should be read in conjunction with, and is qualified in its entirety by reference to, Management s Discussion and Analysis of Financial Condition and Results of Operations and our financial statements and the notes thereto appearing elsewhere in this prospectus.

Three	Nine							
Months	Months							
April 1,	July 1,					Six Month	a Endad	Twelve
2000 to	2000 to					Six Monui	s Ellueu	1 weive
June 30,	March 31,							Months
2000	2001							Months
Pre-Going	Post-Going	Fisc	al Year En	ded March	31,			Ended
Private	Private					September Se	etember S	Optember 30,
Transaction	lansaction(10)	2002	2003	2004	2005	2004	2005	2005

(Unaudited)Unaudited)

Operations									
Data:									
Revenues	\$134,042	\$393,608	\$538,895	\$535,179	\$531,088	\$538,604	\$266,449	\$266,150	\$538,305
Transaction									
costs(1)			(11,402)			(17,389)			(17,389)
Operating									
income	10,597	17,528	36,270	55,348	47,112	49,641	23,420	25,234	51,455

Edgar Filing: COINMACH SERVICE CORP - Form 424B1

Net loss(2)	(4,759)	(29,063)	(42,335)	(3,200)	(31,331)	(35,325)	(16,652)	(3,263)	(21,936)
Basic and									
diluted net									
income									
(loss)									
attributable									
to common									
stockholders									
per Class A									
common share(3)						(1.13)		0.16	(0.18)
share(3)						(1.13)		0.10	(0.10)
				54					

Table of Contents

8,362

(530)

6,417

	Three Months April 1, 2000 to June 30,	Nine Months July 1, 2000 to March 31,					Six Mon	ths Ended	Twelve
	2000 Pre-Going	2001 Post-Going	F	iscal Year Er	nded March 3	81.			Months Ended
	Private	Private Transaction(1)		2003			September 3		9 eptember 3
	I fallsacuom	1 Fµnsacuon(1)	0) 2002	2003	2004	2005	2004	2005	2005
sia and							(Unaudited)) (Unaudited)(Unaudited
sic and uted net loss ributable to mmon ckholders pe ass B commo	n								
are(3)	(0.19)	(1.16)	(2.51)	(0.96)	(1.25)	(1.18)	(0.67)	(0.25)	(0.85)
ance Sheet ta (at end of iod):									
sh and cash uivalents		\$ 25,859	\$ 27,820	\$ 27,428	\$ 31,620	\$ 57,271	\$ 37,605	\$ 49,692	\$ 49,692
operty and		Ψ 23,037	Ψ 21,020	Ψ 21,π20	Ψ 31,020	Ψ 31,211	Ψ 37,003	Ψ ¬7,072	Ψ +2,022
uipment, net		276,004	284,413	286,686	283,688	264,264	276,315	262,130	262,130
ontract rights,		272 252	240 462	225 227	222 152	200 609	216 561	202 676	202 676
lvance cation		373,352	348,462	335,327	323,152	309,698	316,561	303,676	303,676
yments		74,233	69,257	70,911	73,253	72,222	72,937	70,179	70,179
odwill, net		218,744	204,284	203,860	204,780	204,780	204,780	204,780	204,780
tal assets		1,017,012	992,075	976,163	959,508	956,676	951,386	935,165	935,165
tal long-term		600 710	727.555	710.110	717 CO1	5 00 2 01	515 55	600.245	600.245
bt(4)		698,719	737,555	718,112	717,631	708,391	715,775	698,345	698,345
eferred stock ockholders		200,065	220,362	241,200	265,914		279,282		
eficit) equity		(51,543)	(113,743)	(138,460)	(169,619)	109,215	(184,672)	98,142	98,142
ancial ormation an ner Data:	d	(= 1,0 :0)	(2-25,1.10)	(== 3, 100)	(-22,022)		(-2.,,e. 2)	3,2.2	. 3, .
sh flow ovided by erating									
tivities	\$ 17,314	\$ 68,014	\$ 77,799	\$ 103,900	\$ 97,052	\$104,998	\$ 48,344	\$ 52,008	\$108,662
sh flow used investing									
tivities	(24,273)	(66,202)	(82,255)	(81,330)	(88,449)	(70,927)	(37,282)	(37,786)	(71,431)

Table of Contents 81

(22,962)

(4,411)

(8,420)

(5,077)

(21,801)

(25,144)

Edgar Filing: COINMACH SERVICE CORP - Form 424B1

sh flow											
ovided by											
sed in)											
ancing											
tivities											
BITDA(5)(6)	42,154		117,920	154,565	 159,526	 155,689	1	142,692	78,590	79,238	 143,340
BITDA											
argin(7)	31.5%		30.0%	28.7%	29.8%	29.3%		26.5%	29.5%	29.8%	26.6%
erating											,
argin(8)	7.9%	,	4.5%	6.7%	10.3%	8.9%		9.2%	8.8%	9.5%	9.6%
pital											
penditures(9):											
pital											ľ
penditures	\$ 24,273	\$	60,620	\$ 79,464	\$ 86,685	\$ 86,732	\$	71,495	\$ 36,955	\$ 37,074	\$ 71,614
quisition pital											
penditures			5,582	3,723	1,976	3,615		628	618	1,210	1,220
i											ľ
i					55						!

Three	Nine							
Months	Months							
April 1,	July 1,				Civ	Months E	ndod	Twelve
2000 to	2000 to				SIX	Monus E	nueu	1 weive
June 30,	March 31,							Months
2000	2001							MOILLIS
Pre-Going	Post-Going		Year En arch 31,					Ended
Private	Private				Septemb	er St tptemb	oer 30,Se	eptember 30,
Transaction[7]	hansaction(1 0 002	2003	2004	2005	200	4 200)5	2005

(Unaudited) (Unaudited) Pro Forma **Financial Data** (unaudited)(12): Pro forma net (43,056)loss (16,380)(31,724)Pro forma basic and diluted net loss attributable to common Stockholders per Class A common share (1.08)(0.45)(0.35)Pro forma basic and diluted net loss attributable to common Stockholders per Class B common share (1.13)(0.45)(1.02)Pro forma total assets (at end of period) 977,877 957,221 957,221 Pro forma total long-term debt (at end of period) 694,607 684,561 684,561 Pro forma 149,893 139,675 139,675 stockholders equity (at end

of period)

- (1) Transaction costs in the 2005 Fiscal Year and the twelve months ended September 30, 2005 consist of the following costs incurred in connection with the IDS Transactions: (a) approximately \$11.3 million of redemption premium on the portion of the Coinmach Corp. 9% notes redeemed, (b) the write-off of unamortized deferred financing costs relating to the redemption of the Coinmach Corp. 9% notes and the term loans repaid aggregating approximately \$3.5 million, (c) expenses relating to the amendment of the Coinmach Corp. credit facility, aggregating approximately \$1.8 million and (d) special bonuses to senior management related to the IDS Transactions aggregating approximately \$0.8 million. Transaction costs in the 2002 Fiscal Year consist of costs incurred in connection with Coinmach Corp. s refinancing on January 25, 2002.
- (2) For the 2005 Fiscal Year, net loss includes approximately \$18.2 million of preferred stock dividend recorded as interest expense. For the 2004 Fiscal Year, net loss includes approximately \$24.7 million of preferred stock dividend recorded as interest expense. For the six months ended September 30, 2004, net loss includes approximately \$13.4 million of preferred stock dividend recorded as interest expense. For the twelve months ended September 30, 2005, net loss includes approximately \$4.9 million of preferred stock dividend recorded as interest expense. As required by SFAS No. 150, accrued and unpaid dividends prior to adoption of SFAS No. 150 have not been reclassified to interest expense. Preferred stock dividends for the 2003 Fiscal Year and the 2002 Fiscal Year and for the nine-month period from July 1, 2000 to March 31, 2001 were approximately \$20.8 million, \$20.4 million and \$12.7 million, respectively.

56

Table of Contents

- (3) Basic and diluted net loss attributable to common stockholders per share of Class A common stock and Class B common stock for the 2005 Fiscal Year, the six months ended September 30, 2005 and the twelve months ended September 30, 2005 was calculated by dividing the net loss attributable to Class A common stock and Class B Common Stock by the respective weighted average number of shares outstanding. For the 2004 Fiscal Year, 2003 Fiscal Year, 2002 Fiscal Year and for the nine-month period from July 1, 2000 to March 31, 2001 and the three month period from April 1, 2000 to June 30, 2000 and the six months ended September 30, 2004, there was no Class A common stock outstanding. For these periods, the calculation of net loss attributable to common stockholders per share of Class B Common Stock assumes that 24,980,445 shares of Class B Common Stock were outstanding.
- (4) Total long-term debt at March 31, 2001 does not include unamortized premium of \$5,555, recorded as a result of the issuance by Coinmach Corp. of \$100 million aggregate principal amount of 11³/4% Series C Senior Notes due 2005 (the 1³/4% Senior Notes) in October 1997. The 1³/4% Senior Notes were redeemed on February 25, 2002 and the unamortized premium on such date was included in the determination of the loss on extinguishment of debt.
- (5) EBITDA represents earnings from continuing operations before deductions for interest, income taxes and depreciation and amortization. Management believes that EBITDA is useful as a means to evaluate our ability to service existing debt, to sustain potential future increases in debt and to satisfy capital requirements. EBITDA is also used by management as a measure of evaluating the performance of our three operating segments. Management further believes that EBITDA is useful to investors as a measure of comparative operating performance as it is less susceptible to variances in actual performance resulting from depreciation, amortization and other non-cash charges and more reflective of changes in pricing decisions, cost controls and other factors that affect operating performance. Management uses EBITDA to develop compensation plans, to measure sales force performance and to allocate capital assets. Additionally, because we have historically provided EBITDA to investors, we believe that presenting this non-GAAP financial measure provides consistency in our financial reporting. Management s use of EBITDA, however, is not intended to represent cash flows for the period, nor has it been presented as an alternative to either (a) operating income (as determined by GAAP) as an indicator of operating performance or (b) cash flows from operating, investing and financing activities (as determined by GAAP) as a measure of liquidity. Given that EBITDA is not a measurement determined in accordance with U.S. generally accepted accounting principles and is thus susceptible to varying calculations, EBITDA may not be comparable to other similarly titled measures of other companies. The following tables reconcile our net loss and cash flow provided by operating activities to EBITDA for each period presented (in thousands).

57

extinguishment

	2000	Nine Months July 1, 2000 to March 31, 2001 Post-Going Private	Fiso	cal Year En	ided March		Six Mont		Twelve Months Ended
		Frivate Transaction	2002	2003	2004	2005	2004	2005	Mp tember 30 2005
Net loss (Benefit) provision for		\$ (29,063)	\$ (42,335)	\$ (3,200)	\$ (31,331)	\$ (35,325)	\$(16,652)	\$ (3,263)	\$ (21,936)
income taxes	(1,329)	(8,620)	(5,833)	381	(3,648)	(10,166)	(1,921)	(2,149)	(10,394)
Interest expense Interest expense preferred	16,685	52,461	73,036	58,167	57,377	58,572	28,625	30,646	60,593
stock Interest expense escrow					24,714	18,230	13,368		4,862
interest Depreciation and amortization	31,557	103,142	129,697	104,178	108,577	941	55,170	54,004	941
EBITDA(6)	\$42,154	\$117,920	\$154,565	\$159,526	\$155,689	\$142,692	\$ 78,590	\$79,238	\$143,340
	2000 Pre-Goi Privat	Months 1, July 1, 0 2000 to 0, March 3 2001 ingPost-Goin	l, ng Fis	scal Year E 2003	nded Marc 2004	•		hs Ended OptemberS 2005	Twelve Months Ended Optember 30 2005
Cash flow provided by operating activities Loss on	\$17,31	4 \$68,014	\$ 77,799 (11,402		\$97,052	\$104,998	\$48,344	\$52,008	\$108,662

Edgar Filing: COINMACH SERVICE CORP - Form 424B1

of debt(i)						
Interest expense 16,685 52,461 73,036 5	58,167	57,377	58,572	28,625	30,646	60,593
Interest						
expense						
escrow interest			941			941
Gain (loss) on						
sale of						
investment and						
equipment 147	3,532	1,232	557	54	(27)	476
Loss on						
redemption of						
Coinmach			(1.4.770)			(1.4.770)
Corp. 9% notes			(14,770)			(14,770)
Stock based	(220)	(176)	(7.4)	(27)	(10)	(40)
compensation (118) (1,125) (530)	(338)	(176)	(74)	(37)	(12)	(49)
Change in						
operating assets and liabilities 7,874 (1,161) 18,100	(3,693)	2,513	(5,206)	2,776	(2,314)	(10,296)
Deferred taxes 1,873 8,478 4,247	16	3,753	10,166	1,956	2,149	10,359
Amortization of	10	3,133	10,100	1,930	2,149	10,559
debt discount						
and deferred						
	(2,439)	(2,414)	(2,326)	(1,207)	(1,063)	(2,182)
(1,002)	(=, .5)	(=, . 1 1)	(2,320)	(1,207)	(1,000)	(2,102)
	58					

Three

Nine

	Imcc	TAIL								
	Months	Months								
	April 1,	July 1,					Six Montl	he Endad	Twelve	
	2000 to	2000 to					SIX WIOIU	iis Eliucu	1 WEIVE	
	June 30, 2000	March 31, 2001							Months	
	Pre-Going	Post-Going	Fisc	al Year Er	ded March	31,			Ended	
	Private	Private				-	SeptemberS3	ø t ember S	Aptember 30,	,
	Transactio	Transaction	2002	2003	2004	2005	2004	2005	2005	
Amortization										
of premium										
on										

IIIIOIIIZUUOII									
of premium									
on									
11 ³ /4% Senior	•								
Notes	309	925	1,009						
(Benefit) provision for									
income taxes	(1,329)	(8,620)	(5,833)	381	(3,648)	(10,166)	(1,921)	(2,149)	(10,394)
EBITDA(6)	\$42,154	\$117,920	\$154,565	\$159,526	\$155,689	\$142,692	\$78,590	\$79,238	\$143,340

- (i) Loss on extinguishment of debt for the fiscal year ended March 31, 2002 consists of costs incurred in connection with Coinmach Corp. s refinancing on January 25, 2002.
- (6) The computation of EBITDA for the 2005 Fiscal Year and the twelve months ended September 30, 2005 has not been adjusted to take into account transaction costs aggregating approximately \$17.4 million in connection with the IDS Transactions consisting of (a) approximately \$11.3 million of redemption premium on the portion of the Coinmach Corp. 9% notes redeemed, (b) the write-off of unamortized deferred financing costs relating to the redemption of the Coinmach Corp. 9% notes and the term loans repaid aggregating approximately \$3.5 million, (c) expenses relating to the Coinmach Corp. credit facility amendment aggregating approximately \$1.8 million, and (d) special bonuses to senior management related to the IDS Transactions aggregating approximately \$0.8 million. The computation of EBITDA for the 2002 Fiscal Year has not been adjusted to take into account transaction costs consisting of costs incurred in connection with Coinmach Corp. s refinancing on January 25, 2002.
- (7) EBITDA margin represents EBITDA as a percentage of revenues. Management believes that EBITDA margin is a useful measure to evaluate our performance over various sales levels. EBITDA margin should not be considered as an alternative for measurements determined in accordance with U.S. generally accepted accounting principles.
- (8) Operating margin represents operating income as a percentage of revenues.
- (9) Capital expenditures represent amounts expended for property, equipment and leasehold improvements, as well as for advance location payments to location owners. Acquisition capital expenditures represent the amounts expended to acquire local, regional and multiregional route operators.
- (10) Includes the results of operations for the period July 1, 2000 to March 31, 2001, representing the results subsequent to the going private transaction (the Going Private Transaction).

- (11) As a result of the Going Private Transaction that was accounted for using the purchase method of accounting, and due to a practice known as push down accounting, as of July 1, 2000 (the beginning of the accounting period closest to the date on which control was effective), Coinmach Corp. adjusted its consolidated assets and liabilities to their estimated fair values, based on valuations, estimations and other studies. Therefore, the financial statements presented for the Post-Going Private Transaction period are not comparable to the financial statements presented for the Pre-Going Private Transaction period. Had the Going Private Transaction taken place at April 1, 2000, on an unaudited pro forma basis, depreciation and amortization and net loss would have been \$3.5 million higher than reported for the Pre-Transaction period ended June 30, 2000. This includes the results of operations for the period April 1, 2000 to June 30, 2000, representing the results prior to the Going Private Transaction. For more information regarding the Going Private Transaction, please see Business General Development of Business.
- (12) The unaudited pro forma financial data for the 2005 Fiscal Year, the six months ended September 30, 2005 and the twelve months ended September 30, 2005 give effect to (i) this offering, (ii) Coinmach Corp. s refinancings and (iii) the Tender Offer (assuming the tender of the

59

Minimum Tender Amount) as if such transactions had occurred at the beginning of the respective periods or in the case of balance sheet data as of the date of such data.

The pro forma net loss is computed as follows:

	 scal Year Ended arch 31, 2005	x Months Ended tember 30, 2005	Ended tember 30, 2005
Net loss as reported	\$ (35,325)	\$ (3,263)	\$ (21,936)
Additional transaction costs(a)	(28,676)	(27,821)	(27,821)
Reduction in interest expense	15,573	5,589	11,232
Tax benefit (41%)	5,372	9,115	6,801
	\$ (43,056)	\$ (16,380)	\$ (31,724)

(a) Additional transaction costs represent (i) approximately \$14.6 million of redemption premium on the portion of the Coinmach Corp. 9% notes redeemed, (ii) write-off of deferred financial costs relating to the redemption of the Coinmach Corp. 9% notes totaling approximately \$5.4 million, \$4.8 million and \$4.8 million in the 2005 Fiscal Year, the six months ended September 30, 2005 and the twelve months ended September 30, 2005, respectively, (iii) write-off of unamortized deferred financing costs relating to the refinancing of the Coinmach Corp. credit facility totaling approximately \$2.0 million, \$1.8 million and \$1.8 million in the 2005 Fiscal Year, the six months ended September 30, 2005 and the twelve months ended September 30, 2005, respectively, (iv) approximately \$0.6 million in non-recurring transaction fees and expenses, (v) approximately \$3.6 million relating to costs and expenses of the Tender Offer and (vi) write-off of unamortized deferred financing costs relating to the repurchase of the 11% notes totaling approximately \$2.4 million.

Pro forma basic and diluted net loss attributable to common stockholders per share of Class A common stock and Class B common stock for the 2005 Fiscal Year, the six months ended September 30, 2005 and the twelve months ended September 30, 2005 was calculated by dividing the pro forma net loss attributable to Class A common stock and Class B Common Stock by the respective weighted average number of shares outstanding.

The pro forma balance sheet data assumes (i) net proceeds from the sale of Class A common shares of approximately \$35.8 million, (ii) net reduction in unamortized deferred financing costs of approximately \$5.6 million, and (iii) a net increase in long-term debt of approximately \$13.8 million.

The following unaudited pro forma financial data assumes the following amounts are tendered in the Tender Offer: (i) the Early Tender Amount; and (ii) the Maximum Tender Amount:

	Ea	arly Tender An	nount	Maximum Tender Amount			
	Fiscal		Twelve	Fiscal		Twelve	
	Year	Six Months	Months	Year	Six Months	Months	
	Ended	Ended	Ended	Ended	Ended	Ended	
	March 31, 2005	September 30, 2005	, September 30, 2005	March 31, 2005	September 30, 2005	September 30, 2005	
	2003	2003	2003	2003	2003	2003	
Pro forma net loss	\$ (43,992)	\$ (17,935)	\$ (32,613)	\$ (50,497)	\$ (25,865)	\$ (38,919)	

Edgar Filing: COINMACH SERVICE CORP - Form 424B1

Pro forma basic and diluted net loss attributable to						
common stockholders						
per Class A common						
share(a)	(1.10)	(0.50)	(0.37)	(1.15)	(0.83)	(0.48)
Pro forma basic and						
diluted net loss						
attributable to						
common stockholders						
per Class B common						
share(a)	(1.15)	(0.48)	(1.04)	(1.25)	(0.58)	(1.14)
Pro forma total						
long-term debt (at						
end of period)	674,607	664,561	664,561	651,820	641,774	641,774

⁽a) Pro forma basic and diluted net loss attributable to common stockholders per share of Class A common stock and Class B common stock for the 2005 Fiscal Year, the six months ended September 30, 2005 and the twelve months ended September 30, 2005 was calculated by dividing the pro forma net loss attributable to Class A common stock and Class B Common Stock by the respective weighted average number of shares outstanding.

60

MANAGEMENT S DISCUSSION AND ANALYSIS OF FINANCIAL CONDITION AND RESULTS OF OPERATIONS

The following discussion and analysis pertains to the results of operations and financial position of CSC for the years and the periods indicated and should be read in conjunction with the consolidated financial statements and related notes thereto included elsewhere in this prospectus. Except for the historical information contained herein, certain matters discussed in this document are forward-looking statements based on the beliefs of our management and are subject to certain risks and uncertainties, including the risks and uncertainties discussed below, and the other risks set forth in Risk Factors and Special Note Regarding Forward-Looking Statements. Should any of these risks or uncertainties materialize or should underlying assumptions prove incorrect, our future performance and actual results of operations may differ materially from those expected or intended.

Introduction

Our primary financial objective is to increase our cash flow from operations. Cash flow from operations represents a source of funds available to service indebtedness, pay dividends and for investment in both organic growth and growth through acquisitions. We have experienced net losses during the past three fiscal years. Such net losses were attributable in part to significant non-cash charges associated with our acquisitions and the related amortization of contract rights accounted for under the purchase method of accounting. We incur significant depreciation and amortization expense relating to annual capital expenditures, which also reduces our net income. The continued incurrence of significant depreciation and amortization expenses may cause us to continue to incur net losses.

Overview

We are principally engaged in the business of supplying laundry equipment services to multi-family housing properties. Our most significant revenue source is our route business, which over the last three fiscal years has accounted for approximately 88% of our revenue. Through our route operations, we provide laundry equipment services to locations by leasing laundry rooms from building owners and property management companies, typically on a long-term, renewable basis. In return for the exclusive right to provide these services, most of our contracts provide for commission payments to the location owners. Commission expense (also referred to as rent expense), our single largest expense item, is included in laundry operating expenses and represents payments to location owners. Commissions may be fixed amounts or percentages of revenues and are generally paid monthly. In addition to commission payments, many of our leases require us to make advance location payments to location owners, which are capitalized and amortized over the life of the applicable leases. Advance location payments to location owners are paid, as required by the applicable lease, at the inception or renewal of a lease for the right to operate applicable laundry rooms during the contract period, which generally ranges from 5 to 10 years. The amount of advance location payments varies depending on the size of the location and the term of the lease.

Included in our route business are retail laundromats which we operate in Texas and Arizona. The operation of retail laundromats involves leasing store locations in desirable geographic areas, maintaining an appropriate mix of washers and dryers at each store location and servicing the washers and dryers at such locations.

In addition to our route business, we also operate an equipment rental business through AWA. AWA leases laundry equipment and other household appliances and electronic items to property owners, managers of multi-family housing properties, and, to a lesser extent, individuals and corporate entities.

We also operate an equipment distribution business through Super Laundry. Super Laundry s business consists of constructing and designing complete turnkey retail laundromats, retrofitting existing retail laundromats, distributing exclusive lines of commercial coin and non-coin operated machines and parts, and selling service contracts.

Laundry operating expenses include, in addition to commission payments, (i) the cost of machine maintenance and revenue collection in the route and retail laundromat business, including payroll, parts,

61

Table of Contents

insurance and other related expenses, (ii) costs and expenses incurred in maintaining our retail laundromats, including utilities and related expenses, (iii) the cost of sales associated with the equipment distribution business and (iv) certain expenses related to the operation of our rental business.

Critical Accounting Policies: Use of Estimates

Our financial statements are based on the selection and application of significant accounting policies, which require management to make significant estimates and assumptions. We believe that the following are some of the more critical judgment areas in the application of our accounting policies that currently affect our financial condition and results of operations.

Revenue and cash and cash equivalents include an estimate of cash and coin not yet collected at the end of a reporting period, which remain at laundry room locations. We calculate the estimated amount of cash and coin not yet collected at the end of a reporting period, which remain at laundry room locations by multiplying the average daily collection amount applicable to the location with the number of days the location had not been collected. We analytically review the estimated amount of cash and coin not yet collected at the end of a reporting period by comparing such amount with collections subsequent to the reporting period.

We are required to estimate the collectibility of our receivables. A considerable amount of judgment is required in assessing the ultimate realization of these receivables, including the current credit-worthiness of each customer. If the financial condition of our customers were to deteriorate, resulting in an impairment of their ability to make payments, additional allowances may be required. Allowance for doubtful accounts at September 30, 2005 was approximately \$4.1 million.

We currently have significant deferred tax assets, which are subject to periodic recoverability assessments. Realization of our deferred tax assets is principally dependent upon our achievement of projected future taxable income. Management s judgments regarding future profitability may change due to future market conditions and other factors. These changes, if any, may require possible material adjustments to these deferred tax asset balances.

We have significant costs in excess of net assets acquired (goodwill), contract rights and long-lived assets. Goodwill is tested for impairment on an annual basis. Additionally, goodwill is tested between annual tests if an event occurs or circumstances change that would more likely than not reduce the fair value of a reporting unit below its carrying amount. We have determined that our reporting units with goodwill consist of our route business, AWA and Super Laundry. Goodwill attributed to the route business, AWA and Super Laundry at September 30, 2005 and 2004 was approximately \$195.0 million, \$6.8 million and \$2.9 million, respectively. In performing the annual goodwill assessment, the fair value of the reporting unit is compared to its net asset-carrying amount, including goodwill. If the fair value exceeds the carrying amount, then it is determined that goodwill is not impaired. Should the carrying amount exceed the fair value, the second step in the impairment test would be required to be performed to determine the amount of goodwill write-off. The fair value for these tests is based upon a discounted cash flow model. Factors that generally impact cash flows include commission rates paid to property owners, occupancy rates at properties, sensitivity to price increases, loss of existing machine base and the prevailing general economic and market conditions. An annual assessment of goodwill as of January 1, 2005 was performed and it was determined that no impairment exists.

Contract rights represent amounts expended for location contracts arising from the acquisition of laundry machines on location. These amounts arose solely from purchase price allocations pursuant to acquisitions made by us over a number of years based on an analysis of future cash flows. We do not record contract rights relating to new locations signed in the ordinary course of business. We estimate that approximately 90% of our contracts are long-term whereby the average term is approximately 8 years with staggered maturities. Of the remaining locations not subject to long-term agreements, we believe that we have retained a majority of such customers through long-standing relationships and continue to service such customers. Although the contracts have a legal life, there are other factors such as renewals, customer relationships and extensions that contribute to a value greater than the initial contract term. Over 90% of our contracts renew automatically and we have a right of first refusal upon termination in

Table of Contents

approximately 60% of our contracts. The automatic renewal clause typically provides that, if the property owner fails to take any action prior to the end of the lease term or any renewal term, the lease will automatically renew on substantially similar terms. In addition, over 85% of our contracts allow for unilateral price increases. Historically, we have demonstrated an ability to renew contracts, retain our customers and build upon those relationships. Since April 1997, we have posted net machine gains, exclusive of acquisitions, and our losses have averaged approximately 3% annually. Therefore, we believe that the cash flows from these contracts continue to be generated beyond the initial legal contract term and subsequent renewal periods. As a result, we believe that the useful lives of contract rights are related to the expected cash flows that are associated with those rights and the amortization periods for contract rights should generally reflect those useful lives and, by extension, the cash flow streams associated with them. The useful lives being used to amortize contract rights range from approximately 30 to 35 years.

We have twenty-eight geographic regions to which contract rights have been allocated, which regions represent the lowest level of identifiable cash flows in grouping contract rights. Each region consists of approximately 1,000 to 8,000 contracts for the various locations properties that comprise that region. We do not analyze impairment of contract rights on a contract-by-contract basis. Although we have contracts at every location/property and analyze revenue and certain direct costs on a contract-by-contract basis, we do not allocate common region costs and servicing costs to each contract.

We assess the recoverability of location contract rights and long-lived assets on a region-by-region basis. We evaluate the financial performance/cash flows for each region. This evaluation includes analytically comparing the financial results/cash flows and certain statistical performance measures for each region to prior period/year actuals and budgeted amounts. Factors that generally impact cash flows include commission rates paid to property owners, occupancy rates at properties, sensitivity to price increases and the regions general economic conditions. In addition, each year we lose a certain amount of our existing machine base, which essentially equates to loss of contract rights. Such loss has historically averaged approximately 3% annually. The accelerated amortization of contract rights is designed to capture and expense this shrinking machine base. An increase in the historical loss rate would also be a strong indicator of possible impairment of location contract rights and long-lived assets. If based on our initial evaluation there are indicators of impairment that result in losses to the machine base, or an event occurs that would indicate that the carrying amounts may not be recoverable, we reevaluate the carrying value of contract rights and long-lived assets based on future undiscounted cash flows attributed to that region and record an impairment loss based on discounted cash flows if the carrying amount of the contract rights are not recoverable from undiscounted cash flows. Based on present operations and strategic plans, we believe that there have not been any indicators of impairment of location contract rights or long-lived assets.

Accounting Treatment for IDSs

A portion of the aggregate IDSs outstanding represents 11% notes recorded as long-term debt. We have concluded that it is appropriate to annually deduct interest expense on the 11% notes from taxable income for U.S. federal and state and local income tax purposes. There can be no assurances that the IRS will not seek to challenge the treatment of these notes as debt or the amount of interest expense deducted, although to date we have not been notified that the 11% notes should be treated as equity rather than debt for U.S. federal and state and local income tax purposes. If the 11% notes would be required to be treated as equity for income tax purposes, the cumulative interest expense totaling approximately \$11.0 million, through September 30, 2005, would not be deductible from taxable income, and we would be required to recognize additional tax expense and establish a related income tax liability. The additional tax due to federal, state and local authorities would be based on our taxable income or loss for each of the respective years that we take the interest expense deduction. We have not and do not currently intend to record a liability for a potential disallowance of this interest expense deduction.

Based on U.S. generally accepted accounting principles, the proceeds of the IDS offering and the proceeds from the offering of the separate 11% notes were allocated to the shares of Class A common stock and the underlying 11% notes and the separate 11% notes based on their respective relative fair values. The initial public offering price for the IDSs was equivalent to the fair value of \$7.50 per share of

Table of Contents

Class A common stock and \$6.14 in principal amount of an 11% note underlying the IDS and the fair value of the separate 11% notes was equivalent to their face value.

In addition, we have concluded that there are no embedded derivative features in the IDSs or within the Class B common stock which requires separate accounting. The make-whole redemption provision allows us to redeem all or a portion of the 11% notes prior to the date that is 60 months after November 24, 2004, the closing date of the IPO, at a redemption price that could result in a premium, therefore resulting in an embedded derivative requiring bifurcation. However, the terms of the embedded derivative permit us to redeem the 11% notes at an amount that will always exceed the fair value of the 11% notes. As a result, this option will always be out of the money, and, therefore, the value ascribed to the embedded derivative is minimal. Accordingly, we have initially recorded it at a value of zero. The optional redemption provision at scheduled prices allows us to redeem all or part of the 11% notes at scheduled premium prices. Although the 11% notes are redeemable at a premium, further analysis under SFAS 133 has led us to conclude that the option is clearly and closely related to the economic characteristics of the 11% notes and should not be bifurcated. The tax redemption provision allows us to redeem all of the 11% notes at par if the interest on the 11% notes is not tax deductible. As a result of the redemption price being at par and the 11% notes initially recorded without a substantial premium or discount, we have concluded that this option is clearly and closely related to the economic characteristics of the 11% notes and should not be bifurcated. The change of control put option allows the 11% note holders to put the 11% notes to us at a price equal to 101% of par. Although the 11% notes are callable at a premium, further analysis under SFAS 133 has led us to conclude that the option is clearly and closely related to the economic characteristics of the 11% notes and should not be bifurcated, principally because such premium does not cause the investor to double the initial contractual rate of return.

The entire proceeds of the IPO were allocated to the Class A common stock and 11% notes underlying IDSs and the separate 11% notes, and the allocation of the IDS portion of such proceeds to the Class A common stock and the 11% notes did not result in a substantial premium or discount. Upon subsequent issuances of 11% notes or IDSs, we will evaluate whether there is a substantial discount or premium. We expect that if there is a substantial discount or premium upon a subsequent issuance of notes, certain redemption features of the 11% notes may be considered not clearly and closely related, and we would separately account for these features as embedded derivates. If the embedded derivates are required to be bifurcated, we will (a) value the derivative, (b) record such value as a reduction of the 11% notes (discount) with a corresponding derivative liability, (c) accrete the discount on the 11% notes up to their par value using the effective interest method with a corresponding charge to interest expense, and (d) revalue the derivative liability quarterly with the difference (increase or decrease) recorded to interest expense.

The Class A common stock portion of each IDS issued in the IPO and the Class B common stock are included in stockholders—equity, net of related transaction costs, and dividends paid on the Class A common stock and the Class B common stock are recorded as a decrease to stockholders—equity when declared. The 11% notes portion of each IDS and the separate 11% notes are presented as long-term obligations, and the related transaction costs were capitalized as deferred financing fees and amortized to interest expense over the term of these notes. Interest on the these notes is charged to interest expense as it is accrued.

64

Table of Contents

Results of Operations

The following table sets forth for the periods indicated, selected statement of operations data and EBITDA, as percentages of revenue:

Year Ended March 31,

	2005	2004	2003
Revenues	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%
Laundry operating expenses	68.3	68.9	68.5
General and administrative expenses	1.8	1.8	1.8
Depreciation and amortization	14.2	13.6	12.5
Amortization of advance location payments	3.6	3.9	4.0
Amortization of intangibles	2.7	2.9	3.0
Other items, net	0.2		(0.1)
Operating income	9.2	8.9	10.3
Interest expense	10.9	10.8	10.9
Interest expense preferred stock	3.4	4.7	
Interest expense escrow interest	0.2		
Transaction costs	3.2		
Net loss(1)	(6.6)	(5.9)	(0.6)
EBITDA margin	26.5	29.3	29.8

(1) For the 2005 Fiscal Year, net loss includes approximately \$18.2 million of preferred stock dividend recorded as interest expense. For the 2004 Fiscal Year, net loss includes approximately \$24.7 million of preferred stock dividend recorded as interest expense. As required by SFAS No. 150, for fiscal years ending prior to March 31, 2004, accrued and unpaid dividends have not been reclassified to interest expense. Preferred stock dividends for the 2003 Fiscal Year were approximately \$20.8 million.

We have experienced net losses in each fiscal year since March 31, 2001. Such net losses are attributable in part to significant non-cash charges associated with our acquisitions and the related amortization of contract rights (for all fiscal years) and goodwill (only through the 2002 fiscal year) accounted for under the purchase method of accounting. We incur significant depreciation and amortization expense relating to annual capital expenditures, which also reduces our net income. The continued incurrence of significant depreciation and amortization expenses may cause us to continue incurring a net loss.

EBITDA represents earnings from continuing operations before deductions for interest, income taxes and depreciation and amortization. Management believes that EBITDA is useful as a means to evaluate our ability to service existing debt, to sustain potential future increases in debt and to satisfy capital requirements. EBITDA is also used by management as a measure of evaluating the performance of our three operating segments. Management further believes that EBITDA is useful to investors as a measure of comparative operating performance as it is less susceptible to variances in actual performance resulting from depreciation, amortization and other non-cash charges and more reflective of changes in pricing decisions, cost controls and other factors that affect operating performance. Management uses EBITDA to develop compensation plans, to measure sales force performance and to allocate capital assets. Additionally, because we have historically provided EBITDA to investors, we believe that presenting this non-GAAP financial measure provides consistency in financial reporting. Our use of EBITDA, however, is not intended to represent cash flows for the period, nor has it been presented as an alternative to either (a) operating income (as determined by GAAP) as an indicator of operating performance or (b) cash flows from operating, investing and financing activities (as determined by GAAP) as a measure of liquidity. Given that EBITDA is not a measurement

determined in accordance with GAAP and is thus susceptible to varying calculations, EBITDA may not be comparable to other similarly titled measures of other companies. See footnote (5) of the table contained under Selected Consolidated Historical

65

Table of Contents

Financial Data for a reconciliation of net loss and cash flow provided by operating activities to EBITDA for the periods indicated in the table immediately above.

EBITDA margin represents EBITDA as a percentage of revenues. Management believes that EBITDA margin is a useful measure to evaluate our performance over various sales levels. EBITDA margin should not be considered as an alternative to measurements determined in accordance with U.S. generally accepted accounting principles.

Six Months Ended September 30, 2005 Compared to the Six Months Ended September 30, 2004.

The following table sets forth our revenues for the periods indicated (in millions of dollars):

Six Months Ended September 30,

	2005	2004	Change
Route	\$ 236.5	\$ 234.2	\$ 2.3
Rental	17.5	16.9	0.6
Distribution	12.1	15.3	(3.2)
	\$ 266.1	\$ 266.4	\$ (0.3)

Revenue decreased by approximately \$0.3 million, or less than 1% for the six-month period ended September 30, 2005, as compared to the prior year s corresponding period.

Route revenue for the six months ended September 30, 2005 increased by approximately \$2.3 million, or less than 1%, as compared to the prior year s corresponding period. We believe that the increase was primarily due to the net result of an increase in third party service income and price increases.

Rental revenue for the six months ended September 30, 2005 increased by approximately \$0.6 million, or 4%, as compared to the prior year s corresponding period. This increase was primarily the result of the continuing internal growth of the machine base in existing areas of operations during the current year.

Distribution revenue for the six months ended September 30, 2005 decreased by approximately \$3.2 million, or 21%, as compared to the prior year s corresponding period. The decrease was primarily due to decreased equipment sales. Sales from the distribution business unit are sensitive to general market conditions and economic conditions.

Laundry operating expenses, exclusive of depreciation and amortization, decreased by approximately \$1.6 million, or less than 1%, for the six-month period ended September 30, 2005, as compared to the prior year s corresponding period. As a percentage of revenues, laundry operating expenses were 68% for the six-month period ended September 30, 2005 and 69% for the six-month period ended September 30, 2004. The decrease was due primarily to a decrease in cost of sales of approximately \$2.8 million due to decreased sales in the distribution business, offset primarily by an increase in fuel costs of approximately \$0.7 million primarily due to overall increases in fuel prices and other miscellaneous operating costs and expenses that are not material.

General and administrative expenses increased by approximately \$0.8 million for the six-month period ended September 30, 2005, as compared to the prior year s corresponding period. The increase in general and administrative expenses was primarily due to incremental public company administrative fees and expenses including but not limited to incremental director and officer liability insurance, additional directors—fees, investor and public relations expenses, and other miscellaneous costs and additional expenses associated with being a public company, including some non-recurring costs associated with the initial implementation of Sarbanes-Oxley 404 compliance. As a percentage of revenues, general and administrative expenses were approximately 2.1% for the six-month period ended September 30, 2005, as compared to approximately 1.8% for the six-month period ended September 30, 2004.

Depreciation and amortization expense decreased by approximately \$0.2 million, or less than 1%, for the six-month period ended September 30, 2005, as compared to the prior year s corresponding period.

Table of Contents

The decrease in depreciation and amortization expense was primarily due to a reduction in depreciation expense relating to reduced capital expenditures over the past few years.

Amortization of advance location payments decreased by approximately \$0.7 million, or 7%, for the six-month period ended September 30, 2005, as compared to the prior year s corresponding period. The decrease was primarily due to the reduction in the amount of advance location payments made in the prior years.

Amortization of intangibles decreased by approximately \$0.3 million, or 4%, for the six-month period ended September 30, 2005, as compared to the prior year s corresponding period. The decrease was primarily the result of amortization expense being recorded on an accelerated basis.

Other items for the six-month period ended September 30, 2005 of approximately \$0.3 million was primarily due to a write down of the asset value by approximately \$0.2 million, relating to the sale of one of the laundromats on October 19, 2005. Such laundromat is classified as Assets held for Sale at September 30, 2005.

Operating income margins were approximately 9.5% for the six-month period ended September 30, 2005, as compared to approximately 8.8% for the prior year s corresponding period. The increase in operating income margin was primarily due to a reduction in laundry operating expense and depreciation and amortization expense.

Interest expense increased by approximately \$2.0 million, or 7%, for the six-month period ended September 30, 2005 as compared to the prior year s corresponding period. As part of the IDS Transactions, we redeemed \$125.5 million aggregate principal amount of the Coinmach Corp. 9% notes and approximately \$15.5 million of outstanding term loans under the Coinmach Corp. credit facility. In the IPO, we issued approximately \$136.1 million of 11% notes. In addition, there has been an increase in variable interest rates payable under the Coinmach Corp. credit facility resulting from a market increase in interest rates. This was offset by a decrease in interest expense resulting from the interest rate swap agreements totaling \$150 million entered into by Coinmach Corp. in September 2002 that are at a slightly lower fixed interest rate as compared to the variable interest rates.

Interest expense-non cash preferred stock dividends were approximately \$13.4 million for the six-months ended September 30, 2004. A portion of the net proceeds from the IPO was used to redeem approximately \$91.8 million of Laundry Corp. s outstanding Class A preferred stock and approximately \$7.4 million of Laundry Corp. s outstanding Class B preferred stock.

The benefit for income taxes for the six-month period ended September 30, 2005 was approximately \$2.1 million as compared to a benefit for income taxes of approximately \$1.9 million for the prior year s corresponding period. The change is primarily due to a decrease in operating loss. The effective tax rate for the six-month period ended September 30, 2005 was approximately 40% as compared to 10% for the prior year s corresponding period. The increase in the effective tax rate is primarily due to the non cash interest expense on the preferred stock recorded in the prior year that did not occur in the current year.

Net loss was approximately \$3.3 million for the six-month period ended September 30, 2005, as compared to net loss of approximately \$16.7 million for the prior year s corresponding period. The change is primarily due to interest expense-non cash preferred stock dividends incurred for the six months ended September 30, 2004 which were not applicable in the six-month period ended September 30, 2005, as the preferred stock was either repaid or converted into equity in connection with the IDS Transactions. Such net losses are attributable in part to significant non cash charges associated with our acquisitions and the related amortization of contract rights accounted for under the purchase method of accounting. We incur significant depreciation and amortization expense relating to annual capital expenditures, which also reduces our net income.

67

Table of Contents

The following table sets forth EBITDA for each of our route, rental and distribution segments for the periods indicated (in millions of dollars):

Six Months Ended
September 30,

	2005	2004	Change
Route	\$77.5	\$76.7	\$ 0.8
Rental	7.2	6.6	0.6
Distribution	0.4	0.5	(0.1)
Other items, net	(0.3)	(0.5)	0.2
Corporate expenses	(5.6)	(4.7)	(0.9)
	4.50.	4.5 0.6	.
Total EBITDA	\$79.2	\$78.6	\$ 0.6

EBITDA was approximately \$79.2 million for the six months ended September 30, 2005, as compared to approximately \$78.6 million for the six months ended September 30, 2004. EBITDA margin was approximately 29.8% for the six months ended September 30, 2005, as compared to 29.5% for the prior year s corresponding period. The increase in EBITDA and EBITDA margin is primarily attributable to an increase in revenue in the route and rental businesses and a decrease in laundry operating expenses slightly offset by an increase in general and administrative expenses. See footnote 5 of the table contained under Selected Consolidated Financial Data for a reconciliation of net loss and cash flow provided by operating activities to EBITDA for the periods indicated in the table immediately above.

Fiscal Year Ended March 31, 2005 Compared to the Fiscal Year Ended March 31, 2004 The following table sets forth our revenues for the years indicated (dollars in millions):

Year Ended March 31,

	2005	2004	Change
Route	\$472.5	\$469.6	\$2.9
Rental	34.4	32.6	1.8
Distribution	31.7	28.9	2.8
	\$538.6	\$531.1	\$7.5

Revenue increased by approximately \$7.5 million or approximately 1% for the 2005 Fiscal Year, as compared to the 2004 Fiscal Year.

Route revenue for the 2005 Fiscal Year increased by approximately \$2.9 million or less than 1% from the 2004 Fiscal Year. We believe that the increase was due to the net result of an increase in third party service income and price increases, offset by decreased revenue primarily in the Southwest and Midwest operations caused by higher vacancy rates in these regions.

Rental revenue for the 2005 Fiscal Year increased by approximately \$1.8 million or 6% over the 2004 Fiscal Year. This increase was primarily the result of internal growth of the machine base in existing areas of operations during the current and prior years.

Distribution revenue for the 2005 Fiscal Year increased by approximately \$2.8 million or 10% from the 2004 Fiscal Year. Sales from the distribution business unit are sensitive to general market conditions and economic conditions. The increase was primarily due to increased sales from the Northeast and Midwest operations offset slightly by decreased revenue resulting from the closing of operations in California. Distribution revenue from our California operations was approximately \$1.8 million and \$3.0 million for the 2005 Fiscal Year and the 2004 Fiscal Year, respectively.

Laundry operating expenses, exclusive of depreciation and amortization, increased by approximately \$2.3 million or less than 1% for the 2005 Fiscal Year, as compared to the 2004 Fiscal Year. This increase in laundry operating expenses was due primarily to (i) increased cost of sales of approximately \$3.1 million due to increased sales in the Northeast and Midwest operations in the distribution business, as discussed above, (ii) an increase in salary expense of approximately \$1.5 million in the route business

68

Table of Contents

associated with collection services and (iii) an increase in fuel costs of approximately \$1.1 million primarily due to increased fuel prices. These increases in laundry operating expenses were offset by (i) a reduction in operating expenses as a result of the closing of California operations in the distribution business of approximately \$2.6 million and (ii) decreased insurance costs related to general business insurance coverage of approximately \$0.8 million. As a percentage of revenues, laundry operating expenses, exclusive of depreciation and amortization, were approximately 68.3% for the 2005 Fiscal Year, as compared to 68.9% for the 2004 Fiscal Year.

General and administrative expenses increased by approximately \$0.2 million or 2% for the 2005 Fiscal Year, as compared to the 2004 Fiscal Year. The increase in general and administrative expenses was primarily due to incremental public company administrative fees and expenses including but not limited to incremental director and officer liability insurance, additional directors fees, investor and public relations expenses, and other miscellaneous costs and expenses relating to compliance with applicable securities laws. As a percentage of revenues, general and administrative expenses were approximately 1.8% for both the 2005 Fiscal Year and the 2004 Fiscal Year.

Depreciation and amortization expense increased by approximately \$3.9 million or 5% for the 2005 Fiscal Year, as compared to the 2004 Fiscal Year. The increase in depreciation and amortization expense was primarily due to depreciation expense relating to capital expenditures required by historical increases in our installed base of machines.

Amortization of advance location payments decreased by approximately \$1.0 million or 5% for the 2005 Fiscal Year, as compared to the 2004 Fiscal Year. The decrease was primarily due to the reduction in the amount of advance location payments made in the prior years.

Amortization of intangibles decreased by approximately \$1.0 million or 7% for the 2005 Fiscal Year, as compared to the 2004 Fiscal Year. The decrease was primarily the result of the reduction of intangibles related to prior year acquisitions.

Other items, net, for the 2005 Fiscal Year of approximately \$0.9 million primarily relates to additional expenses associated with the closing of California operations in the distribution business. Other items, net, for the 2004 Fiscal Year of approximately \$0.2 million primarily relates to certain costs associated with the consolidation of certain offices in the distribution business. This consolidation was the result of actions taken by Coinmach Corp. to reduce operating costs at Super Laundry including, among other things, the closing of distribution operations in Southern California, the reassignment of responsibilities among Super Laundry s remaining management team and the write-off of inventory due to obsolescence. Offsetting these costs were additional income recognized related to the sale, as described below, of approximately \$1.7 million.

In October 2002, Laundry Corp. contributed its ownership interest in Resident Data, Inc. (which we refer to as RDI), valued at approximately \$2.7 million, to Coinmach Corp. Subsequently, Coinmach Corp. sold its interest in RDI pursuant to an agreement and plan of merger between RDI and third parties for cash proceeds of approximately \$6.6 million before estimated expenses directly related to such sale, resulting in a gain of approximately \$3.3 million which was recorded in the 2003 Fiscal Year (which sale we refer to as the RDI sale). In connection with the RDI sale, and in addition to the cash proceeds received therefrom, Coinmach Corp. and the other sellers are entitled to their pro rata share (as determined by each seller is previous ownership percentage of RDI) of (i) \$5.0 million placed in escrow by the purchaser, subject to, among other things, the satisfaction of certain working capital adjustments and customary indemnification obligations (which is referred to as the escrow fund), and (ii) approximately \$1.8 million, subject to the continued employment by RDI of certain members of its management (which is referred to as the contingent fund). The portion of such amounts to be paid to Coinmach Corp. was based on its previous ownership percentage of RDI, which was approximately 32%, and was scheduled to be paid in two installments in October 2003 and October 2004.

Amounts to be received from the escrow fund and the contingent fund were recorded as income upon the determination by Coinmach Corp. that it was likely to receive such amounts and such amounts were reasonably estimated. Despite its best determinations, however, there was no assurance that

69

Table of Contents

Coinmach Corp. would receive such amounts. In October 2003, Coinmach Corp. received approximately \$0.7 million related to its share of the escrow fund and approximately \$0.3 million related to its share of the contingent fund. Based on the receipt of this first installment and other positive indicators, Coinmach Corp. determined that the uncertainty surrounding the collectability of its portion of the escrow fund due in October 2004 of approximately \$0.7 million no longer existed. Accordingly, Coinmach Corp. recorded income of approximately \$1.7 million for the 2004 Fiscal Year.

Operating income margins were approximately 9.2% for the 2005 Fiscal Year, as compared to approximately 8.9% for the 2004 Fiscal Year. The slight increase in operating income margin was primarily due to a reduction in operating expenses as a result of the closing of California operations in the distribution business.

Transaction costs for the 2005 Fiscal Year of approximately \$17.4 million represents (1) approximately \$11.3 million redemption premium on the portion of Coinmach Corp. 9% notes due 2010 redeemed, (2) the write-off of the deferred financing costs relating to the Coinmach Corp. 9% notes redeemed and term loans repaid aggregating approximately \$3.5 million, (3) expenses relating to the Coinmach Corp. credit facility amendment aggregating approximately \$1.8 million, and (4) special bonuses related to the IDS Transactions aggregating approximately \$0.8 million.

Interest expense increased by approximately \$1.2 million or 2% for the 2005 Fiscal Year, as compared to the 2004 Fiscal Year. Following consummation of the IPO in November 2004, a portion of the net proceeds thereof was used to redeem \$125.5 million aggregate principal amount of the Coinmach Corp. 9% notes and approximately \$15.5 million of outstanding term loans under the Coinmach Corp. credit facility. As a consequence of the IPO, we issued approximately \$116.1 million of 11% notes underlying IDSs and \$20.0 million of additional 11% notes not underlying IDSs. In addition, there has been an increase in variable interest rates payable under the Coinmach Corp. credit facility resulting from a market increase in interest rates.

Interest expense-non cash preferred stock dividends decreased by approximately \$6.5 million or 26% for the 2005 Fiscal Year, as compared to the 2004 Fiscal Year. As a result of the IPO in November 2004, a portion of the net proceeds thereof was used to redeem approximately \$91.8 million of Laundry Corp. s outstanding Class A preferred stock and approximately \$7.4 million of Laundry Corp. s outstanding Class B preferred stock. In addition, in connection with the IDS Transactions, Holdings exchanged Laundry Corp. capital stock owned by it and all of the outstanding shares of common stock of AWA to CSC for 24,980,445 shares of Class B common stock, representing all of the outstanding Class B common stock. Pursuant to the IDS Transactions, we became controlled by Holdings.

Interest expense-escrow interest for the 2005 Fiscal Year of approximately \$0.9 million relates to interest expense on the portion of the Coinmach Corp. 9% notes that were redeemed on December 24, 2004. A portion of the net proceeds from the IPO was used to redeem Coinmach Corp. 9% notes in an aggregate principal amount of \$125.5 million.

The benefit for income taxes for the 2005 Fiscal Year was approximately \$10.2 million as compared to a benefit for income taxes of approximately \$3.6 million for the 2004 Fiscal Year. The change for the year is due to a tax benefit of approximately \$6.0 million related to IDS transaction costs, and a state tax benefit net of Federal taxes of approximately \$0.9 million, offset by tax expense of approximately \$0.9 million related to an increase in operating income. The effective tax rate for the 2005 Fiscal Year was approximately 22% as compared to approximately 10% for the 2004 Fiscal Year.

Net loss was approximately \$35.3 million for the 2005 Fiscal Year, as compared to net loss of approximately \$31.3 million for the 2004 Fiscal Year. The increase in net loss was primarily the result of IDS transaction costs, net of taxes, as discussed above. We have experienced net losses in each fiscal year since March 31, 2000. Such net losses are attributable in part to significant non cash charges associated with our acquisitions and the related amortization of contract rights accounted for under the purchase method of accounting. We incur significant depreciation and amortization expense relating to annual capital expenditures, which also reduces our net income.

70

Table of Contents

The following table sets forth EBITDA for each of the route, distribution and rental divisions for the years indicated (dollars in millions):

Year Ended March 3	ch 31.
--------------------	--------

	200	2004	Change
Route	\$ 15	55.4 \$ 154.4	\$ 1.0
Rental	1	13.8 12.2	2. 1.6
Distribution		1.4 (1.2	2.6
Other items, net		(0.8) (0.2)	2) (0.6)
Corporate expenses		(9.7) (9.5)	(0.2)
Transaction costs	(1	17.4)	(17.4)
Total EBITDA(1)	\$ 14	42.7 \$ 155.7	\$ (13.0)

(1) The computation of EBITDA for the 2005 Fiscal Year has not been adjusted to take into account IDS transaction costs aggregating approximately \$17.4 million consisting of (a) approximately \$11.3 million of redemption premium on the portion of the Coinmach Corp. 9% notes redeemed in connection with the IDS Transactions, (b) the write-off of deferred financing costs relating to the Coinmach Corp. 9% notes redeemed and term loans repaid in connection with the IDS Transactions aggregating approximately \$3.5 million, (c) expenses relating to the Coinmach Corp. credit facility amendment aggregating approximately \$1.8 million and (d) special bonuses related to the IDS Transactions aggregating approximately \$0.8 million.

EBITDA was approximately \$142.7 million for the 2005 Fiscal Year, as compared to approximately \$155.7 million for the 2004 Fiscal Year. EBITDA margins declined to approximately 26.5% for the 2005 Fiscal Year, as compared to approximately 29.3% for the 2004 Fiscal Year. The decrease in EBITDA and EBITDA margin is primarily attributable to certain transaction costs of approximately \$17.4 million relating to the IDS Transactions. See footnote 5 of the table contained under Selected Consolidated Financial Data for a reconciliation of net loss and cash flow provided by operating activities to EBITDA for the years indicated in the table immediately above.

Fiscal Year Ended March 31, 2004 Compared to the Fiscal Year Ended March 31, 2003

The following table sets forth our revenues for the years indicated (dollars in millions):

Year Ended March 31.

	2004	2003	Change
Route	\$ 469	9.6 \$ 471.5	\$ (1.9)
Rental	32	2.6 28.7	3.9
Distribution	20	35.0	(6.1)
	\$ 53	1.1 \$ 535.2	\$ (4.1)

Revenue decreased by approximately \$4.1 million or less than 1% for the 2004 Fiscal Year as compared to the 2003 Fiscal Year.

Route revenue for the 2004 Fiscal Year decreased by approximately \$1.9 million, or less than 1%, as compared to the prior year. We believe that the decline in route revenue for the 2004 Fiscal Year, as compared to the 2003 Fiscal Year, was primarily the result of increased vacancies related to locations in certain regions as well as, to a lesser extent, a transfer of approximately 9,000 rental machines to AWA during the 2003 Fiscal Year. This decrease was slightly offset by an improvement in revenue from the timing of price changes and internal growth in machine count during the prior and current year. We believe that to the extent vacancy rates in certain of our operating regions, principally in the Southeast and Texas, increase in the future, route revenue in these regions may continue to decrease. Any such decrease, however, may be mitigated by our geographic diversity.

Rental revenue for the 2004 Fiscal Year increased by approximately \$3.9 million, or 14%, over the 2003 Fiscal Year. The increase was primarily the result of the internal growth of the machine base in

71

Table of Contents

existing areas of operations during the current and prior years, as well as, to a lesser extent, the transfer of approximately 9,000 rental machines from the route business to AWA during the 2004 Fiscal Year.

Distribution revenue for the 2004 Fiscal Year decreased by approximately \$6.1 million, or 17%, as compared to the 2003 Fiscal Year. Sales from the distribution business unit are sensitive to general market economic conditions and as a result have experienced downward pressure. In addition, distribution revenue decreased due to the closing of distribution operations in California. Distribution revenue from our California operations was approximately \$3.0 million and \$6.6 million for the 2004 Fiscal Year and the 2003 Fiscal Year, respectively.

Laundry operating expenses, exclusive of depreciation and amortization, increased by approximately \$0.8 million, or less than 1%, for the 2004 Fiscal Year, as compared to the 2003 Fiscal Year. This decrease in laundry operating expenses was due primarily to a reduction in cost of sales of approximately \$5.7 million related to decreased revenue experienced in the distribution business, as discussed above, offset by increased insurance costs related to both medical and general business insurance coverage of approximately \$1.6 million, costs associated with expansion into four new markets in the rental business of approximately \$2.6 million and increased utility costs in our retail laundromats of approximately \$0.7 million. As a percentage of revenues, laundry operating expenses, exclusive of depreciation and amortization, were approximately 68.9% the 2004 Fiscal Year and 68.5% for the 2003 Fiscal Year.

General and administrative expenses decreased by approximately 1% for the 2004 Fiscal Year, as compared to the 2003 Fiscal Year. The decrease in general and administrative expenses was primarily due to a slight reduction in various costs and expenses related to administrative functions. As a percentage of revenues, general and administrative expenses were approximately 1.8% for both the 2004 Fiscal Year and the 2003 Fiscal Year.

Depreciation and amortization expense increased by approximately \$5.4 million or 8% for the 2004 Fiscal Year as compared to the 2003 Fiscal Year. The increase was primarily due to depreciation and amortization expense was primarily due to depreciation expense relating to capital expenditures required by historical increases in our installed base of machines.

Amortization of advance location payments decreased by approximately \$0.6 million or 3% for the 2004 Fiscal Year, as compared to the 2003 Fiscal Year. The decrease was primarily due to the reduction in the amount of advance location payments made in the prior years.

Amortization of intangibles decreased by approximately \$0.3 million or 2% for the 2004 Fiscal Year as compared to the 2003 Fiscal Year. This decrease was primarily the result of the reduction of intangibles relative to prior year acquisitions.

Other items, net, for the 2004 Fiscal Year is comprised of a gain of approximately \$1.7 million. In October 2002, Laundry Corp. contributed its ownership interest in RDI valued at approximately \$2.7 million, to us. Subsequently, we sold our interest in RDI pursuant to an agreement and plan of merger between RDI and third parties for cash proceeds of approximately \$6.6 million before estimated expenses directly related to such sale, resulting in a gain of approximately \$3.3 million which was recorded in the 2003 Fiscal Year. In connection with the RDI sale, and in addition to the cash proceeds received therefrom, we and the other sellers are entitled to their pro rata share (as determined by each seller s previous ownership percentage of RDI) of (i) \$5.0 million placed in escrow by the purchaser, subject to, among other things, the satisfaction of certain working capital adjustments and customary indemnification obligations (which is referred to as the escrow fund), and (ii) approximately \$1.8 million, subject to the continued employment by RDI of certain members of its management (which is referred to as the contingent fund). The portion of such amounts to be paid to us is based on its previous ownership percentage of RDI, which was approximately 32%, and was scheduled to be paid in two installments in October 2003 and October 2004.

Amounts to be received from the escrow fund and the contingent fund are recorded as income upon the determination by us that we are likely to receive such amounts and such amounts can be reasonably estimated.

72

Table of Contents

In October 2003, we received approximately \$0.7 million related to our share of the escrow fund and approximately \$0.3 million related to our share of the contingent fund. Based on the receipt of this first installment and other positive indicators, we determined that the uncertainty surrounding the collectability of our portion of the escrow fund due in October 2004 of approximately \$0.7 million no longer existed. Accordingly, we recorded income of approximately \$1.7 million for the 2004 Fiscal year.

Offsetting the additional income related to the RDI sale for the 2004 Fiscal Year was approximately \$1.9 million of expenses related to consolidation of offices of Super Laundry. This consolidation was the result of actions taken by Coinmach Corp. to reduce operating costs at Super Laundry including, among other things, the closing of distribution operations in Southern California, the reassignment of responsibilities among Super Laundry s remaining management team and the write-off of inventory due to obsolescence.

Other items, net, for the 2003 Fiscal Year is comprised of a gain of approximately \$3.3 million, as discussed above. Offsetting this gain was approximately \$2.8 million of expenses related to (i) professional fees incurred in connection with the AWA Transactions, including the transfer of the Appliance Warehouse division to AWA and the formation of Holdings, (ii) organizational costs related to the formation of ALFC and (iii) expenses associated with the consolidation of offices of Super Laundry which was the result of actions taken by Coinmach Corp. to reduce operating costs in Super Laundry. These actions included, among other things, the closing of operations in California, New Jersey and Maryland, the reassignment of responsibilities among Super Laundry s remaining management team, the write-off of inventory due to obsolescence and the write-off of receivable balances, none of which were material individually, which Coinmach Corp. chose not to pursue.

Operating income margins were approximately 8.9% for the 2004 Fiscal Year, as compared to approximately 10.3% for the 2003 Fiscal Year. The decrease in operating income margin for the 2004 Fiscal Year was primarily due to the decreased revenue, net of cost of sales, in the distribution business as well as the increase in depreciation and amortization expenses, as discussed above.

Interest expense increased by approximately \$23.9 million or 41% for the 2004 Fiscal Year, as compared to the 2003 Fiscal Year. The increase in interest expense was a result of the change in the accounting treatment of redeemable preferred stock dividends resulting in additional interest expense of approximately \$24.7 million, as well as, to a lesser extent, an increase in interest expense resulting from the interest rate swap agreements entered into by Coinmach Corp. in September 2002 that are at a slightly higher fixed rate compared to variable rates. This was offset by a decrease in interest expense primarily due to decreased borrowing levels under the Coinmach Corp. credit facility, a decrease in variable interest rates payable under such facility resulting from a market decline in interest rates.

The benefit for income taxes for the 2004 Fiscal Year was approximately \$3.6 million as compared to a provision for income taxes of approximately \$0.4 million for the 2003 Fiscal Year. The change for the fiscal year is due to pretax loss of approximately \$35.0 million for the 2004 Fiscal Year as compared to a pretax loss of approximately \$2.8 million for the 2003 Fiscal Year. The effective tax rate for the 2004 Fiscal Year was 10% as compared to 14% for the 2003 Fiscal Year. The effective tax rate for the 2004 Fiscal Year reflects the treatment of approximately \$24.7 million of redeemable preferred stock dividends as interest expense.

Net loss was approximately \$31.3 million for the 2004 Fiscal Year, as compared to approximately \$3.2 million for the 2003 Fiscal Year. The increase in net loss was primarily the result of the treatment of approximately \$24.7 million of redeemable preferred stock dividends as interest expense as well as decreased revenues and increase in depreciation expense, as discussed above. We have experienced net losses in each fiscal year since March 31, 2000. Such net losses are attributable in part to significant non-cash charges associated with our acquisitions and the related amortization of contract rights accounted for under the purchase method of accounting. We incur significant depreciation and amortization expense relating to annual capital expenditures, which also reduces our net income.

73

Table of Contents

The following table sets forth our EBITDA for each of the route, distribution and rental divisions for the years indicated (dollars in millions):

Year	En	ded	Mai	·ch	31.

	2004	2003	Change
Route	\$154.4	\$158.9	\$(4.5)
Rental	12.2	11.4	0.8
Distribution	(1.2)	(1.7)	0.5
Other items, net	(0.2)	0.5	(0.7)
Corporate expenses	(9.5)	(9.6)	0.1
Total EBITDA	\$155.7	159.5	\$(3.8)

EBITDA was approximately \$155.7 million for the 2004 Fiscal Year, as compared to approximately \$159.5 million for the 2003 Fiscal Year. EBITDA margins decreased to approximately 29.3% for the 2004 Fiscal Year, as compared to approximately 29.8% for the 2003 Fiscal Year. This decrease in EBITDA was primarily the result of decreased revenues in the route businesses, increased insurance costs related to both medical and general business insurance coverage, costs associated with expansion into new markets in the rental business and increased utility costs, as previously discussed. See footnote 5 of the table contained under Selected Consolidated Financial Data for a reconciliation of EBITDA to net loss for the periods indicated in the table immediately above.

Liquidity and Capital Resources

We are a holding company with no material assets other than the capital stock of our subsidiaries, the Intercompany Note of Coinmach Corp. and the guarantee of the Intercompany Note by certain subsidiaries of Coinmach Corp. As part of the Current Transactions, on December 19, 2005, Coinmach Corp. used borrowings under the amended and restated credit facility to refinance approximately \$229.3 million aggregate principal amount of outstanding term debt under the Coinmach Corp. credit facility. On February 1, 2006, Coinmach Corp. used the delayed draw term loans available under the amended and restated credit facility to retire all of the \$324.5 million outstanding aggregate principal amount of Coinmach Corp. 9% notes. Provided we are permitted to do so under the terms of the amended and restated credit facility, we may decide to merge Laundry Corp. and Coinmach Corp. into CSC. If we complete such mergers, CSC would become an operating company as well as the direct borrower under the amended and restated credit facility and sole owner of the capital stock of Coinmach Corp. s subsidiaries.

Upon completion of the Current Transactions, our liquidity requirements will primarily consist of (i) interest payments on the 11% notes (if 11% notes are still outstanding after completion of the Tender Offer), (ii) interest and regularly scheduled amortization payments with respect to borrowings under the amended and restated credit facility, (iii) dividend payments, if any, on our common stock and (iv) capital expenditures and other working capital requirements.

We have substantial indebtedness and debt service requirements. At September 30, 2005, on a consolidated basis, we had outstanding total debt of approximately \$698.3 million, which included (i) \$324.5 million aggregate principal amount of Coinmach Corp. 9% notes, (ii) approximately \$229.3 million of term loan borrowings under the Coinmach Corp. credit facility and (iii) approximately \$136.1 million aggregate principal amount of 11% notes. Letters of credit under the Coinmach Corp. credit facility outstanding at September 30, 2005 were approximately \$6.4 million. As of September 30, 2005, there were no amounts outstanding under the revolver portion of the Coinmach Corp. credit facility, nor would there have been any such amounts outstanding on a pro forma basis after giving effect to the Current Transactions, unless borrowings thereunder are used to fund the Total Tender Offer Consideration. Assuming an aggregate of \$50.0 million principal amount of 11% notes are purchased in the Tender Offer, we would have had approximately \$664.6 million of outstanding total debt as of September 30, 2005 on a pro

forma basis after giving effect to the Current Transactions.

74

Table of Contents

The term loans under the amended and restated credit facility are scheduled to be fully repaid by December 19, 2012. The revolver portion of the amended and restated credit facility is scheduled to expire on December 19, 2010. The 11% notes are scheduled to mature on December 1, 2024.

Our stockholders equity was approximately \$98.1 million as of September 30, 2005.

Our primary liquidity needs are to fund capital expenditures, service indebtedness and support working capital requirements. We have met these requirements for the past three fiscal years. Our principal sources of liquidity are cash flows from operating activities and selected borrowings available under the amended and restated credit facility. As of September 30, 2005, we had cash and cash equivalents of approximately \$49.7 million and available borrowings under the Coinmach Corp. credit facility of approximately \$68.6 million.

As we have focused on increasing our cash flow from operating activities, we have made significant capital investments, primarily consisting of capital expenditures related to acquisitions, renewals and growth.

We anticipate that we will continue to utilize cash flows from operations to finance our capital expenditures and working capital needs, including interest and principal payments on our outstanding indebtedness, and to pay dividends on our common stock.

Dividend Policy

In connection with our IPO, our board of directors adopted a dividend policy that reflects a basic judgment that our stockholders would be better served if we distributed our available cash to them instead of retaining it in our business. Pursuant to this policy, cash generated by us in excess of operating needs, interest and principal payments on indebtedness, and capital expenditures sufficient to maintain our properties and other assets would generally be available for distribution as regular cash dividends. However, dividend payments are not mandatory or guaranteed and holders of our common stock do not have any legal right to receive, or require us to declare, dividends. Furthermore, our board of directors may, in its sole discretion, amend or repeal our dividend policy at any time and decrease or eliminate dividend payments. See Dividend Policy and Restrictions Historical Common Stock Dividend Payments for a description of the dividend amount per share paid by us since completion of the IPO.

As a result of our dividend policy, we may not retain a sufficient amount of cash to finance growth opportunities or unanticipated capital expenditure needs or to fund our operations in the event of a significant business downturn. We may have to forego growth opportunities or capital expenditures that would otherwise be necessary or desirable if we do not find alternative sources of financing. If we do not have sufficient cash for these purposes, our financial condition and our business will suffer. See Dividend Policy and Restrictions, Risk Factors Risks Relating to Our Business Our dividend policy may negatively impact our ability to finance our working capital requirements, capital expenditures or operations and Risk Factors Risks Relating to the Offering You may not receive the level of dividends provided for in our dividend policy or any dividends at all for a more detailed discussion of our dividend policy and the impact of and restrictions on dividend payments.

Financing Activities

We have from time to time used external financings to meet cash needs for operating expenses, the payment of interest, retirement of debt and acquisitions and capital expenditures. We may use external financings in the future to refinance or fund the retirement or repurchase of our and our subsidiaries—existing indebtedness. In connection with the Tender Offer, we may use borrowings under the revolver portion of the amended and restated credit facility and/or enter into other financing arrangements to fund a portion of the Total Tender Offer Consideration. See—Operating and Investing Activities—The Tender Offer. The timing and amount of external financings depend primarily upon economic and financial market conditions, our consolidated cash needs and our future capital structure objectives, as well as contractual limitations on additional financings. Additionally, the availability and cost of external financings will depend upon the financial condition of the entities seeking those funds.

Table of Contents

The IDS Offering

On November 24, 2004, we completed our IPO of 18,911,532 IDSs (including a partial overallotment exercise by the underwriters in the IPO) at an initial public offering price of \$13.64 per IDS and \$20 million aggregate principal amount of 11% notes sold separate and apart from IDSs.

Net proceeds from the IPO were approximately \$254.3 million after expenses, including underwriting discounts and commissions. The net proceeds were used to (i) redeem a portion of the Coinmach Corp. 9% notes in an aggregate principal amount of \$125.5 million (plus approximately \$4.5 million of accrued interest and approximately \$11.3 million of related redemption premium), (ii) repay approximately \$15.5 million of outstanding term loans under the Coinmach Corp. credit facility, (iii) redeem approximately \$91.8 million of Laundry Corp. s outstanding Class A preferred stock and approximately \$7.4 million of Laundry Corp. s outstanding Class B preferred stock, and (iv) pay related fees and expenses.

11% Notes

At September 30, 2005, there was approximately \$136.1 million aggregate principal amount of 11% notes outstanding, including approximately \$20.0 million aggregate principal amount of 11% notes initially issued separate and apart from IDSs. The 11% notes, which are scheduled to mature on December 1, 2024, are our senior secured obligations and are redeemable, at our option, in whole or in part, at any time or from time to time, upon not less than 30 nor more than 60 days notice (i) prior to December 1, 2009, upon payment of a make-whole premium and (ii) on or after December 1, 2009, at the redemption prices set forth in the indenture governing the 11% notes plus accrued and unpaid interest thereon.

On January 5, 2006, we commenced the Tender Offer (as amended and supplemented on January 17, 2006) for not less than \$30.0 million aggregate principal amount and up to all outstanding 11% notes and a related Consent Solicitation to the adoption of the Proposed Amendments. As of the Early Tender Payment Deadline, approximately \$47.7 million aggregate principal amount of 11% notes had been submitted for tender. See Operating and Investing Activities The Tender Offer.

Interest on the 11% notes accrues at the rate of 11% per annum and is payable quarterly in arrears on each March 1, June 1, September 1 and December 1 to the holders of record at the close of business on the February 25, May 25, August 25 and November 25 immediately preceding the applicable interest payment date.

The 11% notes are secured by a first-priority perfected lien, subject to certain permitted liens, on substantially all of our existing and future assets, including the common stock of AWA, the capital stock of Laundry Corp. and the Intercompany Note and related guaranty, and are guaranteed on a senior secured basis by Laundry Corp. If we complete the merger event and any 11% notes are still outstanding after completion of the Tender Offer, the only lien providing security for the 11% notes would be a second priority perfected lien (subject to an intercreditor agreement that was entered into by the trustee under the indenture governing the 11% notes with the collateral agent under the amended and restated credit facility) on the capital stock of CSC s direct domestic subsidiaries and 65% of each class of capital stock of CSC s direct foreign subsidiaries, which lien will be contractually subordinated to the liens of the collateral agent under the amended and restated credit facility pursuant to the intercreditor agreement. Consequently, a second priority perfected lien on such capital stock would constitute the only security for the 11% notes, and the 11% notes would be effectively subordinated to the obligations outstanding under the amended and restated credit facility to the extent of the value of such capital stock. If we complete the merger event, the subsidiaries of CSC would guarantee the 11% notes on a senior unsecured basis.

The indenture governing the 11% notes contains a number of restrictive covenants and agreements applicable to us and our restricted subsidiaries, including covenants with respect to the following matters: (i) limitation on additional indebtedness; (ii) limitation on certain payments (in the form of the declaration or payment of certain dividends or distributions on our capital stock, the purchase, redemption or other acquisition of any of our capital stock, the voluntary prepayment of subordinated indebtedness, and certain investments); (iii) limitation on transactions with affiliates; (iv) limitation on liens; (v) limitation on sales of assets; (vi) limitation on the issuance of preferred stock by non-guarantor subsidiaries; (vii) limitation on conduct of business; (viii) limitation on dividends and other payment

Table of Contents

restrictions affecting subsidiaries; (ix) limitations on exercising Class B common stock redemption rights and consummating purchases of Class B common stock upon exercise of sales rights by holders; and (x) limitation on consolidations, mergers and sales of substantially all of our assets.

In connection with the Consent Solicitation, the Proposed Amendments require for adoption the consent of the holders of a majority in aggregate principal amount of outstanding 11% notes, excluding 11% notes owned by CSC or any of its affiliates. If the requisite number of consents are received and the Proposed Amendments become operative, substantially all of the restrictive covenants described above and certain of the event of default provisions contained in the indenture governing the 11% notes would be eliminated and certain other covenants would be modified. As of the Early Tender Payment Deadline, we had not received the requisite consents to adopt the Proposed Amendments.

We are in compliance with the covenants under the indenture governing the 11% notes and are not aware of any events of default pursuant to the terms of such indebtedness.

Amended and Restated Credit Facility

On December 19, 2005, Coinmach Corp. entered into the amended and restated credit facility, which is comprised of (i) a \$570.0 million term loan facility (of which \$340.0 million was drawn on February 1, 2006 to retire all of the outstanding Coinmach Corp. 9% notes), and (ii) a \$75.0 million revolving credit facility. The revolver portion of the amended and restated credit facility also provides a \$15.0 million of letter of credit facility and short-term borrowings under a swing line facility of up to \$7.5 million.

On December 19, 2005, Coinmach Corp. borrowed \$230.0 million under the term loan facility to refinance approximately \$229.3 million aggregate principal amount of then outstanding term debt under the Coinmach Corp. credit facility and pay related expenses. Coinmach Corp. used additional borrowings of \$340.0 million under the term loan facility to retire on February 1, 2006 all of the \$324.5 million aggregate principal amount of outstanding Coinmach Corp. 9% notes (plus approximately \$14.6 million of related redemption premium) and pay related fees and expenses.

To the extent net proceeds from this offering are insufficient to pay the Total Tender Offer Consideration and related fees and expenses, such amounts may be paid with available borrowings under the revolver portion of the amended and restated credit facility.

The Coinmach Corp. credit facility was initially entered into on January 15, 2002 and amended on November 15, 2004 in connection with the IDS Transactions. Coinmach Corp. used a portion of the proceeds from the IPO to repay approximately \$15.5 million of term loans under the Coinmach Corp. credit facility.

Under the amended and restated credit facility, the merger event is permitted at any time, provided that either (i) after giving effect to the merger event, CSC has a ratio of consolidated indebtedness less cash and cash equivalents to consolidated EBITDA of no more than 3.9 to 1.0, or (ii) CSC s total consolidated indebtedness at the time of the merger event is at least \$50.0 million less than its total consolidated indebtedness on the date the amended and restated credit agreement was entered into, after giving effect to the refinancing of approximately \$229.3 million of term debt under the Coinmach Corp. credit facility (which for such purpose reductions in outstanding revolver loans are disregarded unless accompanied by corresponding permanent commitment reductions).

If we complete the merger event, CSC would replace Coinmach Corp. as the borrower under the amended and restated credit facility. As a result of the merger event, the amended and restated credit facility would be secured by a first priority security interest in all of CSC s real and personal property and would be guaranteed by each of CSC s domestic subsidiaries.

The revolving loans accrue interest, at the borrower s option, at a rate per annum equal to the base rate plus a margin of 2.00% or the Eurodollar rate plus 3.00%, subject in each case to performance based adjustments. The term loans accrue interest, at the borrower s option, at a rate per annum equal to the base rate plus a margin of 1.50% or the Eurodollar rate plus 2.50%, subject in each case to performance based adjustments. At September 30, 2005, the monthly variable Eurodollar rate was 4.13%.

77

Table of Contents

As of September 30, 2005, the aggregate principal amount of term loans outstanding under the Coinmach Corp. credit facility was approximately \$229.3 million, and letters of credit outstanding were approximately \$6.4 million. As of September 30, 2005, on a pro forma basis after giving effect to the Current Transactions, including the refinancing of term loans outstanding under the Coinmach Corp. credit facility and the retirement of all outstanding Coinmach Corp. 9% notes, the aggregate principal amount outstanding under the amended and restated credit facility s term loan facility would have been \$570.0 million. The borrowings under the amended and restated credit facility s term loan facility are scheduled to be fully repaid by December 19, 2012, and the revolving credit facility is scheduled to expire on December 19, 2010.

The amended and restated credit facility contains a number of restrictive covenants and agreements which, if we complete the merger event, would apply directly to CSC as borrower under such credit facility, including covenants with respect to limitations on (i) indebtedness; (ii) certain payments (in the form of the declaration or payment of certain dividends or distributions on capital stock of CSC or its subsidiaries or the purchase, redemption or other acquisition of any of the capital stock of CSC or its subsidiaries); (iii) voluntary prepayments of previously existing indebtedness; (iv) Investments (as defined in the amended and restated credit facility); (v) transactions with affiliates; (vi) liens; (vii) sales or purchases of assets; (viii) conduct of business; (ix) dividends and other payment restrictions affecting subsidiaries; (x) consolidations and mergers; (xi) capital expenditures; (xii) issuances of certain of CSC s equity securities; and (xiii) creation of subsidiaries. The amended and restated credit facility also requires that CSC satisfy certain financial ratios, including a maximum leverage ratio and a minimum consolidated interest coverage ratio.

The amended and restated credit facility will require CSC to make an annual mandatory repayment of principal on the outstanding balance of the term loans based on 50% of excess cash flow, as defined. For the fiscal year ended March 31, 2005, Coinmach Corp. repaid \$10.0 million aggregate principal amount of loans on July 12, 2005.

On September 23, 2002, Coinmach Corp. entered into three separate interest rate swap agreements totaling \$150 million in aggregate notional amount that effectively convert a portion of its floating-rate term loans pursuant to the amended and restated credit facility to a fixed rate basis, thereby reducing the impact of interest rate changes on future interest expense. The three swap agreements consist of: (i) a \$50 million notional amount interest rate swap transaction with a financial institution effectively fixing the three-month LIBOR interest rate (as determined therein) at 2.91% and expiring on February 1, 2006, (ii) a \$50 million notional amount interest rate swap transaction with a financial institution effectively fixing the three-month LIBOR interest rate (as determined therein) at 2.91% and expiring on February 1, 2006 and (iii) a \$50 million notional amount interest rate swap transaction with a financial institution effectively fixing the three-month LIBOR interest rate (as determined therein) at 2.90% and expiring on February 1, 2006. These interest rate swaps used to hedge the variability of forecasted cash flows attributable to interest rate risk were designated as cash flow hedges.

On November 17, 2005, Coinmach Corp. entered into two separate interest rate swap agreements totaling \$230.0 million in aggregate notional amount that effectively convert a portion of its floating-rate term loans pursuant to the amended and restated credit facility to a fixed rate basis, thereby reducing the impact of interest rate changes on future interest expense. These two new swap agreements will replace the existing three swap agreements that expire on February 1, 2006. The two swap agreements consist of: (i) a \$115.0 million notional amount interest rate swap transaction with a financial institution effectively fixing the three-month LIBOR interest rate (as determined therein) at 4.90% and expiring on November 1, 2010, and (ii) a \$115.0 million notional amount interest rate swap transaction with a financial institution effectively fixing the three-month LIBOR interest rate (as determined therein) at 4.89% and expiring on November 1, 2010. These interest rate swaps used to hedge the variability of forecasted cash flows attributable to interest rate risk were designated as cash flow hedges.

Coinmach Corp. is in compliance with all covenants under the amended and restated credit facility and is not aware of any events of default pursuant to the terms of such indebtedness.

78

Table of Contents

Coinmach Corp. 9% Notes

On January 25, 2002, Coinmach Corp. issued \$450.0 million of Coinmach Corp. 9% notes.

On December 24, 2004, Coinmach Corp. used a portion of the proceeds from the IPO to redeem a portion of the Coinmach Corp. 9% notes in an aggregate principal amount of \$125.5 million (plus approximately \$4.5 million of accrued interest and approximately \$11.3 million of related redemption premium). At September 30, 2005, there was \$324.5 million aggregate principal amount of Coinmach Corp. 9% notes outstanding. On December 30, 2005, Coinmach Corp. delivered notice to the holders of the Coinmach Corp. 9% notes that, pursuant to the indenture governing such notes, it would redeem all of the outstanding Coinmach Corp. 9% notes on February 1, 2006 at a redemption price equal to 104.5% of the principal amount thereof, plus accrued and unpaid interest thereon. Coinmach Corp. used the delayed draw term loans available under the term loan portion of the amended and restated credit facility to retire all of the \$324.5 million outstanding aggregate principal amount of Coinmach Corp. 9% notes, plus approximately \$14.6 million of related redemption premium. Coinmach Corp. used available cash to pay the approximately \$14.6 million regularly scheduled semi-annual aggregate interest payment due February 1, 2006.

Coinmach Corp. is in compliance with all covenants under the indenture governing the Coinmach Corp. 9% notes and is not aware of any events of default pursuant to the terms of such indebtedness.

The Intercompany Loan

Pursuant to the IDS Transactions, we made the Intercompany Loan of approximately \$81.7 million to Coinmach Corp., which loan is evidenced by the Intercompany Note. Pursuant to the terms of the indenture governing the 11% notes, all proceeds from this offering will be loaned to Coinmach Corp. in the form of the Additional Intercompany Loan.

Interest under the Intercompany Loan will accrue at an annual rate of 10.95% and will be payable quarterly on March 1, June 1, September 1 and December 1 of each year and will be due and payable in full on December 1, 2024. The Intercompany Loan is the senior unsecured obligation of Coinmach Corp. Certain of Coinmach Corp. s domestic restricted subsidiaries guarantee the Intercompany Loan on a senior unsecured basis.

Upon retirement on February 1, 2006 of all the outstanding Coinmach Corp. 9% notes and the discharge of the indenture governing such notes, the covenants of the Intercompany Note, under the terms of the Intercompany Note, automatically conformed in substantial respects to the covenants under the amended and restated credit facility.

The merger event contemplates the merger of Laundry Corp. and Coinmach Corp. with and into CSC, and if such merger were to be completed, the Intercompany Loan would no longer be outstanding.

Coinmach Corp. is in compliance with all covenants under the Intercompany Loan and is not aware of any events of default pursuant to the terms of such indebtedness.

Operating and Investing Activities

We use cash from operating activities to maintain and expand our business. As we have focused on increasing our cash flow from operating activities, we have made significant capital investments, primarily consisting of capital expenditures related to acquisitions, renewals and growth. We anticipate that we will continue to utilize cash flows from operations to finance our capital expenditures and working capital needs.

Capital Expenditures

Capital expenditures (net of proceeds from the sale of equipment and investments) for the six month period ended September 30, 2005 were approximately \$36.6 million (excluding approximately \$1.2 million relating to acquisition capital expenditures). The primary components of our capital expenditures are (i) machine expenditures, (ii) advance location payments, and (iii) laundry room improvements. Additionally, capital expenditures for the six month period ended September 30, 2005 included approximately \$2.5 million attributable to technology upgrades. The full impact on revenues and

79

Table of Contents

cash flow generated from capital expended on the net increase in the installed base of machines is not expected to be reflected in our financial results until subsequent reporting periods, depending on certain factors, including the timing of the capital expended. While we estimate that we will generate sufficient cash flows from operations to finance anticipated capital expenditures, there can be no assurances that we will be able to do so.

The following table sets forth our capital expenditures (excluding business acquisitions) for the periods indicated (dollars in millions):

Six Months Ended
September 30,

	2005	2004	Change
Route	\$30.4	\$32.5	\$(2.1)
Rental	3.5	2.6	0.9
Distribution	0.2	0.2	
Corporate	2.5	1.4	1.1
	\$36.6	\$36.7	\$(0.1)

Capital expenditures (net of proceeds from the sale of equipment and investments) for the 2005 Fiscal Year were approximately \$70.3 million (excluding approximately \$0.6 million relating to acquisition capital expenditures). The primary components of our capital expenditures are (i) machine expenditures, (ii) advance location payments, and (iii) laundry room improvements. Additionally, capital expenditures for the 2005 Fiscal Year included approximately \$2.2 million attributable to technology upgrades. The full impact on revenues and cash flow generated from capital expended on the net increase in the installed base of machines is not expected to be reflected in our financial results until subsequent reporting periods, depending on certain factors, including the timing of the capital expended. While we estimate that we will generate sufficient cash flows from operations to finance anticipated capital expenditures, there can be no assurances that we will be able to do so.

The following table sets forth our capital expenditures (excluding business acquisitions) for the years indicated (dollars in millions):

Year Ended March 31,

	2005	2004	Change
Route	\$ 64.2	\$ 75.4	\$ (11.2)
Rental	3.8	7.1	(3.3)
Distribution	0.4	0.6	(0.2)
Corporate	1.9	1.7	0.2
	\$ 70.3	\$ 84.8	\$ (14.5)

Management of our working capital, including timing of collections and payments and levels of inventory, affects operating results indirectly. However, our working capital requirements are, and are expected to continue to be, minimal since a significant portion of our operating expenses are commission payments based on a percentage of collections, and are not paid until after cash is collected from the installed machines.

The Tender Offer

On January 5, 2006, we commenced the Tender Offer (as amended and supplemented on January 17, 2006) for not less than \$30.0 million aggregate principal amount and up to all of our outstanding 11% notes, and a related Consent Solicitation. As of February 2, 2006, approximately \$136.1 million aggregate principal amount of 11% notes were outstanding and subject to the Tender Offer and Consent Solicitation.

The total consideration for the 11% notes is \$6.754 plus accrued and unpaid interest thereon, consisting of (i) \$6.6926 per \$6.14 principal amount of the 11% notes plus accrued and unpaid interest thereon up to but not including the payment date, and (ii) the Early Tender Payment of \$0.0614 per

80

Table of Contents

\$6.14 principal amount of the 11% notes, payable only to holders who validly tendered (and did not withdraw) their 11% notes and validly delivered (and did not revoke) their consents on or prior to the Early Tender Payment Deadline. The Tender Offer will expire on the Expiration Date.

As of the Early Tender Payment Deadline, approximately \$47.7 million aggregate principal amount of 11% notes had been submitted for tender.

The Total Tender Offer Consideration and related fees and expenses are expected to be paid with the proceeds from this offering and, if necessary, available borrowings under the revolver portion of the amended and restated credit facility and/or under other financing arrangements into which we may enter.

Summary of Contractual Obligations

The following table sets forth information with regard to disclosures about our contractual obligations and commitments as of September 30, 2005 (dollars in millions):

	T	otal	2006	2007	2008	2009	2010	After
Long-Term Debt Obligations	\$	690.4	\$ 1.3	3 \$ 2.5	\$ 12.0	\$ 11.9	\$ 526.5	\$ 136.2
Interest on Long-Term Debt(1)		480.4	30.5	5 59.8	59.5	58.7	52.3	219.6
Capital Lease Obligations(2)		9.2	2.	3.5	2.2	1.2	0.2	
Operating Lease Obligations		26.3	4.2	2 7.0	5.1	4.0	3.0	3.0

\$ 72.8

\$ 78.8

\$ 75.8

\$ 582.0

\$ 38.1

\$ 1,206.3

Payments Due in Fiscal Year

\$ 358.8

(1) As of September 30, 2005, approximately \$229.3 million of our long-term debt outstanding under the Coinmach Corp. credit facility term loans was subject to variable rates of interest. Interest expense on these variable rate borrowings for future years was calculated using a weighted average interest rate of 6.88% based on the Eurodollar rate in effect at September 30, 2005. In addition, at September 30, 2005, \$324.5 million of our long-term debt outstanding was subject to a fixed interest rate of 9.0% and approximately \$136.1 million of our long-term debt outstanding was subject to a fixed interest rate of 11.0%. In addition, in connection with the Coinmach Corp. credit facility, Coinmach Corp. is a party to three separate interest rate swap agreements totaling \$150.0 million which expire on February 1, 2006. Such agreements effectively convert \$150.0 million principal amount of floating rate term loans under the Coinmach Corp. credit facility to a fixed interest rate of 5.66%.

(2) Includes both principal and interest.

Off-balance Sheet Arrangements

As of September 30, 2005, we did not have any off-balance sheet arrangements as defined in Item 303(a)(4)(ii) of Regulation S-K.

Future Capital Needs and Resources

Our near-term cash requirements are primarily related to payment of interest on our existing consolidated indebtedness, capital expenditures, working capital and, if and when declared by our board of directors, dividend payments on our common stock. Substantially all of our consolidated long-term debt is scheduled to mature on or after December 19, 2012. However, our consolidated level of indebtedness will have several important effects on our future operations including, but not limited to, the following: (i) a significant portion of our cash flow from operations will be required to pay interest on our indebtedness and the indebtedness of our subsidiaries, (ii) the financial covenants contained in certain of the agreements governing such indebtedness will require us and/or our subsidiaries to meet certain financial tests and may limit our respective abilities to borrow additional funds, (iii) our ability to obtain

additional financing in the future for working capital, capital expenditures, acquisitions or general corporate purposes may be impaired and (iv) our ability to adapt to changes in the laundry equipment services industry could be limited. We continuously evaluate our capital structure objectives and the most efficient uses of our capital, including

investment in our lines of business, potential acquisitions, and purchasing, refinancing,

81

Table of Contents

exchanging or retiring certain of our and our subsidiaries outstanding debt securities and other instruments in privately negotiated or open market transactions or by other means, to the extent permitted by our existing covenant restrictions. To pursue such transactions we may use external financings, cash flow from operations, or any combination thereof, which in turn will depend on our consolidated cash needs, liquidity, leverage and prevailing economic and financial market conditions. However, should we determine to pursue any one or more of such transactions, there can be no assurance that any such transaction would not adversely affect our liquidity or our ability to satisfy our capital requirements in the near term.

On December 30, 2005, Coinmach Corp. delivered notice to the holders of the Coinmach Corp. 9% notes that, pursuant to the indenture governing such notes, it would redeem all of the outstanding Coinmach Corp. 9% notes on February 1, 2006 at a redemption price equal to 104.5% of the principal amount thereof, plus accrued and unpaid interest thereon. Coinmach Corp. used the delayed draw term loans of \$340.0 million available under the term loan portion of the amended and restated credit facility to retire all of the \$324.5 million aggregate principal amount of outstanding Coinmach Corp. 9% notes (plus approximately \$14.6 million of related redemption premium) and to pay related fees and expenses. Coinmach Corp. used available cash to pay the approximately \$14.6 million regularly scheduled semi-annual aggregate interest payment due February 1, 2006.

On January 5, 2006, we commenced, and on January 17, 2006 we amended and supplemented, the Tender Offer for not less than \$30.0 million aggregate principal amount and up to all of our outstanding 11% notes, and a related Consent Solicitation. As of February 2, 2006, approximately \$136.1 million aggregate principal amount of 11% notes were outstanding and subject to the Tender Offer and Consent Solicitation.

As of the Early Tender Payment Deadline, approximately \$47.7 million aggregate principal amount of 11% notes had been tendered. The Total Tender Offer Consideration and related fees and expenses are expected to be paid with the proceeds from this offering and, if necessary, borrowings under the revolver portion of the amended and restated credit facility (under which there are currently available borrowings of \$68.6 million) and/or under other financing arrangements into which we may enter.

The most significant factors affecting our near-term cash flow requirements are our ability to generate cash from operations, which is dependent on our ability to attract new and retain existing customers, and our ability to satisfy our debt service and capital expenditures requirements. Considering our anticipated level of capital expenditures, our scheduled interest payments on our consolidated indebtedness, existing contractual obligations, our anticipated dividend payments on our capital stock and subject to the factors described below, we estimate that over the next twelve months cash flow from operations, along with available cash and cash equivalents and borrowings under the amended and restated credit facility, will be sufficient to fund our operating needs, to service our outstanding consolidated indebtedness, and to pay dividends anticipated to be declared by our board of directors.

Other factors, including but not limited to any significant acquisition transactions, the pursuit of any significant new business opportunities, potential material increases in the cost of compliance with regulatory mandates (including state laws imposing heightened energy and water efficiency standards on clothes washers), tax treatment of our debt, unforeseen reductions in occupancy levels, changes in our competitive environment, or unexpected costs associated with lease renewals, may affect our ability to fund our liquidity needs in the future. In addition, subject to certain limitations contained in the indenture governing the 11% notes, we may redeem all or part of the outstanding Class B common stock on a pro rata basis. Any exercise by us of such redemption rights will further reduce cash available to fund our liquidity needs.

We intend to annually deduct interest expense on the 11% notes from taxable income for U.S. federal and state and local income tax purposes. However, if the IRS were successfully to challenge our position that the 11% notes are debt for U.S. federal income tax purposes, the cumulative interest expense associated with the 11% notes would not be deductible from taxable income, and we would be required to recognize additional tax expense and establish a related income tax liability. To the extent that any portion of the interest expense is determined not to be deductible, we would be required to recognize additional tax expense and establish a related income tax liability. The additional tax due to federal, state

Table of Contents

and local authorities would be based on our taxable income or loss for each of the respective years that we take the interest expense deduction and would reduce our after-tax cash flow.

Any disallowance of our ability to deduct interest expense could adversely affect our ability to make interest payments on the 11% notes and dividend payments on the shares of Class A common stock represented by the IDSs as well as dividend payments on the Class B common stock. Based on our anticipated level of cash requirements, including capital expenditures, scheduled interest and dividend payments, and existing contractual obligations, we estimate that over the next twelve months cash flow from operations, along with the available cash and cash equivalents and borrowing capacity under the amended and restated credit facility, will be sufficient to fund our operating needs and to service our indebtedness even if the interest expense deduction is not allowed. See Critical Accounting Policies; Use of Estimates Accounting Treatment for IDSs. However, if in the future we cannot generate sufficient cash flow to meet our needs, we may be required to reduce or eliminate dividends on the Class A common stock and Class B common stock or obtain alternative sources of funds. See Risk Factors Risks Relating to the Offering You may not receive the level of dividends provided for in our dividend policy or any dividends at all.

Pursuant to recently enacted federal law, commercial clothes washers manufactured after January 1, 2007 will be subject to certain federal energy and water efficiency standards. Implementing machines compliant with such law could result in increased capital costs (including material and equipment costs), labor and installation costs, and in some cases, operation and maintenance costs. Our capital expenditures, as well as those of other industry participants, may significantly increase in order to comply with such standards.

We continuously monitor our debt position and coordinate our capital expenditure program with expected cash flows and projected interest and dividend payments. However, our actual cash requirements may exceed our current expectations. In the event cash flow is lower than anticipated, we expect to either: (i) reduce capital expenditures, (ii) supplement cash flow from operations with borrowings under the amended and restated credit facility (to the extent amounts available thereunder have not been used to fund the Total Tender Offer Consideration), or (iii) evaluate other cost-effective funding alternatives. We expect that substantially all of the cash generated by our business in excess of operating needs, debt service obligations and reserves will be distributed to the holders of our common stock. As a result, we may not retain a sufficient amount of cash to finance growth opportunities or unanticipated capital expenditure needs or to fund our operations in the event of a significant business downturn. In addition, we may have to forego growth opportunities or capital expenditures that would otherwise be necessary or desirable if we do not find alternative sources of financing. If sources of liquidity are not available or if we cannot generate sufficient cash flow from operations, we might also be required to reduce or eliminate dividends or obtain additional sources of funds through capital market transactions, reducing or delaying capital expenditures, refinancing or restructuring our indebtedness, asset sales or financing from third parties, or a combination thereof. Additional sources of funds may not be available or allowed under the terms of our or our subsidiaries outstanding indebtedness or, if available, may not have commercially reasonable terms.

Inflation and Seasonality

In general, our laundry operating expenses and general and administrative expenses are affected by inflation and the effects of inflation that may be experienced by us in future periods. We believe that such effects will not be material. Our business generally is not seasonal.

Quantitative and Qualitative Disclosures About Market Risk

Our principal exposure to market risk relates to changes in interest rates on our long term borrowings. Our operating results and cash flow would be adversely affected by an increase in interest rates. As of September 30, 2005, we had approximately \$79.3 million outstanding relating to our variable rate debt portfolio.

83

Table of Contents

Our future earnings, cash flow and fair values relevant to financial instruments are dependent upon prevalent market rates. Market risk is the risk of loss from adverse changes in market prices and interest rates. If market rates of interest on our variable interest rate debt increased by 2.0% (or 200 basis points), our annual interest expense on such variable interest rate debt would increase by approximately \$1.6 million, assuming the total amount of variable interest rate debt outstanding was \$79.3 million, the balance as of September 30, 2005.

We enter into interest rate swap agreements from time to time to mitigate our exposure to adverse interest rate fluctuations. On September 23, 2002, Coinmach Corp. entered into three separate interest rate swap agreements totaling \$150 million in aggregate notional amount that effectively converts a portion of its floating-rate term loans pursuant to the amended and restated credit facility to a fixed rate basis, thus reducing the impact of interest-rate changes on future interest expense. The three swap agreements consist of: (i) a \$50 million notional amount interest rate swap transaction with a financial institution effectively fixing the three-month LIBOR interest rate (as determined therein) at 2.91% and expiring on February 1, 2006, (ii) a \$50 million notional amount interest rate swap transaction with a financial institution effectively fixing the three-month LIBOR interest rate (as determined therein) at 2.91% and expiring on February 1, 2006 and (iii) a \$50 million notional amount interest rate swap transaction with a financial institution effectively fixing the three-month LIBOR interest rate (as determined therein) at 2.90% and expiring on February 1, 2006. These interest rate swaps used to hedge the variability of forecasted cash flows attributable to interest rate risk were designated as cash flow hedges.

On November 17, 2005, Coinmach Corp. entered into two separate interest rate swap agreements totaling \$230.0 million in aggregate notional amount that effectively convert a portion of its floating-rate term loans pursuant to the amended and restated credit facility to a fixed rate basis, thereby reducing the impact of interest rate changes on future interest expense. These two new swap agreements will replace the existing three swap agreements that expire on February 1, 2006. The two swap agreements consist of: (i) a \$115.0 million notional amount interest rate swap transaction with a financial institution effectively fixing the three-month LIBOR interest rate (as determined therein) at 4.90% and expiring on November 1, 2010, and (ii) a \$115.0 million notional amount interest rate swap transaction with a financial institution effectively fixing the three-month LIBOR interest rate (as determined therein) at 4.89% and expiring on November 1, 2010. These interest rate swaps used to hedge the variability of forecasted cash flows attributable to interest rate risk were designated as cash flow hedges.

Our fixed debt instruments are not generally affected by a change in the market rates of interest, and therefore, such instruments generally do not have an impact on future earnings. However, as fixed rate debt matures, future earnings and cash flows may be impacted by changes in interest rates related to debt acquired to fund repayments under maturing facilities.

We do not use derivative financial instruments for trading purposes and are not exposed to foreign currency exchange risk.

84

Table of Contents

BUSINESS

We believe we are the leading provider of outsourced laundry equipment services for multi-family housing properties in North America, based on information provided by the Multi-Housing Laundry Association, a national trade association of multi-housing laundry operators and suppliers. Our core business (which we refer to as the route business) involves leasing laundry rooms from building owners and property management companies, installing and servicing laundry equipment and collecting revenues generated from laundry machines. For the twelve months ended September 30, 2005, our route business represented approximately 88% of our total revenue.

Our long-term contracts with our customers provide us with stable, recurring revenues and consistent cash flows. We estimate that approximately 90% of our locations are subject to long-term contracts with initial terms of five to ten years, most of which have automatic renewal or right of first refusal provisions. In each year since 1997, we have retained on average approximately 97% of our existing machine base.

The existing customer base for our route business is comprised of owners of rental apartment buildings, property management companies, condominiums and cooperatives, universities and other multi-family housing properties. We typically set pricing for the use of laundry machines on location, and the owner or property manager maintains the premises and provides utilities such as natural gas, electricity and water. Our size and scale offer significant advantages over our competitors in terms of operating efficiencies and the quality of service we provide our customers.

We have grown our route business through selective acquisitions in order to expand and geographically diversify our service territories. Since January 1995, we have enhanced our national presence by completing nine significant acquisitions (as well as numerous smaller acquisitions that we refer to as tuck ins). As a result of the growth in our washer and dryer machine base, our revenue has increased from approximately \$178.8 million for the twelve months ended March 29, 1996 to approximately \$538.6 million for the fiscal year ended March 31, 2005. We believe this makes us the industry s leading provider, with approximately 19% of the total installed machine base in North America. As a result of this strategy, we have expanded our presence from the northeastern United States to throughout North America.

We have experienced net losses in each fiscal year since 2000, and as of September 30, 2005, we had an accumulated deficit of approximately \$213.8 million and total stockholders—equity of approximately \$98.1 million. As of September 30, 2005, we had approximately \$698.3 million in total debt and would have had approximately \$664.6 million in total debt on a pro forma basis after giving effect to the Current Transactions (assuming that approximately \$50.0 million aggregate principal amount of 11% notes are tendered in the Tender Offer). As of the Early Tender Payment Deadline, approximately \$47.7 million aggregate principal amount of 11% notes had been tendered.

In addition to our route business, we rent laundry machines and other household appliances to property owners, managers of multi-family housing properties, individuals and corporate entities through AWA. We also operate a laundry equipment distribution business through Super Laundry.

We believe that our route business represents the industry-leading platform from which to continue the consolidation of the fragmented outsourced laundry equipment industry, as well as potentially develop and offer complementary services to other collections based route businesses such as operators of payphones and parking meters. We intend to grow the route operation, as well as utilize our substantial sales, service, collections and security infrastructure throughout the United States to offer related services to businesses outside our existing laundry business. We also intend to continue to evaluate our investment opportunities in AWA and manage Super Laundry to improve operating efficiencies, as well as realize cost efficiencies between these businesses and our route operations.

85

Table of Contents

Business Operations

Description of Principal Operations

The primary aspects of our route business operations include: (i) sales and marketing; (ii) location leasing; (iii) service; (iv) information management; (v) remanufacturing and (vi) revenue collection and security.

Sales and Marketing

We market our products and services through a sales staff with an average industry experience of over ten years. The principal responsibility of the sales staff is to solicit customers and negotiate lease arrangements with building owners and managers. Sales personnel are paid commissions that comprise 50% or more of their annual compensation. Selling commissions are based on a percentage of a location s annualized earnings before interest and taxes. Sales personnel must be proficient with the application of sophisticated financial analyses, which calculate minimum returns on investments to achieve our targeted goals in securing location contracts and renewals. We believe that our sales staff is among the most competent and effective in the industry.

Our marketing strategy emphasizes excellent service offered by our experienced, highly-skilled personnel and quality equipment that maximizes efficiency and revenue and minimizes machine downtime. Our sales staff targets potential new and renewal lease locations by utilizing the integrated computer systems—extensive database to provide information on our, as well as our competitors—, locations. Additionally, the integrated computer systems monitor performance, repairs and maintenance, as well as the profitability of locations on a daily basis. All sales, service and installation data is recorded and monitored daily on a custom-designed, computerized sales planner.

No single customer represents more than 2% of our gross revenue, and our ten largest customers collectively account for less than 10% of our gross revenue.

Location Leasing

Our leases provide us the exclusive right to operate and service the installed laundry machines, including repairs, revenue collection and maintenance. We typically set pricing for the use of the machines on location, and the property owner or property manager maintains the premises and provides utilities such as gas, electricity and water.

In return for the exclusive right to provide laundry equipment services, most of our leases provide for monthly commission payments to the location owners. Under the majority of leases, these commissions are based on a percentage of the cash collected from the laundry machines. Many of our leases require us to make advance location payments to the location owner in addition to commissions. Our leases typically include provisions that allow for unrestricted price increases, a right of first refusal (an opportunity to match competitive bids at the expiration of the lease term) and termination rights if we do not receive minimum net revenues from a lease. We have some flexibility in negotiating our leases and, subject to local and regional competitive factors, may vary the terms and conditions of a lease, including commission rates and advance location payments. We evaluate each lease opportunity through our integrated computer systems to achieve a desired level of return on investments.

We estimate that approximately 90% of our locations are under long-term leases with initial terms of five to ten years. Of the remaining locations not subject to long-term leases, we believe that we have retained a majority of such customers through long-standing relationships and expect to continue to service such customers. Most of our leases renew automatically or have a right of first refusal provision. Our automatic renewal clause typically provides that, if the building owner fails to take any action prior to the end of the original lease term or any renewal term, the lease will automatically renew on substantially similar terms. As of September 30, 2005, based on number of machines, our leases had an average remaining life to maturity of approximately 54 months (without giving effect to automatic renewals).

86

Table of Contents

Service

Our employees deliver, install, service and collect revenue from washers and dryers in laundry facilities at our leased locations.

Our integrated computer systems allow for the quick dispatch of service technicians in response to both computer-generated (for preventive maintenance) and customer-generated service calls. On a daily basis, we receive and respond to approximately 2,500 service calls. We estimate that less than 1% of our machines are out of service on any given day. The ability to reduce machine down-time, especially during peak usage, enhances revenue and improves our reputation with our customers.

In a business that emphasizes prompt and efficient service, we believe that our integrated computer systems provide a significant competitive advantage in terms of responding promptly to customer needs. Computer-generated service calls for preventive maintenance are based on previous service history, repeat service call analysis and monitoring of service areas. These systems coordinate our radio-equipped service vehicles and allow us to address customer needs quickly and efficiently.

Information Management

Our integrated computer systems serve three major functions: (i) tracking the service cycle of equipment; (ii) monitoring revenues and costs by location, customer and salesperson; and (iii) providing information on competitors and our lease renewal schedules.

Our integrated computer systems provide speed and accuracy throughout the entire service cycle by integrating the functions of service call entry, dispatching service personnel, parts and equipment purchasing, installation, distribution and collection. In addition to coordinating all aspects of the service cycle, our integrated computer systems track contract performance, which indicate potential machine problems or pilferage and provide data to forecast future equipment servicing requirements. Given the rapid changes in technology, we are constantly working with vendors to upgrade our integrated computer systems to enhance the productivity of our workforce. To that end, we initiated a comprehensive program in September 2003 through which we will improve communications among our regions and maximize cost savings, including programs related to business intelligence, field service management and sales force automation.

Data on machine performance is used by our sales staff to forecast revenue by location. We are able to obtain daily, monthly, quarterly and annual reports on location performance, coin collection, service and sales activity by salesperson.

Our integrated computer systems also provide our sales staff with an extensive database essential to our marketing strategy to obtain new business through competitive bidding or owner-operator conversion opportunities.

We also believe that our integrated computer systems enhance our ability to successfully integrate acquired businesses into our existing operations. Regional or certain multi-regional acquisitions have typically been substantially integrated within 90 to 120 days, while a local acquisition can be integrated almost immediately.

Remanufacturing

We rebuild and reinstall a portion of our machines at approximately one-third the cost of acquiring new machines, providing cost savings. Remanufactured machines are restored to virtually new condition with the same estimated average life and service requirements as new machines. Machines that can no longer be remanufactured are added to our inventory of spare parts.

Revenue Collection and Security

We believe that we provide the highest level of security for revenue collection control in the laundry equipment services industry. We utilize numerous precautionary procedures with respect to cash

Table of Contents

collection, including frequent alteration of collection patterns and extensive monitoring of collections and personnel. We enforce stringent employee standards and screening procedures for prospective employees. Employees responsible for, or who have access to, the collection of funds are tested randomly and frequently. Additionally, our security department performs trend and variance analyses of daily collections by location. Security personnel monitor locations, conduct investigations, and implement additional security procedures as necessary.

Description of Complementary Operations

Rental Operations

AWA is involved in the business of leasing laundry equipment and other household appliances and electronic items to corporate relocation entities, property owners, managers of multi-family housing properties and individuals. With access to approximately six million individual housing units, we believe this business line represents an opportunity for growth in a new market segment which is complementary to its route business. AWA is the product of two platform acquisitions which were consummated in 1997 and 1998 in Georgia and Texas. As of September 30, 2005, we have organically grown AWA s operations across 28 states. For the fiscal year ended March 31, 2005 and the six months ended September 30, 2005, revenue generated by AWA represented approximately 6% and 7% of our total revenue, respectively.

Distribution Operations

Super Laundry, our wholly-owned subsidiary, is a laundromat equipment distribution company which was incorporated in 1995. Super Laundry s business consists of constructing complete turnkey retail laundromats, retrofitting existing retail laundromats, distributing exclusive and non-exclusive lines of commercial coin and non-coin operated machines and parts, and selling service contracts. Super Laundry s customers generally enter into sales contracts pursuant to which Super Laundry constructs and equips a complete laundromat operation, including location identification, construction, plumbing, electrical wiring and all required permits. For the fiscal year ended March 31, 2005 and the six months ended September 30, 2005, revenue generated by Super Laundry represented approximately 6% and 5% of our total revenue, respectively.

Our Industry

The laundry equipment services industry is characterized by stable operating cash flows generated by long-term, renewable lease contracts with multi-family housing property owners and management companies. Based upon industry estimates, we believe there are approximately 3.5 million installed machines in multi-family properties throughout the United States, approximately 2.4 million of which have been outsourced to independent operators such as us and approximately 1.1 million of which continue to be operated by the owners of such locations, which we refer to as owner operators.

We believe the industry s consistent revenue and operating cash flows are primarily due to the long-term nature of location leases and the stable demand for laundry services. When new or renewal leases are signed, industry participants incur initial costs including the cost of washers and dryers, laundry room leasehold improvements and, at times, advance location payments. Property owners and landlords are typically responsible for utilities. Moreover, as the useful life of laundry equipment typically extends throughout the term of the contract pursuant to which it is installed, incremental capital requirements including working capital to service such contracts are not significant. Hence, the industry s operating cash flows and capital requirements are predictable.

Historically, the industry has been characterized by stable demand and has generally been resistant to changing market conditions and economic cycles. While the industry is affected by changes in occupancy rates of residential units, the effect of such changes is limited as laundry services are a necessity for tenants.

The laundry equipment services industry remains highly fragmented, with many small, private and family-owned route businesses operating throughout all major metropolitan areas in the United States. According to information provided by the Multi-housing Laundry Association, the industry consists of over

Table of Contents

280 independent operators. We believe that the highly fragmented nature of the industry, combined with the competitive advantages associated with economies of scale, will lead to further consolidation within the industry.

Competition

The laundry equipment services industry is highly competitive, capital intensive and requires reliable and quality service. Despite the overall fragmentation of the industry, we believe there are currently three multi-regional route operators, including us, with significant operations throughout the United States. Our two major multi-regional competitors are Web Service Company, Inc. and Mac-Gray Corp.

We believe our most significant competitive strength is our ability to maximize commissions and/or make advance location payments to location owners while maintaining the highest level of service. We are significantly larger than the next largest competitor, and we are the only provider with a national presence. As such, we can spread our overhead costs over a larger machine base, allowing us a competitive advantage by offering more attractive pricing terms to our customers. In addition, our national presence enables us to offer large national customers broader coverage in order to service a wider range of their properties.

Our Competitive Strengths

Market Leadership Position. We believe we are the industry's leading provider, with 19% of the total installed machine base in North America. Our two largest competitors each represent less than 10% of such total installed machine base, and the remainder is highly fragmented. We believe that our national reputation for superior service, the structure of our contracts and the strength of our long-term customer relationships have allowed us to retain a large portion of our location leases and installed machine base over the years.

Recurring Revenues and Stable Operating Cash Flows. We derived 88% of our revenues for the twelve months ended September 30, 2005, from our route business, primarily under long-term contracts with property management companies, owners of rental apartment buildings, condominiums and cooperatives, universities and other multi-family housing properties. Our recurring revenue base, stable capital expenditure requirements and minimal working capital requirements allow us to maintain predictable and consistent operating cash flows.

Diversified Customer Base. No one customer accounts for more than 2% of our total revenues, with our ten largest customers representing less than 10% of our total revenues in the aggregate. As a result, the loss of any existing customer would not have a material impact on our revenues or cash flows. In addition, our contract expirations are staggered, further mitigating the impact of any individual contract renewal or loss.

Regional Operations with National Leadership. Our operating structure allows us to operate in a decentralized manner while at the same time maintaining centralized policies and controls. This structure enables regional offices to provide tailored support to local customers, while benefiting from a central corporate structure capable of providing advanced computer systems and management support. In addition, our structure allows regional managers to adapt operations and financial decision making criteria to the unique cost structures attributable to each region. Each regional manager s compensation is linked to the financial performance of their region.

Significant Economies of Scale. We are able to leverage our infrastructure, including our sales, service, collections, security and corporate overhead, over a larger installed machine base than our competitors. Furthermore, we believe that we are able to purchase machines at a lower cost and on more favorable terms than those available to smaller industry participants. As a result of our size, scale and financial resources, we believe that we can offer more attractive lease terms (including advance locations

89

Table of Contents

payments, new equipment and capital improvements) than those offered by our competitors, while still meeting our cash flow and return on investment criteria.

Advanced Management Information Systems. We believe that we have the most advanced management information systems in our industry. Our integrated computer systems provide real time operational and competitive data that, in conjunction with our multi-regional service capabilities, enhance our efficiencies throughout our operating regions and enable us to deliver superior customer service. These integrated computer systems also provide us the flexibility to integrate acquisitions on a timely basis, including key functions such as sales, service, collections and security. We also believe that these computer systems will allow us to pursue opportunities outside of our route business.

Secure System for Revenue Collection. We believe that we provide the highest level of security for revenue collection control in the outsourced laundry equipment services industry. We utilize numerous precautionary procedures with respect to cash collection, including frequent alteration of collection patterns and extensive monitoring of collections and personnel. Security personnel monitor locations, conduct investigations and implement additional security procedures as necessary. Additionally, our security department performs trend and variance analyses of daily collections by location.

Experienced Senior Management Team. We have a strong and experienced management team at the corporate and operating levels. Our senior management has been involved in the laundry equipment service industry and has been affiliated with us and our predecessors for over 20 years on average. We believe the skill and experience of our management team continue to provide significant benefits to us as we evaluate opportunities to enhance and expand our business.

Our Strategy

Our business strategy is to maintain and enhance our market leadership position as the leading supplier of outsourced laundry equipment services for multi-family housing properties in North America. Our growth strategy is to increase cash flow from operations and profitability through a combination of organic and external growth, through which we expect to achieve additional economies of scale. We also intend to enter segments of our industry that complement our stable route business.

Organic Growth. The principal factors contributing to our organic growth include:

New Customers and Locations. Our sales and marketing efforts focus on adding new customers as well as increasing the number of locations from our existing customers. We add new customers by marketing our products and services to building managers and property owners whose leases with other laundry equipment services providers are near expiration or who currently manage their own laundry facilities. According to information provided by the Multi-housing Laundry Association, there are approximately 1.1 million machines installed in locations that continue to be managed by owner-operators. Building owners or managers can eliminate cash outlays and equipment servicing costs by contracting with us to purchase, service and maintain laundry equipment. We offer a full range of services from the design, construction and installation of new laundry equipment facilities to the refurbishment of existing facilities which we believe provides us a competitive advantage in securing new customers.

Operating Efficiencies. We focus on improving our net contribution per machine by increasing operating efficiencies. Each additional location added to our existing base provides us the ability to further leverage our well-developed operating infrastructure and positions us to achieve higher returns on our established base.

Price Changes. We actively monitor our installed base to identify those locations in which to implement price changes. Pricing strategy is established at the corporate level, and implemented by the regional managers, at their discretion, as local competition and other factors unique to a local region are analyzed in determining the efficacy of price changes. Since our regional managers compensation

is linked to the financial performance of their

90

Table of Contents

region, they are provided certain latitude to implement pricing changes and other operational policies to maximize the revenues and operating cash flow of their local business.

Disciplined Approach to Capital Expenditures. Whether a new contract or an acquisition, we are focused on the ability to generate the revenues and operating cash flow to validate any capital investment decision. As such, every new contract, renewal and/or acquisition undergoes a comprehensive financial analysis to ensure that our return criteria are met.

Continued Development of Integrated Computer Systems. While we believe that we have the most advanced management information systems in the industry, we are constantly working with our vendors to upgrade our integrated computer systems, given the rapid changes in technology. To that end, we initiated a comprehensive program through which we will improve communications among our regions and maximize cost savings, including programs related to field service management sales force automation, and business intelligence. We invested approximately \$2.2 million in this program in the fiscal year ended March 31, 2005 and approximately \$2.5 million in the six months ended September 30, 2005, with an additional \$2.0 million budgeted for the remainder of the current fiscal year. We believe that the results of this investment program will result in improved financial performance through increased operational efficiency, quicker response time and reduced costs.

Expansion of Rental Opportunities. We believe that AWA is well-positioned for growth in both new and existing markets. As a result, we will continue to evaluate our investment opportunities in AWA, including in laundry equipment, computer systems, and regional offices to improve customer service and reduce operating costs.

External Growth. The principal factors contributing to our external growth include:

Growth Through Disciplined Acquisitions. While the number of significant acquisition opportunities has diminished, due in part to our successful execution of our acquisition strategy, we have focused our efforts over the past several years on selectively acquiring smaller routes within our fragmented industry. We believe that there are numerous private, family-owned businesses that often lack the financial resources to compete effectively with larger independent operators such as us to secure new or existing contracts. Consequently, such independent operators, especially those that are undergoing generational ownership changes, continue to represent potential acquisition opportunities. Determination of attractive acquisition targets is based on many factors, including the size of the business in terms of cash flow and ongoing machine base, existing contract terms and potential operating efficiencies and cost savings.

Develop Complementary Lines of Business. We believe that our leading market position and our access to over six million individual housing units provide us with additional growth and diversification opportunities both within and beyond our existing laundry business. We believe that our existing sales, service, collections and security infrastructure could potentially be extended into other collections or service-based route businesses that are unrelated to our existing laundry business. We regularly explore strategic alliances with other companies in an effort to develop these ancillary revenue streams, such as payphone and parking meter collection services. For example,we currently outsource collection and related services to an independent pay phone service provider with phones located in the Southeast and Southcentral regions of the United States. We will continue to evaluate opportunities in this area in order to generate incremental revenue and operating income from our core route business infrastructure.

General Development of Business

Our original predecessor entity was founded over 50 years ago as a private, family-run business with operations in New York. Since then the business has grown organically under its founders and subsequent owners.

Table of Contents

Laundry Corp., our direct wholly-owned subsidiary, was incorporated on March 31, 1995 under the name SAS Acquisitions Inc. in the State of Delaware and is the sole stockholder of all of the common stock of Coinmach Corp., our primary operating subsidiary. In November 1995, The Coinmach Corporation, a Delaware corporation and predecessor of Coinmach Corp. which we refer to as TCC, merged with and into Solon Automated Services, Inc., which we refer to as Solon. In connection with the merger with Solon, Laundry Corp. changed its name from SAS Acquisitions Inc., and Solon, the surviving corporation in the merger, changed its name to Coinmach Corp.

Since January 1995, we have enhanced our national presence by completing nine significant acquisitions (as well as numerous smaller acquisitions that we refer to as tuck ins) and growing our washer and dryer machine base. As a result of this strategy, we have expanded our presence from the northeastern United States throughout North America.

On May 12, 2000, Laundry Corp. entered into an Agreement and Plan of Merger with CLC Acquisition Corporation, a Delaware corporation which we refer to as CLC Acquisition and which was formed by Bruce V. Rauner, a director of us, Coinmach Corp. and Laundry Corp., a member of the Holdings board and a principal of the indirect general partner of GTCR Fund IV, Laundry Corp. s then-largest stockholder. Pursuant to the merger agreement, CLC Acquisition acquired all of Laundry Corp. s outstanding common stock and non-voting common stock for \$14.25 per share in a two-step going-private transaction consisting of a tender offer followed by a merger transaction of CLC Acquisition with and into Laundry Corp. Effective July 13, 2000, CLC Acquisition was merged with and into Laundry Corp. pursuant to the terms of the merger agreement. Laundry Corp. s Class A common stock was subsequently delisted from The NASDAQ Stock Market, and Laundry Corp. no longer was subject to the reporting requirements of the Exchange Act. We refer to the foregoing transactions collectively as the Going Private Transaction.

The AWA Transactions

On November 29, 2002, Coinmach Corp. transferred all of the assets of the Appliance Warehouse division of Coinmach Corp. to AWA. The value of the assets transferred as determined by an independent appraiser as of such date was \$34.7 million. In exchange for the transfer of such assets, AWA issued to Coinmach Corp. (i) an unsecured promissory note payable on demand in the amount of \$19.6 million which accrues interest at a rate of 8% per annum, (ii) 1,000 shares of AWA voting preferred stock, with a liquidation value of \$14.6 million, and (iii) 10,000 shares of AWA non-voting common stock.

In March 2003, through a series of restructuring transactions, which we refer to herein as the AWA Transactions, all of the AWA non-voting common stock and all of the outstanding capital stock of Laundry Corp. was contributed to Holdings in exchange for equity interests (in the form of common and preferred membership units) in Holdings. As a result of the AWA Transactions, (i) Holdings became the sole holder of all of the outstanding AWA non-voting common stock, (ii) Coinmach Corp. became the sole holder of all of the outstanding AWA voting preferred stock, (iii) Laundry Corp. became a wholly owned subsidiary of Holdings, (iv) the former stockholders of Laundry Corp. became unitholders of Holdings and (v) AWA, subject to certain specified qualifications, became a guarantor under, and subject to the covenants contained in, the indenture governing the Coinmach Corp. 9% notes and the Coinmach Corp. credit facility. Currently all of the AWA non-voting common stock is held by CSC and all of the AWA voting preferred stock is held by Coinmach Corp.

The IDS Offering and Related Transactions

On November 24, 2004, we completed our initial public offering of 18,911,532 IDSs (including a partial overallotment exercise by the underwriters) and \$20.0 million aggregate principal amount of 11% notes sold separate and apart from the IDSs. In connection with the IPO, we completed the IDS Transactions. As a result of the IDS Transactions, Holdings became our controlling stockholder through its consolidated ownership of all of our Class B common stock, which is entitled to more votes per share than the Class A common stock. In addition, AWA became our wholly-owned indirect subsidiary and Laundry Corp. and its subsidiaries (including Coinmach Corp.) became our subsidiaries. See The Transactions Description of the IDS Transactions.

Table of Contents

135

Table of Contents

Employees

As of September 30, 2005, we employed 2,015 employees (including 287 laundromat attendants in our retail laundromats in Texas and Arizona). In our Northeast region, 115 hourly workers are represented by Local 966, affiliated with the International Brotherhood of Teamsters. We believe that we maintain a good relationship with these union employees and we have never experienced a work stoppage since our inception.

Properties

As of September 30, 2005, we leased 61 offices throughout our operating regions serving various operational purposes, including sales and service activities, revenue collection and warehousing. A significant portion of our leased properties service our route operations.

We presently maintain our headquarters in Plainview, New York, leasing approximately 11,600 square feet pursuant to a ten-year lease scheduled to terminate September 30, 2011. Our Plainview facility is used for general and administrative purposes.

We also maintain a corporate office in Charlotte, North Carolina, leasing approximately 3,000 square feet pursuant to a five-year lease scheduled to terminate September 30, 2006.

Legal Proceedings

We are party to various legal proceedings arising in the ordinary course of business. Although the ultimate disposition of such proceedings is not presently determinable, management does not believe that adverse determinations in any or all such proceedings would have a material adverse effect upon our financial condition, results of operations or cash flows.

93

Table of Contents

MANAGEMENT

Directors and Executive Officers

The tables below list our directors and executive officers and the executive officers of Holdings and/or our subsidiaries. Such tables are followed by descriptions of all positions and offices held by such persons with us, Holdings and/or our subsidiaries, the periods during which they have served as such and certain other information. The term of office of each director continues until the elections of directors to be held at the next annual meeting of stockholders or until his successor has been elected. There is no family relationship between any director or executive officer and any other director or executive officer of us or our subsidiaries.

CSC. The table below lists our directors and executive officers.

Name Title		Age
Stephen R. Kerrigan	Chairman of the Board, President, Chief Executive	52
	Officer and Director	
Robert M. Doyle	Chief Financial Officer, Senior Vice President,	48
	Secretary and Treasurer	
James N. Chapman	Director	43
David A. Donnini	Director	40
William M. Kelly	Director	56
Woody M. McGee	Director	54
Bruce V. Rauner	Director	49
John R. Scheessele	Director	58

If we consummate the merger event, we expect the following adjustments to the positions of our executive officers named in the table above: (i) Mr. Kerrigan will continue to be Chairman of the Board, Chief Executive Officer and Director of CSC and will no longer be President and (ii) Mr. Doyle will continue to be Chief Financial Officer, Secretary and Treasurer of CSC and his Senior Vice President position will be changed to an Executive Vice President position.

CSC subsidiaries and/or Holdings. The table below lists the executive officers of Holdings and/or our subsidiaries, as the case may be. Unless otherwise indicated, the officers listed below hold the positions set forth opposite their names for Holdings, Laundry Corp. and Coinmach Corp.

Name	Title		
Stephen R. Kerrigan	Chairman of the Board and Chief Executive Officer	52	
Mitchell Blatt	President and Chief Operating Officer	54	
Robert M. Doyle	Chief Financial Officer, Senior Vice President, Treasurer, Secretary	48	
Ramon Norniella	President and Secretary of AWA; Senior Vice President of Coinmach Corp.	46	
Michael E. Stanky	Senior Vice President	54	

If we consummate the merger event, we expect the following adjustments to the positions of the executive officers named in the table above: (i) Mr. Blatt will become President and Chief Operating Officer of the Coinmach route division, (ii) Mr. Norniella will continue to be President, will become Chief Operating Officer and will no longer be Secretary of AWA, and will become a Senior Vice President of CSC and (iii) Mr. Stanky will become a Senior Vice President of the Coinmach route division.

Table of Contents

Mr. Kerrigan. Mr. Kerrigan has been a director, Chairman of the Board, President and Chief Executive Officer of CSC since March 2004. Mr. Kerrigan has been Chief Executive Officer of Laundry Corp. since May 1996, of Coinmach Corp. since November 1995 and of Holdings since March 2003. Mr. Kerrigan was President and Treasurer of Solon and Laundry Corp. from April 1995 until May 1996, and Chief Executive Officer of TCC from January 1995 until November 1995. Mr. Kerrigan has been a director and Chairman of the Laundry Corp. Board of Directors since April 1995 and of the Coinmach Corp. Board of Directors since November 1995, Chairman of the Board of Holdings since November 2002 and a member of the board of managers of Holdings since March 2003. Mr. Kerrigan was a director of TCC from January 1995 to November 1995 and a director of Solon from April 1995 to November 1995. Mr. Kerrigan served as Vice President and Chief Financial Officer of TCC s predecessor, Coinmach Industries Co., L.P. from 1987 to 1994. Mr. Kerrigan serves as a member of the board of directors of Anchor Glass Container Corporation.

Mr. Blatt. Mr. Blatt has been President and Chief Operating Officer of Laundry Corp. since April 1996, of Coinmach Corp. since November 1995 and of Holdings since March 2003. Mr. Blatt was the President and Chief Operating Officer of TCC from January 1995 to November 1995. Mr. Blatt was a director of Laundry Corp. and Coinmach Corp. from November 1995 to March 2003. Mr. Blatt joined TCC as Vice President-General Manager in 1982 and was Vice President and Chief Operating Officer from 1988 to 1994.

Mr. Doyle. Mr. Doyle has been CSC s Chief Financial Officer, Senior Vice President, Treasurer and Secretary since December 2003. Mr. Doyle has been Chief Financial Officer, Senior Vice President, Treasurer and Secretary of Laundry Corp. since April 1996, of Coinmach Corp. since November 1995 and of Holdings since November 2002. Mr. Doyle was a director of Coinmach Corp. from November 1995 to March 2003. Mr. Doyle served as Vice President, Treasurer and Secretary of TCC from January 1995 to November 1995. Mr. Doyle joined TCC s predecessor in 1986 as Controller. In 1988, Mr. Doyle became Director of Accounting, and was promoted in 1989 to Vice President and Controller.

Mr. Norniella. Mr. Norniella has been Vice President of Coinmach Corp. since 1998, becoming Senior Vice President in April 2000. Mr. Norniella has been President and Secretary of AWA since its incorporation in November 2002. Mr. Norniella was Vice President and General Manager of Macke Laundry Services, Inc. s Florida region from 1986 through 1992 and its Texas region from 1995 through 1998. Mr. Norniella served as Vice President of Correspondent Banking for Banco del Pichincha from 1993 through 1995.

Mr. Stanky. Mr. Stanky has been Senior Vice President of Laundry Corp. since April 1996, of Coinmach Corp. since November 1995 and of Holdings since November 2002. Mr. Stanky was a Senior Vice President of Solon from July 1995 to November 1995. Mr. Stanky served Solon in various capacities since 1976, and in 1985 was promoted to Area Vice President responsible for Solon s South-Central region. Mr. Stanky served as a Co-Chief Executive Officer of Solon from November 1994 to April 1995.

Mr. Chapman. Mr. Chapman has been a director of CSC since March 2004. Mr. Chapman has been a director of Coinmach Corp. and a member of the board of managers of Holdings since March 2003 and a director of Laundry Corp. since 1995. He previously was a director of Coinmach Corp. from November 1995 to November 1996 and a director of TCC from January 1995 to November 1995. Mr. Chapman is non-executive Chairman of JetWorks Leasing, LLC, an aircraft management services company based in Greenwich, Connecticut which he joined in December 2004. Prior to JetWorks, Mr. Chapman was associated with Regiment Capital Advisors, LLC, a high-yield hedge fund based in Boston which he joined in January 2003. Prior to Regiment, Mr. Chapman acted as a capital markets and strategic planning consultant with private and public companies, as well as hedge funds (including Regiment), across a range of industries. From December 1996 to December 2001, Mr. Chapman worked for The Renco Group, Inc. Presently, Mr. Chapman serves as a member of the board of directors of Anchor Glass Container Corporations, SSA Global Technologies, Inc., Teleglobe International Holdings Ltd., as well as a number of private companies.

95

Table of Contents

Mr. Donnini. Mr. Donnini has been a director of CSC since March 2004. Mr. Donnini has been a director of Coinmach Corp. and a member of the board of managers of Holdings since March 2003 and a director of Laundry Corp. since July 1995. He previously was a director of Coinmach Corp. from November 1995 to November 1996 and a director of TCC from January 1995 to November 1995. Mr. Donnini has been a Principal of GTCR since 1993, where he is responsible for originating and making new investments, monitoring portfolio companies and recruiting and training associates. Mr. Donnini serves as a member of the board of directors of American Sanitary, Inc., Syniverse Technologies, Inc., Synagro Technologies, Inc and a number of private companies.

Mr. Kelly. Mr. Kelly has been a director of CSC, Laundry Corp. and Coinmach Corp. since August 2005. Mr. Kelly is the President and Chief Operating Officer of Blue Tee Corp., an employee owned company involved in steel distribution, ferrous scrap and in the design and manufacture of equipment and replacement parts for the refining, earthmoving, waterwell, oilfield, concrete pumping and solid waste industries. From 1978 until promotion to his current position, Mr. Kelly served in various operating and financial capacities of the Blue Tee Corp, including Controller and Chief Financial Officer. From 1972 to 1978, Mr. Kelly was employed by Price Waterhouse & Co, New York, N.Y. Mr. Kelly is a Director of Blue Tee Corp., and serves on its retirement committees. Mr. Kelly is a CPA.

Mr. McGee. Mr. McGee has been a director of CSC, Laundry Corp. and Coinmach Corp. since February 2005. Mr. McGee is the President and Chief Executive Officer of McGee and Associates, LLC, an independent consulting company providing financial, operational and crisis management services to various financial institutions relating to their holdings in private and public companies. Mr. McGee is also the President and Chief Operating Officer of Global Home Products. Mr. McGee became Chief Executive Officer and Chairman of the Board of Davel Communications Inc. on September 1, 2003 and resigned his position in November of 2004 after completing the restructuring of the company from a sales, administration and operations perspective. Davel Communications Inc. was acquired on November 15, 2004. From June 1999 to December 2000, Mr. McGee served as the Vice President and Chief Financial Officer of Telxon Corporation until such time as it was merged with Symbol Technologies, Inc. Prior to joining Telxon, Mr. McGee was employed as the Senior Vice President and General Manager of H K Systems (formerly known as Western Atlas, Inc.) from 1997. During 1996 and 1997, Mr. McGee held the positions of Vice President, Chief Financial Officer and Treasurer with Mosler, Inc. For a period of five years prior to joining Mosler, Mr. McGee held various positions with the material handlings systems division of Western Atlas, Inc. (formerly known as Litton Industries), including Controller, Chief Financial Officer, Vice President of Operations, Vice President of Sales, and President and Chief Operating Officer of a divisional subsidiary.

Mr. Rauner. Mr. Rauner has been a director of CSC since March 2004. Mr. Rauner has been a director of Coinmach Corp. and a member of the board of managers of Holdings since March 2003 and a director of Laundry Corp. since July 1995. He previously was a director of Coinmach Corp. from November 1995 to November 1996 and a director of TCC from January 1995 to November 1995. Mr. Rauner has been a Principal and General Partner with GTCR since 1984, where he is responsible for originating and making new investments, monitoring portfolio companies and recruiting and training associates. Mr. Rauner serves as a member of the board of directors of a number of private companies.

Mr. Scheessele. Mr. Scheessele has been a director of CSC, Laundry Corp. and Coinmach Corp. since November 2004. Mr. Scheessele is a founding member of T C Graham Associates, LLC and has served as its Vice President, Secretary and Treasurer since June 2001. Prior to T C Graham Associates, LLC, Mr. Scheessele acted as a restructuring consultant for financial institutions relating to their investments in private and public companies. From May 1998 to January 1999, Mr. Scheessele was President and Chief Operating Officer of Acutus Gladwin, a private supplier of caster maintenance to the steel industry. From February 1997 to April 1998, Mr. Scheessele was Chairman, President and Chief Executive Officer of WHX and its wholly owned subsidiary, Wheeling Pittsburgh Steel Company. From January 1996 to February 1997, Mr. Scheessele was President and Chief Executive Officer of the SKD Group, a private manufacturer of automotive parts.

96

Table of Contents

Board of Directors

Our board of directors consists of seven directors, three of whom have been deemed independent by our board of directors, as such term is used under the American Stock Exchange corporate governance and listing standards (which we refer to as the listing standards), the Sarbanes-Oxley Act of 2002 and the applicable rules and regulations of the SEC. The board of directors conducts its business through meetings of the board, actions taken by unanimous written consent in lieu of meetings and by the actions of its committees. Our organizational documents limit the size of our board to not more than eleven members.

We have been approved to list the shares of Class A common stock on the American Stock Exchange and currently list the IDSs on the American Stock Exchange. Since Holdings holds the majority of our voting power, we qualify under the listing standards as a controlled company. A controlled company is defined under the listing standards as a company in which over 50% of the voting power is held by an individual, a group or another company. We have availed ourselves of the exception for controlled companies in the listing standards to the requirement that at least a majority of the board of directors, and all members of the nominating committee and the compensation committee, be independent.

As required by the listing standards for controlled companies, our audit committee is comprised exclusively of independent directors. Pursuant to the listing standards, our board of directors meets each year on at least a quarterly basis. The independent members of the board meet as often as necessary to fulfill their responsibilities as described in the listing standards, including meeting at least once annually in executive session outside of the presence of the non-independent directors and management.

We maintain insurance on behalf of our officers and directors against certain liabilities.

Election of Directors

Our certificate of incorporation does not provide for a classified board of directors and does not provide for cumulative voting in the election of directors. The election of directors to our board of directors at any meeting (or by written consent in lieu of a meeting) is determined by a plurality of the votes entitled to be cast by all the shares of Class A common stock and Class B common stock present in person or represented by proxy voting together as a single class. The holders of shares of Class A common stock are entitled to one vote per share, and the holders of Class B common stock are entitled to two votes per share. However, if at any time Holdings or the Permitted Transferees collectively own less than 25% in the aggregate of our then outstanding shares of Class A and Class B common stock (subject to certain antidilution and other similar adjustments), then at such time and at all times thereafter, the holders of Class B common stock will only be entitled to one vote per share on all matters for which a vote of CSC stockholders is required, including elections to our board of directors. See Description of Capital Stock.

Committees of the Board

The committees of our board of directors consist of an audit committee, a compensation committee and a nominating committee. The audit committee is comprised solely of independent directors. As a controlled company, we are not subject to the requirements of the listing standards regarding nominating committees and compensation committees.

Audit Committee. The audit committee is comprised of the three independent members of our board of directors, Mr. Scheessele, Mr. McGee and Mr. Kelly. Each audit committee member qualifies as financially literate and Mr. Scheessele, the chairperson of the audit committee, qualifies as financially sophisticated, all as determined by the board of directors in accordance with the listing standards.

The audit committee meets each year on at least a quarterly basis. The audit committee assists our board of directors in fulfilling its oversight responsibilities by reviewing and overseeing (i) the preparation, quality and integrity of our financial statements and other financial information, (ii) our system of internal controls, accounting and financial reporting processes and legal and regulatory compliance, (iii) the qualifications, independence and performance of our independent registered public accounting firm, and (iv) the performance of our internal audit function. The audit committee also

97

Table of Contents

appoints the independent registered public accounting firm to be retained to audit our financial statements, and once retained, the independent registered public accounting firm reports directly to the audit committee. The audit committee is responsible for pre-approving both audit and non-audit services to be provided by the independent registered public accounting firm.

The audit committee has the power to investigate any matter brought to its attention within the scope of its responsibilities, with full access to all of our books, records, facilities and personnel. To the extent it deems appropriate, it also has the authority to retain independent counsel and advisors in order to carry out its duties.

The audit committee has a written charter. Such charter complies with the listing standards and the applicable rules and regulations of the SEC and, in addition to stating the purpose of the audit committee, describes the duties and responsibilities of the audit committee and delineates how the audit committee carries out those responsibilities. Such duties and responsibilities described in the charter include those required to be detailed in the charter pursuant to the listing standards. The audit committee reviews and reassesses the adequacy of the audit committee charter annually.

Compensation Committee. The compensation committee is comprised of three members of our board of directors, Mr. Donnini, Mr. Chapman and Mr. Scheessele. Mr. Donnini serves as chairperson of the compensation committee.

Each member of the compensation committee is a non-employee director within the meaning of Rule 16b-3 under the Exchange Act. Currently Mr. Scheessele is the only independent director serving on the compensation committee. We have availed ourselves of the exception for controlled companies in the listing standards to the requirement that the compensation committee be comprised of independent directors.

The compensation committee discharges the board of directors—responsibilities relating to compensation of our executive officers. The compensation committee is responsible for evaluating the performance of our executive officers and for determining and approving the compensation level of each executive officer based on its evaluation, including salary, bonus, incentive and equity compensation, as well as establishing general policies relating to compensation and benefits of employees. The compensation committee also administers our incentive-compensation plans and equity-based plans and reviews and recommends to the board of directors compensation for board members, such as retainer, committee chairman fees, stock options and other similar items. In addition, the compensation committee will have the sole authority to retain and terminate any consulting firm to assist in the evaluation of director or senior executive compensation, including sole authority to approve such firm—s compensation and retention terms.

The compensation committee has a written charter. Such charter states the purpose and responsibilities of the compensation committee.

Nominating Committee. The nominating committee is comprised of three members of our board of directors, Mr. Donnini, Mr. Chapman and Mr. Scheessele. Mr. Donnini serves as chairperson of the nominating committee. Currently Mr. Scheessele is the only independent director serving on the nominating committee. We have availed ourselves of the exception for controlled companies in the listing standards to the requirement that the nominating committee be comprised of independent directors.

The nominating committee oversees matters regarding the composition and effectiveness of the board of directors. The nominating committee, among other things, (i) identifies individuals qualified to become directors and recommends to the board of directors director nominees for election, (ii) identifies and recommends to the board of directors nominees to fill any vacancy on the board of directors, including vacancies created by the approval of new directorships, and (iii) recommends to the board of directors candidates for each committee for appointment by the board of directors. The nominating committee also considers qualifications of nominees recommended by our stockholders. In addition, the nominating committee has the sole authority to retain and terminate any search firm to be used to identify independent director candidates.

The nominating committee has a written charter. Such charter states the purpose and responsibilities of the nominating committee.

98

Table of Contents

Summary Compensation Table

The following table sets forth all compensation awarded to, earned by or paid to our Chief Executive Officer and the next four most highly compensated executive officers of us and our subsidiaries on a consolidated basis (which we collectively refer to as the named executive officers) who had annual compensation in excess of \$100,000 for the 2005 Fiscal Year, the 2004 Fiscal Year and the 2003 Fiscal Year. Unless otherwise indicated, the named executive officers hold the positions set forth under their names for us, Laundry Corp. and Coinmach Corp. The amounts in the table below represent the aggregate compensation received by the named executive officers for all services provided as an officer to Holdings, Laundry Corp., Coinmach Corp. and/or AWA, as the case may be, for the periods indicated. See Directors and Executive Officers for more information regarding the positions held by each of the named executive officers with such entities.

On January 4, 2006, the compensation committee of our board of directors awarded restricted shares of Class A common stock in dollar amounts of \$175,000, \$100,000, \$75,000, \$60,000 and \$50,000 to Messrs. Kerrigan, Doyle, Blatt, Stanky and Norniella, respectively. See Equity-Based Incentive Plans Restricted Stock Grants under 2004 LTIP. In addition, on such date the compensation committee approved increased base salaries for each of Messrs. Kerrigan, Blatt and Doyle of \$500,000, \$375,000 and \$340,000, respectively, which new salaries became effective on January 1, 2006.

Long-Term Compensation

	Annual Compensation		Securities		
				Other Annual U	Inderlying All Other
	Fiscal	Salary	Bonus	CompensationOp	otions/SARompensation
Name and Principal Position	Year	(\$)	(\$)	(\$)	(#) (16)(\$)
Stephen R. Kerrigan	2005	446,250	448,000	163,298(1)	2,157
Chairman of the Board and Chief	2004	446,250	223,500	171,610(2)	2,243
Executive Officer; President (CSC)	2003	440,120	348,125	131,952(3)	2,946
Mitchell Blatt President and Chief Operating	2005	352,753	178,000	236,555(4)	2,157
Officer (Laundry Corp. and Coinmach	2004	352,753	88,000	65,893(5)	2,243
Corp.)	2003	350,753	113,000	57,639(6)	3,016
Robert M. Doyle	2005	274,808	169,000	66,221(7)	2,220
Chief Financial Officer, Senior Vice President, Secretary and	2004	257,500	75,000	36,856(8)	2,258
Treasurer	2003	255,337	89,375	32,723(9)	2,324
Ramon Norniella	2005	156,923	65,000	16,000(10)	2,016
President and Secretary (AWA); Senior Vice President (Coinmach	2004	150,000	26,500	9,472(11)	2,243
Corp.)	2003	150,000	70,000	9,227(12)	2,827
Michael E. Stanky	2005	202,800	85,500	33,199(13)	2,559
Senior Vice President (Laundry Corp. and Coinmach	2004	202,800	21,600	28,368(14)	2,243
Corp.)	2003	200,550	29,300	29,125(15)	2,833

- (1) Includes \$70,427 in forgiven indebtedness of Mr. Kerrigan and MCS Capital, Inc., an entity controlled by Mr. Kerrigan (MCS); \$11,250 in interest, calculated at a rate of 7.5% per annum on a loan made by Coinmach Corp. to Mr. Kerrigan; \$27,486 in interest calculated at a rate of 7% per annum on a loan made in connection with the purchase of common stock of Laundry Corp. relating to the Going Private Transaction; \$2,448 in automobile allowances; \$15,058 in club membership fees; \$1,774 in life insurance premiums paid by Coinmach Corp. on behalf of Mr. Kerrigan; \$15,955 in forgiven indebtedness relating to additional units of Holdings issued in July 2004 and \$18,900 relating to the taxable event of the distribution of shares of AWA to Holdings. In connection with the IDS Transactions, Mr. Kerrigan received \$691,538 relating to the redemption of Laundry Corp. Class B preferred stock.
- (2) Includes \$115,907 in forgiven indebtedness of Mr. Kerrigan and MCS; \$6,057 in interest, calculated at a rate of 7.5% per annum on a loan made by Coinmach Corp. to Mr. Kerrigan; \$28,916 in interest calculated at a rate of 7% per annum on a loan made in connection with the purchase of common

99

Table of Contents

stock of Laundry Corp. relating to the Going Private Transaction; \$3,688 in automobile allowances; \$15,268 in club membership fees; and \$1,774 in life insurance premiums paid by Coinmach Corp. on behalf of Mr. Kerrigan.

- (3) Includes \$77,429 in forgiven indebtedness of Mr. Kerrigan and MCS; \$3,750 in interest, calculated at a rate of 7.5% per annum on a loan made by Coinmach Corp. to Mr. Kerrigan; \$30,187 in interest calculated at a rate of 7% per annum on a loan made in connection with the purchase of common stock of Laundry Corp. relating to the Going Private Transaction; \$2,084 in automobile allowances; \$16,728 in club membership fees; and \$1,774 in life insurance premiums paid by Coinmach Corp. on behalf of Mr. Kerrigan.
- (4) Includes \$127,130 in forgiven indebtedness; \$40,716 in interest, calculated at a rate of 8% per annum on a loan issued by Coinmach Corp. to Mr. Blatt; \$16,696 in interest calculated at a rate of 7% per annum on a loan made in connection with the purchase of common stock of Laundry Corp. relating to the Going Private Transaction; \$2,031 in automobile allowances; \$15,690 in club membership fees; \$2,488 in life insurance premiums paid by Coinmach Corp. on behalf of Mr. Blatt; \$16,109 in forgiven indebtedness relating to additional units of Holdings issued in July 2004 and \$15,695 relating to the taxable event of the distribution of shares of AWA to Holdings. In connection with the IDS Transactions, Mr. Blatt received \$504,089 relating to the redemption of Laundry Corp. Class B preferred stock.
- (5) Includes \$28,749 in forgiven indebtedness; \$17,678 in interest calculated at a rate of 7% per annum on a loan made in connection with the purchase of common stock of Laundry Corp. relating to the Going Private Transaction; \$2,938 in automobile allowances; \$14,040 in club membership fees; and \$2,488 in life insurance premiums paid by Coinmach Corp. on behalf of Mr. Blatt.
- (6) Includes \$23,301 in forgiven indebtedness; \$15,304 in interest calculated at a rate of 7% per annum on a loan made in connection with the purchase of common stock of CLC relating to the Going Private Transaction; \$3,188 in automobile allowances; \$13,398 in club membership fees; and \$2,448 in life insurance premiums paid by Coinmach Corp. on behalf of Mr. Blatt.
- (7) Includes \$10,433 in forgiven indebtedness; \$12,416 in interest expense calculated at a rate of 7% per annum on a loan made in connection with the purchase of common stock of Laundry Corp. relating to the Going Private Transaction; \$5,676 in automobile allowances; \$1,450 in life insurance premiums paid by Coinmach Corp. on behalf of Mr. Doyle; \$29,659 in forgiven indebtedness relating to additional units of Holdings issued in July 2004 and \$6,587 relating to the taxable event of the distribution of shares of AWA to Holdings. In connection with the IDS Transactions, Mr. Doyle received \$340,612 relating to the redemption of Laundry Corp. Class B preferred stock.
- (8) Includes \$17,164 in forgiven indebtedness; \$13,146 in interest expense calculated at a rate of 7% per annum on a loan made in connection with the purchase of common stock of Laundry Corp. relating to the Going Private Transaction; \$5,096 in automobile allowances; and \$1,450 in life insurance premiums paid by Coinmach Corp. on behalf of Mr. Doyle.
- (9) Includes \$14,859 in forgiven indebtedness; \$13,876 in interest expense calculated at a rate of 7% per annum on a loan made in connection with the purchase of common stock of Laundry Corp. relating to the Going Private Transaction; \$2,563 in automobile allowances; and \$1,425 in life insurance premiums paid by Coinmach Corp. on behalf of Mr. Doyle.
- (10) Includes \$3,960 in forgiven indebtedness; \$4,712 in interest expense calculated at a rate of 7% per annum on a loan made in connection with the purchase of common stock and preferred stock of Laundry Corp. relating to the Going Private Transaction; \$875 in automobile allowances; \$6,183 in forgiven indebtedness relating to additional

units of Holdings issued in July 2004 and \$270 relating to the taxable event of the distribution of shares of AWA to Holdings. In connection with the IDS Transactions, Mr. Norniella received \$3,237 relating to the redemption of Laundry Corp. Class B preferred stock.

(11) Includes \$3,960 in forgiven indebtedness; \$4,990 in interest expense calculated at a rate of 7% per annum on a loan made in connection with the purchase of common stock and preferred stock of Laundry Corp. relating to the Going Private Transaction; and \$522 in automobile allowances.

100

Table of Contents

- (12) Includes \$3,960 in forgiven indebtedness; \$5,267 in interest expense calculated at a rate of 7% per annum on a loan made in connection with the purchase of common stock and preferred stock of Laundry Corp. relating to the Going Private Transaction.
- (13) Includes \$10,574 in forgiven indebtedness; \$12,583 in interest expense calculated at a rate of 7% per annum on a loan made in connection with the purchase of common stock and preferred stock of Laundry Corp. relating to the Going Private Transaction; \$192 in automobile allowances; \$1,803 in life insurance premiums paid by Coinmach Corp. on behalf of Mr. Stanky; \$5,420 in forgiven indebtedness relating to additional unit of Holdings issued in July 2004 and \$2,627 relating to the taxable event of the distribution of shares of AWA to Holdings. In connection with the IDS Transactions, Mr. Stanky received \$119,454 relating to the redemption of Laundry Corp. Class B preferred stock.
- (14) Includes \$13,027 in forgiven indebtedness; \$13,323 in interest expense calculated at a rate of 7% per annum on a loan made in connection with the purchase of common stock and preferred stock of Laundry Corp. relating to the Going Private Transaction; \$305 in automobile allowances; and \$1,713 in life insurance premiums paid by Coinmach Corp. on behalf of Mr. Stanky.
- (15) Includes \$13,029 in forgiven indebtedness; \$14,063 in interest expense calculated at a rate of 7% per annum on a loan made in connection with the purchase of common stock and preferred stock of Laundry Corp. relating to the Going Private Transaction; \$363 in automobile allowances; and \$1,670 in life insurance premiums paid by Coinmach Corp. on behalf of Mr. Stanky.
- (16) Represents matching contributions made by Coinmach Corp. to the 401(k) Plan administered by Coinmach Corp. See 401(k) Savings Plan.

Employment Agreements

We currently have employment agreements with each of the named executive officers.

Employment Agreements of Stephen R. Kerrigan, Mitchell Blatt and Robert M. Doyle. On March 6, 2003, Coinmach, Holdings and each of Stephen R. Kerrigan (and MCS), Mitchell Blatt and Robert M. Doyle (each of whom we refer to as a senior manager), entered into Senior Management Agreements (which we collectively refer to as the senior management agreements). The senior management agreements provide for the annual base salaries for each of Messrs. Kerrigan, Blatt and Doyle, respectively, to be reviewed annually by the Holdings board of managers. On January 4, 2006, the compensation committee of our board of directors unanimously approved increased base salaries for each of Messrs. Kerrigan, Blatt and Doyle of \$500,000, \$375,000 and \$340,000, respectively. Such new salaries became effective on January 1, 2006. The Holdings board of managers, in its sole discretion, may grant each senior manager an annual bonus. In addition, in the event of certain qualified sales of equity securities or assets of Holdings, each senior manager will be entitled to a bonus equal to 2.0 times his annual base salary at the time of such sale, plus the amount of the bonus paid in the most recently completed fiscal year. Each senior manager s employment is terminable at the will of such senior manager or at the discretion of the Holdings board of managers. Under certain circumstances, the senior managers are entitled to severance pay upon termination of their employment. If employment is terminated by the Holdings board of managers without Cause (as defined in the senior management agreements) or by a senior manager for Good Reason (as defined in the senior management agreements) and not by reason of such senior manager s death or disability, and no Event of Default (as defined in the senior management agreements) has occurred under any bank credit facility or other facility to which Coinmach Corp. is a party, senior managers are entitled to receive severance pay in an amount equal to 2.0 times their respective annual base salaries then in effect, payable in 18 equal monthly installments. If employment is terminated as described above by the Holdings board of managers and an Event of Default has occurred and is continuing under any bank credit facility or other facility to which Coinmach Corp. is a party, senior managers are entitled to receive severance pay in an amount equal to their respective annual base salaries then in effect, payable in 12 equal monthly installments. For a period of one year after termination of his employment, a senior manager is subject to both non-competition and

non-solicitation provisions. Senior managers are entitled to require Holdings to repurchase the units of Holdings owned by them upon

101

Table of Contents

the occurrence of certain events, including the termination of such senior manager without Cause (as defined in the applicable senior management agreement), the termination by the senior manager for Good Reason (as defined in the applicable senior management agreement), and certain qualified sales of the equity securities or assets of Holdings. In the event a senior manager violates the non-competition clause of his senior management agreement or is terminated for any reason, the units of Holdings owned by such senior manager will be subject to repurchase by Holdings and certain other members of Holdings. The units of Holdings owned by the senior managers are subject to customary co-sale rights and rights of first refusal.

In connection with the IDS Transactions, each of the employment agreements with Mr. Kerrigan and Mr. Doyle were amended and restated to incorporate their employment as Chairman of the Board, President, and Chief Executive Officer of CSC (in the case of Mr. Kerrigan) and as Chief Financial Officer, Senior Vice President, Secretary and Treasurer of CSC (in the case of Mr. Doyle) (in addition to the positions with Coinmach Corp. currently described therein). Furthermore, provisions of such employment agreements designating authority or discretion to the Holdings board of managers, including review of annual salaries, granting of an annual bonus, or ability to terminate such employees, were amended to transfer such authority or discretion to CSC s board of directors. CSC was also included as an obligor with respect to certain payment obligations, including those relating to the repurchase of such employees equity interests, salary and bonus payments, and severance payments. Annual salaries and bonuses for such employees determined in accordance with such agreements represent compensation for employment services provided to both CSC and Coinmach Corp. Annual salaries and bonuses for such employees determined in accordance with such agreements represent compensation for employment services provided to both CSC and Coinmach Corp. The agreements generally provide that, if either employee is terminated by both CSC and Coinmach Corp. and either such termination would trigger a severance payment provision, then such employee would be entitled to one severance payment.

If we consummate the merger event, we expect that Mr. Blatt s employment agreement with Coinmach Corp. will be assigned to CSC.

Employment Agreement of Ramon Norniella. Coinmach Corp. entered into an employment agreement with Mr. Norniella, dated as of December 17, 2000, which has a term of one-year and is automatically renewable each year for successive one-year terms. Such agreement provides for his annual base salary to be reviewed annually by the Coinmach Corp. board of directors (which we refer to as the Coinmach Corp. Board). As of March 31, 2005, Mr. Norniella s annual base salary was \$160,000. The Coinmach Corp. Board may, in its discretion, grant Mr. Norniella a performance based annual bonus. The agreement is terminable at the will of Mr. Norniella or at the discretion of the Coinmach Corp. Board. Under the terms of such employment agreement, Mr. Norniella is entitled to receive severance pay upon termination of employment by Coinmach Corp. without Cause (as defined in such agreement) in an amount equal to his annual base salary then in effect. For a period of two years after termination of his employment, Mr. Norniella is subject to both non-competition and non-solicitation provisions.

If we consummate the merger event, we expect that Mr. Norniella s employment agreement with Coinmach Corp. will be assigned to CSC.

Employment Agreement of Michael E. Stanky. On July 1, 1995, Solon (as predecessor-in-interest to Coinmach Corp.) entered into an employment agreement with Mr. Stanky, which is reviewed annually by the Coinmach Corp. Board. As of March 31, 2005, Mr. Stanky s annual base salary was \$202,800. Mr. Stanky s employment is terminable at his will or at the discretion of the Coinmach Corp. Board. The Chief Executive Officer of Coinmach Corp., in his sole discretion, may grant Mr. Stanky an annual bonus. If employment is terminated by the Coinmach Corp. Board without Cause (as defined in such agreement) and (i) no Event of Default (as defined in such agreement) has occurred and is continuing, Mr. Stanky is entitled to receive severance pay in an amount equal to 1.5 times his annual base salary then in effect, or (ii) an Event of Default has occurred and is continuing, Mr. Stanky will be entitled to receive severance pay in an amount equal to 1.0 times his annual base salary then in effect, in each case payable in 12 equal monthly installments. If Mr. Stanky terminates his employment for Good

102

Table of Contents

Reason (as defined in such agreement), he will be entitled to an amount equal to one half of the severance pay described in the immediately preceding sentence, depending on whether an Event of Default has occurred and is continuing, payable over nine or six months, respectively. For a period of one year after termination of his employment, Mr. Stanky is subject to both non-competition and non-solicitation provisions.

If we consummate the merger event, we expect that Mr. Stanky s employment agreement with Coinmach Corp. will be assigned to CSC.

Laundry Corp. Equity Participation Purchase Program

Prior to the Going Private Transaction, certain employees of Laundry Corp. and its subsidiaries acquired shares of common stock and preferred stock of Laundry Corp. at fixed prices and on terms determined by the board of directors of Laundry Corp. The shares of common stock acquired were subject to vesting requirements, typically four years from the date of acquisition. Pursuant to the AWA Transactions, all the shares of capital stock issued under the equity participation purchase program were contributed to Holdings in exchange for substantially equivalent equity interests in Holdings. As of September 30, 2005, employees of Laundry Corp. and its subsidiaries held 27,004,445 Holdings common units and 667 Holdings Class C preferred units.

401(k) Savings Plan

Coinmach Corp. offers a 401(k) savings plan to all current eligible employees who have completed three months of service. Pursuant to the 401(k) plan, eligible employees may defer from 2% up to 25% of their salaries up to a maximum level imposed by applicable federal law (\$13,000 in 2004 and \$14,000 in 2005). The percentage of compensation contributed to the plan is deducted from each eligible employee s salary and considered tax-deferred savings under applicable federal income tax law. Pursuant to the 401(k) plan, Coinmach Corp. contributes matching contribution amounts (subject to the Internal Revenue Code limitation on compensation taken into account for such purpose) of 25% contributed to the 401(k) plan by the respective eligible employee up to the first 6% of the amount contributed by such employee. Eligible employees become vested with respect to matching contributions made by Coinmach Corp. pursuant to a vesting schedule based upon an eligible employee s years of service. After two years of service, an eligible employee is 20% vested in all matching contributions made to the 401(k) plan. Such employee becomes vested in equal increments thereafter through the sixth year of service, at which time such employee becomes 100% vested. Eligible participants are always 100% vested in their own contributions, including investment earnings on such amounts. If we complete the merger event, CSC expects to assume sponsorship of the 401(k) plan.

Coinmach Corp. made the following matching contributions during the 2005 Fiscal Year to the named executive officers: Mr. Kerrigan \$2,157; Mr. Blatt \$2,157; Mr. Doyle \$2,220; Mr. Norniella \$2,016; and Mr. Stanky \$2,559.

Equity-Based Incentive Plans

In connection with the IDS Transactions, we adopted the Coinmach Service Corp. 2004 Long-Term Incentive Plan, which we refer to as the 2004 LTIP, and the Coinmach Service Corp. 2004 Unit Incentive Sub-Plan, which we refer to as the 2004 Sub-Plan.

The purpose of the 2004 LTIP and the 2004 Sub-Plan is to (i) attract and retain qualified individuals, (ii) motivate participants, by means of appropriate incentives, to achieve long-range goals, (iii) provide incentive compensation opportunities that are competitive with those of other similar companies and (iv) further align participants interests with those of our other investors through compensation that is based on our corporate performance, thereby promoting our long-term financial interest, including the growth in value of our equity and enhancement of long-term investor return.

103

Table of Contents

All our employees and directors, as well as consultants and other persons providing services to the us, are eligible to become participants in the 2004 LTIP and the 2004 Sub-Plan, except that non-employees may not be granted incentive stock options. The specific individuals who initially will be granted awards under the 2004 LTIP and the 2004 Sub-Plan and the type and amount and conditions of any such awards will be determined by the compensation committee. Awards may be settled at the time of grant or vesting, or may be deferred as unit-based rights to be settled at a specified date in the future.

As of March 31, 2005, the board of directors had authorized up to 2,836,729 shares for issuance under the 2004 LTIP. The Class A common stock and IDSs are referred to in the 2004 LTIP interchangeably as shares. The maximum number of shares available for awards under the 2004 LTIP is 6,583,796 shares, equal to 15% of the aggregate number of outstanding shares of the Class A common stock and Class B common stock immediately following consummation of the IDS Transactions (such aggregate number being referred to as the Aggregate Shares Outstanding). The maximum number of shares that may be covered by awards granted to any one individual under the 2004 LTIP as an option or a SAR during any calendar year is 658,379, equal to 1.5% of the Aggregate Shares Outstanding. For awards that are intended to be performance-based compensation (as that term is used for purposes of section 162(m)) of the Internal Revenue Code of 1986 as amended, or the Code, no more than 1.5% of the Aggregate Shares Outstanding may be subject to such awards granted to any one individual during any one calendar year. For cash incentive awards, that are intended to be performance-based compensation, no more than \$100,000 may be payable with respect to such awards to any one individual for each month in the applicable performance period. Under the 2004 Sub-Plan, no more than \$100,000 may be payable to any one individual for each month in the applicable performance period. The 2004 Sub-Plan is an unfunded plan.

The 2004 LTIP

The 2004 LTIP will be administered by our compensation committee. Under the 2004 LTIP, the compensation committee may grant the following types of awards:

Option Awards

Options awarded may be either incentive stock options or nonqualified options. Options will expire no later than the tenth anniversary of the date of grant. The per share exercise price of incentive stock options may not be less than the fair market value of a share on the date of grant. The compensation committee may establish vesting or performance requirements which must be met prior to the exercise of the options. Options under the 2004 LTIP may be granted in tandem with SARs. The compensation committee shall have the discretion to grant options with dividend equivalent rights.

Stock Appreciation Rights

A stock appreciation right (which we refer to as a SAR) entitles the participant to receive the amount, in cash or shares, by which the fair market value of a specified number of shares on the exercise date exceeds an exercise price established by the compensation committee. The compensation committee may grant an SAR independent of any option grant and may grant and option and SAR in tandem with each other, and SARs and options granted in tandem may be granted on different dates but may have the same exercise price. An SAR shall be exercisable in accordance with the terms established by the compensation committee. The compensation committee, in its discretion, may impose such conditions, restrictions, and contingencies on shares acquired pursuant to the exercise of an SAR as the compensation committee determines to be desirable. In no event will an SAR expire more than ten years after the grant date.

104

Table of Contents

Full Value Awards

A full value award is a grant of one or more shares or a right to receive one or more shares in the future, with such shares subject to one or more of the following, as determined by the compensation committee:

the grant may be in return for previously performed services, or in return for the participant surrendering other compensation that may be due;

the grant may be contingent on the achievement of performance or other objectives during a specified period; and

the grant may be subject to a risk of forfeiture or other restrictions that lapse upon the achievement of one or more goals relating to completion of service by the participant, or the achievement of performance or other objectives.

Performance-Based Awards

The compensation committee may also grant performance-based awards under the 2004 LTIP. A performance award is a grant of a right to receive shares or share units which is contingent on the achievement of performance or other objectives during a specified performance period. A performance award can be a grant of a right to receive a designated dollar value amount of shares, cash or combination thereof, which is contingent on the achievement of performance or other objectives during a specified period. Performance measures may be based on our performance as a whole or any of its business units, and may be expressed as relative to the comparable measures at comparison companies or a defined index. Partial achievement of the performance targets may result in a payment or vesting based upon the degree of achievement.

2004 Unit Incentive Sub-Plan

Our executive officers and other senior employees to be identified by the compensation committee will be eligible to participate in the 2004 Sub-Plan. Under the 2004 Sub-Plan, an incentive pool will be established if and to the extent that the amount by which the per IDS distributions, which includes both interest and dividend payments (the Distributions per IDS), exceed a minimum per IDS distributable threshold amount (determined without regard to distributions under the 2004 Sub-Plan) (the Base Distributions per IDS) for each performance period. The compensation committee will have the sole and absolute discretion to determine if and when any amounts are paid from the bonus pool and whether such payments are to be made in the form of IDSs and/or cash. Any amount allocated to the bonus pool for any performance period which is not paid out shall be carried over and added to the bonus pool for the following performance period. The Base Distributions per IDS target will be set by the compensation committee. The amount of the bonus pool will be based on a set range of percentages of the aggregate Distributions per IDS in excess of the aggregate Base Distributions per IDS depending on the level of such excess. Subject to applicable law, the compensation committee has the power to amend or terminate the 2004 Sub-Plan at any time. The plan shall expire, unless earlier terminated, on the tenth anniversary of its effective date.

Restricted Stock Grants under 2004 LTIP

On January 4, 2006, the compensation committee of our board of directors awarded restricted shares of Class A common stock to certain executive officers and resolved to recommend to our board of directors the award of restricted shares of Class A common stock to certain board members. Such awards were granted in aggregate dollar amounts, with the actual number of shares to be issued to be determined by dividing the price to the public of the shares of Class A common stock being offered hereby by such dollar amounts, which are described below.

The restricted stock awards were as follows: (i) with respect to executive officers, \$175,000, \$100,000, \$75,000, \$60,000 and \$50,000 to Messrs. Kerrigan, Doyle, Blatt, Stanky and Norniella,

105

Table of Contents

respectively, and (ii) with respect to directors, \$15,000 to each of Messrs. Scheessele, McGee and Kelly (our independent directors) and \$100,000 to Mr. Chapman. In addition, \$200,000 worth of restricted shares of Class A common stock were designated for an employee pool, to be awarded to employees other than executive officers at the discretion of our chief executive officer.

The restricted stock awards to our independent directors will be fully vested on the date of grant, and those to Mr. Chapman and our executive officers will vest 20% on the date of grant and the balance at 20% per year over a consecutive four-year period thereafter. In addition, the restricted stock grants to our executive officers and Mr. Chapman vest upon a change of control of CSC or upon the death or disability of the award recipient and contain all of the rights and are subject to all of the restrictions of Class A common stock prior to becoming fully vested, including voting and dividend rights.

At the public offering price of \$9.00 per share of Class A common stock, we would anticipate 67,218 restricted shares of Class A common stock would be issued pursuant to such restricted stock awards (and an additional 22,222 would be available for issuance under the employee pool). Such restricted shares of Class A common stock are expected to be issued promptly following the consummation of this offering.

Compensation of Directors

Our independent directors, Messrs. Scheessele, McGee and Kelly, each receives an annual retainer, committee chair and committee member retainers (if applicable), and attendance fees for services provided as a director. None of our other directors receives any compensation for services provided as a director. The annual retainer is \$35,000 per year, payable quarterly. The fees for meetings attended are \$2,000 per board meeting, plus \$2,000 for each regularly scheduled committee meeting, payable quarterly. Mr. Scheessele, as chairperson of the audit committee, receives an annual committee chair retainer of \$15,000, payable quarterly. Mr. McGee and Mr. Kelly, each a member of the audit committee, each receives an annual retainer of \$10,000, payable quarterly. Mr. Chapman receives annual compensation in connection with general financial advisory and investment banking services provided to us. See

Certain Relationships and Related Party Transactions Management and Consulting Services. On January 4, 2006, the compensation committee of our board of directors resolved to recommend to our board of directors the award of restricted shares of Class A common stock to certain directors. See Equity-Based Incentive Plans Restricted Stock Grants under 2004 LTIP.

All directors are reimbursed by us for travel and entertainment expenses incurred while attending board or committee meetings or while on business for us, including first class airfare between their home cities and the location of the meeting, meals, ground transportation and miscellaneous expenses such as tips and mileage. Hotel charges are billed directly to us for directors attending board or committee meetings.

Compensation Committee Interlocks and Insider Participation

None of our directors or executive officers serves or will serve as a member of the board of directors or compensation committee of any entity that has one or more executive officers serving as a member of our board of directors or compensation committee of our board of directors.

106

Table of Contents

SECURITY OWNERSHIP OF CERTAIN BENEFICIAL OWNERS AND MANAGEMENT Coinmach Service Corp.

As of September 30, 2005, there were 18,911,532 shares of Class A common stock and 24,980,445 shares of Class B common stock issued and outstanding. The following table sets forth certain information, as of September 30, 2005, regarding the beneficial ownership of our Class A common stock and Class B common stock by: (i) each of the directors of CSC, (ii) each of the named executive officers, (iii) all of CSC s directors and the named executive officers as a group, (iv) each person or entity that beneficially owns more than five percent of the Class B common stock and (v) each person or entity who has been identified as a beneficial owner of more than five percent of the Class A common stock pursuant to filings with the Securities and Exchange Commission:

	Class A Common Stock		Class B Common Stock		% of Aggregate Voting Power	
		% of		% of		Adjusted for this
Name and Address of Beneficial Owner(1)	# of Shares	Class	# of Shares	Class	Actual	Offering(2)
Coinmach Holdings, LLC			24,980,445	100%	72.5%	62.8%
Stephen R. Kerrigan						
Mitchell Blatt						
Robert M. Doyle	4,000	*			*	*
Michael E. Stanky	5,625	*			*	*
Ramon Norniella						
James N. Chapman	3,000	*			*	*
Bruce V. Rauner(3)	2,199,413	11.6%	24,980,445	100%	75.7%	65.5%
David A. Donnini(3)	2,199,413	11.6%	24,980,445	100%	75.7%	65.5%
John R. Scheessele						
Woody M. McGee						
William M. Kelly						
All Officers and Directors as a group						
(11 persons)(3)(4)	2,212,038	11.7%	24,980,445	100%	75.8%	65.6%
Other Stockholders						
GTCR-CLC, LLC(3)(5)	2,199,413	11.6%	24,980,445	100%	75.7%	65.5%
FMR Corp.(6)(7)	2,407,900(8)	12.7%			3.5%	3.0%
The Northwestern Mutual Life Insurance						
Company(9)(10)	1,450,000(11)	7.7%			2.1%	1.8%
SAB Overseas Master Fund, L.P. (12)(13)	1,214,733	6.4%			1.8%	1.5%

(3)

^{*} Does not exceed 1 percent of the issued and outstanding shares of such class.

⁽¹⁾ All addresses for directors and executive officers are c/o Coinmach Service Corp., 303 Sunnyside Blvd., Suite 70, Plainview, New York 11803.

⁽²⁾ Assumes (i) no repurchase of shares of Class A common stock, (ii) no exercise of the underwriters overallotment option and (iii) no repurchase of shares of Class B common stock.

All shares of Class B common stock shown are held by Holdings. GTCR-CLC, LLC, of which GTCR Fund VII, L.P. is the Managing Member, is a member of and effectively controls Holdings. The shares of Class A common stock shown are held by GTCR Capital Partners, L.P., and this table assumes no use of proceeds from this offering to repurchase any of such shares. Messrs. Rauner and Donnini are principals of GTCR Golder Rauner, L.L.C., the General Partner of GTCR Partners VII L.P., which is the General Partner of GTCR Fund VII, L.P. and GTCR Capital Partners, L.P. Messrs. Rauner and Donnini disclaim beneficial ownership of such shares.

107

Table of Contents

- (4) In calculating the common stock beneficially owned by executive officers and directors as a group, the common stock owned by GTCR-CLC, LLC and included in the beneficial ownership amounts of each of Messrs. Rauner and Donnini are included only once.
- (5) Address is c/o GTCR Golden Rauner LLC, Sears Tower #6100, Chicago, Illinois 60606-6402.
- (6) Beneficial ownership is based on information contained in a Schedule 13G filed by FMR Corp. with the SEC on January 10, 2005.
- (7) Address is 82 Devonshire Street, Boston, Massachusetts 02109.
- (8) Based on information contained on Schedule 13G filed by FMR Corp. with the SEC on January 10, 2005, Fidelity Management & Research Company, a wholly-owned subsidiary of FMR Corp. and an investment advisor registered under Section 203 of the Investment Advisers Act of 1940, is the beneficial owner of the securities as a result of acting as investment advisor to various investment companies registered under Section 8 of the Investment Company Act of 1940. Additionally, the ownership of one investment company, Fidelity Capital & Income Fund, amounted to 1,522,000 shares or 8.048% of the IDSs outstanding.
- (9) Beneficial ownership is based on information contained in a Schedule 13G filed by The Northwestern Mutual Life Insurance Company with the SEC on February 10, 2005.
- (10) Address is 720 East Wisconsin Avenue, Milwaukee, Wisconsin, 53202.
- (11) Based on information contained in a Schedule 13G filed by Northwestern Mutual Life Insurance Company (Northwestern Mutual) with the SEC on February 10, 2005, 1,450,000 shares are beneficially owned, of which 1,400,000 shares are owned directly by The Northwestern Mutual. Northwestern Mutual may be deemed to be the indirect beneficial owner of the balance of such shares, 50,000 shares are owned by The Northwestern Mutual Life Insurance Company Group Annuity Separate Account.
- (12) Beneficial ownership is based on information contained in a Schedule 13G filed by SAB Capital Partners, L.P. with the SEC on May 20, 2005.
- (13) Address is 712 Fifth Avenue, 42nd Floor, New York, New York 10019.

108

Table of Contents

Coinmach Holdings, LLC

The following table sets forth certain information, as of September 30, 2005, regarding beneficial ownership of Holdings equity interests by: (i) each of the directors of CSC, (ii) each of the named executive officers, (iii) all of CSC s directors and the named executive officers as a group and (iv) each person or entity that beneficially owns more than five percent of Holdings equity interests:

	Number	of Units	Percent of Each Unit Class		
Name and Address of Beneficial Owner(1)	Common Units	Class C Preferred Units	Common	Class C Preferred	
- (unite unite 12 unite 65 de 2 unite 64 de 17 unit	0011111011 011105	2 1 0 2 0 1 0 0 0 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2	Units	Units	
Stephen R. Kerrigan(2)	9,270,914	2,917.97	5.14%	2.18%	
Mitchell Blatt	8,326,400	3,478.87	4.61%	2.60%	
Robert M. Doyle	4,865,898	523.59	2.70%	*	
Michael E. Stanky	2,458,122	283.61	1.36%	*	
Ramon Norniella	700,000	60.64	*	*	
James N. Chapman	1,456,436	105.69	*	*	
Bruce V. Rauner(3)	116,133,474	101,195.00	64.35%	75.73%	
David A. Donnini(4)	116,133,474	101,195.00	64.35%	75.73%	
John R. Scheessele					
Woody M. McGee					
William M. Kelly					
All Officers and Directors as a group					
(11 persons)(5)(6)	143,211,244	108,565.37	79.36%	81.25%	
Other Stockholders					
GTCR-CLC, LLC(3)(4)(7)	116,133,474	101,195.00	64.35%	75.73%	
Filbert Investment Pte Ltd(8)	15,384,615	13,405.66	8.53%	10.03%	
TCW(8)(9)	7,692,311	6,702.84	4.26%	5.02%	

- * Percentage of units beneficially owned does not exceed 1% of the outstanding units of such class.
- (1) All addresses for directors and officers are c/o Coinmach Service Corp., 303 Sunnyside Blvd., Suite 70, Plainview, New York 11803
- (2) All common units and Class C preferred units are beneficially owned by MCS Capital, Inc., a corporation controlled by Mr. Kerrigan.
- (3) All common units and Class C preferred units are held by GTCR-CLC, LLC, of which GTCR Fund VII, L.P. is the managing member. Mr. Rauner is a principal of GTCR Golder Rauner, L.L.C., the General Partner of GTCR Partners VII, L.P., which is the General Partner of GTCR Fund VII, L.P. Mr. Rauner disclaims beneficial ownership of such units.
- (4) All common units and Class C preferred units are held by GTCR-CLC, LLC, of which GTCR Fund VII, L.P. is the managing member. Mr. Donnini is a principal of GTCR Golder Rauner, L.L.C., the General Partner of GTCR Partners VII, L.P., which is the General Partner of GTCR Fund VII, L.P. Mr. Donnini disclaims beneficial ownership of such units.

- (5) In calculating the common units beneficially owned by executive officers and directors as a group, 116,133,474 units owned by GTCR-CLC, LLC and included in the beneficial ownership amounts of each of Messrs. Rauner and Donnini are included only once.
- (6) In calculating the Class C preferred units beneficially owned by the executive officers and directors as a group, 104,520 Class C preferred units owned by GTCR-CLC, LLC and included in the beneficial ownership amounts of each of Messrs. Rauner and Donnini are included only once.
- (7) Address is c/o GTCR Golden Rauner LLC, Sears Tower #6100, Chicago, Illinois 60606-6402.
- (8) Address is c/o Coinmach Laundry Corporation, 303 Sunnyside Blvd., Suite 70, Plainview, New York 11803.

Table of Contents

(9) TCW affiliates currently own approximately 7,692,311 common units and 6,703 Class C preferred units as follows: (a) TCW Crescent Mezzanine Partners II, L.P. owns 4,953,193 common units and 4,316 Class C preferred units; (b) TCW Crescent Mezzanine Trust II owns 1,200,655 common units and 1,046 Class C preferred units; (c) TCW Leveraged Income Trust, L.P. owns 512,821 common units and 447 Class C preferred units; (d) TCW Leveraged Income Trust II, L.P. owns 512,821 common units and 447 Class C preferred units; and (e) TCW Leveraged Income Trust IV, L.P. owns 512,821 common units and 447 Class C preferred units. The managing owner of TCW/ Crescent Mezzanine Partners II, L.P. and TCW/ Crescent Mezzanine Trust II is TCW/ Crescent Mezzanine Trust II is TCW/ Crescent Mezzanine Partners II, L.P. and TCW/ Crescent Mezzanine Trust II is TCW/ Crescent Mezzanine, L.L.C. The general partner of TCW Leveraged Income Trust, L.P. is TCW Advisors (Bermuda), Ltd. The investment advisor for TCW Leveraged Income Trust II, L.P. are TCW (LINC II), L.P. and TCW Advisers (Bermuda), Ltd. The investment advisor of TCW Leveraged Income Trust II, L.P. is TCW Investment Management Company. The general partner of TCW Leveraged Income Trust IV, L.P. is TCW (LINC IV), L.L.C. The investment advisor of TCW Leveraged Income Trust IV, L.P. is TCW (LINC IV), L.L.C. The investment advisor of TCW Leveraged Income Trust IV, L.P. is TCW Asset Management Company.

110

Table of Contents

CERTAIN RELATIONSHIPS AND RELATED PARTY TRANSACTIONS

Transactions with Holdings and Equity Investors and Management Investors

The equity investors and the management investors, through their ownership of equity interests in Holdings, exert substantial control over our business and over matters submitted to our stockholders for approval.

The IDS Transactions

In connection with the IDS Transactions, Laundry Corp. used a portion of the net IPO proceeds to redeem all of its outstanding shares of Class A preferred stock and a portion of its outstanding shares of Class B preferred stock. Prior to the completion of the IPO, the equity investors and management investors had exchanged a portion of their equity interests in Holdings for Laundry Corp. Class A and Class B preferred stock in order to liquidate such Holdings equity investors. As a result, in connection with the redemption by Laundry Corp., certain significant Holdings equity investors. Filbert Investment Pte Ltd., GTCR-CLC, LLC and certain affiliates of TCW—received \$61,823,758, \$4,737,373 and \$30,911,897 of the IPO proceeds, respectively. In addition, in connection with such redemption Messrs. Kerrigan, Blatt, Doyle, Norniella, Stanky and Chapman received \$691,538, \$504,089, \$340,612, \$3,237, \$119,454 and \$5,847 of the IPO proceeds, respectively.

In addition, as of February 2, 2006, an affiliate of GTCR owned 2,199,413 IDSs, which were purchased in the IPO and represent approximately 3% of our voting power. All or a portion of the shares of Class A common stock underlying such IDSs may be purchased with proceeds from this offering. See Use of Proceeds.

IDS Transaction Bonuses

In recognition of their efforts with respect to the completion of the IPO and the other IDS Transactions, we paid a bonus of \$500,000 to Mr. Chapman, \$448,000 to Mr. Kerrigan, \$178,000 to Mr. Blatt and \$169,000 to Mr. Doyle. The bonus to Mr. Chapman was approved by the disinterested members of our board of directors and the bonuses to Messrs. Kerrigan, Blatt and Doyle were approved by our compensation committee.

Redemption of Class B Common Stock

Sales of Class B Common Stock by Class B Common Stockholders

Upon the filing of a registration statement (other than a registration statement on Form S-4 or Form S-8) in connection with any primary offering of IDSs or Class A common stock not sold in the form of an IDS or any combination thereof, CSC will mail to the holders of Class B common stock notice of such filing and its intent to offer and sell such securities. Such notice will also notify holders of their option to require CSC to redeem all or a portion of the shares of Class B common stock held by such holder with the proceeds of such primary offering to the extent it is permitted under the indenture governing the notes. The holders of Class B common stock intending to so redeem must so notify CSC within 10 days of the date of such notice.

The redemption price per Class B share pursuant to a primary IDS offering will be equal to 55% of the price to the public per IDS offered and sold in such offering (which we refer to as the IDS redemption price). The redemption price per Class B share pursuant to a primary offering of Class A common stock not underlying IDSs will be equal to the price to the public per share of Class A common stock offered and sold (which we refer to as the Class A redemption price). The redemption price per Class B share pursuant to a primary offering consisting of a combination of IDSs and shares of Class A common stock not underlying IDSs will be equal to: (i) (A) the IDS redemption price multiplied by the number of IDSs offered and sold, plus (B) the Class A redemption price multiplied by the number of

111

Table of Contents

separate shares of Class A common stock offered and sold, divided by (ii) the aggregate number of IDSs and separate shares of Class A common stock offered and sold.

If the redemption price is less than 95% of an amount equal to 55% of the market price of an IDS outstanding at the close of business on the first trading day immediately preceding the date of notice from CSC (or, if on such day all IDSs are separated or delisted, the market price of one share of Class A common stock at the close of business on such date), then holders of Class B common stock may rescind, in whole or in part, their election to require CSC to redeem their shares of Class B common stock upon delivery of notice of such rescission to CSC within 3 business days of the date such holders are notified of the redemption price.

The maximum amount of Class B shares that may be so redeemed is equal to the aggregate gross proceeds from the IDSs and/or shares of Class A common stock not underlying IDSs that were offered and sold in the primary offering, minus aggregate underwriting discounts and commissions and fees and expenses with respect to such offering. In addition, redemption will be limited to an amount that will not result in a violation of the indenture governing the 11% notes. In the event holders of Class B common stock elect to redeem a number of shares of Class B common stock having an aggregate redemption price that is greater than such amount allowable, such redemption will be made on a *pro rata* basis among the holders of Class B common stock that elected to exercise such redemption rights.

We have agreed to use net proceeds from any exercise of the underwriters—overallotment option to repurchase shares of Class B common stock at a purchase price per share equal to the public offering price of the Class A common stock offered hereby, net of any underwriting discounts and commissions.

Redemption of Class B Common Stock by CSC

Subject to the limitations contained in the indenture governing the 11% notes, we may, at any time and at our option, redeem all or part of the outstanding Class B common stock, on a *pro rata* basis, upon not less than 10 nor more than 30 days notice.

We must make a public announcement of our intent to exercise such rights at least 45 days prior to such redemption. Notwithstanding the foregoing, if (i) we intend to effect such redemption with the proceeds of a registered offering of our securities and (ii) we determine in good faith that making such a public announcement prior to the filing of the registration statement in connection with such registered offering may violate applicable securities laws, then we need not make such a public announcement until the later of the date that is 45 days prior to such redemption and the date of the filing of the registration statement.

The redemption price per share of Class B common stock will be equal to 55% of the average market price of an IDS outstanding at the close of business for each of the fifteen trading days immediately preceding the date of such redemption. If on any such trading day all IDSs are separated or delisted, the market price to be used for such day will be the market price of one share of Class A common stock as of the close of business on such trading day (subject to certain antidilution and other similar adjustments).

Limitation on Redemption

The exercise by the holders of the Class B common stock of their sales rights and the exercise by us of the redemption rights described above are subject to certain tests and limitations. Under the indenture governing the 11% notes, we may not redeem any shares tendered in connection with any sales right or exercise any redemption rights if (1) any such redemption would result in a default under such indenture, (2) we do not have or will not have as a result of the redemption enough distributable cash flow after giving effect to the redemption, (3) as a result of such redemption, for the most recent fiscal quarter for which financial statements are then available, we would not have been permitted to pay certain specified quarterly dividend amounts on the Class A common stock, (4) we have incurred debt as a result of such redemption that exceeds certain EBITDA to consolidated fixed charges thresholds or (5) such

112

Table of Contents

redemption occurs prior to the merger event and, immediately after giving effect to the redemption both (i) our debt or debt of our subsidiaries is treated as held substantially proportionately with our equity or equity of our subsidiaries, as measured by a test in the indenture governing the 11% notes, and (ii) in general terms, the remaining payments to be made by Coinmach Corp. to us under the intercompany note are insufficient to cover the remaining payments to be made by us on the 11% notes.

We will need to comply with the foregoing conditions in order to repurchase shares of Class B common stock with proceeds from any exercise of the underwriters—overallotment option in this offering.

Upon the effectiveness of any redemption of Class B common stock, the rights of shares of Class B common stock so redeemed with respect to redemptions, dividends, voting or any other matter will immediately expire; provided, however, that in the event such redemption occurs subsequent to the record date for determination of stockholders entitled to (i) a dividend payment, (ii) vote on any matter to be submitted to stockholders or (iii) rights with respect to any other matter, the holder of the shares of such Class B common stock as of such record date will maintain the Class B common stock rights with respect to such dividend, vote or other matter.

Notwithstanding any right to redeem or require the redemption of shares of Class B common stock, our certificate of incorporation requires that shares of Class B common stock in an amount equal to at least 10% of the then outstanding shares of Class A common stock and Class B common stock must remain outstanding at all times until the second anniversary of the IPO.

The Intercompany Loan

Pursuant to the IDS Transactions, we made the Intercompany Loan of approximately \$81.7 million to Coinmach Corp., which loan is evidenced by the Intercompany Note. Pursuant to the terms of the indenture governing the 11% notes, all proceeds from this offering will be loaned to Coinmach Corp. in the form of the Additional Intercompany Loan.

Interest under the Intercompany Loan will accrue at an annual rate of 10.95% and will be payable quarterly on March 1, June 1, September 1 and December 1 of each year and will be due and payable in full on December 1, 2024. The Intercompany Loan is the senior unsecured obligation of Coinmach Corp. Certain of Coinmach Corp. s domestic restricted subsidiaries guarantee the Intercompany Loan on a senior unsecured basis.

Upon the retirement on February 1, 2006 of all the outstanding Coinmach Corp. 9% notes and the discharge of the indenture governing such notes, the covenants of the Intercompany Note, under the terms of the Intercompany Note, automatically conformed in substantial respects to the covenants under the amended and restated credit facility.

The merger event contemplates the merger of Laundry Corp. and Coinmach Corp. with and into CSC, and if such merger were to be completed, the Intercompany Loan would no longer be outstanding.

Laundry Corp. Equity Participation Purchase Program

Prior to the Going Private Transaction, certain employees of Laundry Corp. and its subsidiaries acquired shares of common stock and preferred stock of Laundry Corp. at fixed prices and on terms determined by the board of directors of Laundry Corp. The shares of common stock acquired were subject to vesting requirements, typically four years from the date of acquisition. Pursuant to the AWA Transactions, all the shares of capital stock issued under the equity participation purchase program were contributed to Holdings in exchange for substantially equivalent equity interests in Holdings. As of September 30, 2005, employees of Laundry Corp. and its subsidiaries held 27,004,445 Holdings common units and 667 Holdings Class C preferred units.

113

Table of Contents

Certain Loans to Members of Management

Generally

As of September 30, 2005, Messrs. Kerrigan (directly and indirectly through MCS,), Blatt, Doyle, Stanky and Norniella each owed Coinmach Corp., Laundry Corp. and/or Holdings \$467,625 (which includes \$45,394 owed in connection with the purchase of common stock of Laundry Corp.), \$337,587,\$166,932, \$169,181, and \$63,360, respectively, plus interest accrued and unpaid interest thereon. Since the beginning of the 2005 Fiscal Year, the largest aggregate amount owed to Coinmach Corp. and/or Laundry Corp. by Messrs. Kerrigan (directly and indirectly through MCS), Blatt, Doyle, Stanky and Norniella at any one time during such period was \$588,053, \$521,268, \$177,365, \$179,755 and \$67,320, respectively, plus accrued and unpaid interest thereon.

Equity Purchase Loans

The indebtedness of each of MCS and Mr. Blatt was evidenced, in part, by (i) two promissory notes, each dated July 26, 1995 in an original principal amount of \$52,370, and (ii) two promissory notes, each dated May 10, 1996 in an original principal amount of \$21,795, issued to Laundry Corp. (formerly SAS Acquisitions Inc.) in connection with the purchase of certain of its equity securities. The indebtedness of Mr. Doyle was evidenced, in part, by (i) one promissory note dated July 26, 1995 in an original principal amount of \$26,185, and (ii) one promissory note dated May 10, 1996 in an original principal amount of \$9,226, issued to Laundry Corp. in connection with the purchase of certain of its equity securities. The indebtedness of Mr. Stanky was evidenced, in part, by one promissory note dated July 26, 1995 in an original principal amount of \$19,639 issued to Laundry Corp. in connection with the purchase of certain of its equity securities. The obligations under these notes accrued interest at a rate of 8% per annum and were secured by a pledge of all of the Laundry Corp. common stock then held by MCS, Mr. Blatt, Mr. Doyle and Mr. Stanky. The principal amounts outstanding under these notes were payable in eight equal annual installments, commencing on the first anniversary of the date of issuance of each such note. During the 2004 Fiscal Year, Laundry Corp. forgave the remaining payments due under these notes.

On December 17, 2000, each of MCS and Messrs. Doyle, Stanky and Norniella, and on September 6, 2001, Mr. Blatt, entered into promissory notes (which we collectively refer to as the management promissory notes) in favor of Laundry Corp. in connection with the purchase of shares of common stock of Laundry Corp. under Coinmach Corp. s equity participation purchase program in original principal amounts of \$408,547, \$208,664, \$211,476, \$79,200 and \$280,607, respectively. On March 6, 2003, in connection with the AWA Transactions and the corresponding exchange of all equity interests of Laundry Corp. for equity interests in Holdings, each of MCS and Messrs. Blatt, Doyle, Norniella and Stanky entered into amended and restated promissory notes (which we refer to as the amended management promissory notes) with Laundry Corp. on identical terms as the management promissory notes in substitution and exchange for the management promissory notes. See Management Contribution Agreements. The obligations under the amended management promissory notes are payable in installments over a period of ten years, accrue interest at a rate of 7% per annum, may be prepaid in whole or in part at any time and are secured by a pledge of certain membership units of Holdings held by each borrower thereunder.

During the three year period from the beginning of the 2003 Fiscal Year until the end of the 2005 Fiscal Year, Laundry Corp. forgave the repayment of the following amounts of principal and interest under such loans during the last three fiscal years: \$145,601, \$91,769, \$70,737, \$72,051, and \$28,849 owed by each of MCS, Mr. Blatt, Mr. Doyle, Mr. Stanky, and Mr. Norniella, respectively. During the six months ended September 30, 2005, Laundry Corp. did not forgive any repayments under such loans.

Relocation and Other Loans

On May 5, 1999, Coinmach Corp. extended a loan to Mr. Blatt in a principal amount of \$250,000, which loan was evidenced by a promissory note, (which we refer to as the Blatt original

114

Table of Contents

note,) providing, among other things, that the outstanding loan balance was payable on May 5, 2002, that interest accrue thereon at a rate of 8% per annum and that the obligations under such loan are secured by a pledge of certain common stock of Laundry Corp. held by Mr. Blatt. On March 15, 2002, Coinmach Corp. and Mr. Blatt entered into a replacement promissory note, (which we refer to as the Blatt replacement note), on identical terms as the Blatt original note in substitution and exchange for the Blatt original note, except that (i) the Blatt replacement note is in an original principal amount of \$282,752, (ii) the outstanding loan balance under the Blatt replacement note is payable in equal annual installments of \$56,550 commencing on March 15, 2003 and (iii) the obligations under the Blatt replacement note, pursuant to an amendment to the Blatt replacement note dated March 6, 2003, are secured by a pledge of certain preferred and common units of Holdings held by Mr. Blatt. If Mr. Blatt ceases to be employed by Coinmach Corp. as a result of (i) a change in control of Coinmach Corp., (ii) the death or disability of Mr. Blatt while employed by Coinmach Corp. or (iii) a termination by Mr. Blatt for cause (each such event being referred to as a termination event), then all outstanding amounts due under the Blatt replacement note are required to be forgiven as of the date of such termination event. If Mr. Blatt s employment is terminated upon the occurrence of any event that is not a termination event, then all outstanding amounts due under the Blatt replacement note will become due and payable within 30 business days following the termination of Mr. Blatt s employment. During the period from the beginning of the 2003 Fiscal Year until September 30, 2005, Coinmach Corp. forgave an aggregate amount of principal and interest of \$169,650 under such loan.

In connection with the establishment of a corporate office in Charlotte, North Carolina and the relocation of Mr. Kerrigan to such office in September 1996, Coinmach Corp. extended a loan to Mr. Kerrigan in the principal amount of \$500,000 (which we refer to as the Kerrigan relocation loan). The Kerrigan relocation loan provides for the repayment of principal and interest in five equal annual installments commencing in July 1997 (each such payment date referred to as a payment date) and accrual of interest at a rate of 7.5% per annum. During the fiscal year ended March 31, 1998, the Coinmach Corp. board determined to extend the Kerrigan relocation loan an additional five years providing for repayment of outstanding principal and interest in equal annual installments ending July 2006. The Kerrigan relocation loan provides that payments of principal and interest will be forgiven on each payment date, provided that Mr. Kerrigan is employed by Coinmach Corp. on such payment date. If Mr. Kerrigan ceases to be employed by Coinmach Corp. as a result of (i) a change in control of Coinmach Corp., (ii) the death or disability of Mr. Kerrigan while employed by Coinmach Corp. or (iii) a termination by Mr. Kerrigan for cause (each such event being referred to as a termination event), then all outstanding amounts due under the Kerrigan Relocation Loan are required to be forgiven as of the date of such termination event. If Mr. Kerrigan s employment is terminated upon the occurrence of any event that is not a termination event, then all outstanding amounts due under the Kerrigan relocation loan will become due and payable within 30 business days following the termination of Mr. Kerrigan s employment.

Amended and Restated Securityholders Agreement

Holdings and its unitholders (whom we collectively refer to as the securityholders) are party to a securityholders agreement that was amended and restated in connection with the IDS Transactions to, among other things, include CSC at a party thereto and address matters relating to the transfer of CSC securities held by Holdings or which may in the future be held by Holdings—unitholders. The securityholders agreement provides that GTCR has the ability to designate for election a majority of Holdings—board for so long as GTCR owns in the aggregate at least 50% of the securities of Holdings. The securityholders agreement also provides for certain restrictions on issuances and transfers of any of Holdings—units purchased or otherwise acquired by any securityholder including, but not limited to, provisions providing (i) securityholders with certain limited participation rights in certain proposed transfers; (ii) certain securityholders with limited first refusal and other rights in connection with certain proposed transfers of Holdings—units; and (iii) that if Holdings authorizes the issuance or sale of any Holdings—common units or any securities convertible, exchangeable or exercisable for Holdings—common

115

Table of Contents

units, Holdings will first offer to sell to the securityholders a specified percentage of the Holdings common units sold in such issuance.

The amendment and restatement of the securityholders agreement in connection with the IDS Transactions extended certain of the limitations on transfers of Holdings—units to transfers of CSC securities that the securityholders may hold in the future, such that securityholders have the right to participate in certain sales of CSC securities by other securityholders and have the right to purchase certain CSC securities that other securityholders propose to sell to third parties.

Management Contribution Agreements

In connection with the AWA Transactions, Holdings entered into separate management contribution agreements, dated March 5, 2003 (which we collectively refer to as the management contribution agreements), with Messrs. Kerrigan (and MCS), Blatt, Doyle, Stanky and Chapman (whom we collectively refer to as the management stockholders). Pursuant to the management contribution agreements, the management stockholders agreed to contribute to Holdings all of the capital stock of Laundry Corp. and all of the AWA common stock owned by each of them in exchange for substantially equivalent equity interests (in the form of Holdings common units and certain Holdings preferred units) in Holdings. Pursuant to such agreements, the management stockholders also assigned to Holdings their right to receive the dividend that Laundry Corp. declared on March 5, 2003. The management contribution agreements with Mr. Chapman and Mr. Stanky further provide that the units of Holdings held by each of them are subject to customary rights of first refusal. In addition, the management contribution agreement with Mr. Stanky provides that if Mr. Stanky violates the non-competition clause of his employment agreement or he is terminated for any reason, the units of Holdings owned by him will be subject to repurchase by Holdings and certain other members of Holdings.

Holdings Units Registration Rights Agreement

In connection with the AWA Transactions, Holdings, the equity investors and the management investors entered into a registration rights agreement whereby such investors have rights with respect to the registration under the Securities Act, for resale to the public, of their Holdings units. The agreement provides, subject to limitations, that the investors have both demand and piggyback registration rights. The agreement contains customary provisions regarding the priority among the investors with respect to their Holdings units to be registered and provides for indemnification of such investors by Holdings.

Management and Consulting Services

During each of the 2003 Fiscal Year, the 2004 Fiscal Year and the 2005 Fiscal Year, Coinmach Corp. paid Mr. Chapman, a member of each of our board of directors, the Coinmach Corp. board, the Holdings board and the board of directors of Laundry Corp., \$180,000 for general financial advisory and investment banking services. Effective November 1, 2005, our board of directors approved an increase in Mr. Chapman s compensation for such services to \$210,000 annually, or \$17,500 per month.

Current Transactions Bonus

On January 4, 2006, the disinterested members of the compensation committee of our board of directors approved a one-time bonus of \$125,000 to Mr. Chapman in recognition of his contributions to the completion of the amended and restated credit facility.

116

Table of Contents

THE TRANSACTIONS

Description of the IDS Transactions

In connection with our IPO and the related IDS Transactions, AWA became our wholly-owned indirect subsidiary, and Laundry Corp. and its subsidiaries, including Coinmach Corp., became our subsidiaries. In addition, Holdings became our controlling stockholder through its consolidated ownership of all of our Class B common stock. The Class B common stock is entitled to more votes per share than the Class A common stock. See Description of Capital Stock Common Stock Voting Rights for a further discussion of voting rights of the Class B common stock.

The net IPO proceeds were used to make the Intercompany Loan in a principal amount of approximately \$81.7 million to Coinmach Corp., which loan is evidenced by the Intercompany Note, in order to enable it to redeem a portion of the Coinmach Corp. 9% notes then outstanding and to repay a portion of the Coinmach Corp. credit facility. Such proceeds were also used to redeem a portion of the equity interests held by certain equity holders of Holdings. See Management s Discussion and Analysis of Financial Condition Liquidity and Capital Resources Financing Activities The IDS Offering and Certain Relationships and Related Party Transactions Transactions with Holdings and Equity Investors and Management Investors The IDS Transactions.

The following chart reflects our capital structure upon completion of the IDS Transactions and immediately prior to the Current Transactions:

117

Table of Contents

Description of the Current Transactions

This Offering

We are offering 10,706,638 shares of Class A common stock in this offering. At a price to the public of \$9.00 per share, we estimate that we will receive net proceeds of approximately \$88.1 million from this offering after deducting underwriting discounts, commissions and other estimated offering expenses.

Pursuant to the terms of the indenture governing the 11% notes, all net proceeds from this offering, except for net proceeds from any exercise of the underwriters—overallotment option to the extent such proceeds are used to redeem shares of Class B common stock, will be loaned to Coinmach Corp. in the form of additional indebtedness under the Intercompany Note.

Under the amended and restated credit facility and the Intercompany Note, Coinmach Corp. will be permitted to distribute the entire principal amount of the Additional Intercompany Loan to CSC. CSC will use the proceeds from such distribution to fund the Total Tender Offer Consideration and pay related fees and expenses. To the extent there are proceeds from this offering remaining after consummation of the Tender Offer, such proceeds will be used for general corporate purposes, including (i) to repurchase all or any portion of the 2,199,413 shares of Class A common stock underlying IDSs which are currently owned by an affiliate of GTCR, at a repurchase price per share of \$8.505 (equal to the public offering price of the Class A common stock offered hereby, net of any underwriting discounts and commissions), and/or (ii) to fund all or a portion of any potential acquisitions.

Amended and Restated Credit Facility and Retirement of the Coinmach Corp. 9% Notes

On December 19, 2005, Coinmach Corp., Laundry Corp. and certain subsidiary guarantors entered into the amended and restated credit facility. The amended and restated credit facility, which consists of a \$570.0 million term loan facility and a \$75.0 million revolving credit facility that is currently undrawn (subject to approximately \$6.4 million of currently outstanding letters of credit), provides us with additional operating flexibility and permits us to consummate the merger event, subject to the satisfaction of certain specified conditions.

On December 19, 2005, Coinmach Corp. borrowed \$230.0 million under the term loan facility to refinance approximately \$229.3 million aggregate principal amount of then outstanding term debt under the Coinmach Corp. credit facility and pay related expenses. The term loan facility also allowed Coinmach Corp. to borrow up to an additional \$340.0 million of delayed draw term loans on February 1, 2006 to retire all of the outstanding Coinmach Corp. 9% notes and pay related premiums, costs and expenses.

On December 30, 2005, Coinmach Corp. delivered notice to the holders of the Coinmach Corp. 9% notes that, pursuant to the indenture governing such notes, it would redeem all of the outstanding Coinmach Corp. 9% notes at a redemption price equal to 104.5% of the principal amount thereof, plus accrued and unpaid interest thereon. Coinmach Corp. used the delayed draw term loans of \$340.0 million available under the term loan facility to retire all of the \$324.5 million aggregate principal amount of outstanding Coinmach Corp. 9% notes (plus approximately \$14.6 million of related redemption premium) and pay related fees and expenses. As a result of such retirement, Coinmach Corp. s obligations under the 9% notes and the indenture governing the 9% notes were deemed satisfied and discharged. Coinmach Corp. used available cash to pay the approximately \$14.6 million regularly scheduled semi-annual aggregate interest payment due February 1, 2006 with respect to the Coinmach Corp. 9% notes.

Upon the retirement of the Coinmach Corp. 9% notes and the discharge of the indenture governing such notes, the covenants of the Intercompany Note, under the terms of the Intercompany Note, automatically conformed in substantial respects to the covenants contained in the amended and restated credit facility.

118

Table of Contents

Tender Offer and Consent Solicitation for 11% Notes

On January 5, 2006 we commenced, and on January 17, 2006 we amended and supplemented, the Tender Offer for not less than \$30.0 million aggregate principal amount and up to all of our outstanding 11% notes, and the related Consent Solicitation to the adoption of the Proposed Amendments. As of February 2, 2006, approximately \$136.1 million aggregate principal amount of 11% notes were outstanding.

The total consideration for the 11% notes is \$6.754 plus accrued and unpaid interest thereon up to but not including the payment date, consisting of (i) \$6.6926 per \$6.14 principal amount of the 11% notes plus accrued and unpaid interest and (ii) the Early Tender Payment of \$0.0614 per \$6.14 principal amount of the 11% notes, payable only to holders who validly tendered (and did not withdraw) their 11% notes and validly delivered (and did not revoke) their consents on or prior to the Early Tender Payment Deadline. The Tender Offer will expire on the Expiration Date.

As of the Early Tender Payment Deadline, approximately \$47.7 million aggregate principal amount of 11% notes had been tendered.

To the extent 11% notes underlying IDSs are submitted for tender, the number of IDSs outstanding would be correspondingly reduced. Any reduction in the number of IDSs may reduce the number of outstanding IDSs to below the number required for listing on the American Stock Exchange.

The Total Tender Offer Consideration is expected to be paid with the proceeds from this offering. If necessary, additional amounts to pay for the Tender Offer will be obtained from the revolver portion of the amended and restated credit facility (under which there are currently available borrowings of \$68.6 million) and/or from other financing arrangements, including but not limited to any amendment to the amended and restated credit facility in order to increase borrowing capacity thereunder.

The Proposed Amendments require for adoption the consent of the holders of a majority in aggregate principal amount of outstanding 11% notes, excluding 11% notes owned by CSC or any of its affiliates. Any holder of 11% notes who accepts the Tender Offer is obligated to, and is deemed to, consent to the Proposed Amendments with respect to the entire principal amount of 11% notes tendered by such holder. The Proposed Amendments would become effective by the execution of a supplemental indenture to the indenture governing the 11% notes, to be entered into by CSC, the subsidiary guarantors party thereto, and the trustee and collateral agent. The Proposed Amendments, if they became operative, would eliminate substantially all of the restrictive covenants and certain of the event of default provisions contained in the indenture governing the 11% notes (including restrictions on the payment of dividends by CSC) and would modify certain other provisions. As of the Early Tender Payment Deadline, we had not received the requisite consents to adopt the Proposed Amendments.

The Merger Event

Under the terms of the amended and restated credit facility, if (i) our pro forma leverage ratio (as defined in the amended and restated credit agreement) is equal to or less than 3.9:1.0 or (ii) after giving effect to the refinancing on December 19, 2005 of the term debt under the Coinmach Corp. credit facility, we reduce our total consolidated indebtedness on such date by an amount equal to by at least \$50.0 million, we will be permitted to, merge Laundry Corp. and Coinmach Corp. into CSC (which for such purpose reductions in outstanding revolver loans are disregarded unless accompanied by corresponding permanent commitment reductions).

Promptly following the consummation of this offering, and subject to compliance with the terms of the amended and restated credit facility, we may decide to consummate the merger event.

119

Table of Contents

If we complete the merger event,

CSC would cease being a holding company and become an operating company,

the subsidiaries of Coinmach Corp., including AWA and Super Laundry, would become the direct subsidiaries of CSC and would become senior unsecured guarantors of the 11% notes (if 11% notes are still outstanding after completion of the Tender Offer),

the Intercompany Loan (as increased as a result of the Additional Intercompany Loan) would no longer be outstanding,

certain covenants under the indenture governing the 11% notes (if 11% notes are still outstanding after completion of the Tender Offer) relating to the Intercompany Loan would no longer be applicable, and

CSC would replace Coinmach Corp. as the borrower under the amended and restated credit facility. If we complete the merger event, assuming 11% notes are still outstanding upon completion of the Tender Offer, the only liens providing security for the 11% notes would be a second priority perfected lien on the capital stock of CSC s subsidiaries, which lien would be contractually subordinated to the liens of the collateral agent under the amended and restated credit facility. Consequently, the 11% notes would be effectively subordinated to the obligations outstanding under the amended and restated credit facility to the extent of the value of such capital stock.

On a pro forma basis after giving effect to the Current Transactions, there will be \$570.0 million aggregate principal amount of indebtedness outstanding under the amended and restated credit facility. In addition, assuming that approximately \$50.0 million aggregate principal amount of 11% notes are purchased in the Tender Offer, there would be approximately \$86.1 million aggregate principal amount of 11% notes outstanding after the Current Transactions. Finally, assuming that no amounts are borrowed under the revolver portion of the amended and restated credit facility to fund the Total Tender Offer Consideration, after the Current Transactions approximately \$68.6 million would be available for borrowing thereunder.

The Overallotment Option

The underwriters have an option to purchase up to 1,605,995 additional shares of Class A common stock from us within 30 days of the date of this prospectus. If the overallotment option is exercised in full, we expect to receive approximately \$13.659 million in net proceeds from such exercise.

To the extent permitted under the indenture governing the 11% notes, we will use the net proceeds from any exercise of the underwriters—overallotment option to repurchase a portion of the outstanding shares of Class B common stock. See Certain Relationships and Related Party Transactions—Transactions with Holdings and Equity Investors and Management Investors—Redemption of Class B Common Stock—Sales of Class B Common Stock by Class B Common Stockholders.

Under the indenture governing the 11% notes, we must comply with certain conditions prior to redeeming any shares of Class B common stock from proceeds of any exercise of the underwriter s overallotment option in this offering. See Certain Relationships and Related Party Transactions Transactions with Holdings and Equity Investors and Management Investors Redemption of Class B Common Stock Limitation on Redemption.

If the underwriters overallotment option is exercised in full and all the net proceeds thereof are permitted to be used to redeem shares of Class B common stock, assuming net proceeds of approximately \$13.659 million and a repurchase price per share of \$8.505 (equal to the public offering price of the Class A common stock offered hereby, net of any underwriting discounts and commissions), upon completion of the Current Transactions there would be approximately 23,374,450 shares of Class B common stock outstanding. Under the indenture governing the 11% notes.

120

Table of Contents

proceeds from this offering to be used to redeem shares of Class B common stock are not required to be included in the Additional Intercompany Loan to Coinmach Corp.

To the extent such repurchase is not permitted under the indenture governing the 11% notes, such overallotment proceeds will be used for general corporate purposes.

The following chart reflects our capital structure immediately after giving effect to the Current Transactions (assuming separate 11% notes and IDSs are still outstanding):

121

Table of Contents

DESCRIPTION OF CAPITAL STOCK

The following descriptions are summaries of the material provisions of the amended and restated certificate of incorporation and amended and restated bylaws of CSC as currently in effect. They may not contain all of the information that is important to you. The following descriptions are qualified in their entirety by reference to the provisions of the certificate of incorporation and bylaws of CSC, copies of the forms of which shall be filed as exhibits to the registration statement of which this prospectus forms a part.

Authorized Capitalization

CSC s authorized capital structure consists of:

100,000,000 authorized shares of Class A common stock, par value \$0.01 per share;

100,000,000 authorized shares of Class B common stock, par value \$0.01 per share; and

1,000,000 authorized shares of preferred stock, par value \$0.01 per share.

Immediately after completion of this offering, there will be 29,618,170 shares of Class A common stock issued and outstanding, or 31,224,165 shares if the underwriters—overallotment option is exercised in full. There are 24,980,445 shares of Class B common stock issued and outstanding and held by Holdings, and there will be 23,374,450 shares of Class B common stock issued and outstanding if the underwriters—overallotment option is exercised in full and all of the net proceeds therefrom are used to repurchase shares of Class B common stock. CSC has no preferred stock issued and outstanding, nor will any preferred stock be issued and outstanding immediately following this offering.

Common Stock

Class A Common Stock Held Separate From IDSs and Class A Common Stock Underlying IDSs

Owners of shares of Class A common stock held separate and apart from IDSs, including the Class A common stock being offered hereby, have exactly the same rights, privileges and preferences, including voting rights, rights to receive dividends and distributions, ranking upon bankruptcy and rights to receive communications and notices, as a beneficial owner of shares of Class A common stock underlying IDSs. Shares of Class A common stock traded separately from IDSs will be represented by the same CUSIP number as shares of Class A common stock underlying IDSs.

Subject to certain limitations and conditions, any beneficial owner of separate shares of Class A common stock that acquires 11% notes in open market purchases may, through his or her broker or other financial institution, combine such shares and notes in order to create IDSs. The rights, privileges and preferences of newly created IDSs will be identical to the rights, privileges and preferences of the IDSs issued in the IPO. However, IDSs may not be created at any time after certain automatic and permanent IDS separation events occur, including the fifteenth anniversary of the IPO. In addition, if certain other automatic IDS separation events occur, IDSs may only be created under certain specified circumstances. See Description of IDSs Voluntary Separation and Recombination for a further discussion of the limitations and conditions related to the creation of IDSs and Description of IDSs Automatic Separation for a further discussion of events resulting in automatic, and in some cases permanent, separation of the IDSs.

The number of IDSs outstanding will be reduced to the extent IDSs are separated in order to tender the underlying 11% notes in the Tender Offer. Following completion of the Tender Offer, the price of IDSs may materially decrease due to reduced liquidity or, if the number of outstanding IDSs falls below the minimum amount required for listing on the American Stock Exchange, the absence of a public trading market for IDSs. See Risk Factors Risks Relating to the Offering The success of the Tender Offer may impede your ability to combine your shares of Class A common stock with 11% notes in order to create IDSs.

We are not in a position to determine when or under what circumstances it may be advantageous for an IDS holder or a holder of separate shares of Class A common stock and 11% notes to separate or create IDSs, as that decision depends upon a securityholder s individual investment and trading strategy,

Table of Contents

tax situation and other considerations. Prior to making a decision to create IDSs, we strongly urge you to read and carefully consider the documents describing the rights, privileges and preferences to which IDSs and 11% notes are entitled, and the limitations and conditions to which they are subject. Such documents include but are not limited to the indenture governing the 11% notes, the IDS certificate and our certificate of incorporation, each which are publicly available and are filed as exhibits to the registration statement of which this prospectus forms a part. For more information on how to obtain a copy of these documents, see Where You Can Find More Information. Separation or creation of IDSs will be made in accordance with the applicable procedures of DTC and will be accomplished by entries made by a DTC participant on behalf of a holder of IDSs or IDS component securities, as the case may be. We have been informed by DTC and The Bank of New York that such entities will impose transactional fees currently aggregating \$6.00 and \$75.00, respectively, to DTC participants in connection with each instruction to separate or create IDSs. Such fees are not based on the number of IDSs to be separated or created in accordance with such instruction. Separation and creation of IDSs may involve transaction fees charged by your broker and/or financial intermediary, including as a result of the pass through of charges imposed upon DTC participants by DTC and The Bank of New York, and you are urged to consult your broker or financial institution regarding any such fees.

Voting Rights

Common Stock Voting Rights Generally

Except as required by applicable law or as described below, holders of Class A common stock and Class B common stock will vote together as a single class on all matters. Generally, all matters to be voted on by stockholders must be approved by a majority or, in the case of election of directors, by a plurality of the votes entitled to be cast by all shares of Class A common stock and Class B common stock present in person or represented by proxy, subject to any voting rights granted to holders of any preferred stock. Any decision to amend our certificate of incorporation to increase or decrease the number of authorized shares of any class of capital stock other than the Class B common stock requires the affirmative vote of the holders of a majority of the voting power of all the outstanding shares of capital stock entitled to vote, voting together as a single class.

Class A Common Stock Voting Rights

Pursuant to our certificate of incorporation, (i) on all matters for which a vote of CSC stockholders is required, each holder of shares of Class A common stock is entitled to one vote per share and (ii) only Class A common stockholders may vote, as a single class, to amend provisions of our certificate of incorporation in a manner that adversely affects voting and dividend rights which are exclusive to the Class A common stock and does not adversely affect the voting, dividend or redemption rights of the Class B common stock, and any such amendment will require the affirmative vote of the holders of a majority of such class. See Dividends.

Class B Common Stock Voting Rights

Pursuant to our certificate of incorporation, on all matters for which a vote of CSC stockholders is required, each holder of Class B common stock is initially entitled to two votes per share. However, if at any time Holdings and the Permitted Transferees collectively own less than 25% in the aggregate of our then outstanding shares of Class A common stock and Class B common stock (subject to adjustment in the event of any split, reclassification, combination or similar adjustments in shares of CSC common stock), at such time, and at all times thereafter, all holders of Class B common stock shall only be entitled to one vote per share on all matters for which a vote of CSC stockholders is required. The dividend and redemption rights of Class B common stockholders (as described below) and their exclusive right to vote on the amendment of certain provisions of our certificate of incorporation would not be affected by such event.

Only the Class B stockholders may vote, as a single class, to amend provisions of our certificate of incorporation relating to (i) an increase or decrease in the number of authorized shares of Class B common stock or (ii) changes that affect voting, dividend or redemption rights which are exclusive to the

Table of Contents

Class B common stock and do not adversely affect the dividend or voting rights of the Class A common stock. Any such amendment will require the affirmative vote of the holders of a majority of all the outstanding shares of Class B common stock. See Dividends.

Election of Directors

Our board of directors consists of seven directors, three of whom have been deemed independent by our board of directors, as such term is used under the listing standards, the Sarbanes-Oxley Act of 2002 and the applicable rules and regulations of the SEC. Our organizational documents limit the size of the board to not more than eleven members.

Our certificate of incorporation does not provide for a classified board of directors and does not provide for cumulative voting in the election of directors. The amended and restated securityholders agreement governs the designation of managers to the Holdings board. See Certain Relationships and Related Party Transactions Amended and Restated Securityholders Agreement. Holdings, as the holder of all of our outstanding Class B common stock, will control approximately 62.8% of our total voting power immediately after this offering. For so long as Holdings controls a majority of our total voting power, Holdings will be able to control the election of our directors.

Dividends

Our certificate of incorporation provides for two classes of common stock: the Class A common stock and the Class B common stock. Payment of dividends on all classes of our common stock is not cumulative. Therefore, prior to paying any dividend on our Class A common stock or Class B common stock, we will not be required to first pay any previously declared but not paid dividend on the Class A common stock or any previously declared but not paid dividend on the Class B common stock.

We intend to pay dividends on our Class A common stock on each March 1, June 1, September 1 and December 1 to holders of record as of the preceding February 25, May 25, August 25 and November 25, respectively, in each case with respect to the immediately preceding fiscal quarter. We also intend to pay dividends on our Class B common stock on each June 1 to holders of record as of the preceding May 25 with respect to the immediately preceding fiscal year, subject to the limitations described below and subject to the exceptions described below with respect to such dividends, if any, payable on June 1, 2006.

Periods Ending on or Prior to March 31, 2007

Our certificate of incorporation provides that the rights of holders of shares of Class B common stock to receive cash dividends for any period ending on or prior to March 31, 2007 will be subordinated to the rights of holders of shares of Class A common stock to receive cash dividends for the same period.

Fiscal Quarter Ended March 31, 2005 and Fiscal Year Ending March 31, 2006. We will pay on June 1, 2006 cash dividends on each share of Class B common stock for the fiscal quarter ended March 31, 2005 and the fiscal year ending March 31, 2006 equal to the cash dividends paid or to be paid contemporaneously on each share of Class A common stock for such fiscal quarter and fiscal year, respectively, up to an aggregate amount not exceeding \$2.5 million and \$10.0 million, respectively, so long as cash dividends for such fiscal quarter and fiscal year, respectively, have been or will contemporaneously be paid to holders of shares of Class A common stock in an aggregate amount at least equal to the dividend rate set forth in our dividend policy.

Fiscal Year Ending March 31, 2007. We will pay on June 1, 2007 cash dividends on each share of Class B common stock for the fiscal year ending March 31, 2007 equal to the cash dividends paid or to be paid contemporaneously on each share of Class A common stock for such fiscal year up to an aggregate amount not exceeding \$10.0 million, so long as cash dividends for such fiscal year have been or will contemporaneously be paid to holders of shares of Class A common stock in an aggregate amount at least equal to the dividend rate set forth in our dividend policy.

124

Table of Contents

Fiscal Years Ending After March 31, 2007

Under our certificate of incorporation, the rights of holders of shares of Class B common stock to receive cash dividends with respect to the fiscal years ending March 31, 2008 and March 31, 2009 are, under the conditions described below, subordinated to the rights of holders of shares of Class A common stock to receive cash dividends. In no event will the subordination requirements apply with respect to any fiscal year thereafter. However, subject to the limitations described below, shares of Class B common stock are not entitled to receive dividends for any such fiscal year unless dividends are also declared and paid on shares of Class A common stock for such fiscal year.

If we pay cash dividends on our Class A common stock with respect to any fiscal year ending after March 31, 2007, we will pay on June 1 immediately following such fiscal year cash dividends on each share of Class B common stock for such fiscal year equal to the cash dividends paid or to be contemporaneously paid on each share of Class A common stock for such fiscal year, provided that if the Subordination Termination Conditions are not met for such fiscal year, no such cash dividends may be paid on our Class B common stock with respect to such fiscal year unless (i) cash dividends for such fiscal year have been or will contemporaneously be paid to holders of shares of Class A common stock in an aggregate amount at least equal to the dividend rate set forth in our dividend policy and (ii) the aggregate amount of cash dividends paid on all the outstanding shares of Class B common stock for such fiscal year does not exceed \$10.0 million.

Notwithstanding anything to the contrary in the immediately preceding paragraph, if the subordination provisions are no longer in effect for any fiscal year, the cash dividends payable on each share of our Class B common stock shall, with respect to such fiscal year and each fiscal year thereafter, be equal to 105% of the aggregate amount of dividends payable on each share of Class A common stock for such fiscal year.

The Subordination Termination Conditions are only applicable to the fiscal years ending March 31, 2008 and March 31, 2009, and will not be satisfied with respect to such fiscal year if either (i) our consolidated EBITDA (generally defined as earnings from continuing operations before deductions for interest, income taxes and depreciation and amortization) for such fiscal year was less than \$165.0 million or (ii) the ratio of (x) our consolidated indebtedness on the last day of such fiscal year minus the amount, as of such day, of cash and cash equivalents held by us and our consolidated subsidiaries in excess of \$25.0 million to (y) our consolidated EBITDA for such fiscal year was greater than 4.5 to 1.0, provided that if the Subordination Termination Conditions are satisfied with respect to the fiscal year ending March 31, 2008, then the Subordination Termination Conditions shall be deemed to have been satisfied for the fiscal year ending March 31, 2009 regardless of whether we could have satisfied the Subordination Termination Conditions for such year without giving effect to this proviso.

The foregoing calculations shall be made on a pro forma basis as if any acquisitions that occurred during or subsequent to such fiscal year (and the incurrence, assumption and/or repayment of any indebtedness in connection therewith) had occurred on the first day of such fiscal year.

Waiver of Cash Dividends by Holders of Class B Common Stock

Holders of a majority of the then outstanding shares of Class B common stock may at any time, voting as a single class, waive the rights of all holders of shares of Class B common stock to all or any portion of cash dividends to which they are entitled.

Class A Common Stock Book-Entry Settlement and Clearance

General

The shares of Class A common stock being offered hereby will be initially issued in book-entry form and will be represented by a global stock certificate. The Depository Trust Company, or DTC, will act as securities depositary for the Class A common stock. The Bank of New York will act as our transfer agent and registrar on behalf of owners of shares of Class A common stock. The Bank of New York also

125

Table of Contents

acts as custodian for shares of Class A common stock underlying IDSs. The shares being offered hereby will be fully-registered in the name of a nominee of DTC, and, if such shares were ever to underlie IDSs, would be held by our transfer agent in a book-entry position. The global stock certificate will represent all outstanding shares of Class A common stock held in book-entry form, including those underlying IDSs. As a result, you will not be a registered holder of Class A common stock, and therefore you must rely on your broker or other financial institution that will maintain your book-entry position to receive the benefits and exercise the rights of a holder of shares of Class A common stock. You should consult with your broker or other financial institution to find out what those procedures are.

You have a legal right under Delaware law to request that we issue to you a certificate representing your shares of Class A common stock. However, because the IDSs are issued in book-entry form only, any shares of Class A common stock represented by a certificate issued to a stockholder may not be used to create IDSs. If a holder of Class A common stock wants to use such shares to create IDSs, the certificate must first be surrendered to the transfer agent in order that such shares be redeposited with DTC and returned to book-entry form.

Book-Entry Procedures

If you intend to purchase Class A common stock in the manner provided by this prospectus you must do so through the DTC system or through a DTC participant. The participant that you purchase through will receive a credit for the applicable security on DTC s records. The ownership interest of each actual purchaser of the applicable security, who we refer to as a beneficial owner, is to be recorded on the participant s records. Beneficial owners will not receive written confirmation from DTC of their purchases, but beneficial owners are expected to receive written confirmations providing details of their purchase and sale transactions, as well as periodic statements of their holdings, from the DTC participant through which the beneficial owner entered into their purchase and sale transactions.

All interests in the securities will be subject to the operations and procedures of DTC. We provide the following summaries of those operations solely for your convenience. The operations and procedures of each settlement system may be changed at any time. We are not responsible for those procedures and operations.

DTC has advised us as follows: DTC is a limited purpose trust company organized under the laws of the State of New York, a banking organization within the meaning of the New York State Banking Law, a member of the Federal Reserve System, a clearing corporation within the meaning of the Uniform Commercial Code and a clearing agency registered under Section 17A of the Exchange Act. DTC was created to hold securities for its participants and to facilitate the clearance and settlement of securities transactions between its participants through electronic book-entry changes to the accounts of its participants. DTC s participants include securities brokers and dealers, including the underwriters, banks and trust companies, clearing corporations and other organizations. Indirect access to DTC s system is also available to others such as banks, brokers, dealers and trust companies. These indirect participants clear through or maintain a custodial relationship with a DTC participant, either directly or indirectly. The rules that apply to DTC and its participants are on file with the SEC.

To facilitate subsequent transfers, all shares of Class A common stock deposited by direct participants with DTC are registered in the name of DTC s partnership nominee, Cede & Co. The deposit of shares of Class A common stock with DTC and their registration in the name of Cede & Co. effect no change in beneficial ownership. DTC has no knowledge of the actual beneficial owners of the securities. DTC s records reflect only the identity of the participants to whose accounts such securities are credited, which may or may not be the beneficial owners. The participants will remain responsible for keeping account of their holdings on behalf of their customers.

Transfers of ownership interests in the securities are to be accomplished by entries made on the books of participants acting on behalf of beneficial owners. Beneficial owners of shares of Class A common stock will not receive certificates representing their ownership interests in such shares except in the event that use of the book-entry system for such shares is discontinued or such owners request the receipt of a certificate representing their shares of Class A common stock.

126

Table of Contents

Conveyance of notices and other communications by DTC to direct participants, by direct participants to indirect participants, and by participants to beneficial owners will be governed by arrangements among them, subject to any statutory or regulatory requirements as may be in effect from time to time.

Neither DTC nor Cede & Co. will consent or vote with respect to the Class A common stock. The consent or voting rights will be exercised by DTC as follows: under its usual procedures, DTC would mail an omnibus proxy to us as soon as possible after the record date. The omnibus proxy assigns Cede & Co. s consenting or voting rights to those direct participants to whose accounts the shares are credited on the record date (identified in a listing attached to the omnibus proxy). Such participants will consent or vote with respect to the shares, based on instructions received from the beneficial owners who hold the securities through them.

We will make any payments on the Class A common stock to the transfer agent for the benefit of the record holders. The transfer agent will deliver these payments to DTC (or any other holders that, as of the record date for such payments, are holders of record). DTC s practice is to credit direct participants—accounts on the payment date in accordance with their respective holdings shown on DTC—s records unless DTC has reason to believe that it will not receive payment on the payment date. Payments by participants to beneficial owners will be governed by standing instructions and customary practices, as is the case with securities held for the accounts of customers in bearer form or registered in—street name,—and will be the responsibility of such participant and not of DTC, us or the transfer agent, subject to any statutory or regulatory requirements as may be in effect from time to time.

We will be responsible for the payment of all amounts to DTC. DTC will be responsible for the disbursement of those payments to its participants, and the participants will be responsible for disbursements of those payments to beneficial owners. We will remain responsible for any actions DTC and participants take in accordance with instructions we provide.

DTC may discontinue providing its service as securities depository with respect to the shares of our Class A common stock at any time by giving reasonable notice to us or the transfer agent and registrar. If DTC discontinues providing such service and we are unable to obtain a successor, we will print and deliver to you and the transfer agent certificates for the shares beneficially owned by you.

The information in this section concerning DTC and DTC s book-entry system has been obtained from sources that we believe to be reliable, including DTC.

Except for actions taken by DTC in accordance with our instructions, neither we nor the trustee nor the underwriters will have any responsibility or obligation to participants, or the persons for whom they act as nominees, with respect to:

changes in DTC s policies and procedures that deviate from DTC s policies and procedures as described in or contemplated by this prospectus,

the accuracy of the records of DTC, its nominee or any participant or any record of beneficial ownership interest in the securities on DTC s books, or

any payments to, or the providing of notice, to participants or beneficial owners.

Redemption of Class B Common Stock

Sales of Class B Common Stock by Class B Common Stockholders

Upon the filing of a registration statement (other than a registration statement on Form S-4 or Form S-8) in connection with any primary offering of IDSs or Class A common stock not sold in the form of an IDS or any combination thereof, CSC will mail to the holders of Class B common stock notice of such filing and its intent to offer and sell such securities. Such notice will also notify holders of their option to require CSC to redeem all or a portion of the shares of Class B common stock held by such holder with the proceeds of such primary offering to the extent it is permitted under the indenture governing the 11% notes. The holders of Class B common stock intending to so redeem must so notify CSC within 10 days of the date of such notice.

127

Table of Contents

The redemption price per Class B share pursuant to a primary IDS offering will be equal to 55% of the price to the public per IDS offered and sold in such offering (which we refer to as the IDS redemption price). The redemption price per Class B share pursuant to a primary offering of Class A common stock not underlying IDSs will be equal to the price to the public per share of Class A common stock offered and sold (which we refer to as the Class A redemption price). The redemption price per Class B share pursuant to a primary offering consisting of a combination of IDSs and shares of Class A common stock not underlying IDSs will be equal to: (i) (A) the IDS redemption price multiplied by the number of IDSs offered and sold, plus (B) the Class A redemption price multiplied by the number of separate shares of Class A common stock offered and sold, divided (ii) by the aggregate number of IDSs and separate shares of Class A common stock offered and sold.

If the redemption price is less than 95% of an amount equal to 55% of the market price of an IDS outstanding at the close of business on the first trading day immediately preceding the date of notice from CSC (or, if on such day all IDSs are separated or delisted, the market price of one share of Class A common stock at the close of business on such date), then holders of Class B common stock may rescind, in whole or in part, their election to require CSC to redeem their shares of Class B common stock upon delivery of notice of such rescission to CSC within 3 business days of the date such holders are notified of the redemption price.

The maximum amount of Class B shares that may be so redeemed is equal to the aggregate gross proceeds from the IDSs and/or shares of Class A common stock not underlying IDSs that were offered and sold in the primary offering, minus aggregate underwriting discounts and commissions and fees and expenses with respect to such offering. In addition, redemption will be limited to an amount that will not result in a violation of the indenture governing the 11% notes. In the event holders of Class B common stock elect to redeem a number of shares of Class B common stock having an aggregate redemption price that is greater than such amount allowable, such redemption will be made on a *pro rata* basis among the holders of Class B common stock that elected to exercise such redemption rights.

We have agreed to use net proceeds from any exercise of the underwriters—overallotment option to repurchase shares of Class B common stock at a purchase price per share equal to the public offering price of the Class A common stock offered hereby, net of any underwriting discounts and commissions.

Redemption of Class B Common Stock by CSC

Subject to the limitations contained in the indenture governing the 11% notes, we may, at any time and at our option, redeem all or part of the outstanding Class B common stock, on a *pro rata* basis, upon not less than 10 nor more than 30 days notice.

We must make a public announcement of our intent to exercise such rights at least 45 days prior to such redemption. Notwithstanding the foregoing, if (i) we intend to effect such redemption with the proceeds of a registered offering of our securities and (ii) we determine in good faith that making such a public announcement prior to the filing of the registration statement in connection with such registered offering may violate applicable securities laws, then we need not make such a public announcement until the later of the date that is 45 days prior to such redemption and the date of the filing of the registration statement.

The redemption price per share of Class B common stock will be equal to 55% of the average market price of an IDS outstanding at the close of business for each of the fifteen trading days immediately preceding the date of such redemption. If on any such trading day all IDSs are separated or delisted, the market price to be used for such day will be the market price of one share of Class A common stock as of the close of business on such trading day (subject to certain antidilution and other adjustments).

Limitation on Redemption

The exercise by the holders of the Class B common stock of their sales rights and the exercise by us of the redemption rights described above are subject to certain tests and limitations. Under the indenture governing the 11% notes, we may not redeem any shares tendered in connection with any sales right or exercise any redemption rights if (1) any such redemption would result in a default under such

120

Table of Contents

indenture, (2) we do not have or will not have as a result of the redemption enough distributable cash flow after giving effect to the redemption, (3) as a result of such redemption, for the most recent fiscal quarter for which financial statements are then available, we would not have been permitted to pay certain specified quarterly dividend amounts on the Class A common stock, (4) we have incurred debt as a result of such redemption that exceeds certain EBITDA to consolidated fixed charges thresholds or (5) such redemption occurs prior to the merger event and, immediately after giving effect to the redemption, both (i) our debt or debt of our subsidiaries is treated as held substantially proportionately with our equity or equity of our subsidiaries, as measured by a test in the indenture governing the 11% notes, and (ii) in general terms, the remaining payments to be made by Coinmach Corp. to us under the intercompany note are insufficient to cover the remaining payments to be made by us on the 11% notes.

We will need to comply with the foregoing conditions in order to repurchase shares of Class B common stock with proceeds from any exercise of the underwriters—overallotment option in this offering.

Upon the effectiveness of any redemption of Class B common stock, the rights of shares of Class B common stock so redeemed with respect to redemptions, dividends, voting or any other matter will immediately expire; provided, however, that in the event such redemption occurs subsequent to the record date for determination of stockholders entitled to (i) a dividend payment, (ii) vote on any matter to be submitted to stockholders or (iii) rights with respect to any other matter, the holder of the shares of such Class B common stock as of such record date will maintain the Class B common stock rights with respect to such dividend, vote or other matter.

Notwithstanding any right to redeem or require the redemption of shares of Class B common stock, our certificate of incorporation requires that shares of Class B common stock in an amount equal to at least 10% of the then outstanding shares of Class A common stock and Class B common stock must remain outstanding at all times until the second anniversary of the IPO.

Subdivisions and Combinations

We may not subdivide or combine shares of any class of common stock without at the same time proportionally subdividing or combining shares of the other classes.

Rights Upon Merger or Consolidation; Reclassification

Our certificate of incorporation provides that in the event of any merger or consolidation of CSC with or into another company in connection with which shares of common stock are converted into or exchangeable for shares of other stock or securities, cash and/or other property, all holders of common stock, regardless of class, will be entitled to receive either:

the same kind and amount of shares of stock and other securities and property, provided that if shares of common stock are converted into or exchanged for shares of capital stock, the capital stock may differ to the extent that the Class A common stock and Class B common stock differ as provided for in the certificate of incorporation; or

if holders of each class of common stock receive different distributions, then the holders shall receive a distribution equal to the value per share into which each share of any other class of common stock is converted or exchanged, as determined by an independent investment banking firm of national reputation selected by the board.

Similar provision is made in the event of a conversion, exchange or reclassification of CSC common stock into another security of CSC, subject to limited exceptions.

Rights Upon Liquidation

In the event of any liquidation, dissolution or winding-up of our affairs, the holders of Class A common stock and Class B common stock will be entitled to share ratably in all assets remaining after payment of liabilities, subject to any prior distribution rights of then outstanding preferred stock.

129

Table of Contents

Other Rights

Shares of Class B common stock will be entitled to sales rights as disclosed under Redemption of Class B Common Stock Sales of Class B Common Stock by Class B Common Stockholders, and such shares will also be subject to our right to redeem such shares, as disclosed under Redemption of Class B Common Stock Redemption of Class B Common Stock by CSC, and will not be entitled to preemptive rights. No shares of Class A common stock are entitled to sales rights or preemptive rights or subject to redemption rights.

All outstanding shares of common stock are, and the shares of Class A common stock to be sold in this offering when issued and paid for will be, validly issued, fully paid and nonassessable.

Preferred Stock

We are authorized to issue up to 1,000,000 shares of preferred stock. Our certificate of incorporation authorizes our board of directors to issue these shares in one or more series, to establish from time to time the number of shares to be included in each series and to fix the rights, preferences and privileges of the shares of each wholly unissued series and any of its qualifications, limitations or restrictions. Our board of directors may increase or decrease the number of shares of any series, but not below the number of shares of that series then outstanding, without any further vote or action by our stockholders. Our board of directors may authorize the issuance of preferred stock with voting or conversion rights that could adversely affect the voting power or other rights of the holders of common stock. We do not currently intend to issue any shares of preferred stock.

Anti-Takeover Effects of Various Provisions of Delaware Law and CSC s Certificate of Incorporation and Bylaws

Our certificate of incorporation and bylaws include a number of provisions that may have some anti-takeover effects. Provisions of Delaware law may have similar effects under our certificate of incorporation.

Delaware Anti-Takeover Statute. We are subject to Section 203 of the General Corporation Law of the State of Delaware. Subject to specific exceptions, Section 203 prohibits a publicly held Delaware corporation from engaging in a business combination with an interested stockholder for a period of three years after the date of the transaction in which the person became an interested stockholder, unless:

the business combination, or the transaction which resulted in the stockholder becoming an interested stockholder, is approved by the board of directors prior to the time the interested stockholder attained that status;

upon consummation of the transaction that resulted in the stockholder becoming an interested stockholder, the interested stockholder owned at least 85% of the voting stock of the corporation outstanding at the time the transaction commenced (excluding those shares owned by persons who are directors and also officers, and employee stock plans in which employee participants do not have the right to determine confidentially whether shares held subject to the plan will be tendered in a tender or exchange offer); or

at or subsequent to the time a person became an interested stockholder, the business combination is approved by the board of directors and authorized at an annual or special meeting of stockholders, and not by written consent, by the affirmative vote of at least two-thirds of the outstanding voting stock which is not owned by the interested stockholder.

Business combinations include mergers, asset sales and other transactions resulting in a financial benefit to the interested stockholder. Subject to various exceptions, an interested stockholder is a person who, is the owner of 15% or more of the outstanding voting stock of the corporation or is an affiliate or associate of the corporation and was the owner of 15% or more of the outstanding voting stock of the corporation or is an affiliate or associate of the corporation and was the owner of 15% or more of the outstanding voting stock of the corporation at any time within the three year period immediately preceding the date on which it is sought to be determined whether such person is an interested

130

Table of Contents

stockholder, and the affiliates and associates of such person. These restrictions could prohibit or delay the accomplishment of mergers or other takeover or change-in-control attempts with respect to CSC and, therefore, may discourage attempts to acquire CSC. Holdings is not an interested stockholder under Section 203 by virtue of its ownership of the outstanding Class B common stock.

In addition, various provisions of our certificate of incorporation and bylaws, which are summarized in the following paragraphs, may have an anti-takeover effect and may delay, defer or prevent a tender offer or takeover attempt that a stockholder might consider in its best interest, including those attempts that might result in a premium over the market price for the shares held by stockholders.

Removal of Directors; Filling Vacancies. Any director may be removed, with or without cause, by the affirmative vote of the holders of not less than a majority of the voting power of the outstanding capital stock then entitled to vote at an election of directors, voting together as a single class.

Our bylaws provide that, subject to any rights of holders of preferred stock to elect additional directors under specified circumstances, any vacancy of a directorship shall be filled by a majority of the remaining members of our board of directors, or by a plurality of the votes cast at a meeting of stockholders.

The director removal and vacancy provisions may make it difficult for a stockholder to remove incumbent directors and simultaneously gain control of the board by filling vacancies created by such removal with its own nominees.

No Cumulative Voting. The General Corporation Law of the State of Delaware provides that stockholders are denied the right to cumulate votes in the election of directors unless our certificate of incorporation provides otherwise. Our certificate of incorporation expressly prohibits cumulative voting.

Advance Notice Requirements for Stockholder Proposals and Director Nominations. Our bylaws provide that stockholders seeking to bring business before or to nominate candidates for election as directors at an annual meeting of stockholders must provide timely notice of their proposal in writing to the corporate secretary or any assistant secretary. To be timely, a stockholder s notice must be delivered or mailed and received at our principal executive offices not less than 120 nor more than 150 days in advance of the first anniversary date of the proxy statement in connection with the immediately preceding annual meeting of stockholders or, if no annual meeting was held in the previous year or the date of the applicable annual meeting has been changed by more than 30 days from the date of the previous year s annual meeting, not less than 10 days following the earlier of (i) the day on which notice of the meeting date was mailed or (ii) the day on which a public announcement of such meeting was made. Stockholder nominations for the election of directors at a special meeting or notice of other stockholder proposals must be received by the corporate secretary not earlier that the 150th day prior to such special meeting and not later than the close of business on the later of the 120th day prior to such special meeting or on the tenth day following the earlier of (i) the day on which notice of the special meeting date was mailed to such stockholder or stockholders generally or (ii) the day on which a public announcement of such meeting was made. The foregoing provisions may impede stockholders ability to bring matters before any meeting of stockholders or make nominations for directors at any meeting of stockholders.

Limitations on Liability and Indemnification of Officers and Directors. The General Corporation Law of the State of Delaware authorizes corporations to limit or eliminate the personal liability of directors to corporations and their stockholders for monetary damages for breaches of directors fiduciary duties as directors. As permitted by Delaware law, our organizational documents include provisions that eliminate the personal liability of directors for monetary damages for actions taken as a director, except for liability:

for breach of duty of loyalty to CSC and its stockholders;

for acts or omissions not in good faith or involving intentional misconduct or knowing violation of law;

131

Table of Contents

under Section 174 of the General Corporation Law of the State of Delaware regarding unlawful payment of dividends and unlawful stock repurchases or redemptions; or

for any transaction from which the director derived an improper personal benefit.

Our organizational documents provide that we will indemnify our directors and officers to the fullest extent authorized by the General Corporation Law of the State of Delaware and will advance expenses to such directors and officers upon receipt of an undertaking by such director or officer to repay such amounts if it is ultimately determined that such person is not entitled to indemnification. We will also be expressly authorized to carry directors and officers insurance for our directors, officers and employees for some liabilities. We believe that these indemnification provisions and insurance will be useful to attract and retain qualified directors and executive officers.

The limitation of liability and indemnification provisions in our organizational documents may discourage stockholders from bringing a lawsuit against directors for breach of their fiduciary duty. These provisions may also have the effect of reducing the likelihood of derivative litigation against directors and officers, even though such an action, if successful, might otherwise benefit us and our stockholders. In addition, your investment may be adversely affected to the extent that, in a class action or direct suit, we pay the costs of settlement and damage awards against directors and officers pursuant to these indemnification provisions.

There is currently no pending material litigation or proceeding involving any of our directors, officers or employees for which indemnification is sought.

Authorized but Unissued Shares. Our authorized but unissued shares of common stock and preferred stock will be available for future issuance without your approval. We may use additional shares for a variety of corporate purposes, including future public offerings to raise additional capital, corporate acquisitions and employee benefit plans. The existence of authorized but unissued shares of common stock and preferred stock could render more difficult or discourage an attempt to obtain control of CSC by means of a proxy contest, tender offer, merger or otherwise. If we issue such shares without stockholder approved and in violation of limitations imposed by the American Stock Exchange or any stock exchange on which our common stock or IDSs may then be trading, the common stock or IDSs could be delisted.

Amendment of Bylaws and Certificate of Incorporation. Our certificate of incorporation confers to our board of directors the power to adopt, amend or repeal the bylaws without a vote of our stockholders. Our certificate of incorporation generally requires the approval of a majority of the voting power of all outstanding shares of common stock entitled to vote to amend any bylaws by stockholder action or the certificate of incorporation. Notwithstanding the foregoing, only the Class B stockholders may vote, as a single class, to amend provisions of our certificate of incorporation relating to (i) an increase or decrease in the number of authorized shares of Class B common stock or (ii) changes that affect voting, dividend or redemption rights which are exclusive to the Class B common stock and do not adversely affect the dividend or voting rights of the Class A common stock. Only Class A common stockholders may vote, as a single class, to amend provisions of our certificate of incorporation in a manner that affects voting or dividend rights which are exclusive to the Class A common stock and does not adversely affect the voting, dividend or redemption rights of the Class B common stock. Any of such amendments will require the affirmative vote of the holders of a

majority of such class. Any decision to amend our certificate of incorporation to increase or decrease the number of authorized shares of any class of capital stock other than the Class B common stock requires the affirmative vote of the holders of a majority of the voting power of all the outstanding shares of the capital stock entitled to vote, voting together as a single class.

Listing

Table of Contents

We have been approved to list the shares of Class A common stock held separate and apart from IDSs, including the shares being offered hereby, on the American Stock Exchange under the trading symbol DRA. In order to meet the requirements for listing on that exchange, the underwriters will undertake to sell a minimum number of shares of Class A common stock to a minimum number of beneficial owners as

182

Table of Contents

required by that exchange. Only shares of Class A common stock held separate and apart from IDSs will trade under such symbol.

Our IDSs are separately listed for trading on the American Stock Exchange under the trading symbol DRY. In the event IDSs are separated, the shares of Class A common stock underlying such IDSs will trade under the trading symbol DRA with other shares of Class A common stock then held separate and apart from IDSs. Conversely, in the event separate shares of Class A common stock are combined with 11% notes to form IDSs, such shares of Class A common stock will cease trading under the trading symbol DRA and will trade only as part of IDSs under the trading symbol DRY for so long as IDSs are traded on the American Stock Exchange. Creation of additional IDSs may result in the delisting of Class A common stock from the American Stock Exchange by reducing the number of shares traded separately to below the minimum required amount for listing on the exchange.

Our shares of Class B common stock are not and will not be listed for trading on any exchange.

Transfer Agent and Registrar

The Bank of New York is the transfer agent and registrar for our common stock and IDSs.

133

Table of Contents

DESCRIPTION OF IDSs

We issued 18,911,532 IDSs in our initial public offering. Each IDS consists of:

one share of our Class A common stock; and

an 11% senior secured note due 2024 in a principal amount of \$6.14.

A holder of IDSs is entitled to quarterly interest payments at an annual rate of 11%, or approximately \$0.6754 per \$6.14 aggregate principal amount of 11% note per year. A holder of IDSs may also receive quarterly dividend payments on the shares of Class A common stock underlying IDSs if and to the extent dividends are declared by our board of directors. Our dividend policy currently contemplates quarterly dividend payments of approximately \$0.20615 per share of Class A common stock.

The ratio of Class A common stock to principal amount of 11% notes underlying an IDS is subject to change in the event of a stock split, recombination or reclassification of our Class A common stock. For example, if we elect to affect a two-for-one stock split, from and after the effective date of the stock split, each IDS will represent two shares of Class A common stock and the same principal amount of 11% notes as it previously represented. Likewise, if we effect a recombination or reclassification of our Class A common stock, each IDS will thereafter represent the appropriate number of shares of Class A common stock on a recombined or reclassified basis, as applicable, and the same principal amount of notes as it previously represented.

The IDSs, and the 11% notes and shares of Class A common stock underlying the IDSs, are available in book-entry form only, and a nominee of DTC is the sole registered holder of the IDSs. As a result, a beneficial owner of IDSs must rely on the procedures used by its broker or other financial institution that will maintain its book-entry position in order to receive the benefits and exercise the rights of a holder of IDSs.

Voluntary Separation and Combination

Each holder of IDSs has the right to separate its IDSs into the underlying shares of Class A common stock and 11% notes at any time.

As long as any 11% notes are outstanding, any holder of 11% notes and shares of the Class A common stock, including shares offered hereby, may, through its broker or other financial institution, at any time and from time to time prior to the fifteenth anniversary of the IPO, combine the applicable principal amount of 11% notes and the requisite number of shares of Class A common stock to form IDSs; *provided, however*, that

- (i) in the event the IDSs were automatically separated as a result of the occurrence of certain events of default under the indenture governing the 11% notes, IDSs may thereafter only be created or recombined after the related default or event of default has been cured or waived in accordance with the indenture governing the 11% notes,
- (ii) prior to the completion of the merger event, in the event the IDSs were automatically separated on a date on which both (i) our debt or debt of our subsidiaries is treated as held substantially proportionately with our equity or equity of our subsidiaries, as measured by a test in the indenture governing the 11% notes, and (ii) in general terms, the remaining payments to be made by Coinmach Corp. to us under the intercompany note are insufficient to cover the remaining payments to be made by us on the 11% notes, IDSs may thereafter only be created or recombined on or after the first to occur of the merger event and a date on which either of such tests is once again met,
- (iii) in the event the IDSs were automatically separated because of any failure to maintain a qualified securities depositary for the IDSs, IDSs may thereafter only be created or combined at such time as CSC has established a successor depositary willing and able to provide such services to CSC, and

134

Table of Contents

(iv) any holder whose ownership of shares of Class A common stock is represented by a stock certificate issued to such holder, prior to combining such shares with 11% notes in order to form IDSs, must surrender such stock certificate to the transfer agent in order that such shares be included in the global stock certificate or certificates representing the shares of Class A common stock.

Automatic Separation

All outstanding IDSs will automatically and permanently separate upon the occurrence of any of the following: (1) the 15th anniversary of IPO,

- (2) the redemption or repurchase of all of the 11% notes (provided, however, that a redemption or repurchase of a portion thereof will cause solely those IDSs associated with the 11% notes redeemed or repurchased to separate), or
- (3) the date on which all remaining principal on the 11% notes becomes due and payable. In addition, all outstanding IDSs will automatically separate upon the occurrence of any of the following:
- (1) certain events of default under the indenture governing the 11% notes, *provided* that the IDSs may generally be recombined at the holder s option upon the cure or waiver of such events of default in accordance with the indenture governing the 11% notes,
- (2) prior to the completion of the merger event, the last business day of any calendar month on which both (i) our debt or debt of our subsidiaries is treated as held substantially proportionately with our equity or equity of our subsidiaries, as measured by a test in the indenture governing the 11% notes, and (ii) in general terms, the remaining payments to be made by Coinmach Corp. to us under the intercompany note are insufficient to cover the remaining payments to be made by us on the 11% notes, *provided* that IDSs may generally be recombined at the holder s option on or after the first to occur of the merger event and any date on which we once again meet either of such tests, or
- (3) any failure to maintain a qualified securities depositary for the IDSs, *provided* that IDSs may generally be combined at the holder s option following any such failure if we are subsequently able to establish a successor depositary.

Listing

The IDSs are listed on the American Stock Exchange under the trading symbol DRY. Separation of IDSs, including in order to tender the underlying 11% notes in the Tender Offer, may result in the delisting of IDSs from the American Stock Exchange by reducing the amount of IDSs outstanding to below the minimum required amount for listing on the exchange.

135

Table of Contents

SECURITIES ELIGIBLE FOR FUTURE SALE

Future sales or the availability for sale of substantial amounts of shares of our common stock or IDSs in the public market could adversely affect prevailing market prices and could impair our ability to raise capital through future sales of our securities. Immediately following completion of this offering, we will have 29,618,170 shares of Class A common stock outstanding, or 31,224,165 shares if the underwriters—overallotment option is exercised in full. All of such shares of Class A common stock will be freely tradable without restriction or further registration under the Securities Act, unless such securities are acquired by—affiliates—as that term is defined in Rule 144 under the Securities Act. Holdings owns 24,980,445 shares of our Class B common stock, or 23,374,450 shares if the underwriters overallotment option is exercised in full and all of the net proceeds therefrom are used to repurchase shares of Class B common stock. CSC, its directors and executive officers, Holdings and GTCR-CLC, LLC have agreed not to sell or otherwise dispose of any shares of common stock for a period of 90 days after the date of this prospectus without the written consent of Merrill Lynch, Pierce, Fenner & Smith Incorporated. See—Underwriting—No Sales of Similar Securities.

We may grant equity-based incentive awards under the 2004 LTIP to eligible individuals, subject to terms, conditions and restrictions as may be established by the compensation committee of our board of directors. Shares issued pursuant to awards that are registered under an effective registration statement, other than shares issued to affiliates, will be freely tradable under the Securities Act. On January 4, 2006, the compensation committee of our board of directors awarded restricted shares of Class A common stock to certain executive officers and directors. See Management Equity-Based Incentive Plans Restricted Stock Grants under 2004 LTIP.

We may issue shares of our Class A common stock, which may or may not be in the form of IDSs, or other securities from time to time as consideration for future acquisitions and investments. In the event any such acquisition or investment is significant, the number of shares of our Class A common stock, which may or may not be in the form of IDSs, or other securities that we may issue may in turn be significant. In addition, we may also grant registration rights covering those shares of our Class A common stock and IDSs, if applicable, or other securities in connection with any such acquisitions and investments.

136

MATERIAL UNITED STATES FEDERAL INCOME TAX CONSEQUENCES

This section contains a discussion of the material U.S. federal income tax consequences as of the date hereof associated with the purchase, ownership and disposition of shares of Class A common stock by U.S. Holders (as defined below) or, as the case may be, Non-U.S. Holders (as defined below).

Except where noted, the discussion deals only with Class A common stock held as capital assets within the meaning of section 1221 of the Internal Revenue Code of 1986, as amended, or the Code. Under section 1221 of the Code, a capital asset is, generally speaking, property that you hold for investment purposes. This discussion does not, however, deal with investors that may be subject to special tax rules, such as:

dealers and traders in securities or currencies,

banks and other financial institutions,

regulated investment companies,

real estate investment trusts.

tax-exempt organizations,

insurance companies,

persons holding Class A common stock as a part of a hedging, integrated, synthetic security, conversion or constructive sale transaction or a straddle,

persons liable for alternative minimum tax,

partnerships or other pass-through entities and their investors,

S Corporations and their shareholders, or

U.S. Holders (as defined below) whose functional currency is not the U.S. dollar.

Furthermore, the discussion below is based upon provisions of the Code, the Treasury regulations promulgated thereunder and administrative and judicial interpretations thereof, all as of the date of this prospectus, and all of which are subject to repeal, revocation, modification or differing interpretations, possibly on a retroactive basis, so as to result in U.S. federal income tax consequences different from those discussed below.

The following discussion is for information purposes only and is not a substitute for careful tax planning and advice. We urge investors considering the purchase of shares of Class A common stock to consult their own tax advisors with respect to the application of the U.S. federal income and estate tax laws to their particular situations, as well as any tax consequences arising under the laws of any state, local or non-U.S. taxing jurisdiction or under any applicable tax treaty.

As used in this discussion, a U.S. Holder means a beneficial owner of Class A common stock that is for U.S. federal income tax purposes:

an individual who is a citizen or resident of the U.S.,

a corporation (or other entity taxable as a corporation for U.S. federal income tax purposes) created or organized in or under the laws of the U.S. or any political subdivision thereof, or

an estate or trust the income of which is subject to U.S. federal income taxation regardless of its source.

If a partnership or other entity or arrangement treated as a partnership for U.S. federal income tax purposes is the beneficial owner of Class A common stock, the tax treatment of a person treated as a partner of such partnership, entity or arrangement will generally depend upon the status of such person and the activities of such partnership, entity or arrangement. If you are a partnership considering the purchase of Class A common stock, we urge you to consult your own tax advisors regarding the tax treatment to you and the persons treated as your partners arising from your purchase, ownership and disposition of Class A common stock.

137

Consequences to U.S. Holders

Dividends

The gross amount of dividends paid to you will be treated as dividend income to you to the extent paid out of current or accumulated earnings and profits (as determined under U.S. federal income tax principles). Distributions to you in excess of earnings and profits will be treated first as a return of capital that reduces your tax basis in the shares, and then as capital gain. Pursuant to legislation enacted in 2003, if you are an individual, dividends that we pay to you through 2008 will be subject to tax at long-term capital gains rates (currently, up to 15%), provided certain holding period and other requirements are satisfied.

Sale or Exchange

Upon the sale, exchange or other taxable disposition of shares of our Class A common stock, you will recognize capital gain or loss in an amount equal to the difference between the portion of the proceeds allocable to your shares of Class A common stock and your tax basis in the shares of Class A common stock. Such capital gain or loss will be long-term capital gain or loss if your holding period in the Class A common stock is then more than one year. Your tax basis in the shares of Class A common stock generally will be the purchase price of the shares of Class A common stock, less any prior distributions that reduced such basis. The deductibility of capital losses is subject to limitations.

Information Reporting and Backup Withholding

In general, information reporting requirements will apply to dividends paid on Class A common stock and to the proceeds of sales of Class A common stock paid to a U.S. Holder other than certain exempt recipients (such as corporations). A backup withholding tax will apply to such payments if you fail to provide a correct taxpayer identification number or certification of exempt status or fail to report in full dividend and interest income.

Any amounts withheld under the backup withholding rules will be allowed as a refund or a credit against your U.S. federal income tax liability provided the required information is furnished to the IRS.

Consequences to Non-U.S. Holders

The following discussion applies only to Non-U.S. Holders, and assumes that no item of income, gain, deduction or loss derived by a Non-U.S. Holder with respect to Class A common stock will be at any time effectively connected with the conduct of a U.S. trade or business. A Non-U.S. Holder is a beneficial owner of Class A common stock that is, for U.S. federal income tax purposes:

a nonresident alien individual:

a foreign corporation; or

a foreign estate or trust.

However, this discussion does not address special rules that may apply to certain Non-U.S. Holders, such as: U.S. expatriates;

controlled foreign corporations;

passive foreign investment companies;

corporations that accumulate earnings to avoid U.S. federal income tax; and

Non-U.S. Holders that are engaged in the conduct of a U.S. trade or business.

These Non-U.S. Holders are urged to consult their own tax advisors to determine the U.S. federal, state, local and other tax consequences that may be relevant to them.

138

Table of Contents

Dividends

Dividends paid to you in respect of Class A common stock generally will be subject to withholding of U.S. federal income tax at a 30% rate or such lower rate as may be specified by an applicable income tax treaty. If you wish to claim the benefit of an applicable treaty rate (and avoid backup withholding as discussed below) for dividends, you will be required to:

complete IRS Form W-8BEN (or other applicable form) providing a U.S. taxpayer identification number and certifying under penalties of perjury that you are not a U.S. person and that you are entitled to the benefits of the applicable treaty, or

if the shares of our common stock are held through certain foreign intermediaries, satisfy the relevant certification requirements of applicable U.S. Treasury regulations.

Special certification and other requirements may apply to Non-U.S. Holders that are entities rather than individuals and in particular to a non-U.S. partnership or other entity or arrangement that is so treated for U.S. federal income tax purposes. In general, applicable U.S. Treasury regulations prescribe that a non-U.S. partnership or other entity or arrangement that is so treated for U.S. federal income tax purposes may only be eligible for exemption from or reductions in the rate of applicable withholding tax on dividends on Class A common stock by delivery of IRS Form W-8BEN (or other applicable form) referred to above of its partners (or persons treated for U.S. federal income tax purposes as partners of such partnership or other entity or arrangement) who qualify for an exemption or reduced rate of withholding under applicable income tax treaties. If you are a non-U.S. partnership (or other entity or arrangement treated as a partnership for U.S. federal income tax purposes) considering the purchase of Class A common stock, we urge you to consult your own tax advisor with respect to the application of these rules.

If you are eligible for a reduced rate of U.S. withholding tax pursuant to an income tax treaty, you may obtain a refund of any excess amounts withheld by filing an appropriate claim for refund with the IRS.

Sale or Exchange

You generally will not be subject to U.S. federal income tax with respect to gain recognized on a sale or other disposition of Class A common stock unless:

if you are an individual, you are present in the U.S. for 183 or more days in the taxable year of the sale or other disposition and certain other conditions are met, or

we are or have been a United States real property holding corporation for U.S. federal income tax purposes.

We believe that we are not, and have not been, and we do not anticipate becoming, a United States real property holding corporation for U.S. federal income tax purposes. However, our counsel has not rendered an opinion as to that treatment.

United States Federal Estate Tax

Shares of our common stock held by an individual Non-U.S. Holder at the time of death will be included in such holder s gross estate for U.S. federal estate tax purposes, unless an applicable estate tax treaty provides otherwise.

Information Reporting and Backup Withholding

The amount of dividends paid to you and the amount of tax, if any, withheld with respect to such payments will be reported annually to the IRS. Copies of the information returns reporting such dividends and withholding may also be made available to the tax authorities in the country in which you reside under the provisions of an applicable income tax treaty.

In general, backup withholding will be required with respect to such payments made by us or any paying agent to you, unless certification as to your non-U.S. status (on IRS form W-8BEN or other

139

Table of Contents

applicable form) has been received (and neither we nor the paying agent has actual knowledge or reason to know that you are a U.S. person).

Information reporting and, depending on the circumstances, backup withholding will apply to the proceeds of a sale of Class A common stock within the U.S. or conducted through U.S.-related financial intermediaries unless certification as to your non-U.S. status (on IRS form W-8BEN or other applicable form) has been received (and neither we nor the paying agent do not have actual knowledge or reason to know that you are a U.S. person) or you otherwise establish an exemption.

Any amounts withheld under the backup withholding rules will be allowed as a refund or a credit against your U.S. federal income tax liability, provided the required information is furnished to the IRS.

140

Table of Contents

CERTAIN ERISA CONSIDERATIONS

The following is a summary of certain considerations associated with the acquisition, holding and disposition of Class A common stock by employee benefit plans that are subject to Title I of the Employee Retirement Income Security Act of 1974, as amended, or ERISA , individual retirement accounts and other arrangements that are subject to Section 4975 of the Internal Revenue Code of 1986, as amended, or the Code, or provisions under any federal, state, local, non-U.S. or other laws or regulations that are similar to such provisions of the Code or ERISA (collectively, similar laws), and entities whose underlying assets are considered to include plan assets of such plans, accounts and arrangements (each, a plan).

This summary is based on the provisions of ERISA and the Code (and the related regulations and administrative and judicial interpretations) as of the date of this prospectus. This summary does not purport to be complete, and future legislation, court decisions, administrative regulations, rulings or administrative pronouncements could significantly modify the requirements summarized below. Any of these changes may be retroactive and may thereby apply to transactions entered into prior to the date of their enactment or release.

General Fiduciary Matters

ERISA and the Code impose certain duties on persons who are fiduciaries of a plan subject to Title I of ERISA or Section 4975 of the Code, or ERISA Plan, and prohibit certain transactions involving the assets of an ERISA Plan and its fiduciaries or other interested parties. Under ERISA and the Code, any person who exercises any discretionary authority or control over the administration of such an ERISA Plan or the management or disposition of the assets of such an ERISA Plan, or who renders investment advice for a fee or other compensation to such a plan, is generally considered to be a fiduciary of the ERISA Plan.

In considering an investment in the Class A common stock of a portion of the assets of a plan, regardless of whether such plan is an ERISA Plan, a fiduciary should determine whether the investment is in accordance with the documents and instruments governing the plan and the applicable provisions of ERISA, the Code or any similar law relating to a fiduciary s duties to the plan including, without limitation, the prudence, diversification, exclusive benefit, delegation of control and prohibited transaction provisions of ERISA, the Code and any other applicable similar laws.

Prohibited Transaction Issues

Table of Contents

Section 406 of ERISA and Section 4975 of the Code prohibit plans subject to Title I of ERISA or Section 4975 of the Code from engaging in specified transactions involving plan assets with persons or entities who are parties in interest , within the meaning of ERISA, or disqualified persons , within the meaning of Section 4975 of the Code, with respect to the plan unless an exemption to the prohibited transaction is available. A party in interest or disqualified person who engages in a non-exempt prohibited transaction may be subject to excise taxes and other penalties and liabilities under ERISA and the Code. In addition, the fiduciary of the plan that engages in such a non-exempt prohibited transaction may be subject to penalties and liabilities under ERISA and the Code.

If a plan purchases Class A common stock, the acquisition, holding and disposition of Class A common stock may constitute or result in a direct or indirect prohibited transaction under Section 406 of ERISA and/or Section 4975 of the Code if CSC is a party in interest or disqualified person with respect to the plan, unless an exemption is available. As noted above, if no exemption is available and CSC is a party in interest or disqualified person with respect to the plan, CSC may be subject to excise taxes and other penalties and liabilities under ERISA and the Code. The U.S. Department of Labor has issued prohibited transaction class exemptions, or PTCEs, that may apply to these transactions. These class exemptions include, without limitation, PTCE 84-14 respecting transactions determined by independent qualified professional asset managers, PTCE 90-1 respecting insurance company pooled separate accounts, PTCE 91-38 respecting bank collective investment funds, PTCE 95-60 respecting life insurance company

192

Table of Contents

general accounts, and PTCE 96-23 respecting transactions determined by in-house asset managers. Each of these PTCEs contains conditions and limitations on its application. Fiduciaries of plans that consider purchasing Class A common stock in reliance on any of these or any other PTCEs should carefully review the PTCE to assure it is applicable.

No prospective purchaser or transferee that is a plan or is using plan assets may acquire the Class A common stock, unless its acquisition and holding of the Class A common stock will not result in a non-exempt prohibited transaction under ERISA or the Code or any similar laws.

The foregoing discussion is general in nature and is not intended to be all-inclusive. Fiduciaries or other persons considering purchasing the Class A common stock on behalf of or with plan assets of any plan should consult with their counsel, prior to any such purchase, regarding the potential applicability of ERISA, Section 4975 of the Code and any similar laws to such investment and the availability of an applicable exemption.

142

UNDERWRITING

We intend to offer the Class A common stock through the underwriters. Merrill Lynch, Pierce, Fenner & Smith Incorporated is acting as representative of each of the underwriters named below. Merrill Lynch, Pierce, Fenner & Smith Incorporated is the sole book-running manager of this offering, Deutsche Bank Securities Inc. is acting as the lead manager, and Jefferies & Company, Inc. and SunTrust Capital Markets, Inc. are acting as co-managers. Subject to the terms and conditions set forth in the underwriting agreement between us and the underwriters, we have agreed to sell to the underwriters, and the underwriters have severally agreed to purchase from us, the respective number of shares of Class A common stock listed opposite their names below.

	Number of Shares
Underwriter	
Merrill Lynch, Pierce, Fenner & Smith	
Incorporated	4,727,988
Deutsche Bank Securities Inc.	2,626,660
Jefferies & Company, Inc.	1,575,995
SunTrust Capital Markets, Inc.	1,575,995
Oppenheimer & Co. Inc.	100,000
Susquehanna Financial Group, LLLP	100,000
Total	10.706.638

The underwriters have agreed, severally and not jointly, to purchase all of the shares of Class A common stock sold pursuant to the underwriting agreement if any of the shares of Class A common stock are purchased. If an underwriter defaults, the underwriting agreement provides that the purchase commitments of the non-defaulting underwriters may be increased or the underwriting agreement may be terminated.

We have agreed to indemnify the underwriters against certain liabilities, including liabilities under the Securities Act, or to contribute to payments the underwriters may be required to make with respect to those liabilities.

The underwriters are offering the shares of Class A common stock, subject to prior sale, when, as and if issued to and accepted by them, subject to approval of legal matters by their counsel, including the validity of the Class A common stock and other conditions contained in the underwriting agreement, such as the receipt by the underwriters of officer s certificates and legal opinions. The underwriters reserve the right to withdraw, cancel or modify offers to the public and to reject orders in whole or in part.

Commissions and Discounts

The underwriters have advised us that they propose initially to offer the shares of the Class A common stock to the public at the public offering price on the cover page of this prospectus and to dealers at that price less a concession not in excess of \$.10 per share. The underwriters may allow, and the dealers may reallow, a discount not in excess of \$.10 per share to other dealers. After the initial public offering of the Class A common stock, the public offering price, concession and discount may be changed.

The following table shows the public offering price, underwriting discount and proceeds before expenses to us. The information assumes either no exercise or full exercise by the underwriters of the overallotment option.

	Per Share	Without Option	With Option
Public offering price	\$9.00	\$96,359,742	\$110,813,697
Underwriting discount	\$.495	\$5,299,786	\$6,094,753
Proceeds, before expenses, to			
Coinmach Service Corp.	\$8.505	\$91,059,956	\$104,718,944

The expenses of this offering, not including the underwriting discount, are estimated at \$3.0 million and are payable by us.

143

Table of Contents

Overallotment Option

We have granted an option to the underwriters to purchase up to 1,605,995 additional shares of Class A common stock at the public offering price less the underwriting discount. The underwriters may exercise this option for 30 days from the date of this prospectus solely to cover any overallotments. If the underwriters exercise this option, each underwriter will be obligated, subject to the conditions contained in the underwriting agreement, to purchase a number of additional shares of Class A common stock proportionate to that underwriter s initial amount reflected in the above table.

No Sales of Similar Securities

CSC, its directors and executive officers, Holdings and GTCR-CLC, LLC have agreed, with exceptions, not to sell or transfer any IDSs or our common stock or notes for 90 days after the date of this prospectus without first obtaining the written consent of Merrill Lynch. Merrill Lynch may in its sole discretion, at any time, without notice, consent to the release of all or any portion of the securities subject to the lock up agreements. Merrill Lynch does not have any current intention to release securities subject to these lock ups. Any release of securities from the restrictions will be considered on a case-by-case basis and would be based on a number of factors at the time of any such determination. Such factors may include the timing of the proposed sale, the number of securities involved, the reason for the requested release, general market conditions, the liquidity of the trading market for the securities, and the market price of the securities. Specifically, we and these other individuals have agreed not to directly or indirectly

sell any option or contract to purchase any IDSs, common stock or notes,

purchase any option or contract to sell any IDSs, common stock or notes,

grant any option, right or warrant for the sale of any IDSs, common stock or notes,

lend or otherwise dispose of or transfer any IDSs, common stock or notes, or

enter into any swap or other agreement that transfers, in whole or in part, the economic consequence of ownership of IDSs, common stock or notes whether any such swap or transaction is to be settled by delivery of IDSs, shares, notes or other securities, in cash or otherwise.

This lockup provision applies to IDSs, common stock, notes or any similar securities or any security convertible into or exchangeable for or repayable with such securities. It also applies to IDSs, common stock, notes or any similar securities or any security convertible into such securities owned now or acquired later by the person executing the agreement or for which the person executing the agreement later acquires the power of disposition. In the event that either (x) during the last 17 days of the 90-day period referred to above, we issue an earnings release or material news or a material event relating to the Company occurs or (y) prior to the expiration of the 90-day restricted period, we announce that we will release earnings results or become aware that material news or a material event will occur during the 16-day period beginning on the last day of the 90-day restricted period, the restrictions described above shall continue to apply until the expiration of the 18-day period beginning on the issuance of the earnings release or the occurrence of the material news or material event.

Listing

The shares of Class A common stock held separate and apart from IDSs, including the shares being offered hereby, have been approved for listing on the American Stock Exchange under the trading symbol DRA. In order to meet the requirements for listing on that exchange, the underwriters will undertake to sell a minimum number of shares of Class A common stock to a minimum number of beneficial owners as required by that exchange. Only shares of Class A common stock held separate and apart from IDSs will trade under such symbol.

Our IDSs are separately listed for trading on the American Stock Exchange under the trading symbol DRY. In the event IDSs are separated, the shares of Class A common stock underlying such IDSs will trade under the trading symbol DRA with other shares of Class A common stock then held separate and apart from IDSs. Conversely, in the event separate shares of Class A common stock are

Table of Contents

combined with 11% notes to form IDSs, such shares of Class A common stock will cease trading under the trading symbol DRA and will trade only as part of IDSs under the trading symbol DRY for so long as IDSs are traded on the American Stock Exchange. Creation of additional IDSs may result in the delisting of Class A common stock from the American Stock Exchange by reducing the number of shares traded separately to below the minimum required amount for listing on the exchange.

Our shares of Class B common stock are not and will not be listed for trading on any exchange.

Offering Price Determination

Prior to this offering, there has been no public market for the separate shares of Class A common stock. The public offering price will be determined through negotiations among us and the representative. In addition to prevailing market conditions, the factors to be considered in determining the public offering price are

the market value of our outstanding IDSs;

the valuation multiples of publicly traded companies that the underwriters believe to be comparable to us,

our financial information,

the history of, and the prospects for, our company and the industry in which we compete,

an assessment of our management, its past and present operations, and the prospects for, and timing of, our future revenues,

the present state of our development, and

the above factors in relation to market values and various valuation measures of other companies engaged in activities similar to ours.

An active trading market for separate shares of Class A common stock may not develop. It is also possible that after this offering, the Class A common stock will not trade in the public market at or above the initial public offering price.

The underwriters do not expect to sell more than 5% of the Class A common stock in the aggregate to accounts over which they exercise discretionary authority.

Price Stabilization, Short Positions and Penalty Bids

Until the distribution of the Class A common stock is completed, SEC rules may limit underwriters and selling group members from bidding for and purchasing Class A common stock. However, the representative may engage in transactions that stabilize the market price of the Class A common stock, such as bids or purchases to peg, fix or maintain that price so long as stabilizing transactions do not exceed a specified maximum.

In connection with this offering, the underwriters may purchase and sell the Class A common stock in the open market. These transactions may include short sales and purchases on the open market to cover positions created by short sales and stabilizing transactions. Short sales involve the sale by the underwriters of a greater number of shares of Class A common stock than they are required to purchase in this offering. Covered short sales are sales made in an amount not greater than the underwriters—option to purchase additional Class A common stock from CSC in this offering. The underwriters may close out any covered short position by either exercising their option to purchase additional shares of Class A common stock or purchasing shares of Class A common stock in the open market. In determining the source of Class A common stock to close out the covered short position, the underwriters will consider, among other things, the price of shares of Class A common stock available for purchase in the open market as compared to the price at which they may purchase shares of Class A common stock through the overallotment option. Naked—short sales are any sales in excess of such option. The underwriters must close out any naked short position by purchasing shares of Class A common stock in the open market. A naked short position is more likely to

be created if the underwriters are concerned that there may be downward pressure on the price of the Class A common stock in the open market after pricing

145

Table of Contents

that could adversely affect investors who purchase in this offering. Stabilizing transactions consist of various bids for or purchases of shares of Class A common stock made by the underwriters in the open market prior to the completion of this offering.

Similar to other purchase transactions, the underwriters purchases to cover the syndicate short sales may have the effect of raising or maintaining the market price of our Class A common stock or preventing or retarding a decline in the market price of our Class A common stock. As a result, the price of our Class A common stock may be higher than the price that might otherwise exist in the open market.

The representative may also impose a penalty bid on underwriters and selling group members. This means that if the representative purchases shares of Class A common stock in the open market to reduce the underwriters—short position or to stabilize the price of the Class A common stock, it may reclaim the amount of the selling concession from the underwriters and selling group members who sold those shares of Class A common stock. The imposition of a penalty bid may also affect the price of the shares of Class A common stock in that it discourages resales of those shares of Class A common stock.

Neither we nor any of the underwriters makes any representation or prediction as to the direction or magnitude of any effect that the transactions described above may have on the price of shares of Class A common stock. In addition, neither we nor any of the underwriters makes any representation that the representative will engage in these transactions or that these transactions, once commenced, will not be discontinued without notice.

Electronic Offer, Sale and Distribution of Class A Common Stock

Merrill Lynch will be facilitating Internet distribution for this offering to certain of its Internet subscription customers. Merrill Lynch intends to allocate a limited number of shares of Class A common stock for sale to its online brokerage customers. An electronic prospectus is available on the Internet web site maintained by Merrill Lynch. Other than the prospectus in electronic format, the information on the Merrill Lynch Web site is not intended to be part of this prospectus.

Other Relationships

Some of the underwriters and their affiliates have engaged in, and may in the future engage in, investment banking and other commercial dealings in the ordinary course of dealing with us. They have received, and expect to receive, customary fees and commissions for these transactions. Affiliates of Deutsche Bank Securities Inc. acted as joint bookrunners/arrangers in connection with, and are the administrative agent, the collateral agent and a lender under, the amended and restated credit facility. Jefferies & Company, Inc. is acting as dealer manager and solicitation agent in connection with the Tender Offer, for which it expects to receive customary fees. In addition, Jefferies & Company, Inc. beneficially owns some Class C Preferred Units and common stock of Coinmach Holdings, LLC which, in turn, beneficially owns our Class B common stock, some of which may be repurchased with the proceeds of the underwriters overallotment option if it is exercised.

LEGAL MATTERS

The validity of the issuance of the Class A common stock offered hereby will be passed upon for us by Mayer, Brown, Rowe & Maw LLP, and New York, New York. Certain legal matters relating to this offering will be passed upon for the underwriters by Cahill Gordon & Reindel llp, New York, New York. Two members of Mayer, Brown, Rowe & Maw LLP own approximately 1,035,000 common units of Holdings as of September 30, 2005.

EXPERTS

The consolidated financial statements and schedules of Coinmach Service Corp. and Subsidiaries, Coinmach Laundry Corporation and Subsidiaries and of Coinmach Corporation and Subsidiaries at March 31, 2005 and 2004 and for each of the three years in the period ended March 31, 2005, appearing in this prospectus and related registration statement have been audited by Ernst & Young LLP, independent registered public accounting firm, as set forth in their reports thereon appearing elsewhere

146

Table of Contents

herein, and are included in reliance upon such reports given on the authority of such firm as experts in accounting and auditing.

WHERE YOU CAN FIND MORE INFORMATION

We have filed a registration statement on Form S-1 with the SEC regarding this offering. This prospectus, which is part of the registration statement, does not contain all of the information included in the registration statement, and you should refer to the registration statement and its exhibits to read that information. References in this prospectus to any of our contracts or other documents are not necessarily complete, and you should refer to the exhibits attached to the registration statement for copies of the actual contract or document. We are subject to the informational reporting requirements of the Exchange Act of 1934 and, under that Act, we file reports, proxy statements and other information with the SEC. You may read and copy the registration statement, the related exhibits and the reports, proxy statements and other information we file with the SEC at the SEC s public reference facilities maintained by the SEC at Judiciary Plaza, 450 Fifth Street, N.W., Washington, D.C. 20549. You can also request copies of those documents, upon payment of a duplicating fee, by writing to the SEC. Please call the SEC at 1-800-SEC-0330 for further information on the operation of the public reference rooms. The SEC also maintains an Internet site that contains reports, proxy and information statements and other information regarding issuers that file with the SEC, including CSC. The site s internet address is www.sec.gov.

147

Table of Contents

Index to Consolidated Financial Statements and Schedules

Coinmach Service Corp. and Subsidiaries	
Report of Independent Registered Public Accounting Firm	F-3
As of March 31, 2005 and March 31, 2004:	
Consolidated Balance Sheets	F-4
For the years ended March 31, 2005, March 31, 2004 and March 31, 2003:	
Consolidated Statements of Operations	F-5
Consolidated Statements of Stockholders (Deficit) Equity	F-6
Consolidated Statements of Cash Flows	F-7
Notes to Consolidated Financial Statements	F-9
Schedule II Valuation and Qualifying Accounts:	
For the years ended March 31, 2005, March 31, 2004 and March 31, 2003	F-40
Financial Information:	
As of September 30, 2005:	
Condensed Consolidated Balance Sheet (Unaudited)	F-41
For the six months ended September 30, 2005 and September 30, 2004:	
Condensed Consolidated Statements of Operations (Unaudited)	F-42
Condensed Consolidated Statements of Cash Flows (Unaudited)	F-43
Notes to Condensed Consolidated Financial Statements (Unaudited)	F-44
Coinmach Laundry Corporation and Subsidiaries	Б.66
Report of Independent Registered Public Accounting Firm	F-66
As of March 31, 2005 and March 31, 2004:	F 65
Consolidated Balance Sheets	F-67
For the years ended March 31, 2005, March 31, 2004 and March 31, 2003:	T (0
Consolidated Statements of Operations	F-68
Consolidated Statements of Stockholders Deficit	F-69
Consolidated Statements of Cash Flows	F-70
Notes to Consolidated Financial Statements	F-71
Schedule I Condensed Financial Information:	
As of March 31, 2005 and March 31, 2004:	
<u>Condensed Balance Sheets</u>	F-91
For the years March 31, 2005, March 31, 2004 and March 31, 2003	
Condensed Statements of Operations	F-92
Condensed Statements of Cash Flows	F-93
Notes to Condensed Financial Statements	F-94
Schedule II Valuation and Qualifying Accounts:	
For the years ended March 31, 2005, March 31, 2004 and March 31, 2003	F-97
Financial Information:	
As of September 30, 2005:	
Condensed Consolidated Balance Sheet (Unaudited)	F-98
For the six months ended September 30, 2005 and September 30, 2004:	
Condensed Consolidated Statements of Operations and Accumulated Deficit (Unaudited)	F-99
Consolidated Statements of Cash Flows (Unaudited)	F-100
Notes to Consolidated Financial Statements (Unaudited)	F-101
F-1	

Table of Contents

Coinmach Corporation and Subsidiaries	
Report of Independent Registered Public Accounting Firm	F-113
As of March 31, 2005 and March 31, 2004:	
Consolidated Balance Sheets	F-114
For the years ended March 31, 2005, March 31, 2004 and March 31, 2003:	
Consolidated Statements of Operations	F-115
Consolidated Statements of Stockholder s Equity	F-116
Consolidated Statements of Cash Flows	F-117
Notes to Consolidated Financial Statements	F-118
Schedule II Valuation and Qualifying Accounts:	
For the years ended March 31, 2005, March 31, 2004 and March 31, 2003	F-142
Financial Information:	
As of September 30, 2005:	
Condensed Consolidated Balance Sheet (Unaudited)	F-143
For the six months ended September 30, 2005 and September 30, 2004	
Condensed Consolidated Statements of Operations and Accumulated Deficit (Unaudited)	F-144
Condensed Consolidated Statements of Cash Flows (Unaudited)	F-145
Notes to Condensed Consolidated Financial Statements (Unaudited)	F-146
F-2	

Table of Contents

Report of Independent Registered Public Accounting Firm

To the Board of Directors of Coinmach Service Corp.

We have audited the accompanying consolidated balance sheets of Coinmach Service Corp. and Subsidiaries (the (the Company) as of March 31, 2005 and March 31, 2004, and the related consolidated statements of operations, stockholders equity, and cash flows for each of the three years in the period ended March 31, 2005. Our audits also included the financial statement schedule listed in the Index. These financial statements and schedule are the responsibility of the Company s management. Our responsibility is to express an opinion on these financial statements and schedule based on our audits.

We conducted our audits in accordance with the standards of the Public Company Accounting Oversight Board (United States). Those standards require that we plan and perform the audit to obtain reasonable assurance about whether the financial statements are free of material misstatement. We were not engaged to perform an audit of the Company s internal control over financial reporting. Our audits included consideration of internal control over financial reporting as a basis for designing audit procedures that are appropriate in the circumstances, but not for the purpose of expressing an opinion on the effectiveness of the Company s internal control over financial reporting. Accordingly, we express no such opinion. An audit also includes examining, on a test basis, evidence supporting the amounts and disclosures in the financial statements, assessing the accounting principles used and significant estimates made by management and evaluating the overall financial statement presentation. We believe that our audits provide a reasonable basis for our opinion.

In our opinion, the financial statements referred to above present fairly, in all material respects, the consolidated financial position of Coinmach Service Corp. and Subsidiaries at March 31, 2005 and March 31, 2004, and the consolidated results of their operations and their cash flows for each of the three years in the period ended March 31, 2005, in conformity with U.S. generally accepted accounting principles. Also, in our opinion, the related financial statement schedule, when considered in relation to the basic consolidated financial statements taken as a whole, presents fairly in all material respects the information set forth therein.

As discussed in Note 7 to the consolidated financial statements, effective April 1, 2003, the Company adopted Statement of Financial Accounting Standards No. 150, Accounting for Certain Financial Instruments with Characteristics of both Liabilities and Equity.

/s/ ERNST & YOUNG LLP

New York, New York May 24, 2005, except for Note 15 as to which the date is December 19, 2005

F-3

Coinmach Service Corp. and Subsidiaries Consolidated Balance Sheets

March 31,

2005 2004

(In thousands except share data)

snare data)							
ASSETS							
Current assets:							
Cash and cash equivalents	\$ 57,271	\$ 31,620					
Receivables, less allowance of \$3,794 and \$2,892	6,486	6,207					
Inventories	12,432	11,508					
Assets held for sale	2,475	2,560					
Prepaid expenses	4,994	5,097					
Interest rate swap asset	832						
Other current assets	2,625	1,974					
Total current assets	87,115	58,966					
Advance location payments	72,222	73,253					
Property, equipment and leasehold improvements:							
Laundry equipment and fixtures	526,158	479,781					
Land, building and improvements	34,729	30,053					
Trucks and other vehicles	32,507	27,590					
	593,394	537,424					
Less accumulated depreciation and amortization	(329,130)	(253,736)					
•	, , ,	, ,					
Net property, equipment and leasehold improvements	264,264	283,688					
Contract rights, net of accumulated amortization of \$100,975 and							
\$87,139	309,698	323,152					
Goodwill	204,780	204,780					
Other assets	18,597	15,669					
	,	,					
Total assets	\$ 956,676	\$ 959,508					

LIABILITIES AND STOCKHOLDERS	EQUITY (DEFICIT)	
Current liabilities:		
Accounts payable	\$ 22,536	\$ 20,385
Accrued expenses	11,447	8,421
Accrued rental payments	30,029	31,855
Accrued interest	9,512	7,549
Interest rate swap liability		3,597
Current portion of long-term debt	17,704	9,149
Total current liabilities	91,228	80,956
Deferred income taxes	65,546	73,775

Edgar Filing: COINMACH SERVICE CORP - Form 424B1

Long-term debt	690,687	708,482
Redeemable preferred stock \$2.5 million par value; 82 shares authorized; 74.89 shares issued and outstanding (liquidation preference		
of \$265,914 at March 31, 2004)		265,914
Total liabilities	847,461	1,129,127
Stockholders equity (deficit):		
Class A Common Stock \$0.01 par value; 100,000,000 shares		
authorized, 18,911,532 shares issued and outstanding	189	
Class B Common Stock \$0.01 par value; 100,000,000 shares		
authorized; 24,980,445 shares issued and outstanding	250	
Common stock \$2.50 par value; 76,000 shares authorized;		
66,825.83 shares issued and outstanding at March 31, 2004		167
Capital in excess of par value	319,038	5,022
Carryover basis adjustment	(7,988)	(7,988)
Accumulated other comprehensive income (loss), net of tax	492	(2,006)
Accumulated deficit	(202,754)	(164,728)
Deferred compensation	(12)	(86)
Total stockholders equity (deficit)	109,215	(169,619)
Total liabilities and stockholders equity (deficit)	\$ 956,676	\$ 959,508

See accompanying notes.

F-4

Coinmach Service Corp. and Subsidiaries Consolidated Statements of Operations

Year Ended March 31,

Clin thousands except share data) Revenues \$538,604 \$531,088 \$535,179 Costs and expenses:
Costs and expenses: Laundry operating expenses (exclusive of depreciation and amortization and amortization of advance location payments) General and administrative (including stock-based compensation expense of \$74, \$176 and \$338, respectively Periodic provision for income taxes: Current Page 10 Amortization of advance location payments Periodic
Laundry operating expenses (exclusive of depreciation and amortization and amortization of advance location payments) 367,974 365,709 366,539 General and administrative (including stock-based compensation expense of \$74, \$176 and \$338, respectively 9,694 9,460 9,568 Depreciation and amortization 76,431 72,529 67,161 Amortization of advance location payments 19,578 20,576 21,214 Amortization of intangibles 14,431 15,472 15,803 Other items, net 855 230 (454) Operating income 49,641 47,112 55,348 Interest expense 58,572 57,377 58,167 Interest expense escrow interest 941 Transaction costs 17,389 Loss before income taxes (45,491) (34,979) (2,819) (Benefit) provision for income taxes: Current 105 397
depreciation and amortization of advance location payments) 367,974 365,709 366,539 General and administrative (including stock-based compensation expense of \$74, \$176 and \$338, respectively 9,694 9,460 9,568 Depreciation and amortization 76,431 72,529 67,161 Amortization of advance location payments 19,578 20,576 21,214 Amortization of intangibles 14,431 15,472 15,803 Other items, net 855 230 (454) Operating income 49,641 47,112 55,348 Interest expense 58,572 57,377 58,167 Interest expense escrow interest syense escrow interest 18,230 24,714 Interest expense escrow interest 941 77,389 Loss before income taxes (45,491) (34,979) (2,819) (Benefit) provision for income taxes: Current 105 397
of advance location payments) 367,974 365,709 366,539 General and administrative (including stock-based compensation expense of \$74, \$176 and \$338, respectively 9,694 9,460 9,568 Depreciation and amortization 76,431 72,529 67,161 Amortization of advance location payments 19,578 20,576 21,214 Amortization of intangibles 14,431 15,472 15,803 Other items, net 855 230 (454) Operating income 49,641 47,112 55,348 Interest expense 58,572 57,377 58,167 Interest expense escrow interest on cash preferred stock dividends 18,230 24,714 Interest expense escrow interest 941 17,389 Loss before income taxes (45,491) (34,979) (2,819) (Benefit) provision for income taxes: Current 105 397
General and administrative (including stock-based compensation expense of \$74, \$176 and \$338, respectively 9,694 9,460 9,568 Depreciation and amortization 76,431 72,529 67,161 Amortization of advance location payments 19,578 20,576 21,214 Amortization of intangibles 14,431 15,472 15,803 Other items, net 855 230 (454) Operating income 49,641 47,112 55,348 Interest expense 58,572 57,377 58,167 Interest expense non cash preferred stock dividends 18,230 24,714 Interest expense escrow interest 941 Transaction costs 17,389 Loss before income taxes (45,491) (34,979) (2,819) (Benefit) provision for income taxes: Current 105 397
stock-based compensation expense of \$74, \$176 and \$338, respectively 9,694 9,460 9,568 Depreciation and amortization 76,431 72,529 67,161 Amortization of advance location payments 19,578 20,576 21,214 Amortization of intangibles 14,431 15,472 15,803 Other items, net 855 230 (454) Operating income 49,641 47,112 55,348 Interest expense 58,572 57,377 58,167 Interest expense non cash preferred stock dividends 18,230 24,714 Interest expense escrow interest 941 Transaction costs 17,389 Loss before income taxes (45,491) (34,979) (2,819) (Benefit) provision for income taxes: Current 105 397
\$176 and \$338, respectively 9,694 9,460 9,568 Depreciation and amortization 76,431 72,529 67,161 Amortization of advance location payments 19,578 20,576 21,214 Amortization of intangibles 14,431 15,472 15,803 Other items, net 855 230 (454) 488,963 483,976 479,831 Operating income 49,641 47,112 55,348 Interest expense non cash preferred stock dividends 18,230 24,714 Interest expense escrow interest 941 Transaction costs 17,389 Loss before income taxes (45,491) (34,979) (2,819) (Benefit) provision for income taxes: Current 105 397
Depreciation and amortization 76,431 72,529 67,161 Amortization of advance location payments 19,578 20,576 21,214 Amortization of intangibles 14,431 15,472 15,803 Other items, net 855 230 (454) Operating income 488,963 483,976 479,831 Operating income 49,641 47,112 55,348 Interest expense 58,572 57,377 58,167 Interest expense non cash preferred stock 324,714 47,112 47,114 47,112 47,114 47,112 47,114 47,114 47,114 47,114
Amortization of advance location payments 19,578 20,576 21,214 Amortization of intangibles 14,431 15,472 15,803 Other items, net 855 230 (454) 488,963 483,976 479,831 Operating income 49,641 47,112 55,348 Interest expense 58,572 57,377 58,167 Interest expense non cash preferred stock dividends 18,230 24,714 Interest expense escrow interest 941 Transaction costs 17,389 Loss before income taxes (45,491) (34,979) (2,819) (Benefit) provision for income taxes: Current 105 397
Amortization of intangibles 14,431 15,472 15,803 Other items, net 855 230 (454) 488,963 483,976 479,831 Operating income 49,641 47,112 55,348 Interest expense 58,572 57,377 58,167 Interest expense non cash preferred stock dividends 18,230 24,714 Interest expense escrow interest 941 77,389 Loss before income taxes (45,491) (34,979) (2,819) (Benefit) provision for income taxes: Current 105 397
Other items, net 855 230 (454) 488,963 483,976 479,831 Operating income 49,641 47,112 55,348 Interest expense 58,572 57,377 58,167 Interest expense non cash preferred stock dividends 18,230 24,714 Interest expense escrow interest 941 77 Transaction costs 17,389 Loss before income taxes (45,491) (34,979) (2,819) (Benefit) provision for income taxes: Current 105 397
A88,963
Operating income 49,641 47,112 55,348 Interest expense 58,572 57,377 58,167 Interest expense non cash preferred stock dividends 18,230 24,714 Interest expense escrow interest 941 Transaction costs 17,389 Loss before income taxes (45,491) (34,979) (2,819) (Benefit) provision for income taxes: Current 105 397
Operating income 49,641 47,112 55,348 Interest expense 58,572 57,377 58,167 Interest expense non cash preferred stock dividends 18,230 24,714 Interest expense escrow interest 941 Transaction costs 17,389 Loss before income taxes (45,491) (34,979) (2,819) (Benefit) provision for income taxes: Current 105 397
Interest expense 58,572 57,377 58,167 Interest expense non cash preferred stock dividends 18,230 24,714 Interest expense escrow interest 941 Transaction costs 17,389 Loss before income taxes (45,491) (34,979) (2,819) (Benefit) provision for income taxes: Current 105 397
Interest expense 58,572 57,377 58,167 Interest expense non cash preferred stock dividends 18,230 24,714 Interest expense escrow interest 941 Transaction costs 17,389 Loss before income taxes (45,491) (34,979) (2,819) (Benefit) provision for income taxes: Current 105 397
Interest expense non cash preferred stock dividends 18,230 24,714 Interest expense escrow interest 941 Transaction costs 17,389 Loss before income taxes (45,491) (34,979) (2,819) (Benefit) provision for income taxes: Current 105 397
dividends 18,230 24,714 Interest expense escrow interest 941 Transaction costs 17,389 Loss before income taxes (45,491) (34,979) (2,819) (Benefit) provision for income taxes: Current 105 397
Interest expense escrow interest 941 Transaction costs 17,389 Loss before income taxes (45,491) (34,979) (2,819) (Benefit) provision for income taxes: Current 105 397
Transaction costs 17,389 Loss before income taxes (45,491) (34,979) (2,819) (Benefit) provision for income taxes: Current 105 397
Loss before income taxes (45,491) (34,979) (2,819) (Benefit) provision for income taxes: Current 105 397
(Benefit) provision for income taxes: Current 105 397
(Benefit) provision for income taxes: Current 105 397
Current 105 397
Current 105 397
(10,100) (3,733) (10)
(10,166) $(3,648)$ 381
(10,100) (3,010)
Net loss (35,325) (31,331) (3,200)
Preferred Stock dividends (20,838)
(=0,000)
Net loss attributable to common stockholders \$ (35,325) \$ (31,331) \$ (24,038)
Net loss attributable to common stockholders per
common share:
Basic and diluted distributed earnings:
Class A Common Stock \$ 0.09 \$
Class B Common Stock \$ 0.04 \$
Basic and diluted net loss:

Edgar Filing: COINMACH SERVICE CORP - Form 424B1

Class A Common Stock	\$	(1.13)	\$		\$	
Class B Common Stock	\$	(1.18)	\$	(1.25)	\$	(0.96)
Weighted average common stock outstanding:						
Class A Common Stock	6,	255,661				
Class B Common Stock	24,	980,445	24,	980,445	24,	980,445
Pro-forma basic and diluted net loss:						
Class A Common Stock	\$	(0.78)				
Class B Common Stock	\$	(0.83)				
Pro-forma weighted average common stock						
outstanding:						
Class A Common Stick	18,	911,532				
Class B Common Stock	24,	980,445				

See accompanying notes.

F-5

Coinmach Service Corp. and Subsidiaries Consolidated Statements of Stockholders (Deficit) Equity

	Class A	Class B		Capital in	Carryovei	Accumulated Other	ì		Total
	Commod	Commor	Common	Excess of	Basis C	Comprehensi Income	ve Accumulated	Deferred	Stockholders
	Stock	Stock	Stock	Par	Adjustmen	nt (Loss), Net of Tax	Deficit Co	ompensatio	on (Deficit) Equity
						(In tho	ousands)		
Balance March 31, 2002	\$	\$	\$ 167	\$ 4,037	\$(7,988)	\$	\$(109,359)	\$ (600)	\$(133,743)
Common stock retired		Ψ	Ψ 107	(10)		Ψ	ф (10),ee))	φ (000)	(10)
Comprehensive loss:	e								
Net loss Loss on derivative instruments, net of income							(3,200)		(3,200)
tax of \$1,338						(2,007)			(2,007)
Total comprehensive loss									(5,207)
Capital contribution				1,000					1,000
Dividends on preferred stock							(20,838)		(20,838)
Stock-based compensation								338	338
Balance, March 31,									
2003 Common stock			167	5,027	(7,988)	(2,007)	(133,397)	(262)	(138,460)
retired				(5))				(5)
Comprehensive loss:	2								
Net loss Gain on derivative instruments						1	(31,331)		(31,331)
Total comprehensive									(31,330)

Edgar Filing: COINMACH SERVICE CORP - Form 424B1

loss									
Stock-based compensation								176	176
Balance, March 31, 2004			167	5,022	(7,988)	(2,006)	(164,728)	(86)	(169,619)
Issuance of common stock (net of issuance costs	100								
of \$12,479) Exchange of	189			129,169					129,358
preferred and common stock for Class B Common									
Stock		250	(167)	184,847					184,930
Comprehensive loss:									
Net loss Gain on derivative instruments,							(35,325)		(35,325)
net of income tax of \$1,971						2,498			2,498
Total comprehensive									(22.025)
loss Dividends							(2,701)		(32,827) (2,701)
Stock-based compensation							(): - '	74	74
Balance March 31, 2005	\$ 189	\$ 250	\$	\$319,038	\$(7,988)	\$ 492	\$(202,754)	\$ (12)	\$ 109,215
_000	¥ 107	¥ 2 00	Ψ	+ C 1 > , C C C	+ (,,,,,,,,,,)	¥ 1/2	+ (===,, = ·)	Ψ (1-)	7 207,210
				See acco	ompanying n	otes.			
					F-6				

Coinmach Service Corp. and Subsidiaries Consolidated Statements of Cash Flows

Year Ended March 31,

	2005	2004	2003
		(In thousands)	
Operating activities			
Net loss	\$ (35,325)	\$(31,331)	\$ (3,200)
Adjustments to reconcile net loss to net cash provided by			
operating activities:			
Depreciation and amortization	76,431	72,529	67,161
Amortization of advance location payments	19,578	20,576	21,214
Amortization of intangibles	14,431	15,472	15,803
Interest expense preferred stock	18,230	24,714	
Gain on sale of investment and equipment	(557)	(1,232)	(3,532)
Deferred income taxes	(10,166)	(3,753)	(16)
Amortization of deferred issue costs	2,326	2,414	2,439
Premium on redemption of 9% Senior Notes	11,295		
Write-off of deferred issue costs	3,475		
Stock based compensation	74	176	338
Change in operating assets and liabilities, net of businesses			
acquired:			
Other assets	968	(1,384)	126
Receivables, net	(279)	4,246	1,430
Inventories and prepaid expenses	(702)	2,247	(1,214)
Accounts payable and accrued expenses, net	3,256	(7,077)	2,797
Accrued interest	1,963	(545)	554
		· · ·	
Net cash provided by operating activities	104,998	97,052	103,900
1 7 1		•	·
Investing activities			
Additions to property, equipment and leasehold improvements	(53,444)	(65,460)	(66,238)
Advance location payments to location owners	(18,051)	(21,272)	(20,447)
Additions to net assets related to acquisitions of businesses	(628)	(3,615)	(1,976)
Proceeds from sale of investment	277	1,022	6,585
Proceeds from sale of property and equipment	919	876	746
Net cash used in investing activities	(70,927)	(88,449)	(81,330)
	, ,		, ,

F-7

Coinmach Service Corp. and Subsidiaries Consolidated Statements of Cash Flows

Year Ended March 31,

	2005	2004	2003
		(In thousands)	
Financing activities			
Proceeds from issuance of IDSs	\$ 257,983	\$	\$
Proceeds from issuance of third party senior secured notes	20,000		
Proceeds from credit facility		8,700	18,000
Repayments under credit facility	(19,830)	(9,613)	(36,750)
Redemption of 9% Senior Notes	(125,500)		
Payment of premium on 9% Senior Notes	(11,295)		
IDS and third party senior secured notes issuance costs	(23,643)		
Principal payments on capitalized lease obligations	(4,331)	(3,995)	(3,981)
Borrowings (repayments) from bank and other borrowings	105	498	(266)
Cash dividends paid	(2,701)		
Redemption of preferred stock	(99,208)		
Receivables from stockholders		(1)	35
Net cash used in financing activities	(8,420)	(4,411)	(22,962)
Net increase (decrease) in cash and cash equivalents	25,651	4,192	(392)
Cash and cash equivalents, beginning of year	31,620	27,428	27,820
Cash and cash equivalents, end of year	\$ 57,271	\$31,620	\$ 27,428
Supplemental disclosure of cash flow information			
Interest paid	\$ 55,224	\$55,614	\$ 55,300
Income taxes paid	\$ 301	\$ 158	\$ 475
Noncash investing and financing activities			
Acquisition of fixed assets through capital leases	\$ 4,199	\$ 3,929	\$ 3,554

See accompanying notes.

F-8

COINMACH SERVICE CORP. AND SUBSIDIARIES NOTES TO CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS

1. Basis of Presentation

The consolidated financial statements include the accounts of Coinmach Service Corp., a Delaware corporation (CSC), and its subsidiaries, which includes Coinmach Corporation (Coinmach). Intercompany profits, transactions and balances have been eliminated in consolidation. CSC was incorporated on December 23, 2003 as a wholly-owned subsidiary of Coinmach Holdings, LLC (Holdings). Holdings, a Delaware limited liability company, was formed on November 15, 2002. Unless otherwise specified herein, references to the Company shall mean Coinmach Service Corp. and its subsidiaries.

CSC had no operating activity from the date of its incorporation through November 24, 2004. Holdings and its other subsidiaries had agreed to fund CSC s ongoing operations through the date of its initial public offering of Income Deposit Securities (IDSs). The Board of Directors of CSC authorized the filing of a registration statement on Form S-1 with the Securities and Exchange Commission for the offering of IDSs (each IDS consisting of one share of Class A Common Stock, par value \$0.01 per share (the Class A Common Stock) and an 11% Senior Secured Note due 2024 in a principal amount of \$6.14) and a contemporaneous offering of 11% Senior Secured Notes due 2024 (together with the 11% Senior Secured Notes underlying IDSs, the 11% Senior Secured Notes) separate and apart from the IDSs. In connection with the offering and certain corporate reorganization transactions, Coinmach Laundry Corporation (CLC or Laundry Corp.), a wholly owned subsidiary of Holdings, became a direct wholly owned subsidiary of CSC.

The offerings and related transactions and use of proceeds therefrom are referred to herein collectively as the IDS Transactions. The corporate reorganization transactions were recorded by CSC at carryover basis. Accordingly, the accompanying financial statements include the accounts of CLC and its subsidiaries as if they had been wholly-owned by CSC as of the beginning of the earliest period reported. All significant intercompany accounts and transactions have been eliminated.

CLC and its wholly owned subsidiaries are providers of outsourced laundry equipment services for multi-family housing properties in North America. The Company's core business (which the Company refers to as the route business) involves leasing laundry rooms from building owners and property management companies, installing and servicing laundry equipment, collecting revenues generated from laundry machines and operating retail laundromats located throughout Texas and Arizona. Through Appliance Warehouse of America, Inc. (AWA), a Delaware corporation jointly-owned by the Company and Coinmach, a wholly-owned subsidiary of CLC, the Company rents laundry machines and other household appliances to property owners, managers of multi-family housing properties, and to a lesser extent, individuals and corporate relocation entities. Super Laundry Equipment Corp. (Super Laundry), a wholly-owned subsidiary of Coinmach, constructs, designs and retrofits laundromats and distributes laundromat equipment.

During November 2004 and December 2004, CSC completed its initial public offering of 18,911,532 IDSs (578,199 of which were issued in connection with the exercise of an over-allotment option on December 21, 2004 by the underwriters in such offering) at an offering price of \$13.64 per IDS (which included 18,911,532 underlying shares of Class A Common Stock and approximately \$116.1 million aggregate principal amount of underlying 11% Senior Secured Notes) and a concurrent offering of \$20 million of 11% Senior Secured Notes which were sold separate and apart from the IDSs. In connection with the offerings and certain related corporate reorganization transactions, Holdings exchanged its CLC capital stock and all of its shares of common stock of AWA for 24,980,445 shares of Class B Common Stock, par value \$0.01 per share, of CSC (the Class B Common Stock). Pursuant to these transactions, Class B Common Stock of CSC became owned by Holdings.

F-9

COINMACH SERVICE CORP. AND SUBSIDIARIES NOTES TO CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (Continued)

Based on U.S. generally accepted accounting principles, the proceeds of the IDS offering and the offering of the separate 11% Senior Secured Notes were allocated to the shares of Class A Common Stock and the underlying 11% Senior Secured Notes based on their respective relative fair values. The price paid for the IDSs was equivalent to the fair value of \$7.50 per share of Class A Common Stock and \$6.14 in a principal amount of a 11% Senior Secured Note due 2024 underlying the IDS, and the fair value of the separate notes was equivalent to their face value.

Pursuant to CSC s certificate of incorporation, (i) on all matters for which a vote of CSC stockholders is required, each holder of shares of Class A Common Stock is entitled to one vote per share and (ii) only Class A common stockholders may vote, as a single class, to amend provisions of our certificate of incorporation in a manner that adversely affects voting and dividend rights which are exclusive to the Class A Common Stock and does not materially adversely affect the voting, dividend or redemption rights of the Class B Common Stock, and any such amendment will require the affirmative vote of the holders of a majority of such class.

In addition, on all matters for which a vote of CSC stockholders is required, each holder of Class B Common Stock is initially entitled to two votes per share. However, if at any time Holdings and certain permitted transferees collectively own less than 25% in the aggregate of our then outstanding shares of Class A Common Stock and Class B Common Stock (subject to adjustment in the event of any split, reclassification, combination or similar adjustments in shares of CSC common stock), at such time, and at all times thereafter, all holders of Class B Common Stock shall only be entitled to one vote per share on all matters for which a vote of CSC stockholders is required. The dividend and redemption rights of Class B common stockholders and their exclusive right to vote on the amendment of certain provisions of our certificate of incorporation would not be affected by such event. Only the Class B stockholders may vote, as a single class, to amend provisions of our certificate of incorporation relating to (i) an increase or decrease in the number of authorized shares of Class B Common Stock or (ii) changes that affect voting, dividend or redemption rights which are exclusive to the Class B Common Stock and do not materially adversely affect the dividend or voting rights of the Class A Common Stock. Any such amendment will require the vote of the holders of a majority of all the outstanding shares of Class B Common Stock.

Payment of dividends on all classes of CSC common stock are not cumulative. Therefore, prior to paying any dividend on the Class A Common Stock or Class B Common Stock, CSC will not be required to first pay any previously declared but not paid dividend on the Class A Common Stock or any previously declared but not paid dividend on the Class B Common Stock.

CSC intends to pay dividends on its Class A Common Stock on each March 1, June 1, September 1 and December 1 to holders of record as of the preceding February 25, May 25, August 25 and November 25, respectively, in each case with respect to the immediately preceding fiscal quarter, except for the dividends paid on March 1, 2005, which were payable for the period from November 24, 2004 (the closing of the offering) to December 31, 2004. CSC also intends to pay dividends on its Class B Common Stock on each June 1 to holders of record as of the preceding May 25 with respect to the immediately preceding fiscal year, subject to certain limitations and exceptions with respect to such dividends, if any, payable on March 1, 2005 and June 1, 2006. The payment of dividends by CSC on its common stock is subject to the sole discretion of the Board of Directors of CSC, various limitations imposed by the certificate of incorporation of CSC and the debt agreements of CSC and Coinmach, and applicable law.

Interest on the 11% Senior Secured Notes accrues at the rate of 11% per annum and is payable quarterly, in arrears, in cash on each March 1, June 1, September 1 and December 1, commencing on March 1, 2005 (which payment constituted interest accrued from November 24, 2004 through December 31, 2004), to the holders of record at the close of business on the February 25, May 25, August 25 and November 25, respectively, immediately preceding the applicable interest payment date.

F-10

COINMACH SERVICE CORP. AND SUBSIDIARIES NOTES TO CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (Continued)

Net proceeds from the offerings and related transactions were approximately \$254.3 million after expenses including underwriting discounts and commissions. The net proceeds were used to (i) redeem a portion of the 9% senior notes due 2010 of Coinmach (the 9% Senior Notes) in an aggregate principal amount of \$125.5 million (plus approximately \$4.5 million of accrued interest and approximately \$11.3 million of related redemption premium), which notes were redeemed on December 24, 2004, (ii) repay approximately \$15.5 million of outstanding term loans under Coinmach s senior secured credit facility (the Senior Secured Credit Facility) and (iii) redeem approximately \$91.8 million of CLC s outstanding Class A preferred stock (representing all of its outstanding Class A preferred stock) and approximately \$7.4 million of CLC s outstanding Class B preferred stock (representing a portion of its then outstanding Class B preferred stock).

As a result of the IDS Transactions, the Company incurred approximately \$23.6 million in issuance costs including underwriting discounts and commissions, of which approximately \$12.5 million was recorded as a reduction of the proceeds from the sale of the equity component of the IDS equity and approximately \$11.1 million related to the 11% Senior Secured Notes was capitalized as deferred financing costs to be amortized using the effective interest method through November 24, 2024. In addition to the issuance costs, the Company paid approximately \$11.3 million of a redemption premium on the portion of 9% Senior Notes redeemed and approximately \$2.4 million to amend the Senior Secured Credit Facility. The issuance costs were allocated between equity and debt based on the ratio of the respective relative fair values of the components of the IDSs issued.

CSC used a portion of the proceeds of its initial public offering of IDSs and concurrent 11% Senior Secured Notes offering to make an intercompany loan (the Intercompany Loan) to Coinmach in the aggregate principal amount of approximately \$81.7 million and a capital contribution (the Capital Contribution) to CLC aggregating approximately \$170.8 million of which approximately \$165.6 million was contributed by CLC to Coinmach.

Appliance Warehouse Transfer

On November 29, 2002, Coinmach transferred all of the assets of the Appliance Warehouse division of Coinmach to AWA. The value of the assets transferred as determined by an independent appraiser as of such date was approximately \$34.7 million. In exchange for the transfer of such assets, AWA issued to Coinmach (i) an unsecured promissory note payable on demand in the amount of \$19.6 million which accrues interest at a rate of 8% per annum, (ii) 1,000 shares of preferred stock of AWA, par value \$0.01 per share (the AWA Preferred Stock), with a liquidation value of \$14.6 million, and (iii) 10,000 shares of common stock of AWA, par value \$0.01 per share (AWA Common Stock). The AWA Preferred Stock is not redeemable and is vested with voting rights. Except as may otherwise be required by applicable law, the AWA Common Stock does not have any voting rights. Dividends on the AWA Preferred Stock accrue quarterly at the rate of 11% per annum and are payable in cash, in kind in the form of additional shares of AWA Preferred Stock, or in a combination thereof, at the option of AWA.

2. Summary of Significant Accounting Policies

Recognition of Revenues

The Company has agreements with various property owners that provide for the Company s installation and operation of laundry machines at various locations in return for a commission. These agreements provide for both contingent (percentage of revenues) and fixed commission payments.

The Company reports revenues from laundry machines on the accrual basis and has accrued the cash estimated to be in the machines at the end of each fiscal year. The Company calculates the

F-11

COINMACH SERVICE CORP. AND SUBSIDIARIES NOTES TO CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (Continued)

estimated amount of cash and coin not yet collected at the end of a reporting period, which remain at laundry room locations by multiplying the average daily collection amount applicable to the location with the number of days the location had not been collected. The Company analytically reviews the estimated amount of cash and coin not yet collected at the end of a reporting period by comparing such amount with collections subsequent to the reporting period.

AWA has short-term contracts under which it leases laundry machines and other household appliances to its customers. These contracts require a fixed charge that is billed and recorded as revenue on a monthly basis as per the terms of such contracts.

Super Laundry s customers generally sign sales contracts pursuant to which Super Laundry constructs and equips complete laundromat operations. Revenue is recognized on the completed contract method. A contract is considered complete when all costs have been incurred and either the installation is operating according to specifications or has been accepted by the customer. The duration of such contracts is normally less than six months. Construction-in-progress, the amount of which is not material, is classified as a component of inventory on the accompanying balance sheets. Sales of laundromats amounted to approximately \$24.1 million for the year ended March 31, 2005, \$20.8 million for the year ended March 31, 2004 and \$26.8 million for the year ended March 31, 2003.

No single customer represents more than 2% of the Company s total revenues. In addition, the Company s ten largest customers taken together account for less than 10% of the Company s total revenues in the aggregate.

Use of Estimates

Preparing financial statements in conformity with U.S. generally accepted accounting principles requires management to make estimates and assumptions that affect the amounts reported in the financial statements and accompanying notes. Actual results could differ from those estimates.

Cash Equivalents

The Company considers all highly liquid investments with original maturities of three months or less when purchased to be cash equivalents.

Inventories

Inventory costs for Super Laundry are valued at the lower of cost (first-in, first-out) or market. Inventory costs for AWA and the route business are determined principally by using the average cost method and are stated at the lower of cost or net realizable value. Machine repair parts inventory is valued using a formula based on total purchases and the annual inventory turnover. Inventory consists of the following (in thousands):

March 31

		waten 31,		
	2005	2004		
Laundry equipment	\$ 8,88	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		
Machine repair parts	3,5.	3,535		
	\$ 12,43	32 \$ 11,508		

Long-Lived Assets

Long-lived assets held for use are subject to an impairment assessment if the carrying value is no longer recoverable based upon the undiscounted cash flows of the assets. The amount of the impairment is

F-12

COINMACH SERVICE CORP. AND SUBSIDIARIES NOTES TO CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (Continued)

the difference between the carrying amount and the fair value of the asset. Management does not believe there is any impairment of long-lived assets at March 31, 2005.

Assets Held for Sale

During the fiscal year ended March 31, 2004, the Company constructed five laundromats that were expected to be sold no later than the end of the fiscal year ended March 31, 2005. The Company has determined that the plan of sale criteria in FASB Statement No. 144, Accounting for the Impairment or Disposal of Long-Lived Assets, has been met. The Company continues to actively market these laundromats and anticipates selling them in the near future. These assets held for sale have been recorded at their historical cost totaling \$2,475,000, which the Company believes to be less than its fair value less costs to sell. The carrying value of the laundromats that are held for sale is separately presented in the consolidated balance sheet.

Property, Equipment and Leasehold Improvements

Property, equipment and leasehold improvements are carried at cost and are depreciated or amortized on a straight-line basis over the lesser of the estimated useful lives or lease life, whichever is shorter:

Laundry equipment, installation costs and fixtures	5 to 8 years
Leasehold improvements and decorating costs	5 to 8 years
Trucks and other vehicles	3 to 4 years

The cost of installing laundry machines is capitalized and included with laundry equipment. Decorating costs, which represent the costs of refurbishing and decorating laundry rooms in property-owner facilities, are capitalized and included with leasehold improvements.

Upon the sale or retirement of property and equipment, the cost and related accumulated depreciation are eliminated from the respective accounts, and the resulting gain or loss is included in income. Maintenance and repairs are charged to operations currently, and replacements of laundry machines and significant improvements are capitalized.

Goodwill

The Company accounts for goodwill in accordance with the provisions of Statement of Financial Accounting Standards (SFAS) No. 142 (SFAS 142) Goodwill and Other Intangible Assets. SFAS 142 requires an annual impairment test of goodwill. Goodwill is further tested between annual tests if an event occurs or circumstances change that would more likely than not reduce the fair value of a reporting unit below its carrying amount. SFAS 142 requires a two-step process in evaluating goodwill. In performing the annual goodwill assessment, the first step requires comparing the fair value of the reporting unit to its carrying value. To the extent that the carrying value of the reporting unit exceeds the fair value, the Company would need to perform the second step in the impairment test to measure the amount of goodwill write-off. The fair value of the reporting units for these tests is based upon a discounted cash flow model. In step two, the fair value of the reporting unit is allocated to the reporting units assets and liabilities (a hypothetical purchase price allocation as if the reporting unit had been acquired on that date). The implied fair value of goodwill is calculated by deducting the allocated fair value of all tangible and intangible net assets of the reporting unit from the fair value of the reporting unit as determined in step one. The remaining fair value, after assigning fair value to all of the reporting units assets and liabilities, represents the implied fair value of goodwill for the reporting unit. If the implied fair value is less than the carrying value of goodwill, an impairment loss equal to the difference would be recognized. The Company has determined that its reporting units with goodwill consist of the route business, AWA

F-13

COINMACH SERVICE CORP. AND SUBSIDIARIES NOTES TO CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (Continued)

and Super Laundry. Goodwill attributed to the route business, AWA and Super Laundry at March 31, 2005 and 2004 is as follows (in thousands):

March 31,

	2005	2004
Route	\$ 195,026	\$ 195,026
Rental	6,837	6,837
Distribution	2,917	2,917
	\$ 204,780	\$ 204,780

The Company performed its annual assessment of goodwill as of January 1, 2005 and determined that no impairment exists. There can be no assurances that future goodwill impairment tests will not result in a charge to income. Goodwill rollforward for the years ended March 31, 2005 and 2004 consists of the following (in thousands):

March 31.

	2005	2004
Goodwill beginning of year Acquisitions	\$ 204,780	\$ 203,860 920
Goodwill end of year	\$ 204,780	\$ 204,780

Contract Rights

Contract rights represent the value of location contracts arising from the acquisition of laundry machines on location. These amounts, which arose primarily from purchase price allocations pursuant to acquisitions, are amortized using accelerated methods over periods ranging from 30 to 35 years. The Company does not record contract rights relating to new locations signed in the ordinary course of business.

Amortization expense for contract rights for each of the next five years is estimated to be as follows (in millions of dollars):

Years Ending March 31,

2006	\$ 13.5
2007	13.2
2008	12.9
2009	12.6
2010	12.3

The Company assesses the recoverability of contract rights in accordance with the provisions of SFAS No. 144, *Accounting for the Impairment and Disposal of Long-Lived Assets*. The Company has twenty-eight geographic regions to which contract rights have been allocated. The Company has contracts at every location/ property, and analyzes

Edgar Filing: COINMACH SERVICE CORP - Form 424B1

revenue and certain direct costs on a contract-by-contract basis, however, the Company does not allocate common region costs and servicing costs to contracts, therefore regions represent the lowest level of identifiable cash flows in grouping contract rights. The assessment includes evaluating the financial results/ cash flows and certain statistical performance measures for each region in which the Company operates. Factors that generally impact cash flows include commission rates paid to property owners, occupancy rates at properties, sensitivity to price increases, loss of existing machine base, and the regions general economic conditions. If as a result of this evaluation there are indicators of impairment that result in losses to the machine base, or an event occurs that would indicate

F-14

COINMACH SERVICE CORP. AND SUBSIDIARIES NOTES TO CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (Continued)

that the carrying amounts may not be recoverable, the Company reevaluates the carrying value of contract rights based on future undiscounted cash flows attributed to that region and records an impairment loss based on discounted cash flows if the carrying amount of the contract rights are not recoverable from undiscounted cash flows. Based on present operations and strategic plans, management believes that there have not been any indicators of impairment of contract rights or long lived assets.

Advance Location Payments

Advance location payments to location owners are paid at the inception or renewal of a lease for the right to operate applicable laundry rooms during the contract period, in addition to commission to be paid during the lease term and are amortized on a straight-line basis over the contract term, which generally ranges from 5 to 10 years. Prepaid rent is included on the balance sheet as a component of prepaid expenses.

Comprehensive Income (Loss)

Comprehensive income (loss) is defined as the aggregate change in stockholders equity (deficit) excluding changes in ownership interests. Comprehensive income (loss) consists of gains or losses on derivative instruments (interest rate swap agreements).

Income Taxes

The Company accounts for income taxes pursuant to the liability method whereby deferred tax assets and liabilities are recognized for the future tax consequences attributable to differences between the financial statement carrying amounts of existing assets and liabilities and their respective tax bases. Any deferred tax assets recognized for net operating loss carryforwards and other items are reduced by a valuation allowance when it is more likely than not that the benefits may not be realized. Deferred tax assets and liabilities are measured using enacted tax rates expected to apply to taxable income in the years in which those temporary differences are expected to be recovered or settled. The effect on deferred tax assets and liabilities of a change in tax rates is recognized in operations in the period that includes the enactment date.

Derivatives

The Company accounts for derivatives pursuant to SFAS No. 133, *Accounting for Derivative Instruments and Hedging Activities*, as amended. The derivatives used by the Company are interest rate swaps designated as cash flow hedges.

The effective portion of the derivatives gain or loss is initially reported in stockholder s equity as a component of comprehensive loss and upon settlement subsequently reclassified into earnings.

F-15

COINMACH SERVICE CORP. AND SUBSIDIARIES NOTES TO CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (Continued)

3. Long-Term Debt

Long-term debt consists of the following (in thousands):

	March 31, 2005	March 31, 2004
9% Senior Notes due 2010	\$324,500	\$450,000
Credit facility indebtedness	240,507	260,337
IDS 11% Senior Secured Notes	116,117	
Third party 11% Senior Secured Notes	20,000	
Obligations under capital leases	6,630	6,762
Other long-term debt with varying terms and maturities	637	532
	708,391	717,631
Less current portion	17,704	9,149
	\$690,687	\$708,482

a. 9% Senior Notes

On January 25, 2002, Coinmach issued \$450 million of 9% Senior Notes. Interest on the 9% Senior Notes is payable semi-annually on February 1 and August 1. The 9% Senior Notes, which are to mature on February 1, 2010, are unsecured senior obligations of Coinmach and are redeemable at the option of Coinmach in whole or in part at any time or from time to time, on or after February 1, 2006, upon not less than 30 nor more than 60 days notice at the redemption prices set forth in the indenture agreement, dated January 25, 2002, by and between Coinmach and U.S. Bank, N.A. as Trustee, governing the 9% Senior Notes plus, in each case, accrued and unpaid interest thereon, if any, to the date of redemption. The 9% Senior Notes contains certain financial covenants and restrict the payment of certain dividends, distributions or other payments from Coinmach to CLC. The 9% Senior Notes are guaranteed on a senior unsecured senior basis by Coinmach s domestic subsidiaries.

The indenture governing the 9% Senior Notes contains a number of restrictive covenants and agreements, including covenants with respect to the following matters: (i) limitation on additional indebtedness; (ii) limitation on certain payments (in the form of the declaration or payment of certain dividends or distributions on our capital stock, the purchase, redemption or other acquisition of any of our capital stock, the voluntary prepayment of subordinated indebtedness, or an Investment (as defined in the indenture governing the 9% Senior Notes) in any other person or entity); (iii) limitation on transactions with affiliates; (iv) limitation on liens; (v) limitation on sales of assets; (vi) limitation on the issuance of preferred stock by non-guarantor subsidiaries; (vii) limitation on conduct of business; (viii) limitation on dividends and other payment restrictions affecting subsidiaries; and (ix) limitation on consolidations, mergers and sales of substantially all of our assets.

At March 31, 2005, Coinmach was in compliance with all covenants under the indenture governing the 9% Senior Notes.

b. Credit Facility

On January 25, 2002, Coinmach also entered into the Senior Secured Credit Facility which was comprised of an aggregate of \$355 million of secured financing consisting of: (i) a revolving credit facility which has a maximum borrowing limit of \$75 million bearing interest at a monthly Eurodollar Rate plus 2.75% expiring on January 25, 2008; (ii) a \$30 million Tranche A term loan facility bearing interest at a monthly Eurodollar Rate plus 2.75% and (iii) a \$250 million Tranche B term loan facility which is bearing

COINMACH SERVICE CORP. AND SUBSIDIARIES NOTES TO CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (Continued)

interest at a monthly Eurodollar Rate plus 2.75%. The Senior Secured Credit Facility (revolving credit facility portion) also provides for up to \$10 million of letter of credit financings and short-term borrowings under a swing line facility of up to \$7.5 million. These interest rates are subject to change from time to time and may increase by 25 basis points or decrease up to 75 basis points based on certain financial ratios.

Interest on the borrowings under the Senior Secured Credit Facility is payable quarterly in arrears with respect to base rate loans and the last day of each applicable interest period with respect to Eurodollar loans and at a rate per annum not greater than the base rate or the Eurodollar rate, as defined in the Senior Secured Credit Facility. Subject to certain terms and conditions of the Senior Secured Credit Facility, the Company may, at its option convert base rate loans into Eurodollar loans. At March 31, 2005, the monthly variable Eurodollar interest rate was 2.90%.

Indebtedness under the Senior Secured Credit Facility is secured by all of Coinmach s real and personal property and is guaranteed by each of Coinmach s domestic subsidiaries. Under the Senior Secured Credit Facility, Coinmach and CLC pledged to Deutsche Bank Trust Company, as Collateral Agent, their interests in all of the issued and outstanding shares of capital stock of Coinmach and Coinmach s domestic subsidiaries.

The Senior Secured Credit Facility contains a number of restrictive covenants and agreements, including covenants with respect to limitations on (i) indebtedness; (ii) certain payments (in the form of the declaration or payment of certain dividends or distributions on the capital stock of Coinmach or its subsidiaries or the purchase, redemption or other acquisition of any of the capital stock of Coinmach or its subsidiaries); (iii) voluntary prepayments of previously existing indebtedness; (iv) Investments (as defined in the Senior Secured Credit Facility); (v) transactions with affiliates; (vi) liens; (vii) sales or purchases of assets; (viii) conduct of business; (ix) dividends and other payment restrictions affecting subsidiaries; (x) consolidations and mergers; (xi) capital expenditures; (xii) issuances of certain of Coinmach s equity securities; and (xiii) creation of subsidiaries. The Senior Secured Credit Facility also requires that Coinmach satisfy certain financial ratios, including a maximum leverage ratio and a minimum consolidated interest coverage ratio.

The portion of the 9% Senior Notes redeemed in connection with the IDS Transactions were redeemed on December 24, 2004 with the funds that were set aside in escrow on November 24, 2004. Transaction costs on the Consolidated Statements of Operations for the fiscal year ended March 31, 2005 represent (1) the \$11.3 million redemption premium on the portion of 9% Senior Notes redeemed, (2) the write-off of the deferred financing costs relating to the redemption of 9% Senior Notes and the repayment of the term loans aggregating approximately \$3.5 million, (3) expenses aggregating approximately \$2.0 million relating to an amendment to the Senior Secured Credit Facility effected on November 15, 2004 to, among other things, permit the IDS Transactions, and (4) special bonuses related to the IDS Transactions aggregating approximately \$0.6 million.

As a condition to the consummation of the initial public offering, Coinmach entered into an amendment to the Senior Secured Credit Facility on November 15, 2004 to, among other things, permit consummation of the IDS Transactions.

At March 31, 2005, Coinmach was in compliance with the covenants under the Senior Secured Credit Facility. The Senior Secured Credit Facility requires Coinmach to make an annual mandatory repayment of principal on the outstanding balance of term loans based on 50% of the excess cash flow, as defined. For the year ended March 31, 2005, the required amount that is payable is approximately \$12.0 million on or prior to July 5, 2005.

F-17

COINMACH SERVICE CORP. AND SUBSIDIARIES NOTES TO CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (Continued)

N/ - - - 1 21

Debt outstanding under the Senior Secured Credit Facility consists of the following (in thousands):

	March 31,				
		2005		2004	
Tranche term loan B, semi-annual payments of approximately \$1,240, increasing to approximately \$6,199 on June 30, 2007 with the final payment of approximately \$210,753 on July 25, 2009 (Interest rate of 5.65% at March 31, 2005) Tranche term loan A Revolving line of credit	\$	240,507	\$	242,986 17,351	
	\$	240,507	\$	260,337	

At March 31, 2005, the amount available on the revolving credit facility portion of the Senior Secured Credit Facility was approximately \$68.6 million. Letters of credit outstanding at March 31, 2005 were approximately \$6.4 million.

c. 11% Senior Secured Notes

On November 24, 2004, CSC completed an initial public offering of 18,333,333 IDSs at a public offering-price of \$13.64 per IDS and contemporaneous offering of \$20 million aggregate principal amount of 11% Senior Secured Notes separate and apart from the IDSs. On December 21, 2004, the underwriters of the initial public offering purchased an additional 578,199 IDSs pursuant to an overallotment exercise. Each IDS consisted of one share of Class A Common Stock and an 11% Senior Secured Note in a principal amount of \$6.14.

Interest on the 11% Senior Secured Notes is payable quarterly, in arrears, on each March 1, June 1, September 1 and December 1, commencing on March 1, 2005 (which payment constituted interest accrued from November 24, 2004 through December 31, 2004), to the holders of record at the close of business on the February 25, May 25, August 25 and November 25, respectively, immediately preceding the applicable interest payment date.

The 11% Senior Secured Notes, which are scheduled to mature on December 1, 2024, are senior secured obligations of the Company and are redeemable, at the Company s option, in whole or in part, at any time or from time to time, upon not less than 30 nor more than 60 days notice (i) prior to December 1, 2009, upon payment of a make-whole premium and (ii) on or after December 1, 2009, at the redemption prices set forth in the indenture governing the 11% Senior Secured Notes plus accrued and unpaid interest thereon. The 11% Senior Secured Notes are secured by a first-priority perfected lien, subject to certain permitted liens, on substantially all of the Company s existing and future assets, including the common stock of AWA, the capital stock of CLC and the Intercompany Loan and related guaranty. The 11% Senior Secured Notes are guaranteed on a senior secured basis by CLC.

The indenture governing the 11% Senior Secured Notes contains a number of restrictive covenants and agreements applicable to us and the Company's restricted subsidiaries, including covenants with respect to the following matters: (i) limitation on additional indebtedness; (ii) limitation on certain payments (in the form of the declaration or payment of certain dividends or distributions on the Company's capital stock, the purchase, redemption or other acquisition of any of the Company's capital stock, the voluntary prepayment of subordinated indebtedness, and certain investments); (iii) limitation on transactions with affiliates; (iv) limitation on liens; (v) limitation on sales of assets; (vi) limitation on the issuance of preferred stock by non-guarantor subsidiaries; (vii) limitation on conduct of business; (viii) limitation on dividends and other payment restrictions affecting subsidiaries; (ix) limitations on

COINMACH SERVICE CORP. AND SUBSIDIARIES NOTES TO CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (Continued)

exercising Class B Common Stock redemption rights and consummating purchases of Class B Common Stock upon exercise of sales rights by holders; and (x) limitation on consolidations, mergers and sales of substantially all of the Company s assets.

At March 31, 2005, the Company was in compliance with the covenants under the indenture governing the 11% Senior Secured Notes.

Intercompany Loan

CSC made an Intercompany Loan of approximately \$81.7 million to Coinmach which is eliminated in consolidation. Interest under the Intercompany Loan accrues at an annual rate of 10.95% and is payable quarterly on March 1, June 1, September 1 and December 1 of each year and the Intercompany Loan is due and payable in full on December 1, 2024. The Intercompany Loan is a senior unsecured obligation of Coinmach, ranks equally in right of payment with all existing and future senior indebtedness of Coinmach (including indebtedness under the 9% Senior Notes and the Senior Secured Credit Facility) and ranks senior in right of payment to all existing and future subordinated indebtedness of Coinmach. Certain of Coinmach s domestic restricted subsidiaries guarantee the Intercompany Loan on a senior unsecured basis. The Intercompany Loan currently contains covenants (other than a covenant providing for the delivery of reports to holders) that are substantially the same as those provided in the terms of the 9% Senior Notes (as such covenants may be modified in the future pursuant to the terms of the indenture governing the 9% Senior Notes) provided, however, that on the redemption or repayment in full of the 9% Senior Notes, the covenants contained in the Intercompany Loan will become substantially the same as those provided in the terms of such other indebtedness that refinances or replaces the 9% Senior Notes or, in the absence thereof, the terms of the 11% Senior Secured Notes. The Intercompany Loan and the guaranty of the Intercompany Loan by certain subsidiaries of the Company were pledged by CSC to secure the repayment of the 11% Senior Secured Notes.

If an event of default occurs and is continuing under the Intercompany Loan, the Intercompany Loan holder will have the right to declare all obligations under the Intercompany Loan immediately due and payable; *provided* that if Coinmach shall become the subject of an insolvency, bankruptcy or cross-acceleration event of default, all of the obligations under the Intercompany Loan and the guarantees in respect thereof shall become immediately and automatically due and payable without any action or notice. Any waiver of a default or an event of default under the indenture governing the 11% Senior Secured Notes that causes a default or an event of default under the Intercompany Loan shall also be a waiver of such default or event of default under the Intercompany Loan without further action or notice.

At March 31, 2005, Coinmach was in compliance with the covenants under the indenture governing the Intercompany Loan.

The aggregate maturities of debt during the next five years and thereafter as of March 31, 2005 are as follows (in thousands):

Years Ending March 31,	Principal Amount		
2006	\$	17,704	
2007		4,695	
2008		12,985	
2009		12,080	
2010		524,738	
Thereafter		136,189	
Total debt	\$	708,391	

COINMACH SERVICE CORP. AND SUBSIDIARIES NOTES TO CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (Continued)

d. Interest Rate Swaps

On September 23, 2002, Coinmach entered into three separate interest rate swap agreements totaling \$150 million in aggregate notional amount that effectively converts a portion of its floating-rate term loans pursuant to the Senior Secured Credit Facility to a fixed rate basis thus reducing the impact of interest-rate changes on future interest expense. The three swap agreements consist of: (i) a \$50 million notional amount interest rate swap transaction with a financial institution effectively fixing the three-month LIBOR interest rate (as determined therein) at 2.91% and expiring on February 1, 2006, (ii) a \$50 million notional amount interest rate swap transaction with a financial institution effectively fixing the three-month LIBOR interest rate (as determined therein) at 2.91% and expiring on February 1, 2006 and (iii) a \$50 million notional amount interest rate swap transaction with a financial institution effectively fixing the three-month LIBOR interest rate (as determined therein) at 2.90% and expiring on February 1, 2006. These interest rate swaps used to hedge the variability of forecasted cash flows attributable to interest rate risk were designated as cash flow hedges. The Company recognized accumulated other comprehensive income of approximately \$2.5, net of tax, in the stockholders—equity section for the fiscal year ended March 31, 2005, relating to the interest rate swaps that qualify as cash flow hedges.

4. Retirement Savings Plan

Coinmach maintains a defined contribution plan meeting the guidelines of Section 401(k) of the Internal Revenue Code. Such plan requires employees to meet certain age, employment status and minimum entry requirements as allowed by law.

Contributions to such plan amounted to approximately \$502,000 for the year ended March 31, 2005, \$499,000 for the year ended March 31, 2004 and \$495,000 for the year ended March 31, 2003. The Company does not provide any other post-retirement benefits.

5. Income Taxes

The components of the Company s deferred tax liabilities and assets are as follows (in thousands):

March 31,

	2005	2004
Deferred tax liabilities:		
Accelerated tax depreciation and contract rights	\$108,058	\$111,103
Interest rate swap	340	
Other	1,798	1,246
	110,196	112,349
Deferred tax assets:		
Interest rate swap		1,591
Net operating loss carryforwards	41,464	34,272
Covenant not to compete	1,073	1,202
Other	2,113	1,509
	44,650	38,574
Net deferred tax liability	\$ 65,546	\$ 73,775

Edgar Filing: COINMACH SERVICE CORP - Form 424B1

The net operating loss carryforwards of approximately \$102 million expire between fiscal years 2006 through 2025. In addition, the net operating losses are subject to annual limitations imposed under the provisions of the Internal Revenue Code regarding changes in ownership.

F-20

Edgar Filing: COINMACH SERVICE CORP - Form 424B1

Table of Contents

COINMACH SERVICE CORP. AND SUBSIDIARIES NOTES TO CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (Continued)

The (benefit) provision for income taxes consists of (in thousands):

Year Ended March 31,

	2005	2004	2003
Federal	\$ (7,926)	\$(2,948)	\$ (13)
State	(2,240)	(700)	394
	\$(10,166)	\$(3,648)	\$381

The effective income tax rate differs from the amount computed by applying the U.S. federal statutory rate to loss before taxes as a result of state taxes and permanent book/tax differences as follows (in thousands):

Year Ended March 31,

	2005	2004	2003
Expected tax benefit	\$(15,921)	\$(12,243)	\$ (885)
Non deductible interest Preferred Stock	6,381	8,649	
State tax (benefit) provision, net of federal taxes	(1,456)	(473)	256
Permanent book/tax differences:	830	419	1,010
Tax (benefit) provision	\$(10,166)	\$ (3,648)	\$ 381

The incorporation of AWA and subsequent AWA Transactions created a tax gain for the Company. The gain is deferred and may only be recognized if AWA is deconsolidated in the future. AWA has recorded a \$1 million deferred tax asset representing the benefit derived from the corresponding increase in the tax basis of the assets it received from the Company.

F-21

COINMACH SERVICE CORP. AND SUBSIDIARIES NOTES TO CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (Continued)

6. Loss per Common Share

Basic loss per share for the two classes of common stock is calculated by dividing net loss by the weighted average number of shares of Class A Common Stock and Class B Common Stock outstanding. Diluted loss per share is computed using the weighted average number of shares of Class A Common Stock and Class B Common Stock plus the potentially dilutive effect of common stock equivalents. Diluted loss per share for the Company s two classes of common stock will be the same as basic loss per share because the Company does not have any potentially dilutive securities outstanding.

Net loss available to common stockholders is allocated to the Company s two classes of common stock based on the weighted average number of shares outstanding since both classes have the same participation rights. In computing the weighted average number of shares of Class B Common Stock outstanding for the fiscal years ended March 31, 2005, 2004 and 2003, the calculation assumes that the Class B Common Stock was outstanding for the entire fiscal year. In computing the weighted average number of shares of Class A Common Stock outstanding for the fiscal years ended March 31, 2004 and 2003, the calculation assumes that there was no Class A Common Stock outstanding. Under the two class method, loss per share for each class of common stock is presented (dollars in thousands, except share and per share data):

Vear Ended March 31

	rear Ended March 31,						
		2005		2004		2003	
Net loss attributable to common stockholders	\$	(35,325)	\$	(31,331)	\$	(24,038)	
Add: Dividends paid on common stock		(2,701)					
Undistributed loss available to Class A and							
Class B common stock	\$	(38,026)	\$	(31,331)	\$	(24,038)	
Basic and diluted allocation of undistributed loss:							
Class A Common Stock	\$	(7,615)	\$		\$		
Class B Common Stock		(30,411)		(31,331)		(24,038)	
Total	\$	(38,026)	\$	(31,331)	\$	(24,038)	
Weighted average common stock outstanding:							
Class A Common Stock	(5,255,661					
Class B Common Stock	24	4,980,445	24	1,980,445	24	1,980,445	
Total	31	1,236,106	24	1,980,445	24	1,980,445	
Distributed earnings per share:							
Class A Common Stock	\$	0.09	\$		\$		
Class B Common Stock	\$	0.04	\$		\$		
Undistributed loss per share:							
Class A Common Stock	\$	(1.22)	\$		\$		
Class B Common Stock	\$	(1.22)	\$	(1.25)	\$	(0.96)	

Edgar Filing: COINMACH SERVICE CORP - Form 424B1

Basic and diluted loss per share:

Dasic and unuted loss per share.			
Class A Common Stock	\$ (1.13)		\$
Class B Common Stock	\$ (1.18)	\$ (1.25)	\$ (0.96)
	F-22		

COINMACH SERVICE CORP. AND SUBSIDIARIES NOTES TO CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (Continued)

Pro-Forma Presentation

Assuming that the Class A Common Stock and the Class B Common Stock were outstanding at the beginning of each respective fiscal year, net loss per share for each class of common stock is presented (dollars in thousands, except share and per share data):

31,	
	31,

		2005		2004		2003
Net loss attributable to common stockholders	\$	(35,325)	\$	(31,331)	\$	(24,038)
Add: Dividends paid on common stock	7	(2,701)	,	(= -,= = -)	7	(= 1,400 0)
Undistributed loss available to Class A and						
Class B common stock	\$	(38,026)	\$	(31,331)	\$	(24,038)
Basic and diluted allocation of undistributed loss:						
Class A Common Stock	\$	(16,384)	\$	(13,499)	\$	(10,357)
Class B Common Stock		(21,642)		(17,832)		(13,681)
Total	\$	(38,026)	\$	(31,331)	\$	(24,038)
Weighted average common stock outstanding: Class A Common Stock		8,911,532		3,911,532		8,911,532
Class B Common Stock	24	4,980,445	24	1,980,445	24	4,980,445
Total	43	3,891,977	43	3,891,977	43	3,891,977
Distributed earnings per share:	ф	0.00	Φ		ф	
Class A Common Stock Class B Common Stock	\$ \$	0.09 0.04	\$ \$		\$ \$	
Undistributed loss per share:	Э	0.04	Ф		Ф	
Class A Common Stock	\$	(0.87)	\$	(0.71)	\$	(0.55)
Class B Common Stock	\$	(0.87)	\$	(0.71)	\$	(0.55)
Basic and diluted loss per share:	Ψ	(0.07)	Ψ	(0.71)	Ψ	(0.55)
Class A Common Stock	\$	(0.78)	\$	(0.71)	\$	(0.55)
Class B Common Stock	\$	(0.83)	\$	(0.71)	\$	(0.55)

On February 8, 2005, the Board of Directors of CSC approved a quarterly cash dividend of \$0.08704 per share of Class A Common Stock. The dividend was paid on March 1, 2005. The dividend payment covered the period from November 24, 2004 (the closing date of CSC s initial public offering of IDSs) through December 31, 2004. On such date, the Board of Directors of CSC also declared a dividend of \$0.04226 per share of Class B Common Stock. Such dividend was also paid on March 1, 2005 and covered the same period. Pursuant to certain limitations imposed by CSC s charter, holders of Class B Common Stock are not entitled to receive another payment of cash dividends on their Class B Common Stock until June 1, 2006.

Edgar Filing: COINMACH SERVICE CORP - Form 424B1

7. Redeemable Preferred Stock and Stockholders Deficit

In July 2000, all of the issued and outstanding capital stock of CLC was cancelled, and CLC issued (i) 20.77 shares of Class A preferred stock accruing cash dividends on a quarterly basis at an annual rate of 12.5% (which increased to 14% on November 15, 2002) on the sum of the liquidation value

F-23

COINMACH SERVICE CORP. AND SUBSIDIARIES NOTES TO CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (Continued)

thereof plus accumulated and unpaid dividends thereon (the Class A Preferred Stock), (ii) 53.84 shares of Class B preferred stock accruing cash dividends on a quarterly basis at an annual rate of 8% on the sum of the liquidation value thereof plus accumulated and unpaid dividends thereon (the Class B Preferred Stock) and, together with the Class A Preferred Stock, (the Preferred Stock) and (iii) 59,823.30 shares of common stock, par value \$2.50 per share (the Common Stock). The Preferred Stock did not have voting rights, had a liquidation value of \$2.5 million per share and was mandatorily redeemable on July 5, 2010.

On May 15, 2003, the FASB issued SFAS No. 150, Accounting for Certain Financial Instruments with Characteristics of both Liabilities and Equities. This standard requires, among other things, that any of various financial instruments that are issued in the form of shares that are mandatorily redeemable on a fixed or determinable date be classified as liabilities, any dividends paid on the underlying shares be treated as interest expense, and issuance costs should be deferred and amortized using the interest method. SFAS No. 150 is effective for all financial instruments created or modified after May 31, 2003, and otherwise effective at the beginning of the first interim period beginning after June 15, 2003 (July 1, 2003 for CLC). As required by SFAS No. 150, accrued and unpaid dividends in fiscal years prior to adoption of SFAS No. 150 have not been reclassified to interest expense. Effective April 1, 2003, dividends on the Preferred Stock have been classified as interest expense. For the years ended March 31, 2005 and 2004, the Company has recorded approximately \$18.2 million and \$24.7 million, respectively, of Preferred Stock dividends as interest expense. The Preferred Stock was carried at the amount of cash that would be paid under their terms if the shares were repurchased or redeemed at the reporting date.

In November 2004 and December 2004, in connection with the IDS Transactions, a portion of the net proceeds from the initial public offering were used to redeem approximately \$91.8 million of the Class A Preferred Stock (representing all of its outstanding Class A Preferred Stock) and approximately \$7.4 million of the Class B Preferred Stock. All unredeemed preferred stock of CLC was exchanged by Holdings with CSC for additional shares of Class B Common Stock. Therefore, all of the outstanding Class A Preferred Stock is now held by CSC.

Under CLC s equity participation plan (the Equity Participation Plan), in July 2000, loans were extended by CLC (the EPP Loans) to certain employees for the purchase of Common Stock at a fixed price per share equal to the fair market value of such Common Stock at the time of issuance as determined by the board of directors of CLC. Additionally, certain members of senior management of the Company also acquired Class B Preferred Stock at such time. Pursuant to the terms of the Equity Participation Plan, the Preferred Stock was fully vested at the time of purchase, and the Common Stock vests over a specified period, typically over four years.

In March 2003, through a series of transactions, all of the outstanding capital stock of CLC was contributed to Holdings in exchange for substantially equivalent equity interests in the form of common membership units (the Common Units) and preferred membership units (the Preferred Units) in Holdings. Accordingly, CLC became a wholly owned subsidiary of Holdings.

The EPP Loans are payable in installments over ten years and accrue interest at a rate of 7% per annum. There are no shares reserved for future issuance. The Equity Participation Plan contains certain restrictions on the transfer of the Common and Preferred Units.

At March 31, 2005, there were 27,046,965 Common Units and 693 Preferred Units outstanding under the Equity Participation Plan of which 27,036,965 Common Units and 693 Preferred Units were vested.

The installments on the EPP Loans have been forgiven by the Company on or prior to their respective due dates. As a result, such loans are considered non-recourse and therefore treated as an award of stock requiring the recognition of compensation expense. Such expense is measured at fair value as of

F-24

Edgar Filing: COINMACH SERVICE CORP - Form 424B1

Table of Contents

COINMACH SERVICE CORP. AND SUBSIDIARIES NOTES TO CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (Continued)

the time the stock award vests and is subsequently remeasured for changes in fair value until such time as the measurement date is established (upon forgiveness or repayment of the entire loan). CLC has recorded compensation expense of approximately \$74,000, \$176,000 and \$338,000 for the years ended March 31, 2005, 2004 and 2003, respectively.

8. Guarantor Subsidiaries

CLC has guaranteed the 11% Senior Secured Notes referred to in Note 3 on a full and unconditional basis. The 11% Senior Secured Notes are not currently guaranteed by any other subsidiary. Other subsidiaries, including Coinmach, will guarantee the 11% Senior Secured Notes on a senior unsecured basis upon the occurrence of certain events. Until such events occur, holders of the 11% Senior Secured Notes have no direct recourse against these other subsidiaries other than enforcement through a security interest in the Intercompany Loan. The condensed consolidating balance sheet as of March 31, 2005, the condensed consolidating statement of operations for the fiscal year ended March 31, 2005, and the condensed consolidating statement of cash flows for the year ended March 31, 2005 include the condensed consolidating financial information for CSC, CLC and CSC s other indirect subsidiaries. Prior corresponding periods present the condensed consolidating financial information for CLC and CSC s other indirect subsidiaries as if they had been wholly-owned by CSC as of the beginning of the earliest period reported.

F-25

COINMACH SERVICE CORP. AND SUBSIDIARIES NOTES TO CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (Continued)

Condensed consolidating financial information for the Company and CLC is as follows (in thousands):

Condensed Consolidating Balance Sheets

March 31, 2005

	Coinmach Service Corp.	Coinmach Laundry Corporation	Coinmach Corporation and Subsidiaries	Adjustments and Eliminations	Consolidated
Assets					
Current assets, consisting of cash, receivables, inventory, assets held for sale, prepaid expenses and other current					
assets	\$ 474	\$	\$ 86,678	\$ (37)	\$ 87,115
Advance location payments			72,222		72,222
Property, equipment and leasehold improvements, net			264,264		264,264
Intangible assets, net	4.00=	2.20=	514,478	(2.22.1)	514,478
Deferred income taxes	1,087	2,307		(3,394)	
Intercompany loans and	2.060	40.475		(51.525)	
advances	2,060	49,475		(51,535)	
Investment in subsidiaries	(34,770)	99,698		(64,928)	
Investment in preferred stock Other assets	186,034	162	7.610	(186,034)	19 507
Other assets	94,866	102	7,619	(84,050)	18,597
Total assets	\$249,751	\$151,642	\$945,261	\$(389,978)	\$956,676
Liabilities and Stockholders	Equity (Deficit)				
Current liabilities:					
Accounts payable and accrued					
expenses	\$ 4,797	\$	\$ 71,145	(2,418)	\$ 73,524
Current portion of long-term			17.704		17.704
debt			17,704		17,704
Total current liabilities	4,797		88,849	(2,418)	91,228
Deferred income taxes	,		68,940	(3,394)	65,546
Long-term debt, less current					
portion	136,117		554,570		690,687
Loan payable to Parent			81,670	(81,670)	
Due to parent/subsidiary			51,534	(51,534)	
Preferred stock and dividends					
payable		186,034		(186,034)	
	108,837	(34,392)	99,698	(64,928)	109,215

Edgar Filing: COINMACH SERVICE CORP - Form 424B1

Total stockholders equity (deficit)					
Total liabilities and stockholders equity (deficit)	\$249,751	\$151,642	\$945,261	\$(389,978)	\$956,676
		F-26			

COINMACH SERVICE CORP. AND SUBSIDIARIES NOTES TO CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (Continued)

March 31, 2004

	Coinmach Laundry Corporation	Coinmach Corporation and Subsidiaries	Adjustments and Eliminations	Consolidated
Assets				
Current assets, consisting of cash, receivables, inventory, assets held for sale, prepaid expenses and other current				
assets	\$	\$ 58,966	\$	\$ 58,966
Advance location payments	Ψ	73,253	Ψ	73,253
Property, equipment and leasehold		,		,
improvements, net		283,688		283,688
Deferred income taxes	1,974		(1,974)	
Intangible assets, net		527,932		527,932
Intercompany loans and advances	50,036	21,822	(71,858)	
Investment in subsidiaries	43,757	(27,460)	(16,297)	
Investment in preferred stock		16,777	(16,777)	
Other assets	528	15,670	(529)	15,669
Total assets	\$ 96,295	\$970,648	\$(107,435)	\$ 959,508
Liabilities and Stockholders (Deficit) E Current liabilities:	quity			
Accounts payable and accrued expenses	\$	\$ 72,336	\$ (529)	\$ 71,807
Current portion of long-term debt		9,149		9,149
Total current liabilities		81,485	(529)	80,956
Deferred income taxes		75,749	(1,974)	73,775
Long-term debt, less current portion		730,304	(21,822)	708,482
Preferred stock and dividends payable				
Coinmach Laundry	265,914			265,914
Due to Parent		50,036	(50,036)	
Preferred stock and dividends payable AWA		16,777	(16,777)	
Total stockholders (deficit) equity	(169,619)	16,297	(16,297)	(169,619)
Total liabilities and stockholders				
(deficit) equity	\$ 96,295	\$970,648	\$(107,435)	\$ 959,508
	F-27	7		

COINMACH SERVICE CORP. AND SUBSIDIARIES NOTES TO CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (Continued)

Condensed Consolidating Statements of Operations

Year Ended March 31, 2005

	Coinmach Service Corp.	Coinmach Laundry Corporation	Coinmach Corporation and Subsidiaries	Eliminations	Consolidated
	•	•			
Revenues	\$	\$	\$538,604	\$	\$538,604
Costs and expenses	342	509	488,112		488,963
Operating (loss) income	(342)	(509)	50,492		49,641
Transaction costs			17,389		17,389
Interest expense preferred					
stock	(4,436)	22,666			18,230
Interest expense escrow					
interest			941		941
Interest expense, net	2,319		56,253		58,572
Income (loss) before taxes	1,775	(23,175)	(24,091)		(45,491)
Income taxes	(1,087)	(334)	(8,745)		(10,166)
	2,862	(22,841)	(15,346)		(35,325)
Equity in loss (income) of subsidiaries	38,187	15,346		(53,533)	
Net loss	\$(35,325)	\$(38,187)	\$ (15,346)	\$ 53,533	\$ (35,325)

Year Ended March 31, 2004

	Coinmach Laundry Corporation	Coinmach Corporation and Subsidiaries	Eliminations	Consolidated
Revenues	\$	\$ 531,088	\$	\$ 531,088
Costs and expenses	704	483,272		483,976
Operating (loss) income	(704)	47,816		47,112
Interest expense preferred stock	24,714			24,714
Interest expense		57,377		57,377
Loss before taxes	(25,418)	(9,561)		(34,979)

Edgar Filing: COINMACH SERVICE CORP - Form 424B1

Income tax benefit		(133)		(3,515)				(3,648)
		(25,285)		(6,046)				(31,331)
Equity in loss of subsidiaries				975		(975)		
		(25,285)		(7,021)		975		(31,331)
Dividend income				(1,642)		1,642		
Net loss	\$	(25,285)	\$	(5,379)	\$	(667)	\$	(31,331)
F-28								

COINMACH SERVICE CORP. AND SUBSIDIARIES NOTES TO CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (Continued)

Year Ended March 31, 2003

	Coinmach Laundry	Coinmach Corporation and		
	Corporation	Subsidiaries	Eliminations	Consolidated
Revenues	\$	\$535,179	\$	\$535,179
Costs and expenses	999	478,832		479,831
Operating (loss) income	(999)	56,347		55,348
Interest expense		58,167		58,167
Loss before taxes	(999)	(1,820)		(2,819)
Income tax obligations (benefit)	(87)	468		381
	(912)	(2,288)		(3,200)
Equity in loss of subsidiaries		917	(917)	
	(912)	(3,205)	917	(3,200)
Dividend income		(535)	535	
Net loss	\$(912)	\$ (2,670)	\$ 382	\$ (3,200)

F-29

COINMACH SERVICE CORP. AND SUBSIDIARIES NOTES TO CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (Continued)

Condensed Consolidating Statements of Cash Flows

Year Ended March 31, 2005

	Coinn Serv		Coinm Laund		Coinmach Corporation and		
	Cor	р.	Corpor	•	Subsidiari	es Eliminations	Consolidated
Operating Activities							
Net income (loss)	\$ 2,8	62	\$(22,8	41)	\$ (15,346	5) \$	\$ (35,325)
Noncash adjustments	(5,3	36)	22,4	06	118,047	1	135,117
Change in operating assets and							
liabilities	2,8	30		36	2,340)	5,206
Net cash provided by (used in)							
operating activities	3.	56	(3	99)	105,041		104,998
Investing Activities							
Capital expenditures					(71,495	5)	(71,495)
Acquisition of assets					(628	3)	(628)
Proceeds from sale of							
investment					277	1	277
Proceeds from sale of property							
and equipment					919)	919
Net cash used in investing							
activities					(70,927	')	(70,927)
Financing Activities							
Repayment of debt					(145,330))	(145,330)
Other financing items		75	3	99	54,766	81,670	136,910
Loan from parent					81,670	(81,670)	
Net cash provided by (used in)							
financing activities		75	3	99	(8,894	1)	(8,420)
imancing activities		13	J	77	(0,034	·)	(8,420)
Net increase in cash and cash							
equivalents	4	31			25,220		25,651
Cash and cash equivalents,							
beginning of year					31,620)	31,620
Cash and cash equivalents,	φ		4				
end of year	\$ 4	31	\$		\$ 56,840	\$	\$ 57,271

COINMACH SERVICE CORP. AND SUBSIDIARIES NOTES TO CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (Continued)

Year Ended March 31, 2004

	Coinmach	Coinmach Corporation		
	Laundry	and		
	Corporation	Subsidiaries	Eliminations	Consolidated
Operating activities				
Net loss	\$(25,285)	\$ (5,379)	\$(667)	\$ (31,331)
Noncash adjustments	24,756	106,140		130,896
Change in operating assets and liabilities	(297)	(2,216)		(2,513)
Net cash (used in) provided by operating				
activities	(826)	98,545	(667)	97,052
Investing activities				
Investment in and advances to Subsidiaries		(667)	667	
Capital expenditures		(86,732)		(86,732)
Acquisition of assets		(3,615)		(3,615)
Sale of investment		1,022		1,022
Sale of property and equipment		876		876
Net cash used in investing activities		(89,116)	667	(88,449)
Financing Activities				
Proceeds from debt		8,700		8,700
Repayment of debt		(9,613)		(9,613)
Other financing items	826	(4,324)		(3,498)
Net cash provided by (used in) financing				
activities	826	(5,237)		(4,411)
Net increase in cash and cash equivalents		4,192		4,192
Cash and cash equivalents, beginning of year		27,428		27,428
Cash and cash equivalents, end of year	\$	\$ 31,620	\$	\$ 31,620
	F-31			

COINMACH SERVICE CORP. AND SUBSIDIARIES NOTES TO CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (Continued)

Year Ended March 31, 2003

	Coinmach Laundry Corporation	Coinmach Corporation and Subsidiaries	Eliminations	Consolidated
Operating activities				
Net loss	\$(912)	\$ (2,670)	\$ 382	\$ (3,200)
Noncash adjustments	213	103,194		103,407
Change in operating assets and liabilities	(75)	3,768		3,693
Net cash (used in) provided by operating				
activities	(774)	104,292	382	103,900
Investing activities				
Investment in and advances to Subsidiaries		382	(382)	
Capital expenditures		(86,685)	, ,	(86,685)
Acquisition of assets		(1,976)		(1,976)
Sale of investment		6,585		6,585
Sale of property and equipment		746		746
Net cash used in investing activities		(80,948)	(382)	(81,330)
Financing Activities				
Proceeds from debt		18,000		18,000
Repayment of debt		(36,750)		36,750
Other financing items	774	(4,986)		(4,212)
Net cash provided by (used in) financing				
activities	774	(23,736)		(22,962)
Net decrease in cash and cash equivalents		(392)		(392)
Cash and cash equivalents, beginning of year		27,820		27,820
Cash and cash equivalents, end of year	\$	\$ 27,428	\$	\$ 27,428

9. Commitments and Contingencies

Rental expense for all operating leases, which principally cover offices and warehouse facilities, laundromats and vehicles, was approximately \$9.7 million for the year ended March 31, 2005, \$8.9 million for the year ended March 31, 2004 and \$8.6 million for the year ended March 31, 2003.

Certain leases entered into by the Company are classified as capital leases. Amortization expense related to equipment under capital leases is included with depreciation expense for the years ended March 31, 2005, 2004 and 2003.

The following summarizes property under capital leases at March 31, 2005 and 2004:

Edgar Filing: COINMACH SERVICE CORP - Form 424B1

	2005	2004	
	(In thou	(In thousands)	
Laundry equipment and fixtures	\$ 1,148	\$ 962	
Trucks and other vehicles	22,862	18,849	
	24,010	19,811	
Less accumulated amortization	(15,930)	(11,865)	
	\$ 8,080	\$ 7,946	
F-32			

COINMACH SERVICE CORP. AND SUBSIDIARIES NOTES TO CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (Continued)

Future minimum rental commitments under all capital leases and noncancelable operating leases as of March 31, 2005 are as follows (in thousands):

	Capital	Operating
2006	\$3,550	\$ 8,010
2007	2,459	6,231
2008	1,255	4,279
2009	263	3,246
2010		2,346
Thereafter		2,472
Total minimum lease payments	7,527	\$26,584
Less amounts representing interest	897	
Present value of net minimum lease payments (including current portion of		
\$3,032)	\$6,630	

The Company utilizes third party letters of credit to guarantee certain business transactions, primarily certain insurance activities. The total amount of the letters of credit at March 31, 2005 and March 31, 2004 were approximately \$6.4 million and \$3.8 million, respectively.

The Company is a party to various legal proceedings arising in the ordinary course of business. Although the ultimate disposition of such proceedings is not presently determinable, management does not believe that adverse determinations in any or all such proceedings would have a material adverse effect upon the financial condition, results of operations or cash flows of the Company.

In connection with insurance coverages, which include workers compensation, general liability and other coverages, annual premiums are subject to limited retroactive adjustment based on actual loss experience.

10. Related Party Transactions

In February 1997, the Company extended a loan to an executive officer in the principal amount of \$500,000 currently payable in ten equal annual installments ending in July 2006 (each payment date, a Payment Date), with interest accruing at a rate of 7.5% per annum. The loan provides that payment of principal and interest will be forgiven on each payment date based on certain conditions. The amounts forgiven are charged to general and administrative expenses. The balance of such loan of approximately \$100,000 and \$150,000 is included in other assets as of March 31, 2005 and March 31, 2004, respectively.

On May 5, 1999, the Company extended a loan to an executive officer of the Company in a principal amount of \$250,000 to be repaid in a single payment on the third anniversary of such loan with interest accruing at a rate of 8% per annum. On March 15, 2002, the Company and the executive officer entered into a replacement promissory note in exchange for the original note evidencing the loan. The replacement note is in an original principal amount of \$282,752, the outstanding loan balance under the replacement note is payable in equal annual installments of \$56,550 commencing on March 15, 2003 and the obligations under the replacement note are secured, pursuant to an amendment to the replacement note dated March 6, 2003, by a pledge of certain preferred and common units of Holdings held by such executive officer. The outstanding balance of such loan is included in other assets as of March 31, 2005 and March 31, 2004.

Edgar Filing: COINMACH SERVICE CORP - Form 424B1

During the fiscal year ended March 31, 2005, Coinmach paid a director, a member of each of the Company s board of directors, the Coinmach board of directors, the Holdings board of managers and the F-33

COINMACH SERVICE CORP. AND SUBSIDIARIES NOTES TO CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (Continued)

CLC board of directors, \$180,000 for general financial advisory and investment banking services which are recorded in general and administrative expenses and, additionally, the Company paid a one-time fee of \$500,000 to the director in connection with the IDS Transactions.

11. Fair Value of Financial Instruments

The Company is required to disclose fair value information about financial instruments, whether or not recognized in the balance sheet, for which it is practicable to estimate the value. In cases where quoted market prices are not available, fair values are based on estimates using present value or other valuation techniques.

The carrying amounts of cash and cash equivalents, receivables, the Senior Secured Credit Facility, and other long-term debt approximate their fair value at March 31, 2005.

The carrying amount and related estimated fair value for the 9% Senior Notes are as follows (in thousands):

	Carrying Amount	Estimated Fair Value
	Amount	ran value
9% Senior Notes at March 31, 2005	\$324,500	\$332,613
9% Senior Notes at March 31, 2004	\$450,000	\$483,750
IDS 11% Senior Secured Notes at March 31, 2005	\$116,117	\$114,226
Third Party 11% Senior Secured Notes at March 31, 2005	\$ 20,000	\$ 19,674

The fair value of the 9% Senior Notes and the 11% Senior Secured Notes are based on quoted market prices.

12. Segment Information

The Company reports segment information for the route segment, its only reportable operating segment, and provides information for its two other operating segments reported as All other. The route segment, which comprises the Company s core business, involves leasing laundry rooms from building owners and property management companies typically on a long-term, renewal basis, installing and servicing the laundry equipment, collecting revenues generated from laundry machines, and operating retail laundromats. The other business operations reported in All other include the aggregation of the rental and distribution businesses. The rental business involves the leasing of laundry machines and other household appliances to property owners, managers of multi-family housing properties and to a lesser extent, individuals and corporate relocation entities through the Company s jointly-owned subsidiary, AWA. The distribution business involves constructing complete turnkey retail laundromats, retrofitting existing retail laundromats, distributing exclusive lines of coin and non-coin machines and parts, and selling service contracts through the Company s wholly-owned subsidiary, Super Laundry. The Company evaluates performance and allocates resources based on EBITDA (earnings from continuing operations before interest, taxes and depreciation and amortization), cash flow and growth opportunity. The accounting policies of the segments are the same as those described in Note 2, Summary of Significant Accounting Policies.

F-34

COINMACH SERVICE CORP. AND SUBSIDIARIES NOTES TO CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (Continued)

The table below presents information about the Company s segments (in thousands):

Year Ended March 31,

	2005	2004	2003
Revenue:			
Route	\$ 472,484	\$ 469,641	\$ 471,443
All other:			
Rental	34,372	32,572	28,743
Distribution	31,748	28,875	34,993
Subtotal	66,120	61,447	63,736
Total revenue	\$ 538,604	\$ 531,088	\$ 535,179
EBITDA(1):			
Route	\$ 155,378	\$ 154,436	\$ 158,938
All other:	, ,	. ,	,
Rental	13,840	12,197	11,381
Distribution	1,412	(1,254)	(1,679)
Subtotal	15,252	10,943	9,702
Other items, net	(855)	(230)	454
Transaction costs(2)	(17,389)	(=0.0)	
Corporate expenses	(9,694)	(9,460)	(9,568)
Total EBITDA	142,692	155,689	159,526
Reconciling items:			
Depreciation and amortization expense, amortization of advance location payments and amortization of intangibles:			
Route	(98,921)	(98,148)	(94,489)
All other	(8,242)	(8,062)	(7,746)
Corporate expenses	(3,277)	(2,367)	(1,943)
Total depreciation	(110,440)	(108,577)	(104,178)
Interest expense	(58,572)	(57,377)	(58,167)
Interest expense preferred stock	(18,230)	(24,714)	
Interest expense escrow	(941)		
Consolidated loss before income taxes	\$ (45,491)	\$ (34,979)	\$ (2,819)

Edgar Filing: COINMACH SERVICE CORP - Form 424B1

- (1) See description of Non-GAAP Financial Measures immediately following this table for a reconciliation of net loss to EBITDA for the periods indicated above.
- (2) The computation of EBITDA has not been adjusted to take into account transaction costs consisting of (i) approximately \$11.3 million redemption premium on the 9% Senior Notes redeemed, (ii) the write-off of the deferred financing costs relating to the 9% Senior Notes redeemed and term loans repaid aggregating approximately \$3.5 million, (iii) expenses relating to an amendment to the Senior Secured Credit Facility aggregating approximately \$2.0 million to, among other things, permit the

F-35

COINMACH SERVICE CORP. AND SUBSIDIARIES NOTES TO CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (Continued)

IDS Transactions and (iv) special bonuses related to the IDS Transactions aggregating approximately \$0.6 million.

Year Ended March 31,

	2005	2004	2003
Expenditures for acquisitions and additions of long-lived assets:			
Route	\$ 64,844	\$ 81,685	\$ 78,939
All other	7,279	8,662	9,722
Total	\$ 72,123	\$ 90,347	\$ 88,661
Segment assets:			
Route	\$910,980	\$899,714	\$901,672
All other	28,209	48,535	60,404
Corporate assets	17,487	11,259	14,087
Total	\$956,676	\$959,508	\$976,163

Non-GAAP Financial Measures

EBITDA represents earnings from continuing operations before deductions for interest, income taxes and depreciation and amortization. Management believes that EBITDA is useful as a means to evaluate the Company s ability to service existing debt, to sustain potential future increases in debt and to satisfy capital requirements. EBITDA is also used by management as a measure of evaluating the performance of the Company s three operating segments. Management further believes that EBITDA is useful to investors as a measure of comparative operating performance as it is less susceptible to variances in actual performance resulting from depreciation, amortization and other non-cash charges and more reflective of changes in pricing decisions, cost controls and other factors that affect operating performance. Management uses EBITDA to develop compensation plans, to measure sales force performance and to allocate capital assets. Additionally, because we have historically provided EBITDA to investors, we believe that presenting this non-GAAP financial measure provides consistency in financial reporting. Management s use of EBITDA, however, is not intended to represent cash flows for the period, nor has it been presented as an alternative to either (a) operating income (as determined by U.S. generally accepted accounting principles) as an indicator of operating performance or (b) cash flows from operating, investing and financing activities (as determined by U.S. generally accepted accounting principles) as a measure of liquidity. Given that EBITDA is not a measurement determined in accordance with U.S. generally accepted accounting principles and is thus susceptible to varying calculations, EBITDA may not be

F-36

COINMACH SERVICE CORP. AND SUBSIDIARIES NOTES TO CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (Continued)

comparable to other similarly titled measures of other companies. The following table reconciles the Company s net loss to EBITDA for each period presented (in millions):

Year Ended March 31,

	2005	2004	2003
Net loss	\$ (35.3)	\$ (31.3)	\$ (3.2)
(Benefit) provision for income taxes	(10.1)	(3.7)	0.3
Interest expense	58.6	57.4	58.2
Interest expense preferred stock	18.2	24.7	
Interest expense escrow interest	0.9		
Depreciation and amortization	110.4	108.6	104.2
EBITDA*	\$142.7	\$155.7	\$159.5

* The computation of EBITDA for the 2005 Fiscal Year has not been adjusted to take into account transaction costs consisting of (1) approximately \$11.3 million redemption premium on the portion of the 9% Senior Notes redeemed, (2) the write-off of the deferred financing costs relating to the 9% Senior Notes redeemed and term loans repaid aggregating approximately \$3.5 million, (iii) expenses relating to an amendment to the Senior Secured Credit Facility aggregating approximately \$2.0 million to, among other things, permit the IDS Transactions and (iv) special bonuses related to the IDS Transactions aggregating approximately \$0.6 million.

13. Other Items, net

In October 2002, the Company sold its ownership interest in Resident Data, Inc. (RDI), to third parties (the RDI Sale), for cash proceeds of approximately \$6.6 million before estimated expenses directly related to such sale, resulting in a gain of approximately \$3.3 million. Offsetting this gain at October 2002 was approximately \$2.8 million of various expenses related to (i) professional fees incurred in connection with the formation of AWA and related restructuring transactions, including the transfer of the Appliance Warehouse division of Coinmach to AWA and the formation of Holdings, (ii) organizational costs related to the formation of American Laundry Franchising Corp., a wholly owned subsidiary of Super Laundry, and (iii) certain expenses associated with the consolidation of offices of Super Laundry which was the result of actions taken by Coinmach to reduce operating costs at Super Laundry. These actions included, among other things, the closing of operations in Northern California, New Jersey and Maryland, the reassignment of responsibilities among Super Laundry s remaining management team, the write-off of inventory due to obsolescence and the write-off of various receivable balances.

Under the terms of the RDI Sale, Coinmach was entitled to receive, subject to the satisfaction of certain specified conditions, a portion of the purchase price up to an aggregate amount of approximately \$2.1 million. These funds, were scheduled to be paid in two installments in October 2003 and October 2004.

In October 2003, Coinmach received the first installment of approximately \$1.0 million. Based on the receipt of this first installment and expectations with respect to the receipt of the balance of the funds, Coinmach recorded income of approximately \$1.7 million for the year ended March 31, 2004. Offsetting the additional income related to the RDI Sale was approximately \$1.9 million of expenses related to consolidation of offices of Super Laundry. This consolidation was the result of actions taken by Coinmach to reduce operating costs at Super Laundry including, among other things, the closing of distribution operations in Southern California, the reassignment of responsibilities among Super Laundry s remaining management team and the write-off of inventory due to obsolescence.

COINMACH SERVICE CORP. AND SUBSIDIARIES NOTES TO CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (Continued)

In November 2004, Coinmach received the second installment of approximately \$0.9 million. Other items, net for the year ended March 31, 2005 include approximately \$1.2 million relating to additional expenses associated with the closing of California operations in the distribution business, offset slightly by additional income related to the RDI Sale.

14. 2004 Long-Term Incentive Plan

On November 24, 2004, the CSC board of directors approved the adoption of the CSC Long-Term Incentive Plan (the 2004 LTIP). The 2004 LTIP provides for the grant of non-qualified options, incentive stock options, stock appreciation rights, full value awards and cash incentive awards. The total number of securities available under the 2004 LTIP is calculated as 15% of the Class A Common Stock outstanding at the time of the IPO which aggregates to 2,836,729 shares of Class A Common Stock. At March 31, 2005, CSC had not issued any securities under the 2004 LTIP.

15. Subsequent Events

On May 12, 2005, the Board of Directors of CSC approved a quarterly cash dividend of \$0.20615 per share of Class A Common Stock (or approximately \$3.9 million in the aggregate) which dividend was paid on June 1, 2005 to holders of record as of the close of business on May 25, 2005.

On December 19, 2005, Coinmach, Laundry Corp. and certain subsidiary guarantors entered into an amended and restated credit agreement (which we refer to as the Amended and Restated Credit Agreement) with Deutsche Bank Trust Company Americas, as administrative agent and collateral agent, JPMorgan Chase Bank, N.A., as syndication agent, and certain other lending institutions which are a party thereto. The Amended and Restated Credit Agreement consists of a \$570.0 million term loan facility and a \$75.0 million revolving credit facility that is currently undrawn (subject to approximately \$6.4 million of currently outstanding letters of credit). On December 19, 2005, Coinmach borrowed \$230.0 million under the term loan facility to refinance approximately \$229.3 million aggregate principal amount of then outstanding term debt under the Senior Secured Credit Facility and pay related expenses. The term loan facility also allows Coinmach to borrow up to an additional \$340.0 million of delayed draw term loans, provided that such amounts are borrowed on or after February 1, 2006 and prior to February 28, 2006 and are used, substantially contemporaneously with such borrowing, to retire all of the outstanding 9% Senior Notes due 2010 and pay related premiums, costs and expenses.

Coinmach expects to use borrowings of \$340.0 million under the term loan facility to retire all of the \$324.5 million aggregate principal amount of outstanding 9% Senior Notes (plus approximately \$14.6 million of related redemption premium) and pay related fees and expenses.

The term loan borrowings under the Amended and Restated Credit Agreement are scheduled to be fully repaid on December 19, 2012, and the revolving credit facility under the Amended and Restated Credit Agreement expires on December 19, 2010. Borrowings under the revolving credit facility accrue interest, at the borrower s option, at a rate per annum equal to the base rate plus a margin of 2.00% and the Eurodollar rate plus 3.00%, subject in each case to performance based adjustments. The term loans accrue interest, at the borrower s option, at a rate per annum equal to the base rate plus a margin of 1.50% and the Eurodollar rate plus 2.50%, subject in each case to performance based adjustments. The Amended and Restated Credit Agreement is secured by a first priority interest in all of Coinmach s real and personal property and is guaranteed by each of Coinmach s domestic subsidiaries.

After the retirement of all outstanding 9% Senior Notes, subject to the satisfaction of certain specified conditions contained in the terms of its outstanding indebtedness, the Company may decide to merge Laundry Corp. and Coinmach into CSC. As a result of the merger event, (i) CSC would become an operating company, (ii) the subsidiaries of Coinmach would become the direct subsidiaries of CSC and

F-38

COINMACH SERVICE CORP. AND SUBSIDIARIES NOTES TO CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (Continued)

such subsidiaries would become guarantors of the 11% Senior Secured Notes, (iii) the Intercompany Loan owed by Coinmach to CSC would no longer be outstanding, (iv) certain covenants under the indenture governing the 11% Senior Secured Notes relating to the Intercompany Loan would no longer be applicable, (v) CSC would replace Coinmach as the obligor on the Amended and Restated Credit Agreement and (vi) Laundry Corp. and Coinmach would cease to exist.

16. Quarterly Financial Information (Unaudited)

The following is a summary of the quarterly results of operations for the years ended March 31, 2005 and 2004 (in thousands, except share data):

Three Months Ended

	June 30, 2004	September 30, 2004	December 31, 2004	March 31, 2005
Revenues	\$133,499	\$132,950	\$135,627	\$136,528
Operating income	12,335	11,085	13,318	12,903
Loss before income taxes	(8,452)	(10,121)	(24,401)	(2,517)
Net loss attributable to common				
stockholders	(7,780)	(8,872)	(16,301)	(2,372)
Basic and diluted loss per share:				
Class A Common Stock			(0.52)	(0.03)
Class B Common Stock	(0.31)	(0.35)	(0.52)	(0.07)

Three Months Ended

	June 30, 2003	September 30, 2003	December 31, 2003	March 31, 2004
Revenues	\$132,517	\$129,951	\$135,740	\$132,880
Operating income	12,338	11,061	12,711	11,002
Loss before income taxes	(7,883)	(9,458)	(8,005)	(9,633)
Net loss attributable to common				
stockholders	(7,169)	(8,747)	(7,360)	(8,055)
Basic and diluted loss per share:				
Class A Common Stock				
Class B Common Stock	(0.29)	(0.35)	(0.29)	(0.32)

Basic and diluted loss per share for Class A Common Stock and Class B Common Stock for the three months ended December 31, 2004 and March 31, 2005, was calculated by dividing the loss attributable to Class A Common Stock and Class B Common Stock by the respective weighted average number of shares outstanding. For all other three month periods there was no Class A Common Stock outstanding. For these periods, the calculation of net loss attributable to common stockholders per share of Class B Common Stock assumes 24,980,445 shares of Class B Common Stock were outstanding.

F-39

COINMACH SERVICE CORP. AND SUBSIDIARIES SCHEDULE II VALUATION AND QUALIFYING ACCOUNTS

Additions

Description	Balance at Beginning of Period	Charged to Costs and Expenses	Charged to Other Accounts	Deductions(1)	Balance at End of Period
Year ended March 31, 2005					
Reserves and allowances deducted from asset accounts: Allowance for uncollected accounts	\$2,892,000	1,617,000		(715,000)	3,794,000
Year ended March 31, 2004	Ψ2,072,000	1,017,000		(713,000)	3,774,000
Reserves and allowances deducted from asset accounts: Allowance for uncollected accounts	1,553,000	1,831,000		(492,000)	2,892,000
Year ended March 31, 2003					
Reserves and allowances deducted from asset accounts: Allowance for uncollected accounts	1,342,000	1,188,000		(977,000)	1,553,000
(1) Write-off to accounts receiv	able	F-40			

ASSETS: Current assets:

Cash and cash equivalents

COINMACH SERVICE CORP. AND SUBSIDIARIES UNAUDITED CONDENSED CONSOLIDATED BALANCE SHEET September 30, 2005

(In thousands of dollars, except share data)

\$ 49,692

Receivables, net	5,702	
Inventories	12,536	
Assets held for sale	349	
Prepaid expenses	3,944	
Interest rate swap asset	790	
Other current assets	2,303	
Total current assets	75,316	
Advance location payments	70,179	
Property, equipment and leasehold improvements, net of accumulated		
depreciation and amortization of \$366,441	262,130	
Contract rights, net of accumulated amortization of \$107,733	303,676	
Goodwill	204,780	
Other assets	19,084	
Total assets	\$ 935,165	
LIABILITIES AND STOCKHOLDERS EQUITY: Current liabilities:		
	\$ 32,461	
Accounts payable and accrued expenses Accrued rental payments	\$ 32,461 33,603	
Accrued interest	9,234	
Current portion of long-term debt	5,961	
Current portion of long-term debt	3,901	
Total current liabilities	81,259	
Deferred income taxes	63,380	
Long-term debt, less current portion	692,384	
Total liabilities	837,023	
	057,025	
Stockholders equity:	037,023	
Stockholders equity: Class A Common Stock \$0.01 par value; 100,000,000 shares		
Stockholders equity: Class A Common Stock \$0.01 par value; 100,000,000 shares authorized; 18,911,532 shares issued and outstanding	189	
Stockholders equity: Class A Common Stock \$0.01 par value; 100,000,000 shares authorized; 18,911,532 shares issued and outstanding Class B Common Stock \$0.01 par value; 100,000,000 shares	189	
Stockholders equity: Class A Common Stock \$0.01 par value; 100,000,000 shares authorized; 18,911,532 shares issued and outstanding Class B Common Stock \$0.01 par value; 100,000,000 shares authorized; 24,980,445 shares issued and outstanding	189 250	
Stockholders equity: Class A Common Stock \$0.01 par value; 100,000,000 shares authorized; 18,911,532 shares issued and outstanding Class B Common Stock \$0.01 par value; 100,000,000 shares authorized; 24,980,445 shares issued and outstanding Capital in excess of par value	250 319,038	
Stockholders equity: Class A Common Stock \$0.01 par value; 100,000,000 shares authorized; 18,911,532 shares issued and outstanding Class B Common Stock \$0.01 par value; 100,000,000 shares authorized; 24,980,445 shares issued and outstanding Capital in excess of par value Carryover basis adjustment	250 319,038 (7,988)	
Stockholders equity: Class A Common Stock \$0.01 par value; 100,000,000 shares authorized; 18,911,532 shares issued and outstanding Class B Common Stock \$0.01 par value; 100,000,000 shares authorized; 24,980,445 shares issued and outstanding Capital in excess of par value	250 319,038	

Total stockholders equity 98,142

Total liabilities and stockholders equity

\$ 935,165

See accompanying notes.

F-41

COINMACH SERVICE CORP. AND SUBSIDIARIES UNAUDITED CONDENSED CONSOLIDATED STATEMENTS OF OPERATIONS

Six Months Ended September 30,

2004

2005

		2005		2004
	(In thousands of dollars)			ere)
REVENUES	\$	266,150	us of dolla \$	266,449
COSTS AND EXPENSES:	Ψ	200,100	Ψ	200,112
Laundry operating expenses (exclusive of depreciation and				
amortization and amortization of advance location payments)		181,032		182,632
General and administrative (including stock-based compensation				
expense of \$12 and \$37, respectively)		5,570		4,727
Depreciation and amortization		37,861		38,058
Amortization of advance location payments		9,173		9,852
Amortization of intangibles		6,970		7,260
Other items, net		310		500
		• 10 0 1 5		
		240,916		243,029
OPERATING INCOME		25,234		23,420
INTEREST EXPENSE		30,646		28,625
INTEREST EXPENSE preferred stock		30,040		13,368
INTEREST EXITENSE preferred stock				13,300
LOSS BEFORE INCOME TAXES		(5,412)		(18,573)
BENEFIT FOR INCOME TAXES:				
Current				35
Deferred		(2,149)		(1,956)
		(2,149)		(1,921)
NEW LOCA	Φ.	(2.2(2)	ф	(16.650)
NET LOSS	\$	(3,263)	\$	(16,652)
Basic and diluted distributed earnings:				
Class A Common Stock	\$	0.41	\$	
C. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1.	4	02	4	
Class B Common Stock	\$		\$	
Basic and diluted net income (loss):				
Class A Common Stock	\$	0.16	\$	
	4	(0.05)	Φ.	(O (=)
Class B Common Stock	\$	(0.25)	\$	(0.67)
Weighted average common stock outstanding:				
Class A Common Stock	18	,911,532		
Canada A Common Stock	10,	,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,		
Class B Common Stock	24.	,980,445	24	4,980,445
				, , -

Cash Dividends per Share:

Cash Dividends per Share.		
Class A Common Stock	\$ (0.41 \$
Class B Common Stock	\$	\$
See acco.	mpanying notes.	
	F-42	
·	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	

COINMACH SERVICE CORP. AND SUBSIDIARIES UNAUDITED CONDENSED CONSOLIDATED STATEMENTS OF CASH FLOWS

Six Months Ended September 30,

2004

2005

	2003	2004
	(In thousand	s of dollars)
OPERATING ACTIVITIES:		
Net loss	\$ (3,263)	\$(16,652)
Adjustments to reconcile net loss to net cash provided by		
operating activities:		
Depreciation and amortization	37,861	38,058
Amortization of advance location payments	9,173	9,852
Amortization of intangibles	6,970	7,260
Deferred income taxes	(2,149)	(1,956)
Interest expense preferred stock		13,368
Amortization of deferred issue costs	1,063	1,207
Loss (gain) on sale of equipment	27	(54)
Stock based compensation	12	37
Change in operating assets and liabilities, net of businesses acquired:		
Other assets	(1,190)	925
Receivables, net	784	(2,624)
Inventories and prepaid expenses	946	(20)
Accounts payable and accrued expenses, net	2,052	(1,259)
Accrued interest	(278)	202
Net cash provided by operating activities	52,008	48,344
INVESTING ACTIVITIES:		
Additions to property and equipment	(29,944)	(27,670)
Advance location payments to location owners	(7,130)	(9,285)
Acquisition of net assets related to acquisitions of businesses	(1,210)	(618)
Proceeds from sale of property and equipment	498	291
Net cash used in investing activities	(37,786)	(37,282)
FINANCING ACTIVITIES:		
Repayments under credit facility	(11,223)	(3,066)
Principal payments on capitalized lease obligations	(2,660)	(2,224)
(Repayments) borrowings from bank and other borrowings	(121)	217
Cash dividends paid	(7,797)	
Receivables from shareholders		(4)
Net cash used in financing activities	(21,801)	(5,077)
Net (decrease) increase in cash and cash equivalents	(7,579)	5,985
CASH AND CASH EQUIVALENTS, BEGINNING OF PERIOD	57,271	31,620
The state of the s	2,,2,1	21,020

CASH AND CASH EQUIVALENTS, END OF PERIOD	\$ 49,692	\$ 37,605
SUPPLEMENTAL DISCLOSURE OF CASH FLOW INFORMATION:		
Interest paid	\$ 29,861	\$ 27,285
Income taxes paid	\$ 251	\$ 197
NON-CASH FINANCING ACTIVITIES:		
Acquisition of fixed assets through capital leases	\$ 3,958	\$ 3,217
Transfer of assets held for sale to fixed assets	\$ 1,936	\$
See accompanying notes.		
F-43		

COINMACH SERVICE CORP. AND SUBSIDIARIES NOTES TO CONDENSED CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (UNAUDITED) September 30, 2005

1. Basis of Presentation

transactions have been eliminated.

The condensed consolidated financial statements include the accounts of Coinmach Service Corp., a Delaware corporation (CSC), and all of its subsidiaries, including Coinmach Corporation, a Delaware corporation (Coinmach). All significant intercompany profits, transactions and balances have been eliminated in consolidation. CSC was incorporated on December 23, 2003 as a wholly-owned subsidiary of Coinmach Holdings, LLC (Holdings). Holdings, a Delaware limited liability company, was formed on November 15, 2002. Unless otherwise specified herein, references to the Company, we, us and our shall mean CSC and its subsidiaries.

CSC had no operating activity from the date of its incorporation through November 24, 2004. Holdings and its other subsidiaries had agreed to fund CSC s ongoing operations through the date of its initial public offering of Income Deposit Securities (IDSs). The Board of Directors of CSC authorized the filing of a registration statement on Form S-1 with the Securities and Exchange Commission for the offering of IDSs (each IDS consisting of one share of Class A common stock, par value \$0.01 per share (the Class A Common Stock) and an 11% senior secured note due 2024 in a principal amount of \$6.14) and a contemporaneous offering of identical 11% senior secured notes due 2024 separate and apart from the IDSs (such notes, together with the 11% senior secured notes underlying IDSs, the 11% Senior Secured Notes). In connection with the offering and certain corporate reorganization transactions, Coinmach Laundry Corporation, a Delaware corporation (CLC or Laundry Corp.), at the time a direct wholly-owned

subsidiary of Holdings, became a direct wholly-owned subsidiary of CSC.

The offerings and related transactions and use of proceeds therefrom are referred to herein collectively as the IDS Transactions. The corporate reorganization transactions were recorded by CSC at carryover basis. Accordingly, the accompanying financial statements include the accounts of CLC and its subsidiaries as if they had been wholly-owned by CSC as of the beginning of the earliest period reported. All significant intercompany accounts and

CSC and its wholly-owned subsidiaries are providers of outsourced laundry equipment services for multi-family housing properties in North America. The Company's core business (which the Company refers to as the route business) involves leasing laundry rooms from building owners and property management companies, installing and servicing laundry equipment, collecting revenues generated from laundry machines and operating retail laundromats located throughout Texas and Arizona. Through Appliance Warehouse of America, Inc. (AWA), a Delaware corporation jointly-owned by CSC and Coinmach, the Company rents laundry machines and other household appliances to property owners, managers of multi-family housing properties, and to a lesser extent, individuals and corporate relocation entities. Super Laundry Equipment Corp., a Delaware corporation and a direct wholly-owned subsidiary of Coinmach (Super Laundry), constructs, designs and retrofits laundromats and distributes laundromat equipment.

During November 2004, CSC completed its initial public offering of 18,911,532 IDSs (578,199 of which were issued in connection with the partial exercise of an over-allotment option on December 21, 2004 by the underwriters in such offering) at an offering price of \$13.64 per IDS (which included 18,911,532 underlying shares of Class A Common Stock and approximately \$116.1 million aggregate principal amount of underlying 11% Senior Secured Notes) and a concurrent offering of \$20 million of 11% Senior Secured Notes which were sold separate and apart from the IDSs. In connection with the IDS Transactions, Holdings exchanged its CLC capital stock and all of its shares of common stock of AWA for 24,980,445 shares of Class B common stock, par value \$0.01 per share (the Class B Common Stock outstanding.

F-44

COINMACH SERVICE CORP. AND SUBSIDIARIES NOTES TO CONDENSED CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (UNAUDITED) (Continued)

Based on U.S. generally accepted accounting principles, the proceeds of the IDS offering and the offering of the separate 11% Senior Secured Notes were allocated to the shares of Class A Common Stock and the underlying 11% Senior Secured Notes based on their respective relative fair values. The price paid for the IDSs was equivalent to the fair value of \$7.50 per share of Class A Common Stock and \$6.14 in a principal amount of an 11% Senior Secured Note underlying the IDS, and the fair value of the separate notes was equivalent to their face value.

Pursuant to CSC s certificate of incorporation, (i) on all matters for which a vote of CSC stockholders is required, each holder of shares of Class A Common Stock is entitled to one vote per share and (ii) only Class A common stockholders may vote, as a single class, to amend provisions of the certificate of incorporation relating to any change that materially adversely affects voting and dividend rights or restrictions solely to which shares of Class A Common Stock are entitled or subject and does not materially adversely affect the voting, dividend or redemption rights or restrictions solely to which shares of Class B Common Stock are entitled or subject, and any such amendment will require the affirmative vote of the holders of a majority of such class.

In addition, on all matters for which a vote of CSC stockholders is required, each holder of Class B Common Stock is initially entitled to two votes per share. However, if at any time Holdings and certain permitted transferees collectively own less than 25% in the aggregate of our then outstanding shares of Class A Common Stock and Class B Common Stock (subject to adjustment in the event of any split, reclassification, combination or similar adjustments in shares of CSC common stock), at such time, and at all times thereafter, all holders of Class B Common Stock shall only be entitled to one vote per share on all matters for which a vote of CSC stockholders is required. The dividend and redemption rights of Class B common stockholders and their exclusive right to vote on the amendment of certain provisions of CSC s certificate of incorporation would not be affected by such event. Only the Class B stockholders may vote, as a single class, to amend provisions of the certificate of incorporation relating to (i) an increase or decrease in the number of authorized shares of Class B Common Stock or (ii) changes that affect voting, dividend or redemption rights or restrictions solely to which shares of Class B Common Stock are entitled or subject and do not materially adversely affect the dividend or voting rights or restrictions to which the shares of Class A Common Stock are entitled or subject. Any such amendment will require the affirmative vote of the holders of a majority of all the outstanding shares of Class B Common Stock.

On all matters on which all holders of the Company s common stock are entitled to vote, such holders will vote together as a single class, and the a majority of the votes of such class will be required for the approval of any such matter.

CSC currently intends to continue paying dividends on its Class A Common Stock on each March 1, June 1, September 1 and December 1 to holders of record as of the preceding February 25, May 25, August 25 and November 25, respectively, in each case with respect to the immediately preceding fiscal quarter. CSC also currently intends to pay annual dividends on its Class B Common Stock on each June 1 to holders of record as of the preceding May 25 with respect to the immediately preceding fiscal year (beginning with the fiscal year ending March 31, 2006), subject to certain limitations and exceptions with respect to such dividends, if any, payable on June 1, 2006. The payment of dividends by CSC on its common stock is subject to the sole discretion of the board of directors of CSC, various limitations imposed by the certificate of incorporation of CSC, the terms of outstanding indebtedness of CSC and Coinmach, and applicable law. Payment of dividends on all classes of CSC common stock will not be cumulative.

Interest on the 11% Senior Secured Notes accrues at the rate of 11% per annum and is payable quarterly, in arrears, in cash on each March 1, June 1, September 1 and December 1, to the holders of

F-45

Table of Contents

COINMACH SERVICE CORP. AND SUBSIDIARIES NOTES TO CONDENSED CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (UNAUDITED) (Continued)

record at the close of business on the February 25, May 25, August 25 and November 25, respectively, immediately preceding the applicable interest payment date.

Net proceeds from the IDS Transactions were approximately \$254.3 million after expenses including underwriting discounts and commissions. The net proceeds were used to (i) redeem a portion of Coinmach s 9% senior notes due 2010 (the 9% Senior Notes) in an aggregate principal amount of \$125.5 million (plus approximately \$4.5 million of accrued interest and approximately \$11.3 million of related redemption premium), which notes were redeemed on December 24, 2004, (ii) repay approximately \$15.5 million of outstanding term loans under Coinmach s senior secured credit facility (the Senior Secured Credit Facility) and (iii) redeem approximately \$91.8 million of CLC s outstanding Class A preferred stock (representing all of its then outstanding Class A preferred stock) and approximately \$7.4 million of CLC s outstanding Class B preferred stock (representing a portion of its then outstanding Class B preferred stock).

As a result of the IDS Transactions, the Company incurred approximately \$23.6 million in issuance costs, including underwriting discounts and commissions, of which approximately \$12.5 million was recorded as a reduction of the proceeds from the sale of the equity component of the IDS equity and approximately \$11.1 million related to the 11% Senior Secured Notes was capitalized as deferred financing costs to be amortized using the effective interest method through November 24, 2024. The issuance costs were allocated between equity and debt based on the ratio of the respective relative fair values of the components of the IDSs issued. In addition to the issuance costs, CSC incurred certain expenses that were classified as transaction costs on the Consolidated Statements of Operations for the fiscal year ended March 31, 2005 which included (1) the \$11.3 million redemption premium on the portion of 9% Senior Notes redeemed, (2) the write-off of the deferred financing costs related to the redemption of 9% Senior Notes and the repayment of the term loans aggregating approximately \$3.5 million, (3) expenses aggregating approximately \$1.8 million relating to an amendment to the Senior Secured Credit Facility effected on November 15, 2004 to, among other things, permit the IDS Transactions, and (4) special bonuses to senior management related to the IDS Transactions aggregating approximately \$0.8 million.

CSC used a portion of the proceeds of its initial public offerings of IDSs and concurrent 11% Senior Secured Notes to make an intercompany loan (the Intercompany Loan) to Coinmach in the aggregate principal amount of approximately \$81.7 million and a capital contribution (the Capital Contribution) to CLC aggregating approximately \$170.8 million, of which approximately \$165.6 million was contributed by CLC to Coinmach.

The accompanying unaudited condensed consolidated financial statements of the Company have been prepared in conformity with U.S. generally accepted accounting principles (GAAP) for interim financial reporting and pursuant to the rules and regulations of the Securities and Exchange Commission. Accordingly, such financial statements do not include all of the information and footnotes required by GAAP for complete financial statements. GAAP requires the Company s management to make estimates and assumptions that affect the amounts reported in the financial statements. Actual results could differ from such estimates.

The interim results presented herein are not necessarily indicative of the results to be expected for the entire year.

In the opinion of management of the Company, these unaudited condensed consolidated financial statements contain all adjustments of a normal recurring nature necessary for a fair presentation of the financial statements for the interim periods presented. These unaudited condensed consolidated financial

F-46

COINMACH SERVICE CORP. AND SUBSIDIARIES NOTES TO CONDENSED CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (UNAUDITED) (Continued)

statements should be read in conjunction with the audited consolidated financial statements included in the Company s Annual Report on Form 10-K for the fiscal year ended March 31, 2005.

2. Inventories

Inventory costs for Super Laundry are valued at the lower of cost (first-in, first-out) or market. Inventory costs for AWA and the route business are determined principally by using the average cost method and are stated at the lower of cost or net realizable value. Machine repair parts inventory is valued using a formula based on total purchases and the annual inventory turnover. Inventory consists of the following (in thousands):

	September 30, 2005
Laundry equipment	\$ 8,872
Machine repair parts	3,664
	\$12,536

3. Assets Held for Sale

During the year ended March 31, 2004, the Company constructed five laundromats that were expected to be sold no later than the end of fiscal 2005. Although the laundromats were not sold, the Company continued to market them through September 30, 2005. The Company had determined that the plan of sale criteria in FASB Statement No. 144, *Accounting for the Impairment or Disposal of Long-Lived Assets*, had been met. At September 30, 2005, the Company had accepted an offer to sell one of the laundromats for a purchase price of approximately \$350,000, which closed on October 19, 2005 and which resulted in a write down of the related asset value by approximately \$190,000. This write down is reflected in Other items, net on the Statement of Operations for the six months ended September 30, 2005. In addition, the Company reclassified the balance of the remaining laundromats from Assets Held for Sale to Fixed Assets because the Company has ceased all marketing efforts and has decided to operate these facilities as part of its retail operations. The amount transferred was approximately \$1,936,000 as of September 30, 2005, which represents their historical cost. The Company believes the fair value of these laundromats exceeds the historical cost. The carrying value of the laundromat that is held for sale is separately presented in the consolidated balance sheet.

4. Goodwill and Contract Rights

The Company accounts for goodwill in accordance with the provisions of Statement of Financial Accounting Standards (SFAS) No. 142 *Goodwill and Other Intangible Assets* (SFAS 142). SFAS 142 requires an annual impairment test of goodwill. Goodwill is further tested between annual tests if an event occurs or circumstances change that would more likely than not reduce the fair value of a reporting unit below its carrying amount. SFAS 142 requires a two-step process in evaluating goodwill. In performing the annual goodwill assessment, the first step requires comparing the fair value of the reporting unit to its carrying value. To the extent that the carrying value of the reporting unit exceeds the fair value, the Company would need to perform the second step in the impairment test to measure the amount of goodwill write-off. Based on present operating and strategic plans, management believes that there have not been any indications of impairment of goodwill. The fair value of the reporting units for these tests is based upon a discounted cash flow model. In step two, the fair value of the reporting unit is allocated to

Table of Contents 268

F-47

COINMACH SERVICE CORP. AND SUBSIDIARIES NOTES TO CONDENSED CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (UNAUDITED) (Continued)

the reporting units assets and liabilities (a hypothetical purchase price allocation as if the reporting unit had been acquired on that date). The implied fair value of goodwill is calculated by deducting the allocated fair value of all tangible and intangible net assets of the reporting unit from the fair value of the reporting unit as determined in step one. The remaining fair value, after assigning fair value to all of the reporting units assets and liabilities, represents the implied fair value of goodwill for the reporting unit. If the implied fair value is less than the carrying value of goodwill, an impairment loss equal to the difference would be recognized. The Company has determined that its reporting units with goodwill consist of the route business, AWA and Super Laundry. Goodwill attributed to the route business, AWA and Super Laundry is as follows (in thousands):

Route	\$ 195,026
Rental (AWA)	6,837
Distribution (Super Laundry)	2,917
	\$ 204 780

The Company performed its annual assessment of goodwill as of January 1, 2005 and determined that no impairment existed. There can be no assurances that future goodwill impairment tests will not result in a charge to income.

Contract rights represent the value of location contracts arising from the acquisition of laundry machines on location. These amounts, which arose primarily from purchase price allocations pursuant to acquisitions, are amortized using accelerated methods over periods ranging from 30 to 35 years. The Company does not record contract rights relating to new locations signed in the ordinary course of business.

Amortization expense for contract rights for each of the next five years is estimated to be as follows (in millions of dollars):

Years Ending March 31,

2006 (remainder of year)	\$ 6.8
2007	13.3
2008	13.0
2009	12.6
2010	12.3

The Company assesses the recoverability of contract rights in accordance with the provisions of SFAS No. 144 *Accounting for the Impairment and Disposal of Long-Lived Assets* (SFAS 144). The Company has twenty-eight geographic regions to which contract rights have been allocated. The Company has contracts at every location/property, and analyzes revenue and certain direct costs on a contract-by-contract basis, however, the Company does not allocate common region costs and servicing costs to contracts, therefore regions represent the lowest level of identifiable cash flows in grouping contract rights. The assessment includes evaluating the financial results/cash flows and certain statistical performance measures for each region in which the Company operates. Factors that generally impact cash flows include commission rates paid to property owners, occupancy rates at properties, sensitivity to price increases, loss of existing machine base, and the regions general economic conditions. If as a result of this evaluation there are indicators of impairment that result in losses to the machine base, or an event occurs that would indicate that the carrying amounts may not be recoverable, the Company reevaluates the carrying value of contract rights based on future undiscounted cash flows attributed to that region and records an

COINMACH SERVICE CORP. AND SUBSIDIARIES NOTES TO CONDENSED CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (UNAUDITED) (Continued)

impairment loss based on discounted cash flows if the carrying amount of the contract rights are not recoverable from undiscounted cash flows. Based on present operations and strategic plans, management believes that there have not been any indicators of impairment of contract rights or long lived assets.

5. Long-Term Debt

Long-term debt consists of the following (in thousands):

	September 30, 2005
9% Senior Notes due 2010	\$324,500
Credit facility indebtedness	229,284
IDS 11% Senior Secured Notes	116,117
Third party 11% Senior Secured Notes	20,000
Obligations under capital leases	7,928
Other long-term debt with varying terms and maturities	516
	698,345
Less current portion	5,961
	\$692,384

11% Senior Secured Notes

On November 24, 2004, CSC completed an initial public offering of 18,333,333 IDSs at a public offering price of \$13.64 per IDS and contemporaneous offering of \$20 million aggregate principal amount of 11% Senior Secured Notes separate and apart from the IDSs. On December 21, 2004, the underwriters of the initial public offering purchased an additional 578,199 IDSs pursuant to an overallotment exercise. Each IDS consists of one share of Class A Common Stock and an 11% Senior Secured Note in a principal amount of \$6.14. At September 30, 2005, there was approximately \$136.1 million aggregate principal amount of 11% Senior Secured Notes outstanding, including \$20.0 million aggregate principal amount of 11% Senior Secured Notes initially issued separate and apart from IDSs.

Interest on the 11% Senior Secured Notes is payable quarterly, in arrears, in cash on each March 1, June 1, September 1 and December 1, to the holders of record at the close of business on the February 25, May 25, August 25 and November 25, respectively, immediately preceding the applicable interest payment date.

The 11% Senior Secured Notes, which are scheduled to mature on December 1, 2024, are senior secured obligations of the Company and are redeemable, at the Company's option, in whole or in part, at any time or from time to time, upon not less than 30 nor more than 60 days notice (i) prior to December 1, 2009, upon payment of a make-whole premium and (ii) on or after December 1, 2009, at the redemption prices set forth in the indenture governing the 11% Senior Secured Notes plus accrued and unpaid interest thereon. The 11% Senior Secured Notes are secured by a first-priority perfected lien, subject to certain permitted liens, on substantially all of the Company's existing and future assets, including the common stock of AWA, the capital stock of CLC and the Intercompany Loan and related guaranty. The 11% Senior Secured Notes are guaranteed on a senior secured basis by CLC.

F-49

COINMACH SERVICE CORP. AND SUBSIDIARIES NOTES TO CONDENSED CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (UNAUDITED) (Continued)

The indenture governing the 11% Senior Secured Notes contains a number of restrictive covenants and agreements applicable to us and the Company's restricted subsidiaries, including covenants with respect to the following matters: (i) limitation on additional indebtedness; (ii) limitation on certain payments (in the form of the declaration or payment of certain dividends or distributions on the Company's capital stock, the purchase, redemption or other acquisition of any of the Company's capital stock, the voluntary prepayment of subordinated indebtedness, and certain investments); (iii) limitation on transactions with affiliates; (iv) limitation on liens; (v) limitation on sales of assets; (vi) limitation on the issuance of preferred stock by non-guarantor subsidiaries; (vii) limitation on conduct of business; (viii) limitation on dividends and other payment restrictions affecting subsidiaries; (ix) limitations on exercising Class B Common Stock redemption rights and consummating purchases of Class B Common Stock upon exercise of sales rights by holders; and (x) limitation on consolidations, mergers and sales of substantially all of the Company's assets.

At September 30, 2005, the Company was in compliance with the covenants under the indenture governing the 11% Senior Secured Notes.

9% Senior Notes

On January 25, 2002, Coinmach issued \$450 million aggregate principal amount of the 9% Senior Notes. Interest on the 9% Senior Notes is payable semi-annually on February 1 and August 1 to the holders of record at the close of business on the January 15 and July 15, respectively, immediately preceding the applicable interest payment date. The 9% Senior Notes, which are to mature on February 1, 2010, are unsecured senior obligations of Coinmach and are redeemable, at its option, in whole or in part at any time or from time to time, on or after February 1, 2006, upon not less than 30 nor more than 60 days notice, at the redemption prices set forth in the indenture governing the 9% Senior Notes plus, in each case, accrued and unpaid interest thereon, if any, to the date of redemption. The 9% Senior Notes contain certain financial covenants and restrict the payment of certain dividends, distributions or other payments from Coinmach to CLC. The 9% Senior Notes are guaranteed on a senior unsecured senior basis by Coinmach s domestic subsidiaries.

On December 24, 2004, Coinmach used a portion of the proceeds of CSC s initial public offerings of IDSs and separate 11% Senior Secured Notes to redeem a portion of the 9% Senior Notes in an aggregate principal amount of \$125.5 million (plus approximately \$4.5 million of accrued interest and approximately \$11.3 million of related redemption premium). Such 9% Senior Notes were redeemed with funds that were set aside in escrow on November 24, 2004. As a result of such redemption, at September 30, 2005 there was \$324.5 million aggregate principal amount of 9% Senior Notes outstanding.

The indenture governing the 9% Senior Notes contains a number of restrictive covenants and agreements applicable to Coinmach and its subsidiaries, including covenants with respect to the following matters: (i) limitation on additional indebtedness; (ii) limitation on certain payments (in the form of the declaration or payment of certain dividends or distributions on Coinmach s capital stock, the purchase, redemption or other acquisition of any of Coinmach s capital stock, the voluntary prepayment of subordinated indebtedness, and certain investments); (iii) limitation on transactions with affiliates; (iv) limitation on liens; (v) limitation on sales of assets; (vi) limitation on the issuance of preferred stock by non-guarantor subsidiaries; (vii) limitation on conduct of business; (viii) limitation on dividends and other payment restrictions affecting subsidiaries; and (ix) limitation on consolidations, mergers and sales of substantially all of Coinmach s assets.

F-50

Table of Contents

COINMACH SERVICE CORP. AND SUBSIDIARIES NOTES TO CONDENSED CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (UNAUDITED) (Continued)

At September 30, 2005, Coinmach was in compliance with the covenants under the indenture governing the 9% Senior Notes.

Senior Secured Credit Facility

On January 25, 2002, Coinmach entered into the Senior Secured Credit Facility, which is comprised of: (i) a revolving credit facility which has a maximum borrowing limit of \$75 million and is scheduled to expire on January 25, 2008 and (ii) \$280 million in aggregate principal amount of term loans. The revolving credit portion of the Senior Secured Credit Facility also provides up to \$10 million of letter of credit financings and short-term borrowings under a swing line facility of up to \$7.5 million. Indebtedness under the Senior Secured Credit Facility is secured by a first priority security interest in all of Coinmach s real and personal property and is guaranteed by each of Coinmach s domestic subsidiaries. Under the Senior Secured Credit Facility, Coinmach and CLC pledged to the Collateral Agent their interests in all of the issued and outstanding shares of capital stock of Coinmach and Coinmach s domestic subsidiaries.

As a condition to the consummation of CSC s initial public offerings of IDSs and separate 11% Senior Secured Notes, Coinmach entered into an amendment to the Senior Secured Credit Facility on November 15, 2004 to, among other things, permit the IDS Transactions. Coinmach used a portion of the proceeds from the initial public offerings to repay approximately \$15.5 million of outstanding term loans under the Senior Secured Credit Facility.

The Senior Secured Credit Facility requires Coinmach to make an annual mandatory repayment of principal on the outstanding balance of the term loans based on 50% of excess cash flow, as defined. For the fiscal year ended March 31, 2005, the amount required to be repaid was approximately \$10.0 million and was paid on July 12, 2005.

In addition to certain customary terms and provisions, including events of default and customary representations, covenants and agreements, the Senior Secured Credit Facility contains certain restrictive covenants including, but not limited to, a maximum leverage ratio, a minimum consolidated earnings before interest, taxes, depreciation and amortization coverage ratio and limitations on indebtedness, capital expenditures, advances, investments and loans, mergers and acquisitions, dividends, stock issuances and transactions with affiliates. Also, the Senior Secured Credit Facility limits Coinmach s ability to pay dividends.

At September 30, 2005, Coinmach was in compliance with the covenants under the Senior Secured Credit Facility.

At September 30, 2005, on a consolidated basis, the Company s outstanding total debt included (i) \$324.5 million aggregate principal amount of 9% Senior Notes, (ii) approximately \$229.3 million of term loan borrowings under the Senior Secured Credit Facility with an interest rate of 6.88% and (iii) approximately \$136.1 million aggregate principal amount of 11% Senior Secured Notes, including \$20.0 million aggregate principal amount of 11% Senior Secured Notes initially issued separate and apart from IDSs. As of September 30, 2005, the amount available under the revolving credit portion of the Senior Secured Credit Facility was approximately \$68.6 million. Letters of credit under the Senior Secured Credit Facility outstanding at September 30, 2005 were approximately \$6.4 million. The term loans under the Senior Secured Credit Facility are scheduled to be fully repaid by July 25, 2009. As of September 30, 2005, there were no amounts outstanding under the revolver portion of the Senior Secured Credit Facility.

F-51

COINMACH SERVICE CORP. AND SUBSIDIARIES NOTES TO CONDENSED CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (UNAUDITED) (Continued)

Intercompany Loan

CSC made an Intercompany Loan of approximately \$81.7 million to Coinmach which is eliminated in consolidation. Interest under the Intercompany Loan accrues at an annual rate of 10.95% and is payable quarterly on March 1, June 1, September 1 and December 1 of each year and the Intercompany Loan is due and payable in full on December 1, 2024. The Intercompany Loan is a senior unsecured obligation of Coinmach, ranks equally in right of payment with all existing and future senior indebtedness of Coinmach (including indebtedness under the 9% Senior Notes and the Senior Secured Credit Facility) and ranks senior in right of payment to all existing and future subordinated indebtedness of Coinmach. Certain of Coinmach s domestic restricted subsidiaries guarantee the Intercompany Loan on a senior unsecured basis. The Intercompany Loan currently contains covenants (other than a covenant providing for the delivery of reports to holders) that are substantially the same as those provided in the terms of the 9% Senior Notes (as such covenants may be modified in the future pursuant to the terms of the indenture governing the 9% Senior Notes); provided, however, that on the redemption or repayment in full of the 9% Senior Notes, the covenants contained in the Intercompany Loan will become substantially the same as those provided in the terms of such other indebtedness that refinances or replaces the 9% Senior Notes or, in the absence thereof, the terms of the 11% Senior Secured Notes. The Intercompany Loan and the guaranty of the Intercompany Loan by certain subsidiaries of the Company were pledged by CSC to secure the repayment of the 11% Senior Secured Notes.

If at any time Coinmach is not prohibited from doing so under the terms of its then outstanding indebtedness, in the event that CSC undertakes an offering of IDSs or Class A Common Stock, a portion of the net proceeds of such offering, subject to certain limitations, will be loaned to Coinmach and increase the principal amount of the Intercompany Loan and the guaranty of the Intercompany Loan.

If Coinmach merged with or into CSC or CSC merged with or into Coinmach, the Intercompany Loan would be terminated and the surviving company would become responsible for the payment obligations relating to the 11% Senior Secured Notes.

If an event of default occurs and is continuing under the Intercompany Loan, the Intercompany Loan holder will have the right to declare all obligations under the Intercompany Loan immediately due and payable; *provided* that if Coinmach shall become the subject of an insolvency, bankruptcy or cross-acceleration event of default, all of the obligations under the Intercompany Loan and the guarantees in respect thereof shall become immediately and automatically due and payable without any action or notice. Any waiver of a default or an event of default under the indenture governing the 11% Senior Secured Notes that causes a default or an event of default under the Intercompany Loan shall also be a waiver of such default or event of default under the Intercompany Loan without further action or notice.

At September 30, 2005, Coinmach was in compliance with the covenants under the Intercompany Loan. *Interest Rate Swaps*

On September 23, 2002, Coinmach entered into three separate interest rate swap agreements totaling \$150 million in aggregate notional amount that effectively converts a portion of its floating-rate term loans pursuant to the Senior Secured Credit Facility to a fixed rate basis thus reducing the impact of interest rate changes on future interest expense. The three swap agreements consist of: (i) a \$50 million notional amount interest rate swap transaction with a financial institution effectively fixing the three-month LIBOR interest rate (as determined therein) at 2.91% and expiring on February 1, 2006; (ii) a \$50 million notional amount interest rate swap transaction with a financial institution effectively fixing the

F-52

Table of Contents

COINMACH SERVICE CORP. AND SUBSIDIARIES NOTES TO CONDENSED CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (UNAUDITED) (Continued)

three-month LIBOR interest rate (as determined therein) at 2.91% and expiring on February 1, 2006; and (iii) a \$50 million notional amount interest rate swap transaction with a financial institution effectively fixing the three-month LIBOR interest rate (as determined therein) at 2.90% and expiring on February 1, 2006. These interest rate swaps used to hedge the variability of forecasted cash flows attributable to interest rate risk were designated as cash flow hedges. The Company recognized a small accumulated other comprehensive loss in the stockholder s equity section for the six months ended September 30, 2005, relating to the interest rate swaps that qualify as cash flow hedges.

6. Guarantor Subsidiaries

CLC has guaranteed the 11% Senior Secured Notes referred to in Note 4 on a full and unconditional basis. The 11% Senior Secured Notes are not currently guaranteed by any other subsidiary. Other subsidiaries, including Coinmach, are required to guarantee the 11% Senior Secured Notes on a senior unsecured basis upon the occurrence of certain events. The condensed consolidating balance sheet as of September 30, 2005, the condensed consolidating statement of operations and cash flows for the six months ended September 30, 2005 include the condensed consolidating financial information for CSC, CLC and CSC s other indirect subsidiaries. Prior corresponding periods present the condensed consolidating financial information for CLC and CSC s other indirect subsidiaries as if they had been wholly-owned by CSC as of the beginning of the earliest period reported.

F-53

COINMACH SERVICE CORP. AND SUBSIDIARIES NOTES TO CONDENSED CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (UNAUDITED) (Continued)

Condensed consolidating financial information for the Company and CLC is as follows (in thousands): Condensed Consolidating Balance Sheet

September 30, 2005

	Coinmach Service Corp.	Coinmach Laundry Corporation	Coinmach Corporation and Subsidiaries	Adjustments and Eliminations	Consolidated
Assets					
Current assets, consisting of cash, receivables, inventory, assets held for sale, prepaid expenses and other current assets	\$ 437	\$	¢ 74.025	\$ (46)	¢ 75 216
	\$ 437	Ф	\$ 74,925 70,179	\$ (46)	\$ 75,316 70,179
Advance location payments Property, equipment and leasehold improvements,			·		70,179
net			262,130		262,130
Intangible assets, net			508,456		508,456
Deferred income taxes		5,416		(5,416)	
Intercompany loans and					
advances	491	49,275		(49,766)	
Investment in subsidiaries	(39,564)	88,185		(48,621)	
Investment in preferred	100 707			(400 505)	
stock	182,595	1.55	0.274	(182,595)	10.004
Other assets	94,617	155	8,374	(84,062)	19,084
Total assets	\$238,576	\$143,031	\$924,064	\$(370,506)	\$935,165
Liabilities and Stockholders	Equity (Deficit)			
Current liabilities:					
Accounts payable and					
accrued expenses	\$ 4,095	\$	\$ 73,641	\$ (2,438)	\$ 75,298
Current portion of					
long-term debt			5,961		5,961
Total current liabilities	4,095		79,602	(2,438)	81,259
Deferred income taxes	222		68,574	(5,416)	63,380
Long-term debt, less					
current portion	136,117		556,267		692,384
Loan Payable to Parent			81,670	(81,670)	
Due to parent/subsidiary			49,766	(49,766)	
		182,595		(182,595)	

Pr	ef	er	re	d st	O	ck	an	d
di	vi	de	nd	ls p	ay	/al	ole	
_								

dividends payable					
Total stockholders equity					
(deficit)	98,142	(39,564)	88,185	(48,621)	98,142
Total liabilities and stockholders equity (deficit)	\$238,576	\$143,031	\$924,064	\$(370,506)	\$935,165
		F-54			

COINMACH SERVICE CORP. AND SUBSIDIARIES NOTES TO CONDENSED CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (UNAUDITED) (Continued)

Condensed Consolidating Statements of Operations

Six Months Ended September 30, 2005

	Coinmach Service Corp.	Coinmach Laundry Corporation	Coinmach Corporation and Subsidiaries	Eliminations	Consolidated
Revenues	\$	\$	\$266,150	\$	\$266,150
Costs and expenses	905	218	239,793		240,916
Operating (loss) income	(905)	(218)	26,357		25,234
Interest expense preferred stock	(7,391)	7,391			
Interest expense, net	3,282		27,364		30,646
Income (loss) before taxes	3,204	(7,609)	(1,007)		(5,412)
Income tax provision (benefit)	1,308	(3,108)	(349)		(2,149)
	1,896	(4,501)	(658)		(3,263)
Equity in loss (income) of subsidiaries	(5,159)	(658)	, ,	(5,817)	
Net loss	\$(3,263)	\$(5,159)	\$ (658)	\$ 5,817	\$ (3,263)

Six Months Ended September 30, 2004

	Coinmach Laundry Corporation	Coinmach Corporation and Subsidiaries	Eliminations	Consolidated
Revenues	\$	\$266,449	\$	\$266,449
Costs and expenses	250	242,779		243,029
Operating (loss) income	(250)	23,670		23,420
Interest expense preferred stock	13,368			13,368
Interest expense, net		28,625		28,625
Loss before taxes	(13,618)	(4,955)		(18,573)
Income tax provision (benefit)	10	(1,931)		(1,921)
	(13,628)	(3,024)		(16,652)

Edgar Filing: COINMACH SERVICE CORP - Form 424B1

Equity in loss of subsidiaries	3,024		(3,024)	
Net loss	\$(16,652)	\$ (3,024)	\$ 3,024	\$ (16,652)
	T. 55			
	F-55			

COINMACH SERVICE CORP. AND SUBSIDIARIES NOTES TO CONDENSED CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (UNAUDITED) (Continued)

Condensed Consolidating Statements of Cash Flows

Six Months Ended September 30, 2005

	Coinmach Service Corp.	Coinmach Laundry Corporation	Coinmach Corporation and Subsidiaries	Eliminations	Consolidated
Operating Activities					
Net income (loss) income	\$ 1,896	\$(4,501)	\$ (658)	\$	\$ (3,263)
Noncash adjustments	(5,814)	4,294	54,477		52,957
Change in operating assets and					
liabilities	(684)	8	2,990		2,314
Net cash (used in) provided by					
operating activities	(4,602)	(199)	56,809		52,008
Investing Activities					
Capital expenditures			(37,074)		(37,074)
Acquisition of assets			(1,210)		(1,210)
Proceeds from sale of property					
and equipment			498		498
Net cash used in investing activities			(37,786)		(37,786)
Financing Activities					
Repayment of debt			(11,223)		(11,223)
Other financing items	4,602	199	(15,379)		(10,578)
Net cash provided by (used in) financing activities	4,602	199	(26,602)		(21,801)
Net decrease in cash and cash equivalents			(7,579)		(7,579)
Cash and cash equivalents, beginning of period	431		56,840		57,271
Cash and cash equivalents, end of period	\$ 431	\$	\$ 49,261	\$	\$ 49,692
		F-56			

COINMACH SERVICE CORP. AND SUBSIDIARIES NOTES TO CONDENSED CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (UNAUDITED) (Continued)

Condensed Consolidating Statements of Cash Flows (continued)

Six Months Ended September 30, 2004

	Coinmach Laundry Corporation	Coinmach Corporation and Subsidiaries	Eliminations	Consolidated
Operating Activities				
Net loss	\$(13,628)	\$ (3,024)	\$	\$(16,652)
Noncash adjustments	13,433	54,339		67,772
Change in operating assets and liabilities	(233)	(2,543)		(2,776)
Net cash (used in) provided by operating				
activities	(428)	48,772		48,344
Investing Activities				
Capital expenditures		(36,955)		(36,955)
Acquisition of assets		(618)		(618)
Proceeds from sale of property and				
equipment		291		291
Net cash used in investing activities		(37,282)		(37,282)
Financing Activities				
Repayment of debt		(3,066)		(3,066)
Other financing items	428	(2,439)		(2,011)
Net cash provided by (used in) financing activities	428	(5,505)		(5,077)
Net increase in cash and cash equivalents		5,985		5,985
Cash and cash equivalents, beginning of period		31,620		31,620
Cash and cash equivalents, end of period	\$	\$ 37,605	\$	\$ 37,605

7. Segment Information

The Company reports segment information for the route segment, its only reportable operating segment, and provides information for its two other operating segments reported as All other. The route segment, which comprises the Company s core business, involves leasing laundry rooms from building owners and property management companies typically on a long-term, renewal basis, installing and servicing the laundry equipment, collecting revenues generated from laundry machines, collection services to third party operators and operating retail laundromats. The other business operations reported in All other include the aggregation of the rental, distribution and franchise

businesses. The rental business involves the leasing of laundry machines and other household appliances to property owners, managers of multi-family housing properties and to a lesser extent, individuals and corporate relocation entities through the Company s jointly-owned subsidiary, AWA. The distribution business involves constructing complete turnkey retail laundromats, retrofitting existing retail laundromats, distributing exclusive lines of coin and non-coin machines and parts, and selling service contracts through the Company s subsidiary, Super Laundry. The Company evaluates performance and allocates resources based on EBITDA (earnings from continuing operations before interest, taxes and depreciation and amortization), cash flow and growth opportunity. The accounting policies of the segment are the same as those described in the audited consolidated financial statements included in the Company s Annual Report on Form 10-K for the fiscal year ended March 31, 2005.

F-57

COINMACH SERVICE CORP. AND SUBSIDIARIES NOTES TO CONDENSED CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (UNAUDITED) (Continued)

The table below presents information about the Company s segments (in thousands):

Six Months Ended September 30,

		2005		2004
Revenue:				
Route	\$	236,516	\$	234,238
All other:				
Rental		17,496		16,880
Distribution		12,138		15,331
Subtotal		29,634		32,211
Total revenue	\$	266,150	\$	266,449
EBITDA(1):	ф	55 402	ф	76.720
Route	\$	77,493	\$	76,730
All other:		7.212		C (AC
Rental		7,212		6,646
Distribution		413		441
Subtotal		7,625		7,087
Other items, net		(310)		(500)
Corporate expenses		(5,570)		(4,727)
Total EBITDA		79,238		78,590
Reconciling items:				
Depreciation and amortization expense, amortization of advance location payments and amortization of intangibles:				
Route		(48,099)		(49,376)
All other		(4,271)		(4,271)
Corporate		(1,634)		(1,523)
Total depreciation		(54,004)		(55,170)
Interest expense		(30,646)		(28,625)
Interest expense Preferred Stock				(13,368)
Consolidated loss before income taxes	\$	(5,412)	\$	(18,573)

(1) See description of Non-GAAP Financial Measures immediately following this table for more information regarding EBITDA and a reconciliation of net loss to EBITDA for the periods indicated above.

Non-GAAP Financial Measures

EBITDA represents earnings from continuing operations before deductions for interest, income taxes and depreciation and amortization. Management believes that EBITDA is useful as a means to evaluate the Company s ability to service existing debt, to sustain potential future increases in debt and to satisfy capital requirements. EBITDA is also used by management as a measure of evaluating the performance of the Company s three operating segments. Management further believes that EBITDA is

F-58

COINMACH SERVICE CORP. AND SUBSIDIARIES NOTES TO CONDENSED CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (UNAUDITED) (Continued)

useful to investors as a measure of comparative operating performance as it is less susceptible to variances in actual performance resulting from depreciation, amortization and other non-cash charges and more reflective of changes in pricing decisions, cost controls and other factors that affect operating performance. Management uses EBITDA to develop compensation plans, to measure sales force performance and to allocate capital assets. Additionally, because the Company has historically provided EBITDA to investors, management believes that presenting this non-GAAP financial measure provides consistency in financial reporting. Management s use of EBITDA, however, is not intended to represent cash flows for the period, nor has it been presented as an alternative to either (a) operating income (as determined by U.S. generally accepted accounting principles) as an indicator of operating performance or (b) cash flows from operating, investing and financing activities (as determined by U.S. generally accepted accounting principles) as a measure of liquidity. Given that EBITDA is not a measurement determined in accordance with U.S. generally accepted accounting principles and is thus susceptible to varying calculations, EBITDA may not be comparable to other similarly titled measures of other companies. The following table reconciles the Company s net loss to EBITDA for each period presented (in millions):

	·-	nber 30,
	2005	2004
Net loss	\$ (3.3)	\$(16.7)
Benefit for income taxes	(2.1)	(1.9)
Interest expense	30.6	28.6
Interest expense preferred stock		13.4
Depreciation and amortization	54.0	55.2
EBITDA	\$79.2	\$ 78.6

Six Months Ended

8. Income Taxes

The components of the Company s deferred tax liabilities and assets are as follows (in thousands):

	September 30, 2005
Deferred tax liabilities:	

Defende tax natifices.		
Accelerated tax depreciation and contract rights	\$106,269	
Interest rate swap	323	
Other	1,971	
	108,563	
Deferred tax assets:		
Net operating loss carryforwards	41,815	
Covenant not to compete	1,009	
Other	2,359	
	45,183	

Net deferred tax liability

\$ 63,380

The net operating loss carryforwards of approximately \$102 million expire between fiscal years 2006 through 2025. In addition, the net operating losses are subject to annual limitations imposed under the provisions of the Internal Revenue Code regarding changes in ownership.

F-59

COINMACH SERVICE CORP. AND SUBSIDIARIES NOTES TO CONDENSED CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (UNAUDITED) (Continued)

The benefit for income taxes consists of (in thousands):

Six Months Ended September 30,

	2005	2004
Federal State	\$(1,676) (473)	\$(1,524) (397)
	\$(2,149)	\$(1,921)

The effective income tax rate differs from the amount computed by applying the U.S. federal statutory rate to loss before taxes as a result of state taxes and permanent book/tax differences as follows (in thousands):

Six Months Ended September 30.

	2005	2004
Expected tax benefit	\$(1,896)	\$(6,500)
State tax benefit, net of federal taxes	(308)	(258)
Non deductible interest Preferred Stock		4,679
Permanent book/tax differences	55	158
Tax benefit	\$(2,149)	\$(1,921)

9. Loss per Common Share

Basic loss per share for the two classes of common stock is calculated by dividing net loss by the weighted average number of shares of Class A Common Stock and Class B Common Stock outstanding. Diluted loss per share is computed using the weighted average number of shares of Class A Common Stock and Class B Common Stock plus the potentially dilutive effect of common stock equivalents. Diluted loss per share for the Company s two classes of common stock will be the same as basic loss per share because the Company does not have any potentially dilutive securities outstanding.

Net loss available to common stockholders is allocated to the Company s two classes of common stock based on the weighted average number of shares outstanding since both classes have the same participation rights. In computing the weighted average number of shares of Class B Common Stock outstanding for the six months ended September 30, 2004, the calculation assumes that the Class B Common Stock was outstanding for the entire six months. In computing the weighted average number of shares of Class A Common Stock outstanding for the six months ended September 30, 2004, the calculation assumes that there was no Class A Common Stock outstanding. Loss per share for each class

F-60

COINMACH SERVICE CORP. AND SUBSIDIARIES NOTES TO CONDENSED CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (UNAUDITED) (Continued)

of common stock under the two class method is presented below (dollars in thousands, except share and per share data):

Six Months Ended September 30,

		2005		2004
Net loss attributable to common stockholders	\$	(3,263)	\$	(16,652)
Add: Dividends paid on Class A common stock	7	(7,797)	•	(-0,00-)
Undistributed loss available to Class A and Class B common				
stock	\$	(11,060)	\$	(16,652)
Basic and diluted allocation of undistributed loss: Class A Common Stock	\$	(4,765)	\$	
Class B Common Stock	Φ	(6,295)	Φ	(16,652)
Total	\$	(11,060)	\$	(16,652)
Weighted average common stock outstanding: Class A Common Stock Class B Common Stock	24	3,911,532 1,980,445		1,980,445
Total	43	5,891,977	24	1,980,445
Distributed earnings per share:				
Class A Common Stock	\$	0.41	\$	
Class B Common Stock Undistributed loss per share:	\$		\$	
Class A Common Stock	\$	(0.25)	\$	
Class B Common Stock	\$	(0.25)	\$	(0.67)
Basic and diluted income (loss) per share:	*	(0120)	T	(3131)
Class A Common Stock	\$	0.16	\$	
Class B Common Stock	\$	(0.25)	\$	(0.67)
F-61				

COINMACH SERVICE CORP. AND SUBSIDIARIES NOTES TO CONDENSED CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (UNAUDITED) (Continued)

Pro-Forma Presentation

Assuming that the Class A Common Stock and the Class B Common Stock were outstanding at the beginning of each respective six month periods, net loss per share for each class of common stock is presented below (dollars in thousands, except share and per share data):

Six Months Ended September 30,

	2005	2004
Net loss attributable to common stockholders	\$ (3,263)	\$ (16,652)
Add: Dividends paid on Class A common stock	(7,797)	, (2,22)
Undistributed loss available to Class A and Class B common stock	\$ (11,060)	\$ (16,652)
Basic and diluted allocation of undistributed loss:		
Class A Common Stock	\$ (4,765)	\$ (7,175)
Class B Common Stock	(6,295)	(9,477)
Total	\$ (11,060)	\$ (16,652)
Weighted average common stock outstanding: Class A Common Stock	18,911,532	18,911,532
Class B Common Stock	24,980,445 24,980,4	
Total	43,891,977	43,891,977
Distributed earnings per share:		
Class A Common Stock	\$ 0.41	\$
Class B Common Stock	\$	\$
Undistributed loss per share:		
Class A Common Stock	\$ (0.25)	\$ (0.38)
Class B Common Stock	\$ (0.25)	\$ (0.38)
Basic and diluted income (loss) per share:		
Class A Common Stock	\$ 0.16	\$ (0.38)
Class B Common Stock	\$ (0.25)	\$ (0.38)

On August 9, 2005, the board of directors of CSC declared a quarterly cash dividend of \$0.20615 per share of Class A Common Stock (or approximately \$3.9 million in the aggregate), which was paid on September 1, 2005 to holders of record as of the close of business on August 25, 2005.

On November 8, 2005, the board of directors of CSC declared a quarterly cash dividend of \$0.20615 per share of Class A Common Stock (or approximately \$3.9 million in the aggregate), which cash dividend is payable on December 1, 2005 to holders of record as of the close of business on November 25, 2005.

10. Redeemable Preferred Stock and Stockholders Deficit

Edgar Filing: COINMACH SERVICE CORP - Form 424B1

In July 2000, all of the then issued and outstanding capital stock of CLC was cancelled, and CLC issued (i) 20.77 shares of Class A preferred stock accruing cash dividends on a quarterly basis at an F-62

COINMACH SERVICE CORP. AND SUBSIDIARIES NOTES TO CONDENSED CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (UNAUDITED) (Continued)

annual rate of 12.5% (which increased to 14% on November 15, 2002) on the sum of the liquidation value thereof plus accumulated and unpaid dividends thereon (the Class A Preferred Stock), (ii) 53.84 shares of Class B preferred stock accruing cash dividends on a quarterly basis at an annual rate of 8% on the sum of the liquidation value thereof plus accumulated and unpaid dividends thereon (the Class B Preferred Stock and, together with the Class A Preferred Stock, (the Preferred Stock) and (iii) 59,823.30 shares of common stock, par value \$25 per share (the Common Stock). The Preferred Stock does not have voting rights, has a liquidation value of \$2.5 million per share and is mandatorily redeemable on July 5, 2010.

On May 15, 2003, the FASB issued SFAS No. 150, Accounting for Certain Financial Instruments with Characteristics of both Liabilities and Equities (SFAS No. 150). This standard requires, among other things, that any of various financial instruments that are issued in the form of shares that are mandatorily redeemable on a fixed or determinable date be classified as liabilities, any dividends paid on the underlying shares be treated as interest expense, and issuance costs should be deferred and amortized using the interest method. SFAS No. 150 is effective for all financial instruments created or modified after May 31, 2003, and otherwise effective at the beginning of the first interim period beginning after June 15, 2003 (July 1, 2003 for CLC). As required by SFAS No. 150, accrued and unpaid dividends in fiscal years prior to adoption of SFAS No. 150 have not been reclassified to interest expense. Effective April 1, 2003, dividends on the Preferred Stock have been classified as interest expense. For the six months ended September 30, 2004, the Company had recorded approximately \$13.4 million of Preferred Stock dividends as interest expense. The Preferred Stock was carried at the amount of cash that would be paid under their terms if the shares were repurchased or redeemed at the reporting date.

In November 2004 and December 2004, in connection with the IDS Transactions, a portion of the net proceeds from the initial public offering was used to redeem approximately \$91.8 million of CLC s Class A Preferred Stock (representing all of its then outstanding Class A Preferred Stock) and approximately \$7.4 million of CLC s Class B Preferred Stock (representing a portion of its then outstanding Class B Preferred Stock). Any outstanding capital stock of CLC not previously redeemed was exchanged in January 2005 by Holdings with CSC for additional shares of Class B Common Stock. Therefore, all of the outstanding capital stock of CLC, including all of the outstanding Class A Preferred Stock, became held by CSC.

Under CLC sequity participation plan (the Equity Participation Plan), in July 2000, loans were extended by CLC (the EPP Loans) to certain employees for the purchase of CLC common stock at a fixed price per share equal to the fair market value of such common stock at the time of issuance as determined by the board of directors of CLC. Additionally, certain members of senior management of the Company also acquired Class B Preferred Stock at such time. Pursuant to the terms of the Equity Participation Plan, the CLC Preferred Stock was fully vested at the time of purchase, and the common stock vested over a specified period, typically over four years.

In March 2003, through a series of transactions, all of the outstanding capital stock of CLC was contributed to Holdings in exchange for substantially equivalent equity interests in the form of common membership units (the Common Units) and preferred membership units (the Preferred Units) in Holdings.

The EPP Loans are payable in installments over ten years and accrue interest at a rate of 7% per annum. There are no shares reserved for future issuance. The Equity Participation Plan contains certain restrictions on the transfer of the Common and Preferred Units.

F-63

COINMACH SERVICE CORP. AND SUBSIDIARIES NOTES TO CONDENSED CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (UNAUDITED) (Continued)

At September 30, 2005, there were 27,004,445 Common Units and 667 Preferred Units outstanding under the Equity Participation Plan of which 26,994,445 Common Units and 667 Preferred Units were vested.

Previously due installments on the EPP Loans have been forgiven by the Company in the ordinary course on or prior to their respective due dates. As a result, such loans are considered non-recourse and therefore treated as an award of stock requiring the recognition of compensation expense. Such expense is measured at fair value as of the time the stock award vests and is subsequently remeasured for changes in fair value until such time as the measurement date is established (upon forgiveness or repayment of the entire loan). CLC has recorded compensation expense of approximately \$12,000 and \$37,000 for the six month period ended September 30, 2005 and 2004, respectively.

11. 2004 Long-Term Incentive Plan

On November 24, 2004, the CSC board of directors adopted the CSC Long-Term Incentive Plan (the 2004 LTIP). The 2004 LTIP provides for the grant of non-qualified options, incentive stock options, stock appreciation rights, full value awards and cash incentive awards. The maximum number of securities available for awards under the 2004 LTIP is 15% of the aggregate number of outstanding shares of Class A Common Stock and Class B Common Stock immediately following consummation of the IDS Transactions, which equals 6,583,796 shares. As of September 30, 2005, the Board of Directors had authorized up to 2,836,729 shares of Class A Common Stock for issuance under the 2004 LTIP. At September 30, 2005, CSC had not issued any securities under the 2004 LTIP.

12. Subsequent Events

On December 19, 2005, Coinmach, Laundry Corp. and certain subsidiary guarantors entered into an amended and restated credit agreement (which we refer to as the Amended and Restated Credit Agreement) with Deutsche Bank Trust Company Americas, as administrative agent and collateral agent, JPMorgan Chase Bank, N.A., as syndication agent, and certain other lending institutions which are a party thereto. The Amended and Restated Credit Agreement consists of a \$570.0 million term loan facility and a \$75.0 million revolving credit facility that is currently undrawn (subject to approximately \$6.4 million of currently outstanding letters of credit). On December 19, 2005, Coinmach borrowed \$230.0 million under the term loan facility to refinance approximately \$229.3 million aggregate principal amount of then outstanding term debt under the Senior Secured Credit Facility and pay related expenses. The term loan facility also allows Coinmach to borrow up to an additional \$340.0 million of delayed draw term loans, provided that such amounts are borrowed on or after February 1, 2006 and prior to February 28, 2006 and are used, substantially contemporaneously with such borrowing, to retire all of the outstanding 9% Senior Notes due 2010 and pay related premiums, costs and expenses.

Coinmach expects to use borrowings of \$340.0 million under the term loan facility to retire all of the \$324.5 million aggregate principal amount of outstanding 9% Senior Notes (plus approximately \$14.6 million of related redemption premium) and pay related fees and expenses.

The term loan borrowings under the Amended and Restated Credit Agreement are scheduled to be fully repaid on December 19, 2012, and the revolving credit facility under the Amended and Restated Credit Agreement expires on December 19, 2010. Borrowings under the revolving credit facility accrue interest, at the borrower s option, at a rate per annum equal to the base rate plus a margin of 2.00% and the Eurodollar rate plus 3.00%, subject in each case to performance based adjustments. The term loans accrue interest, at the borrower s option, at a rate per annum equal to the base rate plus a margin of 1.50% and the Eurodollar rate plus 2.50%, subject in each case to performance based adjustments. At

F-64

Edgar Filing: COINMACH SERVICE CORP - Form 424B1

Table of Contents

COINMACH SERVICE CORP. AND SUBSIDIARIES NOTES TO CONDENSED CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (UNAUDITED) (Continued)

September 30, 2005, the applicable Eurodollar rate was 4.13%. The Amended and Restated Credit Agreement is secured by a first priority interest in all of Coinmach s real and personal property and is guaranteed by each of Coinmach s domestic subsidiaries.

After the retirement of all outstanding 9% Senior Notes, subject to the satisfaction of certain specified conditions contained in the terms of its outstanding indebtedness, the Company may decide to merge Laundry Corp. and Coinmach into CSC. As a result of the merger event, (i) CSC would become an operating company, (ii) the subsidiaries of Coinmach would become the direct subsidiaries of CSC and such subsidiaries would become guarantors of the 11% Senior Secured Notes, (iii) the Intercompany Loan owed by Coinmach to CSC would no longer be outstanding, (iv) certain covenants under the indenture governing the 11% Senior Secured Notes relating to the Intercompany Loan would no longer be applicable, (v) CSC would replace Coinmach as the obligor on the Amended and Restated Credit Agreement and (vi) Laundry Corp. and Coinmach would cease to exist.

F-65

Report of Independent Registered Public Accounting Firm

To the Board of Directors of Coinmach Laundry Corporation

We have audited the accompanying consolidated balance sheets of Coinmach Laundry Corporation and Subsidiaries (the Company) as of March 31, 2005 and March 31, 2004, and the related consolidated statements of operations, stockholders deficit, and cash flows for each of the three years in the period ended March 31, 2005. Our audits also included the financial statement schedules listed in the Index. These financial statements and schedules are the responsibility of the Company s management. Our responsibility is to express an opinion on these financial statements and schedules based on our audits.

We conducted our audits in accordance with the standards of the Public Company Accounting Oversight Board (United States). Those standards require that we plan and perform the audit to obtain reasonable assurance about whether the financial statements are free of material misstatement. We were not engaged to perform an audit of the Company s internal control over financial reporting. Our audits included consideration of internal control over financial reporting as a basis for designing audit procedures that are appropriate in the circumstances, but not for the purpose of expressing an opinion on the effectiveness of the Company s internal control over financial reporting. Accordingly, we express no such opinion. An audit also includes examining, on a test basis, evidence supporting the amounts and disclosures in the financial statements, assessing the accounting principles used and significant estimates made by management, and evaluating the overall financial statement presentation. We believe that our audits provide a reasonable basis for our opinion.

In our opinion, the financial statements referred to above present fairly, in all material respects, the consolidated financial position of Coinmach Laundry Corporation and Subsidiaries at March 31, 2005 and March 31, 2004, and the consolidated results of their operations and their cash flows for each of the three years in the period ended March 31, 2005, in conformity with U.S. generally accepted accounting principles. Also, in our opinion, the related financial statement schedules, when considered in relation to the basic consolidated financial statements taken as a whole, present fairly in all material respects the information set forth therein.

As discussed in Note 7 to the consolidated financial statements, effective April 1, 2003, the Company adopted Statement of Financial Accounting Standards No. 150, Accounting for Certain Financial Instruments with Characteristics of both Liabilities and Equities .

/s/ Ernst & Young LLP

New York, New York

May 24, 2005, except for Note 15, as to which the date is December 19, 2005

F-66

Total current liabilities

Deferred income taxes

COINMACH LAUNDRY CORPORATION AND SUBSIDIARIES CONSOLIDATED BALANCE SHEETS

March 31,

2005 2004

(In thousands, except share data)

		except si	iare dat	a)
ASSETS				
Current assets:				
Cash and cash equivalents	\$	56,840	\$	31,620
Receivables, less allowance of \$3,794 and \$2,892		6,486		6,207
Inventories		12,432		11,508
Assets held for sale		2,475		2,560
Prepaid expenses		4,994		5,097
Interest rate swap asset		832		
Other current assets		2,582		1,974
Total current assets		86,641		58,966
Advance location payments		72,222		73,253
Property, equipment and leasehold improvements:				
Laundry equipment and fixtures		526,158		479,781
Land, building and improvements		34,729		30,053
Trucks and other vehicles		32,507		27,590
		593,394		537,424
Less accumulated depreciation and amortization		(329,130)		(253,736)
Net property, equipment and leasehold improvements		264,264		283,688
Contract rights, net of accumulated amortization of \$100,975 and				
\$87,139		309,698		323,152
Goodwill		204,780		204,780
Other assets		7,619		15,669
Total assets	\$	945,224	\$	959,508
LIABILITIES AND STOCKHOLDE	RS D	EFICIT		
Current liabilities:				
Accounts payable	\$	22,535	\$	20,385
Accrued expenses		10,394		8,421
Accrued rental payments		30,029		31,855
Accrued interest		7,987		7,549
Interest rate swap liability				3,597
Current portion of long-term debt		17,704		9,149

Table of Contents 295

88,649

66,633

80,956

73,775

Edgar Filing: COINMACH SERVICE CORP - Form 424B1

Long-term debt	554,570	708,482
Intercompany loan	81,670	
Due to Parent	2,060	
Redeemable preferred stock \$2.5 million par value; 82 shares authorized; 54.12 shares issued and outstanding at March 31, 2005 and 74.89 shares issued and outstanding at March 31, 2004 (liquidation	106.024	265.014
preference of \$186,034 at March 31, 2005) owned by Parent	186,034	265,914
Total liabilities	979,616	1,129,127
Stockholders deficit:		
Common stock \$2.50 par value; 76,000 shares authorized;		
66,790.27 shares issued and outstanding at March 31, 2005 and		
66,825.83 shares issued and outstanding at March 31, 2004	167	167
Capital in excess of par value	175,864	5,022
Carryover basis adjustment	(7,988)	(7,988)
Accumulated other comprehensive income (loss), net of tax	492	(2,006)
Accumulated deficit	(202,915)	(164,728)
Deferred compensation	(12)	(86)
Total stockholders deficit	(34,392)	(169,619)
Total liabilities and stockholders deficit	\$ 945,224	\$ 959,508

See accompanying notes.

F-67

COINMACH LAUNDRY CORPORATION AND SUBSIDIARIES CONSOLIDATED STATEMENTS OF OPERATIONS

Year Ended March 31,

	2005		2004	2003
		(In t	thousands)	
Revenues	\$ 538,604	\$	531,088	\$ 535,179
Costs and expenses:				
Laundry operating expenses (exclusive of depreciation and amortization and amortization of advance location				
	367,974		365,709	366,539
payments)	307,974		303,709	300,339
General and administrative (including stock-based	0.252		0.460	0.569
compensation expense of \$74, \$176 and \$338, respectively)	9,352 76,431		9,460 72,529	9,568
Depreciation and amortization	19,578		20,576	67,161
Amortization of intensibles			,	21,214
Amortization of intangibles	14,431		15,472	15,803
Other items, net	855		230	(454)
	488,621		483,976	479,831
Operating income	49,983		47,112	55,348
Interest expense	56,253		57,377	58,167
Interest expense non cash preferred stock dividends	22,666		24,714	
Interest expense escrow interest	941			
Transaction costs	17,389			
Loss before income taxes	(47,266)		(34,979)	(2,819)
(Benefit) provision for income taxes:			105	207
Current	(0.070)		105	397
Deferred	(9,079)		(3,753)	(16)
	(9,079)		(3,648)	381
Not loss	(20 107)		(21 221)	(2.200)
Net loss	(38,187)		(31,331)	(3,200)
Preferred stock dividends				(20,838)
Net loss attributable to common stockholders	\$ (38,187)	\$	(31,331)	\$ (24,038)

See accompanying notes.

F-68

Balance, March 31,

Common stock

income tax of

Capital contribution

Balance, March 31,

Net loss

Total

loss

Stock-based compensation

2004

instruments

comprehensive

Balance, March 31,

Capital contributions

Comprehensive loss:

Net loss

\$1,338

loss

stock

2003

Stock-based compensation

2002

retired

COINMACH LAUNDRY CORPORATION AND SUBSIDIARIES CONSOLIDATED STATEMENTS OF STOCKHOLDERS DEFICIT

Accumulated Other **Total** CarryoverComprehensive **Income** Common Capital in **Basis** Accumulated Deferred Stockholders (Loss), Excess of Stock Adjustment Net of Tax **Deficit Deficit** Compensation Par (In thousands) \$167 4.037 \$(7,988) \$ \$(109,359) \$ (600) \$ \$(113,743) (10)(10)Comprehensive loss: (3,200)(3,200)Loss on derivative instruments, net of (2,007)(2,007)Total comprehensive (5,207)1,000 1,000 Dividends on preferred (20,838)(20,838)338 338 5,207 (7,988)167 (2,007)(133,397)(262)(138,460)Common stock retired (5)(5) Comprehensive loss: (31,331)(31,331)Gain on derivative 1 1 (31,330)

176

(86)

176

(169,619)

170,842

Table of Contents 298

(2,006)

(164,728)

(7,988)

5,022

170,842

167

Edgar Filing: COINMACH SERVICE CORP - Form 424B1

Net loss						(38,187)		(38,187)
Gain on derivative								
instruments, net of								
income tax of								
\$1,931					2,498			2,498
Total communicacions								
Total comprehensive loss								(35,689)
Stock-based								(33,007)
compensation							74	74
Balance, March 31,								
2005	\$167	\$175,864	\$(7,988)	\$	492	\$(202,915)	\$ (12)	\$ (34,392)
		C	laa aaaamnan	vina	notos			
			See accompan	ymg	notes.			
			F-69	9				
				-				

COINMACH LAUNDRY CORPORATION AND SUBSIDIARIES CONSOLIDATED STATEMENTS OF CASH FLOWS

Year Ended March 31,

(In thousands) Operating activities Net loss \$ (38,187) \$ (31,331) \$ (3,200) Adjustments to reconcile net loss to net cash provided by operating activities: To (34) \$ (31,331) \$ (3,200) Depreciation and amortization 7 (6,431) 7 (2,529) 67,161 Amortization of advance location payments 19,578 20,576 21,214 Amortization of intangibles 22,666 24,714 15,803 Interest expense preferred stock 22,666 24,714 15,803 Gain on sale of investment and equipment (557) (1,232) (3,532) Gain on sale of investment and equipment (557) (1,232) (3,532) Deferred income taxes (9,079) (3,753) (16) Amortization of deferred issue costs 3,139 2,414 2,439 Premium on redemption of 9% Senior Notes 11,295 416 338 Wite-off of deferred issue costs 3,475 5 5 Stock based compensation 74 176 338 Charge in operating assets a		2005	2004	2003
Net loss \$ (38,187) \$ (31,331) \$ (3,200) Adjustments to reconcile net loss to net cash provided by operating activities: 5 5 67,161 Depreciation and amortization of advance location payments 19,578 20,576 21,214 Amortization of advance location payments 19,578 20,576 21,214 Amortization of intaggibles 14,431 15,472 15,803 Interest expense preferred stock 22,666 24,714 24,302 Gain on sale of investment and equipment (557) (1,232) (3,532) Deferred income taxes (9,079) (3,753) (16) Amortization of deferred issue costs 2,139 2,414 2,439 Premium on redemption of 9% Senior Notes 11,295 ************************************			(In thousands)	
Adjustments to reconcile net loss to net cash provided by operating activities: Depreciation and amortization 76,431 72,529 67,161 Amortization of advance location payments 19,578 20,576 21,214 Amortization of intangibles 114,431 15,472 15,803 Interest expense preferred stock 22,666 24,714 Gain on sale of investment and equipment (557) (1,232) (3,532) Deferred income taxes (9,079) (3,753) (16) Amortization of deferred issue costs 2,139 2,414 2,439 Premium on redemption of 9% Senior Notes 11,295 Write-off of deferred issue costs 3,475 Stock based compensation 74 176 338 Change in operating assets and liabilities, net of businesses acquired: Other assets (279) 4,246 1,430 Inventories and prepaid expenses (702) 2,247 (1,214) Accounts payable and accrued expenses, net 2,232 (7,077) 2,797 Accrued interest 438 (545) 554 Net cash provided by operating activities 104,972 97,052 103,900 Investing activities Additions to property, equipment and leasehold improvements (18,051) (21,272) (20,447) Additions to property, equipment and leasehold improvements (18,051) (21,272) (20,447) Additions to net assets related to acquisitions of businesses (628) (3,615) (1,976) Proceeds from sale of investment 277 1,022 6,585 Proceeds from sale of property and equipment 919 876 746 Net cash used in investing activities (70,927) (88,449) (81,330) Financing activities Financing activities Proceeds from credit facility 8,000 (9,613) (36,750) Redemption of 9% Senior Notes (125,500) Payments under credit facility (19,830) (9,613) (3,955) Redemption of premium on 9% Senior Notes (125,500) Payment of premium on 9% Senior Notes (125,500) Payment of prayments on capitalized lease obligations 105 498 (266)	-			
operating activities: Second content of the content of t		\$ (38,187)	\$(31,331)	\$ (3,200)
Depreciation and amortization 76,431 72,529 67,161 Amortization of advance location payments 19,578 20,576 21,214 Amortization of intangibles 14,431 15,472 15,803 Interest expense preferred stock 22,666 24,714 Gain on sale of investment and equipment (5577 (1,232) (3,532) Deferred income taxes (9,079) (3,753) (16) Amortization of deferred issue costs 2,139 2,414 2,439 Premium on redemption of 9% Senior Notes 11,295 Write-off of deferred issue costs 3,475 Stock based compensation 74 176 338 Change in operating assets and liabilities, net of businesses acquired: (1,384) 126 Receivables, net (279) 4,246 1,430 Inventories and prepaid expenses (702) 2,247 (1,214) Accounts payable and accrued expenses, net 2,232 (7,077) 2,797 Accrued interest 438 (545) 554 Net cash provided by operating activities 104,972 97,052 103,900 Investing activities Additions to property, equipment and leasehold improvements (53,444) (65,460) (66,238) Additions to net assets related to acquisitions of businesses (628) (3,615) (1,976) Proceeds from sale of investment 277 1,022 6,585 Proceeds from sale of property and equipment 919 876 746 Net cash used in investing activities (70,927) (88,449) (81,330) Financing activities (19,830) (9,613) (36,750) Repayments under credit facility (19,830) (9,613) (36,750) Repayments under credit facility (19,830) (9,613) (36,750) Repayments on capitalized lease obligations (1,25,500) Principal payments on capitalized lease obligations (1,25,500) Principal payments on capitalized lease obligations (1,25,500) Borrowings (repayments) from bank and other borrowings 105 488 (266)				
Amortization of advance location payments 19,578 20,576 21,214 Amortization of intangibles 14,431 15,472 15,803 Interest expense preferred stock 22,666 24,714 Gain on sale of investment and equipment (557) (1,232) (3,532) Deferred income taxes (9,079) (3,753) (16) Amortization of deferred issue costs 2,139 2,414 2,439 Premium on redemption of 9% Senior Notes 11,295 Viritual of deferred issue costs 3,475 Viritual of deferred issue costs 1,240 1,06 338 Cede to deferred income taxes 4,246 1,340 1,24 4,246 <td>-</td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td>	-			
Amortization of intangibles 14,431 15,472 15,803 Interest expense preferred stock 22,666 24,714 32 Gain on sale of investment and equipment (557) (1,232) (3,532) Deferred income taxes (9,079) (3,753) (16) Amortization of deferred issue costs 2,139 2,414 2,439 Premium on redemption of 9% Senior Notes 11,295 Write-off of deferred issue costs 3,475 Stock based compensation 74 176 338 Change in operating assets and liabilities, net of businesses acquired: 1,017 (1,384) 126 Receivables, net (279) 4,246 1,430 Inventories and prepaid expenses (702) 2,247 (1,214) Accounts payable and accrued expenses, net 2,232 (7,077) 2,797 Accrued interest 438 (545) 554 Net cash provided by operating activities 104,972 97,052 103,900 Investing activities 104,972 97,052 103,900 Proceeds from sa	•			
Interest expense preferred stock Canon Canon	1 3	,		· ·
Gain on sale of investment and equipment (557) (1,232) (3,532) Deferred income taxes (9,079) (3,753) (16) Amortization of deferred issue costs 2,139 2,414 2,439 Premium on redemption of 9% Senior Notes 11,295 Write-off of deferred issue costs 3,475 Stock based compensation 74 176 338 Change in operating assets and liabilities, net of businesses acquired: 1,017 (1,384) 126 Receivables, net (279) 4,246 1,430 Receivables, net accounts payable and accrued expenses, net 2,232 (7,077) 2,797 Accrued interest 438 (545) 554 Net cash provided by operating activities 104,972 97,052 103,900 Investing activities Additions to property, equipment and leaschold improvements (53,444) (65,460) (66,238) Advance location payments to location owners (18,051) (21,272) (20,447) Additions to property, equipment and leaschold improvements (628) (3,615) (1,976) <td>e e e e e e e e e e e e e e e e e e e</td> <td></td> <td></td> <td>15,803</td>	e e e e e e e e e e e e e e e e e e e			15,803
Deferred income taxes		·		
Amortization of deferred issue costs 2,139 2,414 2,439 Premium on redemption of 9% Senior Notes 11,295 11,295 Write-off of deferred issue costs 3,475 338 Stock based compensation 74 176 338 Change in operating assets and liabilities, net of businesses acquired: 74 176 338 Other assets 1,017 (1,384) 126 Receivables, net (279) 4,246 1,430 Inventories and prepaid expenses (702) 2,247 (1,214) Accounts payable and accrued expenses, net 2,232 (7,077) 2,797 Accrued interest 438 (545) 554 Net cash provided by operating activities 104,972 97,052 103,900 Investing activities Additions to property, equipment and leaschold improvements (53,444) (65,460) (66,238) Advance location payments to location owners (18,051) (21,272) (20,447) Additions to property, equipment and leaschold improvements (53,444) (65,460) (66,238)				
Premium on redemption of 9% Senior Notes 11,295 Write-off of deferred issue costs 3,475 Stock based compensation 74 176 338 Change in operating assets and liabilities, net of businesses acquired: 1,017 (1,384) 126 Reccivables, net (279) 4,246 1,430 Inventories and prepaid expenses (702) 2,247 (1,214) Accounts payable and accrued expenses, net 2,232 (7,077) 2,797 Accrued interest 438 (545) 554 Net cash provided by operating activities 104,972 97,052 103,900 Investing activities 104,972 97,052 103,900 Investing activities (53,444) (65,460) (66,238) Additions to property, equipment and leasehold improvements (53,444) (65,460) (66,238) Advance location payments to location owners (18,051) (21,272) (20,447) Additions to net assets related to acquisitions of businesses (628) (3,615) (1,976) Proceeds from sale of property and equipment 277		, , , ,	(3,753)	
Write-off of deferred issue costs 3,475 Stock based compensation 74 176 338 Change in operating assets and liabilities, net of businesses acquired: 1,017 (1,384) 126 Receivables, net (279) 4,246 1,430 Inventories and prepaid expenses (702) 2,247 (1,214) Accounts payable and accrued expenses, net 2,232 (7,077) 2,797 Accrued interest 438 (545) 554 Net cash provided by operating activities 104,972 97,052 103,900 Investing activities 53,444 (65,460) (66,238) Additions to property, equipment and leasehold improvements (53,444) (65,460) (66,238) Advance location payments to location owners (18,051) (21,272) (20,447) Additions to net assets related to acquisitions of businesses (628) (3,615) (1,976) Proceeds from sale of property and equipment 277 1,022 6,585 Proceeds from sale of property and equipment 919 876 746 Net cash used in in			2,414	2,439
Stock based compensation 74 176 338 Change in operating assets and liabilities, net of businesses acquired: 338 338 Other assets 1,017 (1,384) 126 Receivables, net (279) 4,246 1,430 Inventories and prepaid expenses (702) 2,247 (1,214) Accounts payable and accrued expenses, net 2,232 (7,077) 2,797 Accrued interest 438 (545) 554 Net cash provided by operating activities 104,972 97,052 103,900 Investing activities 104,972 97,052 103,900 Investing activities (65,460) (66,238) Advance location payments to location owners (18,051) (21,272) (20,447) Additions to net assets related to acquisitions of businesses (628) (3,615) (1,976) Proceeds from sale of investment 277 1,022 6,585 Proceeds from sale of property and equipment 919 876 746 Net cash used in investing activities (70,927) (88,449)	-	· ·		
Change in operating assets and liabilities, net of businesses acquired: Other assets 1,017 (1,384) 126 Receivables, net (279) 4,246 1,430 Inventories and prepaid expenses (702) 2,247 (1,214) Accounts payable and accrued expenses, net 2,232 (7,077) 2,797 Accrued interest 438 (545) 554 Net cash provided by operating activities 104,972 97,052 103,900 Investing activities 438 (545) 554 Net cash provided by operating activities 104,972 97,052 103,900 Investing activities (53,444) (65,460) (66,238) Advance location payments to location owners (18,051) (21,272) (20,447) Additions to net assets related to acquisitions of businesses (628) (3,615) (1,976) Proceeds from sale of investment 277 1,022 6,585 Proceeds from sale of property and equipment 919 876 746 Net cash used in investing activities (70,927) (88	Write-off of deferred issue costs	3,475		
acquired: Other assets 1,017 (1,384) 126 Receivables, net (279) 4,246 1,430 Inventories and prepaid expenses (702) 2,247 (1,214) Accounts payable and accrued expenses, net 2,232 (7,077) 2,797 Accrued interest 438 (545) 554 Net cash provided by operating activities 104,972 97,052 103,900 Investing activities Additions to property, equipment and leasehold improvements (53,444) (65,460) (66,238) Advance location payments to location owners (18,051) (21,272) (20,447) Additions to net assets related to acquisitions of businesses (628) (3,615) (1,976) Proceeds from sale of investment 277 1,022 6,585 Proceeds from sale of property and equipment 919 876 746 Net cash used in investing activities (70,927) (88,449) (81,330) Financing activities Proceeds from credit facility (19,830) (9,613) (36,750)	•	74	176	338
Other assets 1,017 (1,384) 126 Receivables, net (279) 4,246 1,430 Inventories and prepaid expenses (702) 2,247 (1,214) Accounts payable and accrued expenses, net 2,232 (7,077) 2,797 Accrued interest 438 (545) 554 Net cash provided by operating activities 104,972 97,052 103,900 Investing activities 438 (65,460) (66,238) Additions to property, equipment and leasehold improvements (53,444) (65,460) (66,238) Advance location payments to location owners (18,051) (21,272) (20,447) Additions to net assets related to acquisitions of businesses (628) (3,615) (1,976) Proceeds from sale of investment 277 1,022 6,585 Proceeds from sale of property and equipment 919 876 746 Net cash used in investing activities (70,927) (88,449) (81,330) Financing activities (70,927) (88,449) (81,330) Repayments under credi	Change in operating assets and liabilities, net of businesses			
Receivables, net (279) 4,246 1,430 Inventories and prepaid expenses (702) 2,247 (1,214) Accounts payable and accrued expenses, net 2,232 (7,077) 2,797 Accrued interest 438 (545) 554 Net cash provided by operating activities 104,972 97,052 103,900 Investing activities 438 (545) 66,238 Additions to property, equipment and leasehold improvements (53,444) (65,460) (66,238) Advance location payments to location owners (18,051) (21,272) (20,447) Additions to net assets related to acquisitions of businesses (628) (3,615) (1,976) Proceeds from sale of investment 277 1,022 6,585 Proceeds from sale of property and equipment 919 876 746 Net cash used in investing activities (70,927) (88,449) (81,330) Financing activities (70,927) (88,449) (81,330) Financing activities (19,830) (9,613) (36,750) Redemption	acquired:			
Inventories and prepaid expenses	Other assets	1,017		126
Accounts payable and accrued expenses, net 2,232 (7,077) 2,797 Accrued interest 438 (545) 554 Net cash provided by operating activities 104,972 97,052 103,900 Investing activities 438 (65,460) (66,238) Additions to property, equipment and leasehold improvements (53,444) (65,460) (66,238) Advance location payments to location owners (18,051) (21,272) (20,447) Additions to net assets related to acquisitions of businesses (628) (3,615) (1,976) Proceeds from sale of investment 277 1,022 6,585 Proceeds from sale of property and equipment 919 876 746 Net cash used in investing activities (70,927) (88,449) (81,330) Financing activities 8,700 18,000 Repayments under credit facility (19,830) (9,613) (36,750) Redemption of 9% Senior Notes (125,500) (125,500) Payment of premium on 9% Senior Notes (11,295) (11,295) Principal payments on capitalized lease o	Receivables, net	(279)	4,246	1,430
Accrued interest 438 (545) 554 Net cash provided by operating activities 104,972 97,052 103,900 Investing activities Additions to property, equipment and leasehold improvements (53,444) (65,460) (66,238) Advance location payments to location owners (18,051) (21,272) (20,447) Additions to net assets related to acquisitions of businesses (628) (3,615) (1,976) Proceeds from sale of investment 277 1,022 6,585 Proceeds from sale of property and equipment 919 876 746 Net cash used in investing activities (70,927) (88,449) (81,330) Financing activities 8,700 18,000 Repayments under credit facility (19,830) (9,613) (36,750) Redemption of 9% Senior Notes (125,500) Payment of premium on 9% Senior Notes (11,295) Principal payments on capitalized lease obligations (4,331) (3,995) (3,981) Borrowings (repayments) from bank and other borrowings 105 498 (266)	Inventories and prepaid expenses	(702)	2,247	(1,214)
Investing activities 104,972 97,052 103,900 Investing activities 4dditions to property, equipment and leasehold improvements (53,444) (65,460) (66,238) Advance location payments to location owners (18,051) (21,272) (20,447) Additions to net assets related to acquisitions of businesses (628) (3,615) (1,976) Proceeds from sale of investment 277 1,022 6,585 Proceeds from sale of property and equipment 919 876 746 Net cash used in investing activities (70,927) (88,449) (81,330) Financing activities 8,700 18,000 Repayments under credit facility 8,700 18,000 Repayments under credit facility (19,830) (9,613) (36,750) Redemption of 9% Senior Notes (125,500) Payment of premium on 9% Senior Notes (11,295) Principal payments on capitalized lease obligations (4,331) (3,995) (3,981) Borrowings (repayments) from bank and other borrowings 105 498 (266)	Accounts payable and accrued expenses, net	2,232	(7,077)	2,797
Investing activities Additions to property, equipment and leasehold improvements (53,444) (65,460) (66,238) Advance location payments to location owners (18,051) (21,272) (20,447) Additions to net assets related to acquisitions of businesses (628) (3,615) (1,976) Proceeds from sale of investment 277 1,022 6,585 Proceeds from sale of property and equipment 919 876 746 Net cash used in investing activities (70,927) (88,449) (81,330) Financing activities Proceeds from credit facility 8,700 18,000 Repayments under credit facility (19,830) (9,613) (36,750) Redemption of 9% Senior Notes (125,500) Payment of premium on 9% Senior Notes (11,295) Principal payments on capitalized lease obligations (4,331) (3,995) (3,981) Borrowings (repayments) from bank and other borrowings 105 498 (266)	Accrued interest	438	(545)	554
Additions to property, equipment and leasehold improvements (53,444) (65,460) (66,238) Advance location payments to location owners (18,051) (21,272) (20,447) Additions to net assets related to acquisitions of businesses (628) (3,615) (1,976) Proceeds from sale of investment 277 1,022 6,585 Proceeds from sale of property and equipment 919 876 746 Net cash used in investing activities (70,927) (88,449) (81,330) Financing activities Proceeds from credit facility (19,830) (9,613) (36,750) Redemption of 9% Senior Notes (125,500) Payment of premium on 9% Senior Notes (11,295) Principal payments on capitalized lease obligations (4,331) (3,995) (3,981) Borrowings (repayments) from bank and other borrowings 105 498 (266)	Net cash provided by operating activities	104,972	97,052	103,900
Advance location payments to location owners Additions to net assets related to acquisitions of businesses (628) (3,615) (1,976) Proceeds from sale of investment Proceeds from sale of property and equipment 277 1,022 6,585 Proceeds from sale of property and equipment 919 876 746 Net cash used in investing activities (70,927) (88,449) (81,330) Financing activities Proceeds from credit facility Repayments under credit facility (19,830) (9,613) (36,750) Redemption of 9% Senior Notes (125,500) Payment of premium on 9% Senior Notes (11,295) Principal payments on capitalized lease obligations (4,331) (3,995) (3,981) Borrowings (repayments) from bank and other borrowings 105 498 (266)	Investing activities			
Additions to net assets related to acquisitions of businesses (628) (3,615) (1,976) Proceeds from sale of investment 277 1,022 6,585 Proceeds from sale of property and equipment 919 876 746 Net cash used in investing activities (70,927) (88,449) (81,330) Financing activities Proceeds from credit facility 8,700 18,000 Repayments under credit facility (19,830) (9,613) (36,750) Redemption of 9% Senior Notes (125,500) Payment of premium on 9% Senior Notes (11,295) Principal payments on capitalized lease obligations (4,331) (3,995) (3,981) Borrowings (repayments) from bank and other borrowings 105 498 (266)	Additions to property, equipment and leasehold improvements	(53,444)	(65,460)	(66,238)
Additions to net assets related to acquisitions of businesses (628) (3,615) (1,976) Proceeds from sale of investment 277 1,022 6,585 Proceeds from sale of property and equipment 919 876 746 Net cash used in investing activities (70,927) (88,449) (81,330) Financing activities Proceeds from credit facility 8,700 18,000 Repayments under credit facility (19,830) (9,613) (36,750) Redemption of 9% Senior Notes (125,500) Payment of premium on 9% Senior Notes (11,295) Principal payments on capitalized lease obligations (4,331) (3,995) (3,981) Borrowings (repayments) from bank and other borrowings 105 498 (266)		(18,051)	(21,272)	(20,447)
Proceeds from sale of investment 277 1,022 6,585 Proceeds from sale of property and equipment 919 876 746 Net cash used in investing activities (70,927) (88,449) (81,330) Financing activities Proceeds from credit facility 8,700 18,000 Repayments under credit facility (19,830) (9,613) (36,750) Redemption of 9% Senior Notes (125,500) Payment of premium on 9% Senior Notes (11,295) Principal payments on capitalized lease obligations (4,331) (3,995) (3,981) Borrowings (repayments) from bank and other borrowings 105 498 (266)	- •	(628)	(3,615)	(1,976)
Net cash used in investing activities (70,927) (88,449) (81,330) Financing activities Proceeds from credit facility 8,700 18,000 Repayments under credit facility (19,830) (9,613) (36,750) Redemption of 9% Senior Notes (125,500) Payment of premium on 9% Senior Notes (11,295) Principal payments on capitalized lease obligations (4,331) (3,995) (3,981) Borrowings (repayments) from bank and other borrowings 105 498 (266)	Proceeds from sale of investment	277	1,022	6,585
Financing activities Proceeds from credit facility Repayments under credit facility Redemption of 9% Senior Notes Payment of premium on 9% Senior Notes Principal payments on capitalized lease obligations Borrowings (repayments) from bank and other borrowings Redemption of 9% Senior Notes (125,500) (11,295) (11,295) (13,995) (3,981) (266)	Proceeds from sale of property and equipment	919	876	746
Proceeds from credit facility Repayments under credit facility (19,830) Redemption of 9% Senior Notes (125,500) Payment of premium on 9% Senior Notes (11,295) Principal payments on capitalized lease obligations (4,331) Borrowings (repayments) from bank and other borrowings (105) Redemption of 9% Senior Notes (125,500) (13,981) (105) (106)	Net cash used in investing activities	(70,927)	(88,449)	(81,330)
Repayments under credit facility (19,830) (9,613) (36,750) Redemption of 9% Senior Notes (125,500) Payment of premium on 9% Senior Notes (11,295) Principal payments on capitalized lease obligations (4,331) (3,995) (3,981) Borrowings (repayments) from bank and other borrowings 105 498 (266)	Financing activities			
Redemption of 9% Senior Notes (125,500) Payment of premium on 9% Senior Notes (11,295) Principal payments on capitalized lease obligations (4,331) (3,995) (3,981) Borrowings (repayments) from bank and other borrowings 105 498 (266)	Proceeds from credit facility		8,700	18,000
Payment of premium on 9% Senior Notes (11,295) Principal payments on capitalized lease obligations (4,331) (3,995) (3,981) Borrowings (repayments) from bank and other borrowings 105 498 (266)	Repayments under credit facility	(19,830)	(9,613)	(36,750)
Principal payments on capitalized lease obligations (4,331) (3,995) (3,981) Borrowings (repayments) from bank and other borrowings 105 498 (266)	Redemption of 9% Senior Notes	(125,500)		
Borrowings (repayments) from bank and other borrowings 105 498 (266)	Payment of premium on 9% Senior Notes	(11,295)		
Borrowings (repayments) from bank and other borrowings 105 498 (266)	Principal payments on capitalized lease obligations	(4,331)	(3,995)	(3,981)
Proceeds from Intercompany Loan 81,670	Borrowings (repayments) from bank and other borrowings	105	498	(266)
	Proceeds from Intercompany Loan	81,670		

Edgar Filing: COINMACH SERVICE CORP - Form 424B1

Net advances from Parent	2,060		
Capital contributions	170,842		
Cash dividends paid	(3,338)		
Redemption of preferred stock	(99,208)		
Receivables from stockholders		(1)	35
Net cash used in financing activities	(8,825)	(4,411)	(22,962)
	, ,	, . ,	
Net increase (decrease) in cash and cash equivalents	25,220	4,192	(392)
Cash and cash equivalents, beginning of year	31,620	27,428	27,820
Cash and cash equivalents, end of year	\$ 56,840	\$ 31,620	\$ 27,428
Supplemental disclosure of cash flow information			
Interest paid	\$ 54,617	\$ 55,614	\$ 55,300
Income taxes paid	\$ 301	\$ 158	\$ 475
·			
Noncash investing and financing activities			
Acquisition of fixed assets through capital leases	\$ 4,199	\$ 3,929	\$ 3,554

See accompanying notes.

F-70

COINMACH LAUNDRY CORPORATION AND SUBSIDIARIES NOTES TO CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS

1. Basis of Presentation

The consolidated financial statements include the accounts of Coinmach Laundry Corporation, a Delaware corporation, and its wholly owned subsidiaries, including Coinmach Corporation (Coinmach Corp.). Intercompany profits, transactions and balances have been eliminated in consolidation. Coinmach Laundry Corporation is a wholly-owned subsidiary of Coinmach Service Corp., a Delaware corporation (CSC). Unless otherwise specified herein, references to the Company, Laundry Corp., we and our shall mean Coinmach Laundry Corporation and its subsidiaries.

On November 24, 2004, CSC completed its initial public offering of Income Deposit Securities (IDSs) and a concurrent offering of 11% senior secured notes due 2024 sold separate and apart from the IDSs (together with the 11% Senior Secured Notes underlying IDSs, the 11% Senior Secured Notes). In connection with the offering and certain related corporate reorganization transactions, Coinmach Holdings, LLC (Holdings), the former parent of the Company, exchanged its Laundry Corp. capital stock and all of its shares of common stock of Appliance Warehouse of America, Inc. (AWA), a Delaware corporation jointly-owned with Coinmach Corp., for CSC Class B common stock. Pursuant to these transactions, CSC became controlled by Holdings. The offerings and related transactions and the use of proceeds therefrom are referred to herein collectively as the IDS Transactions.

CSC used a portion of the proceeds of the IDS Transactions to make an intercompany loan (the Intercompany Loan) to Coinmach Corp. in the aggregate principal amount of approximately \$81.7 million and a capital contribution (the Capital Contribution) to Laundry Corp. aggregating approximately \$170.8 million. Laundry Corp. then contributed approximately \$165.6 million to Coinmach Corp. Coinmach Corp. then made a dividend payment to Laundry Corp. of approximately \$96.8 million.

Proceeds from the offerings and related transactions were, in part, used to (i) redeem a portion of the 9% senior notes due 2010 of Coinmach Corp. (the 9% Senior Notes) in an aggregate principal amount of \$125.5 million (plus approximately \$4.5 million of accrued interest and approximately \$11.3 million of related redemption premium), which notes were redeemed on December 24, 2004, (ii) repay approximately \$15.5 million of outstanding term loans under Coinmach Corp. s senior secured credit facility (the Senior Secured Credit Facility) and (iii) redeem approximately \$91.8 million of its outstanding Class A preferred stock (representing all of Laundry Corp. s outstanding Class A preferred stock) and approximately \$7.4 million of Laundry Corp. s outstanding Class B preferred stock).

The Company is a provider of outsourced laundry equipment services for multi-family housing properties in North America. The Company s core business (which the Company refers to as the route business) involves leasing laundry rooms from building owners and property management companies, installing and servicing laundry equipment, collecting revenues generated from laundry machines and operating retail laundromats located throughout Texas and Arizona. Through AWA, the Company leases laundry machines and other household appliances to property owners, managers of multi-family housing properties, and to a lesser extent, individuals and corporate relocation entities. Super Laundry Equipment Corp. (Super Laundry), a wholly-owned subsidiary of Coinmach Corp., constructs, designs and retrofits laundromats and distributes laundromat equipment.

Appliance Warehouse Transfer

On November 29, 2002, Coinmach Corp. transferred all of the assets of the Appliance Warehouse division of Coinmach Corp. to AWA. The value of the assets transferred as determined by an independent appraiser as of such date was approximately \$34.7 million. In exchange for the transfer of such assets, AWA issued to Coinmach Corp. (i) an unsecured promissory note payable on demand in the amount of \$19.6 million which accrues interest at a rate of 8% per annum, (ii) 1,000 shares of preferred stock of

F-71

COINMACH LAUNDRY CORPORATION AND SUBSIDIARIES NOTES TO CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (Continued)

AWA, par value \$0.01 per share (the AWA Preferred Stock), with a liquidation value of \$14.6 million, and (iii) 10,000 shares of common stock of AWA, par value \$0.01 per share (AWA Common Stock). The AWA Preferred Stock is not redeemable and is vested with voting rights. Except as may otherwise be required by applicable law, the AWA Common Stock does not have any voting rights. Dividends on the AWA Preferred Stock accrue quarterly at the rate of 11% per annum and are payable in cash, in kind in the form of additional shares of AWA Preferred Stock, or in a combination thereof, at the option of AWA. The Company consolidates AWA as a result of Laundry Corp. s ownership of the AWA Preferred Stock which represents 100% of the voting interest. The Company treats the AWA Common Stock held by CSC as a minority interest. The Company has not recorded minority interest because AWA s Preferred Stock dividend requirements exceed its net income and CSC is not obligated to fund AWA s losses. Minority interest will be recorded in the future for the amount of AWA s net income that exceeds the preferred stock dividend requirements.

2. Summary of Significant Accounting Policies Recognition of Revenues

The Company has agreements with various property owners that provide for the Company s installation and operation of laundry machines at various locations in return for a commission. These agreements provide for both contingent (percentage of revenues) and fixed commission payments.

The Company reports revenues from laundry machines on the accrual basis and has accrued the cash estimated to be in the machines at the end of each fiscal year. The Company calculates the estimated amount of cash and coin not yet collected at the end of a reporting period, which remain at laundry room locations by multiplying the average daily collection amount applicable to the location with the number of days the location had not been collected. The Company analytically reviews the estimated amount of cash and coin not yet collected at the end of a reporting period by comparing such amount with collections subsequent to the reporting period.

AWA has short-term contracts under which it leases laundry machines and other household appliances to its customers. These contracts require a fixed charge that is billed and recorded as revenue on a monthly basis as per the terms of such contracts.

Super Laundry s customers generally sign sales contracts pursuant to which Super Laundry constructs and equips complete laundromat operations. Revenue is recognized on the completed contract method. A contract is considered complete when all costs have been incurred and either the installation is operating according to specifications or has been accepted by the customer. The duration of such contracts is normally less than six months. Construction-in-progress, the amount of which is not material, is classified as a component of inventory on the accompanying balance sheets. Sales of laundromats amounted to approximately \$24.1 million for the year ended March 31, 2005, \$20.8 million for the year ended March 31, 2004 and \$26.8 million for the year ended March 31, 2003.

No single customer represents more than 2% of the Company s total revenues. In addition, the Company s ten largest customers taken together account for less than 10% of the Company s total revenues in the aggregate.

Use of Estimates

Preparing financial statements in conformity with U.S. generally accepted accounting principles requires management to make estimates and assumptions that affect the amounts reported in the financial statements and accompanying notes. Actual results could differ from those estimates.

F-72

COINMACH LAUNDRY CORPORATION AND SUBSIDIARIES NOTES TO CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (Continued)

Cash Equivalents

The Company considers all highly liquid investments with original maturities of three months or less when purchased to be cash equivalents.

Inventories

Inventory costs for Super Laundry are valued at the lower of cost (first-in, first-out) or market. Inventory costs for AWA and the route business are determined principally by using the average cost method and are stated at the lower of cost or net realizable value. Machine repair parts inventory is valued using a formula based on total purchases and the annual inventory turnover. Inventory consists of the following (in thousands):

March 31,

	2005	2004
Laundry equipment Machine repair parts	\$ 8,882 3,550	\$ 7,973 3,535
	\$12,432	\$11,508

Long-Lived Assets

Long-lived assets held for use are subject to an impairment assessment if the carrying value is no longer recoverable based upon the undiscounted cash flows of the assets. The amount of the impairment is the difference between the carrying amount and the fair value of the asset. Management does not believe there is any impairment of long-lived assets at March 31, 2005.

Assets Held for Sale

During the fiscal year ended March 31, 2004, the Company constructed five laundromats that were expected to be sold no later than the end of fiscal 2005. The Company has determined that the plan of sale criteria in FASB Statement No. 144, Accounting for the Impairment or Disposal of Long-Lived Assets, has been met. The Company continues to actively market these laundromats and anticipates selling them in the near future. These assets held for sale have been recorded at their historical cost totaling \$2,475,000, which the Company believes to be less than its fair value less costs to sell. The carrying value of the laundromats that are held for sale is separately presented in the consolidated balance sheet.

Property, Equipment and Leasehold Improvements

Property, equipment and leasehold improvements are carried at cost and are depreciated or amortized on a straight-line basis over the lesser of the estimated useful lives or lease life, whichever is shorter:

Laundry equipment, installation costs and fixtures	5 to 8 years
Leasehold improvements and decorating costs	5 to 8 years
Trucks and other vehicles	3 to 4 years

The cost of installing laundry machines is capitalized and included with laundry equipment. Decorating costs, which represent the costs of refurbishing and decorating laundry rooms in property-owner facilities, are capitalized and included with leasehold improvements.

F-73

COINMACH LAUNDRY CORPORATION AND SUBSIDIARIES NOTES TO CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (Continued)

Upon the sale or retirement of property and equipment, the cost and related accumulated depreciation are eliminated from the respective accounts, and the resulting gain or loss is included in income. Maintenance and repairs are charged to operations currently, and replacements of laundry machines and significant improvements are capitalized.

Goodwill

The Company accounts for goodwill in accordance with the provisions of Statement of Financial Accounting Standards (SFAS) No. 142 (SFAS 142) Goodwill and Other Intangible Assets . SFAS 142 requires an annual impairment test of goodwill. Goodwill is further tested between annual tests if an event occurs or circumstances change that would more likely than not reduce the fair value of a reporting unit below its carrying amount. SFAS 142 requires a two-step process in evaluating goodwill. In performing the annual goodwill assessment, the first step requires comparing the fair value of the reporting unit to its carrying value. To the extent that the carrying value of the reporting unit exceeds the fair value, the Company would need to perform the second step in the impairment test to measure the amount of goodwill write-off. The fair value of the reporting units for these tests is based upon a discounted cash flow model. In step two, the fair value of the reporting unit is allocated to the reporting units assets and liabilities (a hypothetical purchase price allocation as if the reporting unit had been acquired on that date). The implied fair value of goodwill is calculated by deducting the allocated fair value of all tangible and intangible net assets of the reporting unit from the fair value of the reporting unit as determined in step one. The remaining fair value, after assigning fair value to all of the reporting units assets and liabilities, represents the implied fair value of goodwill for the reporting unit. If the implied fair value is less than the carrying value of goodwill, an impairment loss equal to the difference would be recognized. The Company has determined that its reporting units with goodwill consist of the route business, AWA and Super Laundry. Goodwill attributed to the route business, AWA and Super Laundry at March 31, 2005 and 2004 is as follows (in thousands):

March 31,

	2005	2004
Route	\$195,026	\$195,026
Rental	6,837	6,837
Distribution	2,917	2,917
	204,780	204,780

The Company performed its annual assessment of goodwill as of January 1, 2005 and determined that no impairment exists. There can be no assurances that future goodwill impairment tests will not result in a charge to income. Goodwill rollforward for the years ended March 31, 2005 and 2004 consists of the following (in thousands):

March 31,

	2005	2004
Goodwill beginning of year Acquisitions	\$204,780	\$203,860 920
Goodwill end of year	\$204,780	\$204,780

COINMACH LAUNDRY CORPORATION AND SUBSIDIARIES NOTES TO CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (Continued)

Contract Rights

Contract rights represent the value of location contracts arising from the acquisition of laundry machines on location. These amounts, which arose primarily from purchase price allocations pursuant to acquisitions, are amortized using accelerated methods over periods ranging from 30 to 35 years. The Company does not record contract rights relating to new locations signed in the ordinary course of business.

Amortization expense for contract rights for each of the next five years is estimated to be as follows (in millions of dollars):

Years Ending March 31,

2006	\$ 13.5
2007	13.2
2008	12.9
2009	12.6
2010	12.3

The Company assesses the recoverability of contract rights in accordance with the provisions of SFAS No. 144, *Accounting for the Impairment and Disposal of Long-Lived Assets*. The Company has twenty-eight geographic regions to which contract rights have been allocated. The Company has contracts at every location/property, and analyzes revenue and certain direct costs on a contract-by-contract basis, however, the Company does not allocate common region costs and servicing costs to contracts, therefore, regions represent the lowest level of identifiable cash flows in grouping contract rights. The assessment includes evaluating the financial results/cash flows and certain statistical performance measures for each region in which the Company operates. Factors that generally impact cash flows include commission rates paid to property owners, occupancy rates at properties, sensitivity to price increases, loss of existing machine base, and the regions general economic conditions. If as a result of this evaluation there are indicators of impairment that result in losses to the machine base, or an event occurs that would indicate that the carrying amounts may not be recoverable, the Company reevaluates the carrying value of contract rights based on future undiscounted cash flows attributed to that region and records an impairment loss based on discounted cash flows if the carrying amount of the contract rights are not recoverable from undiscounted cash flows. Based on present operations and strategic plans, management believes that there have not been any indicators of impairment of contract rights or long lived assets.

Advance Location Payments

Advance location payments to location owners are paid at the inception or renewal of a lease for the right to operate applicable laundry rooms during the contract period, in addition to commission to be paid during the lease term and are amortized on a straight-line basis over the contract term, which generally ranges from 5 to 10 years. Prepaid rent is included on the balance sheet as a component of prepaid expenses.

Comprehensive Income (Loss)

Comprehensive income (loss) is defined as the aggregate change in stockholders deficit excluding changes in ownership interests. Comprehensive income (loss) consists of gains or losses on derivative instruments (interest rate swap agreements).

F-75

COINMACH LAUNDRY CORPORATION AND SUBSIDIARIES NOTES TO CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (Continued)

Income Taxes

The Company accounts for income taxes pursuant to the liability method whereby deferred tax assets and liabilities are recognized for the future tax consequences attributable to differences between the financial statement carrying amounts of existing assets and liabilities and their respective tax bases. Any deferred tax assets recognized for net operating loss carryforwards and other items are reduced by a valuation allowance when it is more likely than not that the benefits may not be realized. Deferred tax assets and liabilities are measured using enacted tax rates expected to apply to taxable income in the years in which those temporary differences are expected to be recovered or settled. The effect on deferred tax assets and liabilities of a change in tax rates is recognized in operations in the period that includes the enactment date.

Derivatives

The Company accounts for derivatives pursuant to SFAS No. 133, *Accounting for Derivative Instruments and Hedging Activities*, as amended. The derivatives used by the Company are interest rate swaps designated as cash flow hedges.

The effective portion of the derivatives gain or loss is initially reported in stockholders deficit as a component of comprehensive loss and upon settlement subsequently reclassified into earnings.

3. Long-Term Debt

Long-term debt consists of the following (in thousands):

	March 31,			
		2005		2004
9% Senior Notes due 2010	\$	324,500	\$	450,000
Credit facility indebtedness		240,507		260,337
Obligations under capital leases		6,630		6,762
Other long-term debt with varying terms and maturities		637		532
		572,274		717,631
Less current portion		17,704		9,149
	\$	554,570	\$	708,482

a. 9% Senior Notes

On January 25, 2002, Coinmach Corp. issued \$450 million of 9% Senior Notes due 2010 (the 9% Senior Notes). Interest on the 9% Senior Notes is payable semi-annually on February 1 and August 1. The 9% Senior Notes, which are to mature on February 1, 2010, are unsecured senior obligations of Coinmach Corp. and are redeemable at the option of Coinmach Corp. in whole or in part at any time or from time to time, on or after February 1, 2006, upon not less than 30 nor more than 60 days notice at the redemption prices set forth in the indenture, dated January 25, 2002, by and between Coinmach Corp. and U.S. Bank, N.A. as Trustee, governing the 9% Senior Notes plus, in each case, accrued and unpaid interest thereon, if any, to the date of redemption. The 9% Senior Notes contain certain financial covenants and restrict the payment of certain dividends, distributions or other payments from Coinmach Corp. to Laundry Corp. The indenture governing the 9% Senior Notes are guaranteed on a senior unsecured senior basis by our domestic subsidiaries.

The indenture governing the 9% Senior Notes contains a number of restrictive covenants and agreements, including covenants with respect to the following matters: (i) limitation on additional

COINMACH LAUNDRY CORPORATION AND SUBSIDIARIES NOTES TO CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (Continued)

indebtedness; (ii) limitation on certain payments (in the form of the declaration or payment of certain dividends or distributions on our capital stock, the purchase, redemption or other acquisition of any of our capital stock, the voluntary prepayment of subordinated indebtedness, or an Investment (as defined in the indenture governing the 9% Senior Notes) in any other person or entity); (iii) limitation on transactions with affiliates; (iv) limitation on liens; (v) limitation on sales of assets; (vi) limitation on the issuance of preferred stock by non-guarantor subsidiaries; (vii) limitation on conduct of business; (viii) limitation on dividends and other payment restrictions affecting subsidiaries; and (ix) limitation on consolidations, mergers and sales of substantially all of our assets.

At March 31, 2005, Coinmach Corp. was in compliance with all covenants under the indenture governing the 9% Senior Notes.

b. Credit Facility

On January 25, 2002, Coinmach Corp. also entered into the Senior Secured Credit Facility which was comprised of an aggregate of \$355 million of secured financing consisting of: (i) a revolving credit facility which has a maximum borrowing limit of \$75 million bearing interest at a monthly Eurodollar Rate plus 2.75% expiring on January 25, 2008; (ii) a \$30 million Tranche A (Tranche A) term loan facility which was bearing interest at a monthly Eurodollar Rate plus 2.75% and (iii) a \$250 million Tranche B (Tranche B) term loan facility which is bearing interest at a monthly Eurodollar Rate plus 2.75%. The Senior Secured Credit Facility (revolving credit facility portion) also provides for up to \$10 million of letter of credit financings and short-term borrowings under a swing line facility of up to \$7.5 million. These interest rates are subject to change from time to time and may increase by 25 basis points or decrease up to 75 basis points based on certain financial ratios.

Interest on the borrowings under the Senior Secured Credit Facility is payable quarterly in arrears with respect to base rate loans and the last day of each applicable interest period with respect to Eurodollar loans and at a rate per annum not greater than the base rate or the Eurodollar rate, as defined in the Senior Secured Credit Facility. Subject to certain terms and conditions of the Senior Secured Credit Facility, the Company may, at its option convert base rate loans into Eurodollar loans. At March 31, 2005, the monthly variable Eurodollar interest rate was 2.90%.

Indebtedness under the Senior Secured Credit Facility is secured by all of Coinmach Corp. s real and personal property and is guaranteed by each of Coinmach Corp. s domestic subsidiaries. Under the Senior Secured Credit Facility, Coinmach Corp. and Laundry Corp. pledged to Deutsche Bank Trust Company, as Collateral Agent, their interests in all of the issued and outstanding shares of capital stock of Coinmach Corp. and Coinmach Corp. s domestic subsidiaries.

The Senior Secured Credit Facility contains a number of restrictive covenants and agreements, including covenants with respect to limitations on (i) indebtedness; (ii) certain payments (in the form of the declaration or payment of certain dividends or distributions on the capital stock of Coinmach Corp. or its subsidiaries or the purchase, redemption or other acquisition of any of the capital stock of Coinmach Corp. or its subsidiaries); (iii) voluntary prepayments of previously existing indebtedness; (iv) Investments (as defined in the Senior Secured Credit Facility); (v) transactions with affiliates; (vi) liens; (vii) sales or purchases of assets; (viii) conduct of business; (ix) dividends and other payment restrictions affecting subsidiaries; (x) consolidations and mergers; (xi) capital expenditures; (xii) issuances of certain of Coinmach Corp. s equity securities; and (xiii) creation of subsidiaries. The Senior Secured Credit Facility also requires that Coinmach Corp. satisfy certain financial ratios, including a maximum leverage ratio and a minimum consolidated interest coverage ratio.

On November 24, 2004, CSC completed the IDS Transactions. Coinmach Corp. used a portion of the proceeds from the Intercompany Loan and the Capital Contribution to (i) redeem a portion of the

F-77

COINMACH LAUNDRY CORPORATION AND SUBSIDIARIES NOTES TO CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (Continued)

9% Senior Notes in an aggregate principal amount of \$125.5 million (plus approximately \$4.5 million of accrued interest and approximately \$11.3 million of related redemption premium), which notes were redeemed on December 24, 2004 and (ii) repay approximately \$15.5 million of outstanding term loans under the Senior Secured Credit Facility. The 9% Senior Notes described above were redeemed on December 24, 2004 with the funds that were set aside in escrow on November 24, 2004.

Transaction costs on the Consolidated Statements of Operations for the year ended March 31, 2005 represent (1) the \$11.3 million redemption premium on the portion of 9% Senior Notes redeemed, (2) the write-off of the deferred financing costs relating to the redemption of 9% Senior Notes and the repayment of the term loans aggregating approximately \$3.5 million, (3) expenses aggregating approximately \$2.0 million relating to an amendment to the Senior Secured Credit Facility effected on November 15, 2004 to, among other things, permit the IDS Transactions and (4) special bonuses related to the IDS Transactions aggregating approximately \$0.6 million.

As a condition to the consummation of the initial public offering, Coinmach Corp. entered into an amendment to the Senior Secured Credit Facility on November 15, 2004 to, among other things, permit consummation of the IDS Transactions.

At March 31, 2005, Coinmach Corp. was in compliance with the covenants under the indenture governing the Senior Secured Credit Facility.

The Senior Secured Credit Facility requires Coinmach Corp. to make an annual mandatory repayment of principal on the outstanding balance of term loans based on 50% of excess cash flow, as defined. For the year ended March 31, 2005, the required amount that is payable is approximately \$12.0 million on or prior to July 5, 2005.

Debt outstanding under the Senior Secured Credit Facility consists of the following (in thousands):

	March 31,			
		2005		2004
Tranche term loan B, semi-annual payments of approximately \$1,240, increasing to approximately \$6,199 on June 30, 2007 with the final payment of approximately \$210,753 on July 25, 2009 (Interest rate of 5.65% at March 31, 2005) Tranche term loan A Revolving line of credit	\$	240,507	\$	242,986 17,351
	\$	240,507	\$	260,337

At March 31, 2005, the amount available on the revolving credit facility portion of the Senior Secured Credit Facility was approximately \$68.6 million. Letters of credit outstanding at March 31, 2005 were approximately \$6.4 million.

Coinmach Laundry is not a guarantor under the indenture governing the 9% Senior Notes or the Senior Secured Credit Facility.

F-78

COINMACH LAUNDRY CORPORATION AND SUBSIDIARIES NOTES TO CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (Continued)

The aggregate maturities of debt during the next five years and thereafter as of March 31, 2005 are as follows (in thousands):

Years Ending March 31,	Principal Amount		
2006	\$ 17,704		
2007	4,695		
2008	12,985		
2009	12,080		
2010	524,738		
Thereafter	72		
Total debt	\$ 572,274		

c. Interest Rate Swaps

On September 23, 2002, Coinmach Corp. entered into three separate interest rate swap agreements totaling \$150 million in aggregate notional amount that effectively converts a portion of its floating-rate term loans pursuant to the Senior Secured Credit Facility to a fixed rate basis thus reducing the impact of interest-rate changes on future interest expense. The three swap agreements consist of: (i) a \$50 million notional amount interest rate swap transaction with a financial institution effectively fixing the three-month LIBOR interest rate (as determined therein) at 2.91% and expiring on February 1, 2006, (ii) a \$50 million notional amount interest rate swap transaction with a financial institution effectively fixing the three-month LIBOR interest rate (as determined therein) at 2.91% and expiring on February 1, 2006 and (iii) a \$50 million notional amount interest rate swap transaction with a financial institution effectively fixing the three-month LIBOR interest rate (as determined therein) at 2.90% and expiring on February 1, 2006. These interest rate swaps used to hedge the variability of forecasted cash flows attributable to interest rate risk were designated as cash flow hedges. The Company recognized accumulated other comprehensive income of approximately \$2.5, net of tax, in the stockholders—equity section for the fiscal year ended March 31, 2005, relating to the interest rate swaps that qualify as cash flow hedges.

4. Intercompany Loan

CSC made the Intercompany Loan of approximately \$81.7 million to Coinmach Corp. with a portion of the proceeds from the IDS Transactions. Interest under the Intercompany Loan accrues at an annual rate of 10.95% and is payable quarterly on March 1, June 1, September 1 and December 1 of each year and the Intercompany Loan is due and payable in full on December 1, 2024. The Intercompany Loan is a senior unsecured obligation of Coinmach Corp., ranks equally in right of payment with all existing and future senior indebtedness of Coinmach Corp. and ranks senior in right of payment to all existing and future subordinated indebtedness of Coinmach Corp. Certain of Coinmach Corp. s domestic restricted subsidiaries guarantee the Intercompany Loan on a senior unsecured basis. The Intercompany Loan currently contains covenants (other than a covenant providing for the delivery of reports to holders) that are substantially the same as those provided in the terms of the 9% Senior Notes (as such covenants may be modified in the future pursuant to the terms of the indenture governing the 9% Senior Notes) *provided, however*, that on the redemption or repayment in full of the 9% Senior Notes, the covenants contained in the Intercompany Loan will become substantially the same as those provided in the terms of such other indebtedness that refinances or replaces the 9% Senior Notes or, in the absence thereof, the terms of CSC s 11% senior secured notes. The Intercompany Loan and the guaranty of the Intercompany Loan by

F-79

COINMACH LAUNDRY CORPORATION AND SUBSIDIARIES NOTES TO CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (Continued)

certain subsidiaries of the Company were pledged by CSC to secure the repayment of the 11% Senior Secured Notes.

If at any time Coinmach Corp. is not prohibited from doing so under the terms of its then outstanding indebtedness, in the event that CSC undertakes an offering of IDSs or Class A common stock, a portion of the net proceeds of such offering, subject to certain limitations, will be loaned to Coinmach Corp. and increase the principal amount of the Intercompany Loan and the guaranty of the Intercompany Loan.

If Coinmach Corp. merged with or into CSC, the Intercompany Loan would be terminated and Coinmach Corp., as a constituent corporation of the merged companies, would become responsible for the payment obligations relating to CSC s 11% senior secured notes.

If an event of default occurs and is continuing under the Intercompany Loan, CSC will have the right to declare all obligations under the Intercompany Loan immediately due and payable; provided that if Coinmach Corp. shall become the subject of an insolvency, bankruptcy or cross-acceleration event of default, all of the obligations under the Intercompany Loan and the guarantees in respect thereof shall become immediately and automatically due and payable without any action or notice. Any waiver of a default or an event of default under the indenture governing the 11% senior secured notes that causes a default or an event of default under the Intercompany Loan shall also be a waiver of such default or event of default under the Intercompany Loan without further action or notice.

At March 31, 2005, Coinmach Corp. was in compliance with all the covenants under the Intercompany Loan.

5. Retirement Savings Plan

Coinmach Corp. maintains a defined contribution plan meeting the guidelines of Section 401(k) of the Internal Revenue Code. Such plan requires employees to meet certain age, employment status and minimum entry requirements as allowed by law.

Contributions to such plan amounted to approximately \$502,000 for the year ended March 31, 2005, \$499,000 for the year ended March 31, 2004 and \$495,000 for the year ended March 31, 2003. The Company does not provide any other post-retirement benefits.

F-80

COINMACH LAUNDRY CORPORATION AND SUBSIDIARIES NOTES TO CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (Continued)

6. Income Taxes

The components of the Company s deferred tax liabilities and assets are as follows (in thousands):

March 31,

	2005	2004		
Deferred tax liabilities:				
Accelerated tax depreciation and contract rights	\$ 108,058	\$ 111,103		
Interest rate swap	340			
Other	1,798	1,246		
	110,196	112,349		
Deferred tax assets:				
Interest rate swap		1,591		
Net operating loss carryforwards	40,356	34,272		
Covenant not to compete	1,072	1,202		
Other	2,135	1,509		
	43,563	38,574		
Net deferred tax liability	\$ 66,633	\$ 73,775		

The net operating loss carryforwards of approximately \$99 million expire between fiscal years 2006 through 2025. In addition, the net operating losses are subject to annual limitations imposed under the provisions of the Internal Revenue Code regarding changes in ownership.

The (benefit) provision for income taxes consists of (in thousands):

Year Ended March 31,

	2005	2004	2003
Federal	\$ (7,079)	\$ (2,948)	\$ (13)
State	(2,000)	(700)	394
	\$ (9,079)	\$ (3,648)	\$ 381

The effective income tax rate differs from the amount computed by applying the U.S. federal statutory rate to loss before taxes as a result of state taxes and permanent book/tax differences as follows (in thousands):

Year Ended March 31,

2005	2004	2003

Edgar Filing: COINMACH SERVICE CORP - Form 424B1

Expected tax benefit	\$ (16,543)	\$ (12,243)	\$ (885)
NOL Valuation Allowance			
Non deductible interest Preferred Stock	7,933	8,649	
State tax (benefit) provision, net of federal taxes	(1,300)	(473)	256
Permanent book/tax differences:	831	419	1,010
Tax (benefit) provision	\$ (9,079)	\$ (3,648)	\$ 381

The incorporation of AWA and subsequent AWA Transactions created a tax gain for the Company. The gain is deferred and may only be recognized if AWA is deconsolidated in the future. AWA

F-81

COINMACH LAUNDRY CORPORATION AND SUBSIDIARIES NOTES TO CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (Continued)

has recorded a \$1 million deferred tax asset representing the benefit derived from the corresponding increase in the tax basis of the assets it received from the Company.

7. Redeemable Preferred Stock and Stockholders Deficit

In August 2003, the Company affected a two thousand five hundred-for-one reverse stock split for its Common Stock and its Preferred Stock, as defined herein. All outstanding share amounts in the accompanying consolidated financial statements and related notes have been retroactively adjusted to reflect the reverse stock split.

In July 2000, all of the issued and outstanding capital stock of Laundry Corp. was cancelled, and Laundry Corp. issued (i) 20.77 shares of Class A preferred stock accruing cash dividends on a quarterly basis at an annual rate of 12.5% (which increased to 14% on November 15, 2002) on the sum of the liquidation value thereof plus accumulated and unpaid dividends thereon (the Class A Preferred Stock), (ii) 53.84 shares of Class B preferred stock accruing cash dividends on a quarterly basis at an annual rate of 8% on the sum of the liquidation value thereof plus accumulated and unpaid dividends thereon (the Class B Preferred Stock and, together with the Class A Preferred Stock, (the Preferred Stock) and (iii) 59,823.30 shares of common stock, par value \$2.50 per share (the Common Stock). The Preferred Stock does not have voting rights, has a liquidation value of \$2.5 million per share and is mandatorily redeemable on July 5, 2010.

On May 15, 2003, the FASB issued SFAS No. 150, Accounting for Certain Financial Instruments with Characteristics of both Liabilities and Equities. This standard requires, among other things, that any of various financial instruments that are issued in the form of shares that are mandatorily redeemable on a fixed or determinable date be classified as liabilities, any dividends paid on the underlying shares be treated as interest expense, and issuance costs should be deferred and amortized using the interest method. SFAS No. 150 is effective for all financial instruments created or modified after May 31, 2003, and otherwise effective at the beginning of the first interim period beginning after June 15, 2003 (July 1, 2003 for Laundry Corp.). As required by SFAS No. 150, accrued and unpaid dividends in fiscal years prior to adoption of SFAS No. 150 have not been reclassified to interest expense. Effective April 1, 2003, dividends on the Preferred Stock have been classified as interest expense. For the years ended March 31, 2005 and 2004, the Company has recorded approximately \$22.7 million and \$24.7 million, respectively, of Preferred Stock dividends as interest expense. The Preferred Stock is carried at the amount of cash that would be paid under their terms if the shares were repurchased or redeemed at the reporting date. The cumulative and unpaid dividends as of March 31, 2005 were approximately \$55.9 million.

In November 2004 and December 2004, in connection with the IDS Transactions, a portion of the net proceeds from the initial public offering was used to redeem approximately \$91.8 million of the Class A Preferred Stock (representing all of the outstanding Class A Preferred Stock) and approximately \$7.4 million of the Class B Preferred Stock. All unredeemed Preferred Stock was exchanged by Holdings with CSC for additional shares of CSC Class B common stock. Therefore, all of the Class B Preferred Stock outstanding is now held by CSC.

Under Laundry Corp. s equity participation plan (the Equity Participation Plan), in July 2000, loans were extended by Laundry Corp. (the EPP Loans) to certain employees for the purchase of Common Stock at a fixed price per share equal to the fair market value of such Common Stock at the time of issuance as determined by the board of directors of Laundry Corp. Additionally, certain members of senior management of the Company also acquired Class B Preferred Stock at such time. Pursuant to the terms of the Equity Participation Plan, the Preferred Stock was fully vested at the time of purchase, and the Common Stock vests over a specified period, typically over four years.

F-82

COINMACH LAUNDRY CORPORATION AND SUBSIDIARIES NOTES TO CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (Continued)

In March 2003, through a series of transactions, all of the outstanding capital stock of Laundry Corp. was contributed to Holdings in exchange for substantially equivalent equity interests (in the form of common membership units (the Common Units) and preferred membership units (the Preferred Units)) in Holdings. Accordingly, Laundry Corp. became a wholly owned subsidiary of Holdings.

At March 31, 2005, there were 27,046,965 Common Units and 693 Preferred Units outstanding under the Equity Participation Plan of which 27,036,965 Common Units and 693 Preferred Units were vested.

The EPP Loans are payable in installments over ten years and accrue interest at a rate of 7% per annum. There are no shares reserved for future issuance. The Equity Participation Plan contains certain restrictions on the transfer of the Common Units and the Preferred Units.

The installments on the EPP Loans have been forgiven by the Company on or prior to their respective due dates. As a result, such loans are considered non-recourse and therefore treated as an award of stock requiring the recognition of compensation expense. Such expense is measured at fair value as of the time the stock award vests and is subsequently remeasured for changes in fair value until such time as the measurement date is established (upon forgiveness or repayment of the entire loan). The Company has recorded compensation expense of approximately \$74,000, \$176,000 and \$338,000 for the years ended March 31, 2005, 2004 and 2003, respectively.

8. Commitments and Contingencies

Rental expense for all operating leases, which principally cover offices and warehouse facilities, laundromats and vehicles, was approximately \$9.7 million for the year ended March 31, 2005, \$8.9 million for the year ended March 31, 2004 and \$8.6 million for the year ended March 31, 2003.

Certain leases entered into by the Company are classified as capital leases. Amortization expense related to equipment under capital leases is included with depreciation expense for the years ended March 31, 2005, 2004 and 2003.

The following summarizes property under capital leases at March 31, 2005 and 2004:

		2005		2004
)		
Laundry equipment and fixtures	\$	1,148	\$	962
Trucks and other vehicles		22,862		18,849
		24,010		19,811
Less accumulated amortization		(15,930)		(11,865)
	\$	8,080	\$	7,946

F-83

COINMACH LAUNDRY CORPORATION AND SUBSIDIARIES NOTES TO CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (Continued)

Future minimum rental commitments under all capital leases and noncancelable operating leases as of March 31, 2005 are as follows (in thousands):

	Capital	Operating
2006	\$3,550	\$ 8,010
2007	2,459	6,231
2008	1,255	4,279
2009	263	3,246
2010		2,346
Thereafter		2,472
Total minimum lease payments	7,527	\$26,584
Less amounts representing interest	897	
Present value of net minimum lease payments (including current portion of		
\$3,032)	\$6,630	

The Company utilizes third party letters of credit to guarantee certain business transactions, primarily certain insurance activities. The total amount of the letters of credit at March 31, 2005 and March 31, 2004 were approximately \$6.4 million and \$3.8 million, respectively.

The Company is a party to various legal proceedings arising in the ordinary course of business. Although the ultimate disposition of such proceedings is not presently determinable, management does not believe that adverse determinations in any or all such proceedings would have a material adverse effect upon the financial condition, results of operations or cash flows of the Company.

In connection with insurance coverages, which include workers compensation, general liability and other coverages, annual premiums are subject to limited retroactive adjustment based on actual loss experience.

9. Related Party Transactions

In February 1997, the Company extended a loan to an executive officer in the principal amount of \$500,000 currently payable in ten equal annual installments ending in July 2006 (each payment date, a Payment Date), with interest accruing at a rate of 7.5% per annum. The loan provides that payment of principal and interest will be forgiven on each payment date based on certain conditions. The amounts forgiven are charged to general and administrative expenses. The balance of such loan of approximately \$100,000 and \$150,000 is included in other assets as of March 31, 2005 and March 31, 2004, respectively.

On May 5, 1999, the Company extended a loan to an executive officer of the Company in a principal amount of \$250,000 to be repaid in a single payment on the third anniversary of such loan with interest accruing at a rate of 8% per annum. On March 15, 2002, the Company and the executive officer entered into a replacement promissory note in exchange for the original note evidencing the loan. The replacement note is in an original principal amount of \$282,752, the outstanding loan balance under the replacement note is payable in equal annual installments of \$56,550 commencing on March 15, 2003 and the obligations under the replacement note are secured, pursuant to an amendment to the replacement note dated March 6, 2003, by a pledge of certain preferred and common units of Holdings held by such executive officer. The outstanding balance of such loan is included in other assets as of March 31, 2005 and March 31, 2004.

Edgar Filing: COINMACH SERVICE CORP - Form 424B1

During the fiscal year ended March 31, 2005, the Company paid a member of each of the Company s board of directors, the Coinmach Corp. board of directors, the Holdings board of managers and

F-84

COINMACH LAUNDRY CORPORATION AND SUBSIDIARIES NOTES TO CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (Continued)

the CSC board of directors, \$180,000 for general financial advisory and investment banking services which are recorded in general and administrative expenses. Additionally, CSC paid a one time fee of \$500,000 to a director in connection with the IDS Transactions.

10. Fair Value of Financial Instruments

The Company is required to disclose fair value information about financial instruments, whether or not recognized in the balance sheet, for which it is practicable to estimate the value. In cases where quoted market prices are not available, fair values are based on estimates using present value or other valuation techniques.

The carrying amounts of cash and cash equivalents, receivables, the Senior Secured Credit Facility, and other long-term debt approximate their fair value at March 31, 2005.

The carrying amount and related estimated fair value for the 9% Senior Notes are as follows (in thousands):

	Carrying Amount	stimated air Value
9% Senior Notes at March 31, 2005	\$ 324,500	\$ 332,613
9% Senior Notes at March 31, 2004	\$ 450,000	\$ 483,750

The fair value of the 9% Senior Notes are based on quoted market prices.

11. Segment Information

The Company reports segment information for the route segment, its only reportable operating segment, and provides information for its two other operating segments reported as All other. The route segment, which comprises the Company's core business, involves leasing laundry rooms from building owners and property management companies typically on a long-term, renewal basis, installing and servicing the laundry equipment, collecting revenues generated from laundry machines, and operating retail laundromats. The other business operations reported in All other include the aggregation of the rental and distribution businesses. The rental business involves the leasing of laundry machines and other household appliances to property owners, managers of multi-family housing properties and to a lesser extent, individuals and corporate relocation entities through the Company's jointly-owned subsidiary, AWA. The distribution business involves constructing complete turnkey retail laundromats, retrofitting existing retail laundromats, distributing exclusive lines of coin and non-coin machines and parts, and selling service contracts through the Company's wholly-owned subsidiary, Super Laundry. The Company evaluates performance and allocates resources based on EBITDA (earnings from continuing operations before interest, taxes and depreciation and amortization), cash flow and growth opportunity. The accounting policies of the segments are the same as those described in Note 2, Summary of Significant Accounting Policies.

F-85

COINMACH LAUNDRY CORPORATION AND SUBSIDIARIES NOTES TO CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (Continued)

The table below presents information about the Company s segments (in thousands):

Year Ended March 31,

	2005	2004	2003
Revenue:			
Route	\$ 472,484	\$ 469,641	\$ 471,443
All other:			
Rental	34,372	32,572	28,743
Distribution	31,748	28,875	34,993
Subtotal	66,120	61,447	63,736
Total revenue	\$ 538,604	\$ 531,088	\$ 535,179
EBITDA(1):			
Route	\$ 155,378	\$ 154,436	\$ 158,938
All other:			
Rental	13,840	12,197	11,381
Distribution	1,412	(1,254)	(1,679)
Subtotal	15,252	10,943	9,702
Other items, net	(855)	(230)	454
Transaction costs(2)	(17,389)	(200)	
Corporate expenses	(9,352)	(9,460)	(9,568)
Total EBITDA	143,034	155,689	159,526
Reconciling items:			
Depreciation and amortization expense, amortization of advance location payments and amortization of intangibles:			
Route	(98,921)	(98,148)	(94,489)
All other	(8,242)	(8,062)	(7,746)
Corporate expenses	(3,277)	(2,367)	(1,943)
Total depreciation	(110,440)	(108,577)	(104,178)
Interest expense	(56,253)	(57,377)	(58,167)
Interest expense preferred stock	(22,666)	(24,714)	
Interest expense escrow	(941)		
Consolidated loss before income taxes	\$ (47,266)	\$ (34,979)	\$ (2,819)

Edgar Filing: COINMACH SERVICE CORP - Form 424B1

- (1) See description of Non-GAAP Financial Measures immediately following this table for a reconciliation of net loss to EBITDA for the periods indicated above.
- (2) The computation of EBITDA for the fiscal year ended March 31, 2005 has not been adjusted to take into account transaction costs consisting of (i) approximately \$11.3 million redemption premium on the 9% Senior Notes redeemed, (ii) the write-off of the deferred financing costs relating to the 9% Senior Notes redeemed and term loans repaid aggregating approximately \$3.5 million, (iii) expenses aggregating approximately \$2.0 million relating to an amendment to the Senior Secured

F-86

COINMACH LAUNDRY CORPORATION AND SUBSIDIARIES NOTES TO CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (Continued)

Credit Facility effected on November 15, 2004 to, among other things, permit the IDS Transactions and (iv) special bonuses related to the IDS Transactions aggregating approximately \$0.6 million.

Year Ended March 31,

	2005	2004	2003
Expenditures for acquisitions and additions of long-lived assets:			
Route	\$ 64,844	\$ 81,685	\$ 78,939
All other	7,279	8,662	9,722
Total	\$ 72,123	\$ 90,347	\$ 88,661
Segment assets:			
Route	\$910,980	\$891,980	\$901,672
All other	28,209	56,269	60,404
Corporate assets	6,035	11,259	14,087
Total	\$945,224	\$959,508	\$976,163

Non-GAAP Financial Measures

EBITDA represents earnings from continuing operations before deductions for interest, income taxes and depreciation and amortization. Management believes that EBITDA is useful as a means to evaluate the Company s ability to service existing debt, to sustain potential future increases in debt and to satisfy capital requirements. EBITDA is also used by management as a measure of evaluating the performance of the Company s three operating segments. Management further believes that EBITDA is useful to investors as a measure of comparative operating performance as it is less susceptible to variances in actual performance resulting from depreciation, amortization and other non-cash charges and more reflective of changes in pricing decisions, cost controls and other factors that affect operating performance. Management uses EBITDA to develop compensation plans, to measure sales force performance and to allocate capital assets. Additionally, because Coinmach has historically provided EBITDA to investors, management believes that presenting this non-GAAP financial measure provides consistency in financial reporting. Management s use of EBITDA, however, is not intended to represent cash flows for the period, nor has it been presented as an alternative to either (a) operating income (as determined by GAAP) as an indicator of operating performance or (b) cash flows from operating, investing and financing activities (as determined by GAAP) as a measure of liquidity. Given that EBITDA is not a measurement determined in accordance with GAAP and is thus susceptible to varying calculations, EBITDA may not be comparable to other similarly titled measures of other companies. The following table reconciles the Company s net loss to EBITDA for each period presented (in millions):

Year Ended March 31,

	2005	2004	2003
Net loss	\$ (38.2)	\$ (31.3)	\$ (3.2)
(Benefit) provision for income taxes	(9.1)	(3.7)	0.3

Edgar Filing: COINMACH SERVICE CORP - Form 424B1

Interest expense	56.3	57.4	58.2
Interest expense preferred stock	22.7	24.7	
Interest expense escrow interest	0.9		
Depreciation and amortization	110.4	108.6	104.2
EBITDA*	\$143.0	\$155.7	\$159.5

F-87

COINMACH LAUNDRY CORPORATION AND SUBSIDIARIES NOTES TO CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (Continued)

* The computation of EBITDA for the fiscal year ended March 31, 2005 has not been adjusted to take into account transaction costs consisting of (1) approximately \$11.3 million redemption premium on the portion of the 9% Senior Notes redeemed, (2) the write-off of the deferred financing costs relating to the 9% Senior Notes redeemed and term loans repaid aggregating approximately \$3.5 million, (3) expenses aggregating approximately \$2.0 million relating to an amendment to the Senior Secured Credit Facility effected on November 15, 2004 to, among other things, permit the IDS Transactions and (4) special bonuses related to the IDS Transactions aggregating approximately \$0.6 million.

12. Other Items, net

In October 2002, the Company sold its ownership interest in Resident Data, Inc. (RDI), valued at approximately \$2.7 million, to unrelated third parties (the RDI Sale), for cash proceeds of approximately \$6.6 million before estimated expenses directly related to such sale, resulting in a gain of approximately \$3.3 million. Offsetting this gain at October 2002 was approximately \$2.8 million of various expenses related to (i) professional fees incurred in connection with the formation of AWA and related restructuring transactions, including the transfer of the Appliance Warehouse division of Coinmach Corp. to AWA and the formation of Holdings, (ii) organizational costs related to the formation of American Laundry Franchising Corp., a wholly owned subsidiary of Super Laundry, and (iii) certain expenses associated with the consolidation of certain offices of Super Laundry which was the result of several actions taken by Coinmach Corp. to reduce operating costs at Super Laundry. These actions included, among other things, the closing of operations in Northern California, New Jersey and Maryland, the reassignment of various responsibilities among Super Laundry s remaining management team, the write-off of inventory due to obsolescence and the write-off of various receivable balances.

Under the terms of the RDI Sale, Coinmach Corp. was entitled to receive, subject to the satisfaction of certain specified conditions, a portion of the purchase price up to an aggregate amount of approximately \$2.1 million. These funds were scheduled to be paid in two installments in October 2003 and October 2004.

In October 2003, Coinmach Corp. received the first installment of approximately \$1.0 million. Based on the receipt of this first installment and expectations with respect to the receipt of the balance of the funds, Coinmach Corp. recorded income of approximately \$1.7 million for the year ended March 31, 2004. Offsetting the additional income related to the RDI Sale was approximately \$1.9 million of various expenses related to certain costs associated with the consolidation of certain offices of Super Laundry. This consolidation was the result of several actions taken by Coinmach Corp. to reduce operating costs at Super Laundry including, among other things, the closing of distribution operations in Southern California, the reassignment of various responsibilities among Super Laundry s remaining management team and the 0 4 0 write-off of inventory due to obsolescence.

In November 2004, Coinmach Corp. received the second installment of approximately \$0.9 million. Other items for the year ended March 31, 2005 include approximately \$1.2 million relating to additional expenses associated with the closing of California operations in the distribution business, offset slightly by additional income related to the RDI Sale.

13. Dividends

On March 1, 2005, CLC paid a cash dividend of approximately \$3.3 million on its Class B Preferred Stock to CSC.

On June 1, 2005, CLC will pay a cash dividend of approximately \$5.4 million on its Class B Preferred Stock to CSC.

F-88

COINMACH LAUNDRY CORPORATION AND SUBSIDIARIES NOTES TO CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (Continued)

14. Quarterly Financial Information (Unaudited)

The following is a summary of the quarterly results of operations for the years ended March 31, 2005 and 2004 (in thousands):

Three Months Ended

	June 30, 2004	September 30, 2004	December 31, 2004	March 31, 2005
Revenues	\$133,499	\$132,950	\$135,627	\$136,528
Operating income	12,335	11,085	13,318	13,245
Loss before income taxes	(8,452)	(10,121)	(24,401)	(4,292)
Net loss attributable to common stockholders	(7,780)	(8,872)	(16,820)	(4,715)

Three Months Ended

	June 30, 2003	September 30, 2003	December 31, 2003	March 31, 2004
Revenues	\$132,517	\$129,951	\$135,740	\$132,880
Operating income	12,338	11,061	12,711	11,002
Loss before income taxes	(7,883)	(9,458)	(8,005)	(9,633)
Net loss attributable to common				
stockholders	(7,169)	(8,747)	(7,360)	(8,055)

15. Subsequent Events

On December 19, 2005, Coinmach Corp., Laundry Corp. and certain subsidiary guarantors entered into an amended and restated credit agreement (which we refer to as the Amended and Restated Credit Agreement) with Deutsche Bank Trust Company Americas, as administrative agent and collateral agent, JPMorgan Chase Bank, N.A., as syndication agent, and certain other lending institutions which are a party thereto. The Amended and Restated Credit Agreement consists of a \$570.0 million term loan facility and a \$75.0 million revolving credit facility that is currently undrawn (subject to approximately \$6.4 million of currently outstanding letters of credit). On December 19, 2005, Coinmach Corp. borrowed \$230.0 million under the term loan facility to refinance approximately \$229.3 million aggregate principal amount of then outstanding term debt under the Senior Secured Credit Facility and pay related expenses. The term loan facility also allows Coinmach Corp. to borrow up to an additional \$340.0 million of delayed draw term loans, provided that such amounts are borrowed on or after February 1, 2006 and prior to February 28, 2006 and are used, substantially contemporaneously with such borrowing, to retire all of the outstanding 9% Senior Notes due 2010 and pay related premiums, costs and expenses.

Coinmach Corp. expects to use borrowings of \$340.0 million under the term loan facility to retire all of the \$324.5 million aggregate principal amount of outstanding 9% Senior Notes (plus approximately \$14.6 million of related redemption premium) and pay related fees and expenses.

The term loan borrowings under the Amended and Restated Credit Agreement are scheduled to be fully repaid on December 19, 2012, and the revolving credit facility under the Amended and Restated Credit Agreement expires on December 19, 2010. Borrowings under the revolving credit facility accrue interest, at the borrower s option, at a rate

Edgar Filing: COINMACH SERVICE CORP - Form 424B1

per annum equal to the base rate plus a margin of 2.00% and the Eurodollar rate plus 3.00%, subject in each case to performance based adjustments. The term loans accrue interest, at the borrower s option, at a rate per annum equal to the base rate plus a margin of 1.50% and the Eurodollar rate plus 2.50%, subject in each case to performance based adjustments. The Amended and Restated Credit Agreement is secured by a first priority interest in all of Coinmach Corp. s real and personal property and is guaranteed by each of Coinmach Corp. s domestic subsidiaries.

F-89

Edgar Filing: COINMACH SERVICE CORP - Form 424B1

Table of Contents

COINMACH LAUNDRY CORPORATION AND SUBSIDIARIES NOTES TO CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (Continued)

After the retirement of all outstanding 9% Senior Notes, subject to the satisfaction of certain specified conditions contained in the terms of its outstanding indebtedness, CSC may decide to merge Laundry Corp. and Coinmach Corp. into CSC. As a result of the merger event, (i) CSC would become an operating company, (ii) the subsidiaries of Coinmach Corp. would become the direct subsidiaries of CSC and such subsidiaries would become guarantors of the 11% Senior Secured Notes, (iii) the Intercompany Loan owed by Coinmach Corp. to CSC would no longer be outstanding, (iv) certain covenants under the indenture governing the 11% Senior Secured Notes relating to the Intercompany Loan would no longer be applicable, (v) CSC would replace Coinmach Corp. as the obligor on the Amended and Restated Credit Agreement and (vi) Laundry Corp. and Coinmach Corp. would cease to exist.

F-90

COINMACH LAUNDRY CORPORATION AND SUBSIDIARIES SCHEDULE I CONDENSED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS CONDENSED BALANCE SHEETS

March 31,

	2005	2004	
	(In thousands of dollars, except share data)		
ASSETS			
Deferred income tax	\$ 2,307	\$ 1,974	
Other assets (principally investment in and amounts due from wholly			
owned subsidiaries)	149,335	94,321	
Total assets	\$ 151,642	\$ 96,295	
LIADII ITIEC AND CTOCVIIOI DEDC	DEFICIT		
	DEFICIT		
Redeemable preferred stock \$2.5 million par value; 82 shares authorized; 34.12 shares issued and outstanding (liquidation			
preference of \$186,034 at March 31, 2005) owned by Parent	\$ 186,034	\$ 265,914	
preference of \$180,034 at March 31, 2003) Owned by Parent	\$ 100,034	\$ 203,914	
Total liabilities	186,034	265,914	
Commitments and contingencies		,	
Stockholders deficit:			
Common stock \$2.50 par value; 76,000 shares authorized;			
66,790.27 shares issued and outstanding at March 31, 2005 and			
66,825.83 shares issued and outstanding at March 31, 2004	167	167	
Capital in excess of par value	175,864	5,022	
Carryover basis adjustment	(7,988)	(7,988)	
Accumulated other comprehensive income (loss), net of tax	492	(2,006)	
Accumulated deficit	(202,915)	(164,728)	
Deferred compensation	(12)	(86)	
Total stockholders deficit	(34,392)	(169,619)	
Total liabilities and stockholders deficit	\$ 151,642	\$ 96,295	
Saa aaaammanying natas			

See accompanying notes.

F-91

COINMACH LAUNDRY CORPORATION AND SUBSIDIARIES SCHEDULE I CONDENSED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS CONDENSED STATEMENTS OF OPERATIONS

Year Ended March 31,

	2005		2004			2003
		(In	thous	ands of doll	ars)	
Costs and expenses:						
General and administrative	\$	509	\$	704	\$	999
Operating loss		(509)		(704)		(999)
Interest expense Preferred Stock		22,666		24,714		
Loss before income taxes and equity in net loss of subsidiaries		(23,175)		(25,418)		(999)
Benefit for income taxes: Current				1		38
0.000.000		(224)		_		
Deferred		(334)		(134)		(125)
		(334)		(133)		(87)
Loss before equity in net loss of subsidiaries		(22,841)		(25,285)		(912)
Equity in net loss of subsidiaries		(15,346)		(6,046)		(2,288)
Net loss		(38,187)		(31,331)		(3,200)
Preferred stock dividends		(30,107)		(31,331)		(20,838)
1 ICICITED SLOCK DIVIDENDS						(20,030)
Net loss attributable to common stockholders	\$	(38,187)	\$	(31,331)	\$	(24,038)

See accompanying notes.

F-92

COINMACH LAUNDRY CORPORATION AND SUBSIDIARIES SCHEDULE I CONDENSED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS CONDENSED STATEMENTS OF CASH FLOWS

Year Ended March 31,

	2	2005		2004		2003
		(In t	hous	ands of dolla	rs)	
Operating activities						
Net loss	\$	(38,187)	\$	(31,331)	\$	(3,200)
Adjustments to reconcile net loss to net cash provided by						
operating activities:						
Equity in net loss of subsidiaries		15,346		6,046		2,288
Deferred income taxes		(334)		(134)		(125)
Interest expense Preferred Stock		22,666		24,714		
Stock based compensation		74		176		338
Change in operating assets and liabilities, net of businesses acquired:						
Other assets		36		(297)		(153)
Prepaid expenses						78
Net cash used in operating activities		(399)		(826)		(774)
Financing activities						
Net (repayments) borrowings from subsidiary		(489)		827		989
Repayments of bank and other borrowings						(250)
Due to Parent		888				
Receivables from stockholders				(1)		35
Net cash provided by financing activities		399		826		774
Net increase in cash and cash equivalents						
Cash and cash equivalents, beginning of year						
Cash and cash equivalents, end of year	\$		\$		\$	
See accompanying	g notes.					
F-93						

COINMACH LAUNDRY CORPORATION AND SUBSIDIARIES SCHEDULE I CONDENSED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS NOTES TO CONDENSED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS

1. Basis of Presentation

In Coinmach Laundry Corporation (CLC) only financial statements, CLC s investment in subsidiaries is stated at cost plus equity in undistributed earnings of subsidiaries since date of acquisition. CLC-only financial statements should be read in conjunction with CLC s consolidated financial statements.

2. Redeemable Preferred Stock and Stockholders Deficit

In August 2003, CLC affected a two thousand five hundred-for-one reverse stock split for its Common Stock and its Preferred Stock, as defined herein. All outstanding share amounts in the accompanying consolidated financial statements and related notes have been retroactively adjusted to reflect the reverse stock split.

Pursuant to a merger agreement in July 2000, all of the issued and outstanding capital stock of CLC was cancelled, and CLC issued (i) 20.77 shares of Class A preferred stock accruing cash dividends on a quarterly basis at an annual rate of 12.5% (which increased to 14% on November 15, 2002) on the sum of the liquidation value thereof plus accumulated and unpaid dividends thereon (the Class A Preferred Stock), (ii) 53.84 shares of Class B preferred stock accruing cash dividends on a quarterly basis at an annual rate of 8% on the sum of the liquidation value thereof plus accumulated and unpaid dividends thereon (the Class B Preferred Stock and, together with the Class A Preferred Stock, the Preferred Stock) and (iii) 59,823.30 shares of common stock, par value \$2.50 per share (the Common Stock). The Preferred Stock does not have voting rights, has a liquidation value of \$2.5 million per share and is mandatorily redeemable on July 5, 2010.

In May 15, 2003, the FASB issued SFAS No. 150, *Accounting for Certain Financial Instruments with Characteristics of both Liabilities and Equities*. This standard requires, among other things, that any of various financial instruments that are issued in the form of shares that are mandatorily redeemable on a fixed or determinable date be classified as liabilities, any dividends paid on the underlying shares be treated as interest expense, and issuance costs should be deferred and amortized using the interest method. SFAS No. 150 is effective for all financial instruments created or modified after May 31, 2003, and otherwise effective at the beginning of the first interim period beginning after June 15, 2003 (July 1, 2003 for CLC). As required by SFAS No. 150, accrued and unpaid dividends in fiscal years prior to adoption of SFAS No. 150 have not been reclassified to interest expense. Effective April 1, 2003, dividends on the Preferred Stock have been classified as interest expense. For the years ended March 31, 2005 and 2004, CLC has recorded approximately \$22.7 million and \$24.7 million, respectively, of Preferred Stock dividends as interest expense. The Preferred Stock is carried at the amount of cash that would be paid under their terms if the shares were repurchased or redeemed at the reporting date. The cumulative and unpaid dividends as of March 31, 2005 were approximately \$55.9 million.

In November 2004 and December 2004, in connection with an offering by Coinmach Service Corp. (CSC), the parent of CLC, a portion of the net proceeds were used to redeem approximately \$91.8 million of the Class A Preferred Stock (representing all of the outstanding Class A Preferred Stock) and approximately \$7.4 million of the Class B Preferred Stock. All unredeemed Preferred Stock was exchanged by Holdings with CSC for additional shares of CSC Class B common stock. All unredeemed Preferred Stock was exchanged by Holdings with CSC for additional shares of CSC Class B common stock. Therefore, all of the Class B Preferred Stock outstanding is now held by CSC.

Under CLC s equity participation plan (the Equity Participation Plan), in July 2000, loans were extended by CLC (the EPP Loans) to certain employees for the purchase of Common Stock at a fixed price per share equal to the fair market value of such Common Stock at the time of issuance as

F-94

COINMACH LAUNDRY CORPORATION AND SUBSIDIARIES SCHEDULE I CONDENSED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS NOTES TO CONDENSED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (Continued)

determined by the board of directors of CLC. Additionally, certain members of senior management of CLC also acquired Class B Preferred Stock at such time. Pursuant to the terms of the Equity Participation Plan, the Preferred Stock was fully vested at the time of purchase, and the Common Stock vests over a specified period, typically over four years.

In March 2003, through a series of transactions, all of the outstanding capital stock of CLC was contributed to Coinmach Holdings, LLC (Holdings) in exchange for substantially equivalent equity interests (in the form of common membership units (the Common Units) and preferred membership units (the Preferred Units)) in Holdings. Accordingly, Laundry Corp. became a wholly owned subsidiary of Holdings.

At March 31, 2005, 27,046,965 Common Units and 693 Preferred Units were outstanding under the Equity Participation Plan and 27,036,965 Common Units and 693 Preferred Units were vested.

The EPP Loans are payable in installments over ten years and accrue interest at a rate of 7% per annum. There are no shares reserved for future issuance. The Equity Participation Plan contains certain restrictions on the transfer of the Common Units and the Preferred Units.

The installments on the EPP Loans have been forgiven by CLC on or prior to their respective due dates. As a result, such loans are considered non-recourse and therefore treated as an award of stock requiring the recognition of compensation expense. Such expense is measured at fair value as of the time the stock award vests and is subsequently remeasured for changes in fair value until such time as the measurement date is established (upon forgiveness or repayment of the entire loan). CLC has recorded compensation expense of approximately \$74,000, \$176,000 and \$338,000 for the years ended March 31, 2005, 2004 and 2003, respectively.

3. Commitments and Contingencies

CLC is a party to various legal proceedings arising in the ordinary course of business. Although the ultimate disposition of such proceedings is not presently determinable, management does not believe that adverse determinations in any or all such proceedings would have a material adverse effect upon the consolidated financial position, results of operations or cash flows of CLC.

In connection with insurance coverages, which include workers compensation, general liability and other coverages, annual premiums are subject to limited retroactive adjustment based on actual loss experience.

4. Subsequent Events

On December 19, 2005, Coinmach Corporation, a Delaware corporation wholly owned by CLC (Coinmach), CLC and certain subsidiary guarantors entered into an amended and restated credit agreement (which we refer to as the Amended and Restated Credit Agreement) with Deutsche Bank Trust Company Americas, as administrative agent and collateral agent, JPMorgan Chase Bank, N.A., as syndication agent, and certain other lending institutions which are a party thereto. The Amended and Restated Credit Agreement consists of a \$570.0 million term loan facility and a \$75.0 million revolving credit facility that is currently undrawn (subject to approximately \$6.4 million of currently outstanding letters of credit). On December 19, 2005, Coinmach borrowed \$230.0 million under the term loan facility to refinance approximately \$229.3 million aggregate principal amount of then outstanding term debt under Coinmach s original credit facility which was entered into on January 25, 2002. The term loan facility also allows Coinmach to borrow up to an additional \$340.0 million of delayed draw term loans, provided that such amounts are borrowed on or after February 1, 2006 and prior to February 28, 2006 and are used,

F-95

COINMACH LAUNDRY CORPORATION AND SUBSIDIARIES SCHEDULE I CONDENSED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS NOTES TO CONDENSED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (Continued)

substantially contemporaneously with such borrowing, to retire all of the outstanding 9% Senior Notes due 2010 and pay related premiums, costs and expenses.

Coinmach expects to use borrowings of \$340.0 million under the term loan facility, to retire all of its \$324.5 million aggregate principal amount of outstanding 9% senior notes (plus approximately \$14.6 million of related redemption premium) and pay related fees and expenses.

The term loan borrowings under the Amended and Restated Credit Agreement are scheduled to be fully repaid on December 19, 2012, and the revolving credit facility under the Amended and Restated Credit Agreement expires on December 19, 2010. Borrowings under the revolving credit facility accrue interest, at the borrower's option, at a rate per annum equal to the base rate plus a margin of 2.00% and the Eurodollar rate plus 3.00%, subject in each case to performance based adjustments. The term loans accrue interest, at the borrower's option, at a rate per annum equal to the base rate plus a margin of 1.50% and the Eurodollar rate plus 2.50%, subject in each case to performance based adjustments. The Amended and Restated Credit Agreement is secured by a first priority interest in all of Coinmach's real and personal property and is guaranteed by each of Coinmach's domestic subsidiaries.

After the retirement of all outstanding 9% senior notes, subject to the satisfaction of certain specified conditions contained in the terms of its outstanding indebtedness, CSC may decide to merge CLC and Coinmach into CSC. As a result of the merger event, (i) CSC would become an operating company, (ii) the subsidiaries of Coinmach would become the direct subsidiaries of CSC and such subsidiaries would become guarantors of CSC s 11% Senior Secured Notes due 2004 (the 11% Senior Secured Notes), (iii) the Intercompany Loan owed by Coinmach to CSC would no longer be outstanding, (iv) certain covenants under the indenture governing the 11% Senior Secured Notes relating to the Intercompany Loan would no longer be applicable, (v) CSC would replace Coinmach as the obligor on the Amended and Restated Credit Agreement and (vi) CLC and Coinmach would cease to exist.

F-96

COINMACH LAUNDRY CORPORATION AND SUBSIDIARIES SCHEDULE II VALUATION AND QUALIFYING ACCOUNTS

Additions

Description	Balance at Beginning of Period	Charged to Costs and Expenses	Charged to Other Accounts	Deductions(1)	Balance at End of Period
Year ended March 31, 2005					
Reserves and allowances					
deducted from asset					
accounts:					
Allowance for					
uncollected accounts	\$2,892,000	\$1,617,000	\$	\$(715,000)	\$3,794,000
Year ended March 31, 2004					
Reserves and allowances					
deducted from asset					
accounts:					
Allowance for					
uncollected accounts	1,553,000	1,831,000		(492,000)	2,892,000
Year ended March 31, 2003					
Reserves and allowances					
deducted from asset					
accounts:					
Allowance for					
uncollected accounts	1,342,000	1,188,000		(977,000)	1,553,000
(1) Write-off to Accounts Reco	eivable.				

F-97

COINMACH LAUNDRY CORPORATION AND SUBSIDIARIES UNAUDITED CONDENSED CONSOLIDATED BALANCE SHEET SEPTEMBER 30, 2005

(In thousands of dollars, except share data)

ASSETS:		
Current assets:		
Cash and cash equivalents	\$	49,261
Receivables, net		5,702
Inventories		12,536
Assets held for sale		349
Prepaid expenses		3,944
Interest rate swap asset		790
Other current assets		2,297
Total current assets		74,879
Advance location payments		70,179
Property, equipment and leasehold improvements, net of accumulated depreciation and		·
amortization of \$366,441		262,130
Contract rights, net of accumulated amortization of \$107,733		303,676
Goodwill		204,780
Other assets		8,374
Total assets	\$	924,018
LIABILITIES AND STOCKHOLDERS DEFICIT: Current liabilities:		
	\$	22 112
Accounts payable and accrued expenses	Ф	32,113 33,603
Accrued rental payments Accrued interest		7,726
		5,961
Current portion of long-term debt		3,901
Total current liabilities		79,403
Deferred income taxes		63,156
Intercompany loan		81,670
Due to Parent		491
		100 505
<u>*</u>		182,595
and outstanding (liquidation preference of \$182,595)		556,267
and outstanding (liquidation preference of \$182,595) Long-term debt, less current portion		
and outstanding (liquidation preference of \$182,595) Long-term debt, less current portion Total liabilities		556,267
and outstanding (liquidation preference of \$182,595) Long-term debt, less current portion Total liabilities		556,267
Redeemable preferred stock \$2.5 million par value; 82 shares authorized; 54.12 shares issued and outstanding (liquidation preference of \$182,595) Long-term debt, less current portion Total liabilities Stockholders deficit: Common stock Capital in excess of par value		556,267 963,582
And outstanding (liquidation preference of \$182,595) Long-term debt, less current portion Total liabilities Stockholders deficit: Common stock		556,267 963,582 167
And outstanding (liquidation preference of \$182,595) Long-term debt, less current portion Total liabilities Stockholders deficit: Common stock Capital in excess of par value		556,267 963,582 167 175,864

Edgar Filing: COINMACH SERVICE CORP - Form 424B1

Total stockholders deficit (39,564)

Total liabilities and stockholders deficit \$ 924,018

See accompanying notes.

F-98

Net loss

Net loss per common share

Net loss

Weighted average common shares

Accumulated deficit, beginning of period

Accumulated deficit, end of period

COINMACH LAUNDRY CORPORATION AND SUBSIDIARIES UNAUDITED CONDENSED CONSOLIDATED STATEMENTS OF OPERATIONS AND ACCUMULATED DEFICIT

Six Months Ended September 30,

(In thousands of dollars, except per share data)

2004

\$ (16,652)

\$ (249.25)

66,805.83

2005

(5,159)

(77.24)

(5,159)

66,790.27

\$ (202,915)

\$ (208,074)

	caccpt per si	iai c aaia)
Revenues	\$ 266,150	\$ 266,449
Costs and expenses:		
Laundry operating expenses (exclusive of depreciation and		
amortization of advance location payments)	181,032	182,632
General and administrative	4,665	4,727
Depreciation and amortization	37,861	38,058
Amortization of advance location payments	9,173	9,852
Amortization of intangibles	6,970	7,260
Other items, net	310	500
	240,011	243,029
Operating income	26,139	23,420
Interest expense	27,364	28,625
Interest expense preferred stock	7,391	13,368
Loss before income taxes	(8,616)	(18,573)
Benefit for income taxes:		
Current		35
Deferred	(3,457)	(1,956)
	(3,457)	(1,921)

See accompanying notes.

F-99

COINMACH LAUNDRY CORPORATION AND SUBSIDIARIES UNAUDITED CONDENSED CONSOLIDATED STATEMENTS OF CASH FLOWS

Six Months Ended September 30,

	2005	2004
	(Dollars in t	thousands)
Operating activities		
Net loss	\$ (5,159)	\$(16,652)
Adjustments to reconcile net loss to net cash provided by operating activities:		
Depreciation and amortization	37,861	38,058
Amortization of advance location payments	9,173	9,852
Amortization of intangibles	6,970	7,260
Interest expense preferred stock	7,391	13,368
Loss (gain) on sale of equipment	27	(54)
Deferred income taxes	(3,457)	(1,956)
Amortization of deferred issue costs	795	1,207
Stock based compensation	12	37
Change in operating assets and liabilities, net of businesses acquired:		
Other assets	(1,226)	927
Receivables, net	784	(2,624)
Inventories and prepaid expenses	946	(20)
Accounts payable and accrued expenses, net	2,758	(1,261)
Accrued interest	(261)	202
Net cash provided by operating activities	56,610	48,344
Investing activities		
Additions to property and equipment	(29,944)	(27,670)
Advance location payments to location owners	(7,130)	(9,285)
Acquisition of net assets related to acquisitions of businesses	(1,210)	(618)
Proceeds from sale of property and equipment	498	291
Net cash used in investing activities	(37,786)	(37,282)
Financing activities		
Repayments under credit facility	(11,223)	(3,066)
(Repayments) borrowings from bank and other borrowings	(121)	217
Principal payments on capitalized lease obligations	(2,660)	(2,224)
Net repayments to Parent	(1,569)	
Dividend paid to Parent	(10,830)	
Receivables from stockholders		(4)
Net cash used in financing activities	(26,403)	(5,077)
Net (decrease) increase in cash and cash equivalents	(7,579)	5,985

Edgar Filing: COINMACH SERVICE CORP - Form 424B1

Cash and cash equivalents, beginning of period	56,840	31,620
Cash and cash equivalents, end of period	\$ 49,261	\$ 37,605
Supplemental disclosure of cash flow information		
Interest paid	\$ 26,830	\$ 27,285
Income taxes paid	\$ 251	\$ 197
Non-cash financing activities		
Acquisition of fixed assets through capital leases	\$ 3,958	\$ 3,217
Transfer of assets held for sale to fixed assets	\$ 1,936	\$

See accompanying notes.

F-100

COINMACH LAUNDRY CORPORATION AND SUBSIDIARIES NOTES TO CONDENSED CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (UNAUDITED)

September 30, 2005

1. Basis of Presentation

The condensed consolidated financial statements include the accounts of Coinmach Laundry Corporation, a Delaware corporation (CLC or the Company), and all of its subsidiaries, including Coinmach Corporation, a Delaware corporation (Coinmach). All significant intercompany profits, transactions and balances have been eliminated in consolidation. CLC is a wholly owned subsidiary of Coinmach Service Corp. (CSC). CSC, a Delaware corporation, formed on December 23, 2003. Unless otherwise specified herein, references to the Company we, us and our shall mean CLC and its subsidiaries.

On November 24, 2004, CSC completed its initial public offerings of Income Deposit Securities (IDSs) and 11% senior secured notes due 2024 sold separate and apart from the IDSs (such notes, together with the 11% senior secured notes due 2024 underlying IDSs, the 11% Senior Secured Notes). In connection with the offering and certain related corporate reorganization transactions, Coinmach Holdings LLC, a Delaware limited liability company, (Holdings) exchanged all then outstanding CLC capital stock held by it and all of the outstanding non-voting common stock of Appliance Warehouse of America, Inc., a Delaware corporation (AWA), to CSC for 24,980,445 shares of CSC Class B common stock, which represents all of the outstanding CSC Class B common stock. Pursuant to these transactions, CSC became controlled by Holdings and AWA became jointly-owned by CSC and the Company. The initial public offerings of CSC and related transactions and the use of proceeds therefrom are referred to herein collectively as the IDS Transactions.

CSC used a portion of the proceeds from the IDS Transactions to make an intercompany loan (the Intercompany Loan) to Coinmach in an aggregate principal amount of approximately \$81.7 million and a capital contribution to CLC (the Capital Contribution) aggregating approximately \$170.8 million of which approximately \$165.6 million was contributed by CLC to Coinmach. These proceeds, along with available cash, were used by Coinmach to (i) redeem a portion of Coinmach s 9% senior notes due 2010 (the 9% Senior Notes) in an aggregate principal amount of \$125.5 million (plus approximately \$4.5 million of accrued interest and approximately \$11.3 million of related redemption premium), which notes were redeemed on December 24, 2004, (ii) repay approximately \$15.5 million of outstanding term loans under Coinmach s senior secured credit facility (the Senior Secured Credit Facility) and (iii) make a \$96.8 million dividend payment to CLC.

The Company incurred certain expenses that were classified as transaction costs on the Consolidated Statements of Operations for the fiscal year ended March 31, 2005 which included (1) the \$11.3 million redemption premium on the portion of 9% Senior Notes redeemed, (2) the write-off of the deferred financing costs relating to the redemption of 9% Senior Notes and the repayment of the term loans aggregating approximately \$3.5 million, (3) expenses aggregating approximately \$1.8 million relating to an amendment to the Senior Secured Credit Facility effected on November 15, 2004 to, among other things, permit the IDS Transactions, and (4) special bonuses to senior management related to the IDS Transactions aggregating approximately \$0.8 million.

The Company is a provider of outsourced laundry equipment services for multi-family housing properties in North America. The Company s core business (which the Company refers to as the route business) involves leasing laundry rooms from building owners and property management companies, installing and servicing laundry equipment, collecting revenues generated from laundry machines and operating retail laundromats located throughout Texas and Arizona. Through AWA, the Company leases laundry machines and other household appliances to property owners, managers of multi-family housing properties, and to a lesser extent, individuals and corporate relocation entities. Super Laundry Equipment

F-101

COINMACH LAUNDRY CORPORATION AND SUBSIDIARIES NOTES TO CONDENSED CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (UNAUDITED) (Continued)

Corp. (Super Laundry), a wholly-owned subsidiary of the Company, constructs, designs and retrofits laundromats and distributes laundromat equipment.

The accompanying unaudited condensed consolidated financial statements of the Company have been prepared in conformity with U.S. generally accepted accounting principles (GAAP) for interim financial reporting and pursuant to the rules and regulations of the Securities and Exchange Commission. Accordingly, such financial statements do not include all of the information and footnotes required by GAAP for complete financial statements. GAAP requires the Company s management to make estimates and assumptions that affect the amounts reported in the financial statements. Actual results could differ from such estimates.

The interim results presented herein are not necessarily indicative of the results to be expected for the entire year.

In the opinion of management of the Company, these unaudited condensed consolidated financial statements contain all adjustments of a normal recurring nature necessary for a fair presentation of the financial statements for the interim periods presented. These unaudited condensed consolidated financial statements should be read in conjunction with the audited consolidated financial statements included in the Company s Annual Report on Form 10-K for the fiscal year ended March 31, 2005.

2. Inventories

Inventory costs for Super Laundry are valued at the lower of cost (first-in, first-out) or market. Inventory costs for AWA and the route business are determined principally by using the average cost method and are stated at the lower of cost or net realizable value. Machine repair parts inventory is valued using a formula based on total purchases and the annual inventory turnover. Inventory consists of the following (in thousands):

	September 30, 2005
Laundry equipment	\$ 8,872
Machine repair parts	3,664
	\$12,536

3. Assets Held for Sale

During the year ended March 31, 2004, the Company constructed five laundromats that were expected to be sold no later than the end of fiscal 2005. Although the laundromats were not sold, the Company continued to market them through September 30, 2005. The Company had determined that the plan of sale criteria in FASB Statement No. 144, Accounting for the Impairment or Disposal of Long-Lived Assets, had been met. At September 30, 2005, the Company had accepted an offer to sell one of the laundromats for a purchase price of approximately \$350,000, which closed on October 19, 2005 and which resulted in a write down of the related asset value by approximately \$190,000. This write down is reflected in Other items, net on the Statement of Operations for the three and six months ended September 30, 2005. In addition, the Company reclassified the balance of the remaining laundromats from Assets Held for Sale to Fixed Assets because the Company has ceased all marketing efforts and has decided to operate these facilities as part of its retail operations. The amount transferred was approximately \$1,936,000 as of September 30, 2005, which represents their historical cost. The Company believes the fair value of these laundromats exceeds the historical cost. The carrying value of the laundromat that is held for sale is separately presented in the consolidated balance sheet.

F-102

COINMACH LAUNDRY CORPORATION AND SUBSIDIARIES NOTES TO CONDENSED CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (UNAUDITED) (Continued)

4. Goodwill and Contract Rights

The Company accounts for goodwill in accordance with the provisions of Statement of Financial Accounting Standards (SFAS) No. 142 Goodwill and Other Intangible Assets (SFAS 142). SFAS 142 requires an annual impairment test of goodwill. Goodwill is further tested between annual tests if an event occurs or circumstances change that would more likely than not reduce the fair value of a reporting unit below its carrying amount. SFAS 142 requires a two-step process in evaluating goodwill. In performing the annual goodwill assessment, the first step requires comparing the fair value of the reporting unit to its carrying value. To the extent that the carrying value of the reporting unit exceeds the fair value, the Company would need to perform the second step in the impairment test to measure the amount of goodwill write-off. Based on present operating and strategic plans, management believes that there have not been any indications of impairment of goodwill. The fair value of the reporting units for these tests is based upon a discounted cash flow model. In step two, the fair value of the reporting unit is allocated to the reporting units assets and liabilities (a hypothetical purchase price allocation as if the reporting unit had been acquired on that date). The implied fair value of goodwill is calculated by deducting the allocated fair value of all tangible and intangible net assets of the reporting unit from the fair value of the reporting unit as determined in step one. The remaining fair value, after assigning fair value to all of the reporting units assets and liabilities, represents the implied fair value of goodwill for the reporting unit. If the implied fair value is less than the carrying value of goodwill, an impairment loss equal to the difference would be recognized. The Company has determined that its reporting units with goodwill consist of the route business, AWA and Super Laundry. Goodwill attributed to the route business, AWA and Super Laundry is as follows (in thousands):

Route	\$ 195,026
Rental (AWA)	6,837
Distribution (Super Laundry)	2,917
	\$ 204.780

The Company performed its annual assessment of goodwill as of January 1, 2005 and determined that no impairment existed. There can be no assurances that future goodwill impairment tests will not result in a charge to income.

Contract rights represent the value of location contracts arising from the acquisition of laundry machines on location. These amounts, which arose primarily from purchase price allocations pursuant to acquisitions, are amortized using accelerated methods over periods ranging from 30 to 35 years. The Company does not record contract rights relating to new locations signed in the ordinary course of business.

Amortization expense for contract rights for each of the next five years is estimated to be as follows (in millions of dollars):

Years Ending March 31,

2006 (remainder of year)	\$ 6.8
2007	13.3
2008	13.0
2009	12.6
2010	12.3

Edgar Filing: COINMACH SERVICE CORP - Form 424B1

The Company assesses the recoverability of contract rights in accordance with the provisions of SFAS No. 144 Accounting for the Impairment and Disposal of Long-Lived Assets (SFAS 144). The F-103

COINMACH LAUNDRY CORPORATION AND SUBSIDIARIES NOTES TO CONDENSED CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (UNAUDITED) (Continued)

Company has twenty-eight geographic regions to which contract rights have been allocated. The Company has contracts at every location/property, and analyzes revenue and certain direct costs on a contract-by-contract basis, however, the Company does not allocate common region costs and servicing costs to contracts, therefore regions represent the lowest level of identifiable cash flows in grouping contract rights. The assessment includes evaluating the financial results/cash flows and certain statistical performance measures for each region in which the Company operates. Factors that generally impact cash flows include commission rates paid to property owners, occupancy rates at properties, sensitivity to price increases, loss of existing machine base, and the regions general economic conditions. If as a result of this evaluation there are indicators of impairment that result in losses to the machine base, or an event occurs that would indicate that the carrying amounts may not be recoverable, the Company reevaluates the carrying value of contract rights based on future undiscounted cash flows attributed to that region and records an impairment loss based on discounted cash flows if the carrying amount of the contract rights are not recoverable from undiscounted cash flows. Based on present operations and strategic plans, management believes that there have not been any indicators of impairment of contract rights or long lived assets.

5. Long-Term Debt

Long-term debt consists of the following (in thousands):

	September 30, 2005
9% Senior Notes due 2010	\$324,500
Credit facility indebtedness	229,284
Obligations under capital leases	7,928
Other long-term debt with varying terms and maturities	516
	562,228
Less current portion	5,961
	\$556,267

9% Senior Notes

On January 25, 2002, Coinmach issued \$450 million aggregate principal amount of the 9% Senior Notes. Interest on the 9% Senior Notes is payable semi-annually on February 1 and August 1 to the holders of record at the close of business on the January 15 and July 15, respectively, immediately preceding the applicable interest payment date. The 9% Senior Notes, which are to mature on February 1, 2010, are unsecured senior obligations of Coinmach and are redeemable, at its option, in whole or in part at any time or from time to time, on or after February 1, 2006, upon not less than 30 nor more than 60 days notice, at the redemption prices set forth in the indenture, governing the 9% Senior Notes plus, in each case, accrued and unpaid interest thereon, if any, to the date of redemption. The 9% Senior Notes contain certain financial covenants and restrict the payment of certain dividends, distributions or other payments from Coinmach to CLC. The 9% Senior Notes are guaranteed on a senior unsecured senior basis by our domestic subsidiaries.

On December 24, 2004, Coinmach used a portion of the proceeds of CSC s initial public offerings of IDSs and separate 11% Senior Secured Notes to redeem a portion of the 9% Senior Notes in an aggregate principal amount of \$125.5 million (plus approximately \$4.5 million of accrued interest and approximately \$11.3 million of related redemption premium). Such 9% Senior Notes were redeemed with

F-104

COINMACH LAUNDRY CORPORATION AND SUBSIDIARIES NOTES TO CONDENSED CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (UNAUDITED) (Continued)

funds that were set aside in escrow on November 24, 2004. As a result of such redemption, at September 30, 2005 there was \$324.5 million aggregate principal amount of 9% Senior Notes outstanding.

The indenture governing the 9% Senior Notes contains a number of restrictive covenants and agreements applicable to us and our restricted subsidiaries, including covenants with respect to the following matters: (i) limitation on additional indebtedness; (ii) limitation on certain payments (in the form of the declaration or payment of certain dividends or distributions on our capital stock, the purchase, redemption or other acquisition of any of our capital stock, the voluntary prepayment of subordinated indebtedness, and certain investments); (iii) limitation on transactions with affiliates; (iv) limitation on liens; (v) limitation on sales of assets; (iv) limitation on the issuance of preferred stock by non-guarantor subsidiaries; (vii) limitation on conduct of business; (viii) limitation on dividends and other payment restrictions affecting subsidiaries; and (ix) limitation on consolidations, mergers and sales of substantially all of our assets.

At September 30, 2005, Coinmach was in compliance with the covenants under the indenture governing the 9% Senior Notes.

Senior Secured Credit Facility

On January 25, 2002, Coinmach entered into the Senior Secured Credit Facility, which is comprised of: (i) a revolving credit facility which has a maximum borrowing limit of \$75 million and is scheduled to expire on January 25, 2008 and (ii) \$280 million in aggregate principal amount of term loans. The revolving credit portion of the Senior Secured Credit Facility also provides up to \$10 million of letter of credit financings and short-term borrowings under a swing line facility of up to \$7.5 million. Indebtedness under the Senior Secured Credit Facility is secured by a first priority security interest in all of Coinmach s real and personal property and is guaranteed by each of Coinmach s domestic subsidiaries. Under the Senior Secured Credit Facility, Coinmach and CLC pledged to the Collateral Agent their interests in all of the issued and outstanding shares of capital stock of Coinmach and Coinmach s domestic subsidiaries.

As a condition to the consummation of CSC s initial public offerings of IDSs and separate 11% Senior Secured Notes, Coinmach entered into an amendment to the Senior Secured Credit Facility on November 15, 2004 with the requisite lenders and agents thereunder to, among other things, permit the IDS Transactions. Coinmach used a portion of the proceeds from CSC s initial public offerings to repay approximately \$15.5 million of outstanding term loans under the Senior Secured Credit Facility.

The Senior Secured Credit Facility requires Coinmach to make an annual mandatory repayment of principal on the outstanding balance of the term loans based on 50% of excess cash flow, as defined. For the fiscal year ended March 31, 2005, the amount required to be repaid was approximately \$10.0 million and was paid on July 12, 2005.

In addition to certain customary terms and provisions, including events of default and customary representations, covenants and agreements, the Senior Secured Credit Facility contains certain restrictive covenants including, but not limited to, a maximum leverage ratio, a minimum consolidated earnings before interest, taxes, depreciation and amortization coverage ratio and limitations on indebtedness, capital expenditures, advances, investments and loans, mergers and acquisitions, dividends, stock issuances and transactions with affiliates. Also, the indenture governing the 9% Senior Notes and the Senior Secured Credit Facility limit Coinmach s ability to pay dividends.

At September 30, 2005, Coinmach was in compliance with the covenants under the Senior Secured Credit Facility.

F-105

COINMACH LAUNDRY CORPORATION AND SUBSIDIARIES NOTES TO CONDENSED CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (UNAUDITED) (Continued)

At September 30, 2005, on a consolidated basis, the Company s outstanding total debt to third parties included (i) \$324.5 million aggregate principal amount of 9% Senior Notes and (ii) approximately \$229.3 million of term loan borrowings under the Senior Secured Credit Facility with an interest rate of 6.88%. The Company also had approximately \$81.7 million aggregate principal amount outstanding under the Intercompany Loan. The term loans under the Senior Secured Credit Facility are scheduled to be fully repaid by July 25, 2009. As of September 30, 2005, the amount available under the revolving credit portion of the Senior Secured Credit Facility was approximately \$68.6 million and there were no amounts outstanding under such revolver. Letters of credit under the Senior Secured Credit Facility outstanding at September 30, 2005 were approximately \$6.4 million.

Interest Rate Swap

On September 23, 2002, Coinmach entered into three separate interest rate swap agreements totaling \$150 million in aggregate notional amount that effectively converts a portion of its floating-rate term loans pursuant to the Senior Secured Credit Facility to a fixed rate basis thus reducing the impact of interest rate changes on future interest expense. The three swap agreements consist of: (i) a \$50 million notional amount interest rate swap transaction with a financial institution effectively fixing the three-month LIBOR interest rate (as determined therein) at 2.91% and expiring on February 1, 2006; (ii) a \$50 million notional amount interest rate swap transaction with a financial institution effectively fixing the three-month LIBOR interest rate (as determined therein) at 2.91% and expiring on February 1, 2006; and (iii) a \$50 million notional amount interest rate swap transaction with a financial institution effectively fixing the three-month LIBOR interest rate (as determined therein) at 2.90% and expiring on February 1, 2006. These interest rate swaps used to hedge the variability of forecasted cash flows attributable to interest rate risk were designated as cash flow hedges. Coinmach recognized a small accumulated other comprehensive loss in the stockholder s equity section for the six months ended September 30, 2005, relating to the interest rate swaps that qualify as cash flow hedges.

6. Intercompany Loan

CSC made the Intercompany Loan to Coinmach of approximately \$81.7 million with a portion of the proceeds from the IDS Transactions. Interest under the Intercompany Loan accrues at an annual rate of 10.95% and is payable quarterly on March 1, June 1, September 1 and December 1 of each year and the Intercompany Loan is due and payable in full on December 1, 2024. The Intercompany Loan is a senior unsecured obligation of Coinmach, ranks equally in right of payment with all existing and future senior indebtedness of Coinmach (including indebtedness under the 9% Senior Notes and the Senior Secured Credit Facility) and ranks senior in right of payment to all existing and future subordinated indebtedness of Coinmach. Certain of Coinmach s domestic restricted subsidiaries guarantee the Intercompany Loan on a senior unsecured basis. The Intercompany Loan currently contains covenants (other than a covenant providing for the delivery of reports to holders) that are substantially the same as those provided in the terms of the 9% Senior Notes (as such covenants may be modified in the future pursuant to the terms of the indenture governing the 9% Senior Notes); provided, however, that on the redemption or repayment in full of the 9% Senior Notes, the covenants contained in the Intercompany Loan will become substantially the same as those provided in the terms of such other indebtedness that refinances or replaces the 9% Senior Notes or, in the absence thereof, the terms of the 11% Senior Secured Notes. The Intercompany Loan and the guaranty of the Intercompany Loan by certain subsidiaries of the Company were pledged by CSC to secure the repayment of the 11% Senior Secured Notes.

If at any time Coinmach is not prohibited from doing so under the terms of its then outstanding indebtedness, in the event that CSC undertakes an offering of IDSs or Class A Common Stock, a portion

F-106

Edgar Filing: COINMACH SERVICE CORP - Form 424B1

Table of Contents

COINMACH LAUNDRY CORPORATION AND SUBSIDIARIES NOTES TO CONDENSED CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (UNAUDITED) (Continued)

of the net proceeds of such offering, subject to certain limitations, will be loaned to Coinmach and increase the principal amount of the Intercompany Loan and the guaranty of the Intercompany Loan.

If Coinmach merged with or into CSC or CSC merged with or into Coinmach, the Intercompany Loan would be terminated and the surviving company would become responsible for the payment obligations relating to the 11% Senior Secured Notes.

If an event of default occurs and is continuing under the Intercompany Loan, the Intercompany Loan holder will have the right to declare all obligations under the Intercompany Loan immediately due and payable; provided that if Coinmach shall become the subject of an insolvency, bankruptcy or cross-acceleration event of default, all of the obligations under the Intercompany Loan and the guarantees in respect thereof shall become immediately and automatically due and payable without any action or notice. Any waiver of a default or an event of default under the indenture governing the 11% Senior Secured Notes that causes a default or an event of default under the Intercompany Loan shall also be a waiver of such default or event of default under the Intercompany Loan without further action or notice.

At September 30, 2005, Coinmach was in compliance with the covenants under the Intercompany Loan.

7. Segment Information